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dearnlg‘ey}‘-»meifer reporting servicef’ ine.

HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT/TESTIAONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

DEPOSITIONS,

SP!CI’;\IIZING ING

_ il - . . R . ]: R B S S
BEFORE THE
NEW ME:{ICO OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
VVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVVV o Santa Fe, New Mexico
- June 30, 1971
EXAMINER HEARING | '

'IN THE MATTER OF:

‘|° BEFORE:

. 209 SIMMS B1DG, ¢ ».0. BOX Qm:o PHONE 243-669) @ ALBUQUERQUE, NiW MIXICO

‘Case 4352 being reopened by the

0il Conservatlon Commission upon

‘its own motion to give all in-

iterested persons an opportun;ty .

" to appear and: present evxdenee

to whether the Double L-Queen

. and Suble-Queen Pools, Chaves

County, New HQXICO, ate in fact

separate reservoirs Jr ‘one common
- reservoir.

Ccase No. 4352
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Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
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'”motibn to give all interested persons an'opportunity to

(RS

T ‘ race 2 .
Sl ) MR, UTZ: We will call case 4352. ;
2 MR. HATGH: In the matter of Case 4352 betng | | .
3 - reopened by the 0Oil Conservation cbmmissioh upon its own %
i

-meier repyiti
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n——

[ — 3

E =

<

@
s —3

fact separate reservoirs or one common reservoir. -

this time that, I think, the entire record of the

_appear and preésent evidencé to whether the ﬁéﬁble'LLQueen

. ara-in

A

o

'If the Examiner please, I would like %o move at

s

previous

hearing would be a part of this hééring,‘but‘Eo‘remee any

’1doubt,-i'w6ﬁidulike'€o move that the\entire reéord of- the

The entire record of the previous case

by the Examiner in his recommendation. e

- ‘ : A 4 _ .
previousihearing of this case bes incorporated and considered

counsel's motion?

MR,‘ﬁTZ:”“ié"EEére opjscticn

4352 will be entered

o-the record of this case.

- Let's.go off the record a moment.
{Whevainon, a discdssion off the record was held.)
MR. HATCH: If the Examiner please, I think it

on its testimony first

proper for the Commission to put

concerning this case.

I have one witness, Mr. Stamets, would you stand

and be sworn, please?

{(Witness sworn.)
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1| (Whereupon, Oil Conse;rvatlon Coxmnission s Exh*.blts 1 .
2 through 6 were marked for ldentifi‘caticm.)
-3 R. L. STAMETS,
4| having been first- dulv sworn, test:.fied as follows: ;
= ST | - | DIRECT mwaMEdEmioy
.:‘;‘. t ) - : ;‘ | o ) ) ‘ '>: B E
e ~6( - BY MR, HATCH: é
— 7 Q Would you state your name and position for the record"" ;
g 8 A R. L. Sta:nets, technical support chief o:I.l COnservation
. ’ =0 s ~ ’: ’/". ;
: 9 f‘Commiss:Lon, Santa Fe, New Mexico.
= 10 Q At your-pr‘ese‘nt position ahd residence, have you held
s prior to this?
a2 A Yés. Unti1 tne first of May, I was Lhe qeolocusf- at. . i—hp
S J-i__ - Artes;a Distri_gj;w_office of the Conmu.ssion.
4] ¢ And you were resi: ding in Artes:.a at that tz.me?
15 A Yes, sir .
6| o Are you famlliar w:.th the original hear-ng of ‘Case 4352 {
17 in the iSSuance of Order h}s. R- 3981 “which wés issued
. g _ 5 B
18 | June 18, 1971, as a result of that hearing?
SR 19 A Yes, sir, i aw, and if I may, I would like to briefly
i 20 review the history of that case.
s 21 Q May I interrupt you for just one moment?
-} .
''''' 22 MR. HATCH: If the Examiner please, I think you will
23 recall heafing this case yourself, but iijou will notice on
24 the record it lists Mr. Nutter as ths Examiner in this case. -
25 I would like that correction to be made at, thie time or ncte .

f R
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T 1 __that you were the Examiner in the original case.

= : ' MK, UTZ: Mi. Hatch, docs Chie transorint of thia e

4| MR. HAT(_‘:H: - Yé;é‘;”;""i" Goes s “ T

[

ing service,

8 “‘ MR, UTZ: So, Lt was a‘£Ypbgra§hica1»g}rbr in the ; e T

port

~order,

. E‘_—_}: - Ll :,,,:."___;,Aﬂ L I S I s : ':f:i‘:h“. Lo " Sl - - lf ; = > :‘
T B MR. HATCH: Right. ;
g 8| MR. UTZ: We will just note this ifi this record.
' ‘ E - :

_That's all that will be necessary.

The record will indicate that there wds an error

et AN S Nl | B0 S YOS O ST IO 3 s

dearaly

M| in order R-4102 of Case 4497 in that it —-
2y a ‘MR.'HATCH: TExéﬁse me, I thiﬁi thatyofaer~ﬂo, is

- s R-3981; "isn't it? i iy ) ;

)
]
ek
¥
o
*

ey o MR, Ui%: ~Have i got the wrong Order

I8 c1o Crder: R-3981. v I R f“" é

16 . MR, HATCH: I think the order iyou are looking at

A

s, | jg one that is in the case file of proposed rules that mr. : V,’,C[Tfy:ﬁ;V

18 Stamets will discuss later. s o o § I ﬁ;fgw

| 8| T vr. Umz: In-order R-3981, it indicates the | |
2 '7 :‘z‘xaminer for thqthear’fn,g w?.s Daniel's. ﬁuttex. It should . T
a1 have been Elvis Utz. -
i' . “You may proceed. s ; : ?
‘; o] (By Mr. Hatch) Will you continue?!

the creation of a new gas pool ianownship 15 South,

22

23

24 A Tase No. 4352 was an application by Jack McClellan for
25
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wells in the estabiishment of spdcing:urits andan

"'allocatlon formula for both oil and gas wells., ——

« matgiﬁ‘Of'the Couble L and Sulimar Pools.

Pool was created in the Scuthwe’t*qu f’er of bectlon 12

‘Yes,
"'Have you reviewed the transcrlpt and’ Ehe aviderce

“that? -

sneclal pool rules for two exlsting peols in Cﬁaves

Couhty prondiﬁq fothhe élassificétion'ofooil‘and“gas

The area then and now 1n questlon is shown on

Commission's Exh1b1t No. 1. Testimony 1n evidence

presented at the hearlng before the Comm1331on Examlner,

1E1v1s Utz, May 27, 1970, 1nd1cated that a permeablllty 1

barrigr--- porosity“pﬁyg;e:‘existed.along the near west
As a result of that hearing, the Suble-Queen Gaew b

and: *he northwest quarter of Sect n*13, Township 15
- Ra nce 29 East.
‘did“You attend that'ofiginal-hearing?}

sir, I'wasgthére.

_,‘\_
IR

Yes, I have.

All tight. Has:there been additional development
the area of the three pools you have just mentioned?

Yes. There have been a number of wells diilled,

primarily in the Double L Area, and several of these wells

SR UL St L ——
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were drilled in or near the supposed porosity or
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‘ ilr.! 6 ‘
1 pe:gtfeability barrier between the Double L and Suble- el
@ Queen: Gas Pools.
| 3 I feel like this;“in my mind thls eests some doubi: i )
\4 ‘as - :o the existence of this barrier.
) Al].'right. Were you reQuested by the secxetary—director
¢ of the Commiss:.on to make a study of the area to determnk ; <
7 ;’whether or not the case should be reopened? o
8| Right. I was and I did. L :
-9 You lh‘ave made%;.'.uch a study? N
10 “ '"f‘i"es. | i
1 Allright. ;;i y;u uave avaJ. laole certein-i‘ntorx‘n;tlon_
13 | that _was not avaJ. Lable at ‘the time of *u.he ori.g:.nal hear:.e ‘
;‘3 R:ant, the complet:.on ‘J.nformation and logs from the |
1 : additlon,a‘l wells. e
5 All right In mak:.ng youf study, did you a].so consi der R .
16 | ’ 'the informat:.on, the new information you had, did you
17 co_nsider the information that was submitted at the last
: ;8 h?;;earin:g?'
19 Right. I did, and, of course, I was able to evaluate the,
20 lcygs of the original wells from a better position as
21 resul: of the completion of the newer wells.
2 All right,. You have testified that you have studizsd the
23‘ old informaticn, as informatien that was submitted befovrel l
24 and new information that was avallable.
25 | Are you also familiar with the area from personal
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‘,>\1 . vi.si.ts.i?'
e 2 A Yos. I have been there many times.
o | | T ’
g 3l 0 Before and after the original hearing?.
&5 | :
SCH b A ““vYes, sir. . T T
TR "§17°Q 7 ALl right. And you- retu......vnded that Case 4352 then he .
;g_;; 6 - reopened? : T ] e 4
— A - T didid
= ’ .
GE’ : 8| @ Would you please preqent the results o I E L
. .
9 lead’ you to request that the case be .

v

fearnley

‘ m,: C ~»?“vaminer at this time?

!

o ‘a Yes. - feel like the thing that s in" question here is, Sy \

= B
2

2] "or 't‘ne thing that  feel like I need to attempt 6o do i.s .

- i3 ; i;afe—xablish if“the" classical reservoir pattern of .g;ascap
14 o updip, oil in the m.ddle and water downdip. in-a strato- ;
‘ 15 ' "graphu. type reservoxr actuallv exist in the Doubla L—Subl%e* ‘ . ]
16 . area and if this is the case, I propose to suggest the S
t'lu - eStabflishment of an associated gas-—oil pool and sPecJ.al.
18 pool é‘rules to c¢lassify oil and gas wells, »setting up

19 spacing and well location requirements in ‘an allocation

20 fcrmila. And to this end, I have przepared Exhibits 1 e

2y ghrough six and like to discuss those at this time. Thexe .

7 Y A W

22 are a couple of extra sets of these exhibits that anybody

Ay U pegien

23 could look at {£ ihey desire.

¥

e AR

24  Exhibit 1 is an area map. On this area map, out- - ;‘

% L_ lined in various colors, are the poolé.i_a_‘.h'e Vest Ranch

o . L ;
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; Tl 1 Queern;, the Double L Queen, Sulimar Queen, the Lucky Lake .
: i B _ o
g I 2}~ - --Queen and the Suble-Queen Gas Pogl. Also, the wells E :
é ey <31 - completed in this area or drilling are identified as to o '
i e o IR ~ i - , PR ,
y : e 4  ovnership, lease name and well numbci, - -
== 5 ; ‘ Wells outside the three pcols have the producing Pl
i . : N . H
[ - . . " c ) : B ,_\; . el o - ) e ) . } 2
=, 6 . furmation or formation with any show in it identified. o
— 7 * Plugged and abandohed wells show the total depth. That o
* o— . o P P . . R L .- skl o i PR ¥ 5
» GE? 8 h ~ie esse'nti‘al-lyal‘l the information shown on that map.
> 91 0 May I interrupt a moment, just before you go on to Exhibig ’
= M. - 2? The original order issued 'in the original hearing of
' 1) =g s case found that there were two separate pools, exc‘us$ :
12 me, that certain wells of Mr. McClellan's had discovered
B a weparate common source of's“u‘pply and created a new gas:
4 . peool; --Is that corrsct? o T T
- - 484 p - Right.
16 | Q " And a moment ago you mentioned the po:;osity or permeabi li;liy
Ry barrier. However, the order itself did not find that such
18 ‘had been established, dig it?
19 a7 I haven't read that order this morning. I don't recali
i g ' that that wae one of the prime factors.
. E R v
! ; 2i MR. HATCH: Maybe I had better call attenticn tc the
22| Examiner at this time so it's not confusing. He can review
23| the order himself. It was a new pool created and the reason I e
24| am asking is that there was no particular findings in the
T ‘ 25| ordsr itself that said there was a porosity orxr permeability
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3 bar%ier that was" -~ he’ was talklng about testimony that was
ijpresented in the prior _hearingwsat was not specifically
- 8| spelled out in the order. - _

& “THE WITNESS : I think it's o"Axiér- of thoseth:.ngs that
'f' rather goes wgﬁhout}saYing, that the separaee 'Pool was es-
gﬁ. 7 tal he

16

16
17
18

19

23

24

PAGE 9

T T e .

"barrier exlsting,

if you w111 glance at the order.

" When Mr. Stamets speaks of porosity or permeablllty

ug?oel was the isolation of tha two pools as establiished by

testlnbny at' the orlglnal nearing.

" MR. HATCH:

THE WITNESS- " This

Yes.v _ ' B

being based on various inter-

ference tests, build-up tests and the theory offpermeability_,

barrier.

Q  (By Mr. Hatch) A1l right. Testimony was presented ~t .

the original hearing concernihg those matters?
A Right. =

—w

MR. UTZ: In reference to

Excuse me, just a moment.

the order you mentioned, Mr. Hatch, finding five says that

evidence presently availzYl: indicates that the Jack McClellan

Well is a separate source of supply which, indirectly, indicatJS

there is a permeability barrier.

MR. HAT_H: Okay.

THE WITNESS: Exhibit No. 2 is the gsame base map on

which the structure contour top of the Queen formation is
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19
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24

25

‘noted. You can see from the typical log on the lower right

correlative with the top of ‘the’ Queen further to the south on
‘ the ortiz Vacuum *rend and thls is Just a ‘'top of the Queen, as

I contoured it. - -

'Sb: I used the tOD Of thP Ouaan han:usg i+ laéy éﬂi

hand corner 6f the exhibit that I have picked my top to contoyr

-as_the top of the Queen formation as opposed to the top of thq

it

Queen pay zone as was contoured at the original héaring and as|

I have picked thxs top of Lhe Queen beoause it is

Another point is that the 1nterval between the t0p

‘of the pay varies -in thickness over thls area about ten feet.
ation and represents the s*ructure somewhat more accurately.

'The interval betweeﬁ.the top of the”pay zone “or
sahd andrtﬁe top of fié,Queeh is generally,anmgghydiite or
dolomite; ‘Also shown;On*here are the line of crOSS‘SEQtiQn,
AA prime and BB prime; which’wili—be Exhibit 3 and 4. |

The gas-oil ratio information is color coated on
the individual Qells.» Wells from zero to 2000 have no color,
2 to 3000 are green, 3 to 6000 orange, 6 to 10,000 red, 10 to

30,000 violet and above 30,000 yellow.

-

I believe that this map tends to show the separatiol
of the Sulimar and the Double L.Queen Pools. You will note

that there are dry holes in Section 13 in the northeast of the

southeast, that beiny the Lisa B No, 5 of Jack McClellan's and

i H B ) S P, T;;__T__._ L




PAGE ] ]
e 'lyl . although it ig -~ohly temporarilf abandoneg, ']tj:lhis 1s essentially :
‘, 2] a ary hole,
=2 ,(3*‘ His Llsa"»A Federal «- g can’t reaq the number op N
| — i i - .
5 4 that. Let me refer to one of my other maps That-would pe - N ‘
%o 2 :the -- that's the Lisa No, 1. The-.-.e are two dry’ hoies whzch
) g_ 6| effectively separate the Su].:.mar Que to—'the“‘%‘";‘ftn frém; t;_he;‘ -
f‘: ‘7A ﬁl;oubljegL Queen to the north ) ;
; .é : /81 Aféé You will note “that the produc:.hg interval 011
_ ?.;“ 9y Produci ng interval in the sulimar is about. forty oF 1k feet
E 10 higher structurally than “the oil Producing interval in the
-g ll Double LI feégl both of these ar’ve very signirficant ev:.denceé :
L ’ 13 " Athat separa’t:.on oF these tus POOL1S., i
u 13 Now ‘some other things of sinniflcance which 1
4 would like to yua.nt out on this contour map, the Jack Mcclella.llff‘.s"
: 15 Lisa B No. 1 Wel’ in the 1orthwest Quarter of Section 13 15,
i ‘i 6] 2'9. This well is in the Suble-Queen Gas Pool. 1t had an
17 | -i_ni tial potentlal of over fﬁur mll:.on cubic feet or gas pet -ﬁé
| B ey | | N
2- 19 The Patrick No. 1, also in the Suble-Queen Gas Pool
? 20 in Sectlon 12, hagd a potential of about 6.6 million Cubic feet
¥
§ 21 of gas per day.
i Since the original hearing, Jack has complefed h:L_sM
% - 23| No. 2 Patrick in the northweﬂt o the southeast of Secta_on 12,
i .24 This wall had a potential ranging from six to nine million,
25 .‘ The Letral o _il,Company Well, State well No, 1, in\_‘_]

3
)
=
N

ix
¥
i
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; . - 1 the northeast northeast-of Seetzon 2, 15, Elas 77777 comp ompleted _]_,_
: . %’ ._-,5 2 ‘since the ;Igl:xzi—;e;z:n;—i’th about a three-quarters of a
S i f:? \ 3 million cubic feet of gas per day pote,‘:’tial.' '
i? & ' 4 - ‘The Corinne Grace Well, State No. 2, in the north-
ok E—‘: ‘ 8| west of the northeast of Section 1, same toxjmsm.p,w_ascomplete
‘;—’_ " 6] This well is not av;':i'.;x;ll..xrlVccuuple't:er{i.~ We have received no
Qo B
: 7 complet:l.on reports on lt :m our offlce. However, the well is a
, P o . z
,,g 777777 AA’_; ) wVpohent:i.al gas well. It flowed for a' numbeéer of days. I have I
é‘ 9! been by it a couple ©of tlmes, myself, when it was flow:.ng and g
. E 10 . Ifwould say , that it is at least capable of a million cun.c ‘feét
= 11| of gas per day. s % :
"12 o | MR, "L'-?.-: 1s thlb the well that was the subject of a|
'?13‘ contlnued case on thls heanng today‘? R :
14 | »THE WITNESS: Yes. 1 th1nk both of these wells,
15 || Corinnt ﬁf’race in the north ‘half of the no:ﬁl}eegt; of '.S??"_:Li??‘“]if: _
3 16 werefffo be involved in .f;h,_at case. One C£:£ﬁese‘*i$ ‘an6il weil, S
" !., "thei o'ther is a'gas-well“; I would like to point out at tﬁis
V § 18 - t:une, too, that none of tnese wells that I have spoken of to
g l§ "~ this po.mt actually produce a kit of llqulds, There are no e
f 20 liguids at all.
fi‘ , 21 | Now, I have also attached to this exhibit, Exhibit
i ‘No. 8 of Jack McClellan's from the original case, and on this
‘ ; exhibit are the boundary lines that Mr. Viney found through
i 24 his testing procedures on the Patrick Federal No. 1 and
: 25 .Dalport‘s“Sunset No. 1.
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“where these various lines would COme on my map., Also, the

I would like to note the wells that are completed in or near

'edge;"Balpoft's Sunset Sfate No. 2 in the northeast of the

— L e e A T

You can eyeball these thlngs and more or less teLL

-

barrier shown on Exhibit 8 can be iﬁterpolated on my map, and

L9

this barrier - ‘area. -Jack's ‘Patrick No. 2 in Section 12 was

jOmrsle’téd essentxally in the center of the barrier area.

( , e U

wilson oil COmpany s Amerada’ C Federal No. 1 in the northwest

of the noiﬁ:éaSt of section 12, 15, 29, completed along tke

s?ﬁtheest ot 12 completed along the edge- Jack McClellan's
Bgtbergﬂo,nl’in the southeast southeast of Section 12 is
'~cam§ié£éa 5165@ thegedqe-5Jack?McCleile§j§mL§§euB No':§a}9;,;
,secgiéﬁuié;‘LSQMSO ‘would be in- te*nﬁ;t;weet4ef+the northwestqi

isuéempleted along the edge of this‘bartier.area. and, all of

good wells upon completlon.

You can see from the color coating that the high

I\

g

Fol
T,

;ells - are 1Qe§ted'along the western margin of the Double L
Field. I heve a little information which, to me, indicates '
that there is a migration of gas from west to east across this
area and the two wells wiich, ‘to e, indicate these are the
palport Oil vorporation Sunset State No. 8, located in the

soptheast southeast of Section 36, 14, 29, and the Corrine

Grace State No. 1 in the northeast northeast of 1, 15, 29,
They are on

These wells were completed fairly close together.

¥
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2 | |
- 5‘ ) ’ race 14 1
{ 0 5 1 essentially the same structaral contour. They had very close
PR 5 2 e the same gas-oil ratio to begin with.
H D :
g = -8 T would like to point out what has happened with L ;
5 Lo : B o
S ,: LI 4 513 . l ) : \ . L E
S L 5._' the passage of tJ.me to the gas—oll ratios on these two close ;
o 20 | g
; L= . s wells, structurahly the saxn E ] ‘rrine Grace Well was Do T
= A completed on 1-16-70, with an inltlal gas-oil ratio of 4454 S
s - D 7
— S !
- T - Dalport was' completed 2-16- 70 ‘with- the GOR- of 4153 P
'.2 e : e ‘ : ’ by g
L _g - 8 The 1 1IEXL g38<011l ratic. test taken 1n i-h:Ls area was
] : :
a ?| by palport on guly 2s, 1970. Their gas-oil ratio hag increased =
-~ 0] ¢o 19, 153. The next gas-oil ratio test taken was by Grace !
ay i . : . » :
. B3 on 9-—29-—70,, Some two months later. he g_-jell ratio hag :
12 ‘increased te 38,903,
13 : ' Then, on the report to our Artesia office in March
M| oF this year, “Baiport reported the gas-o;.l ratio on thelr No. o) i
15 8 Well as 60 000. so, You can see that no matter which well
15 was tested, t:he later test had a higher GOR.
" MR, UTZ: Would‘you point out the Dalport Well
181 again, please?
; 1w THE WITNESS: The Dalport Well is this violet circle
£ | here ang the Grace Well is the yellow one. j
£ , ' i
¢ 2 We can also see a same situation with 01l downdip
g 2 in gas updip in this Vest Ranch Queen Area which is relatiVely
B 2 new area,
4 24 There’ are two producing oil wells in the northeast
' 25| guarter of Section 28 of 1430. The Conoco Means Well, which . v




e
\
- ‘;,; o - - -
i - pact 15
5 o
ol 1 was nentioned at the orlginal hearing, is a gas well in the
S ) S e .
o 2| southwest quarter of Section 28 and it is updip from the gwo )
a2 . :
L= 31 oii wells. .
? ‘ W
2 4 : J‘ack McClellan plugged his Bahm Well in Section 21 :
= -] of the same town “hip, but ‘this well had a substantial. gas :
= | "
=3 6 poté‘ntial when it was tested.
: RETRRE A R (By Mr. Hatch) ‘Which of those wells we-re in existence s B
a ‘ ‘ V 4 w2 " el UL P —A,,. ) "7 ’ .
GED 8 ..at the time of -the original hearlng’«’ ’ R R
. : s
ey $) A The Jack McClellan pahm and the Conoco Means were complet*d
i - 10 at that time-.
= 11 You have a s:.mllar situation to the waat in Sec’tion; 2
is 15, 15, 29, The 1_.11:\,;8 Lucky Lake uueen essentially neve:'
!3 :p‘rodué‘ed, but‘:tiiefe are shows of oil in two wells in the * o
14 northeast quarter and there is a gas well jdentified as '
15 the shell Well in the northwest nurthwest of Section 15. ° ‘
i% e Also, in the;nbrvtheast of the sout.hwest of 15, there '
17 is another'oil'show. So, this, apparently. is a very
P
% 18 | . similar gituation 3Ill through the area with oil downdip
\ 19 and gas updip.
%
20 I wbulé iike to peint out, ton, cnat Lus c’.:;; “heles
21} on t’he near east side of the Double L were, in general,
22 bsolutely dry when they were completed, which indicates
F
ﬁ - i
23 to me, at l.east through the center of the field, that the )
) 24| oil is very near the resexvoir 1imits, that there is no
| 25 yeal water contact through here. Now, there ma be on thd

‘-M
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- ; 1 north end and the south end of the~boub1e L, but in thé

— ey

2 middle, I don't think there is much water contact.

3| g ‘_‘Would~youhidentify some of those wells for the Examiner?

o
o
i3
1]
;
p
d
ol
1
n
)

The Wilson, Amerada5AminfSectibnA6ho§ 15, L

5 30, and -- let me see, where isfehotﬁér one. I had better|

ting sarviee, o

6 find one more,fetlleaet. Humble's Hesse Federal No. 1.

R This is not a plugged and abandoned well but it's not a é

-meier refor

81 producer either. That 1s the northwest northwest of

-9 Section 7.

10| Q From what did you base your statements that those were

dearnley

1 dry completely dry?

i?_ a That is ]ust from my personal knowledge. reports to me

13 from people in the field.

4

141 Q Nothlng that was filed w1th the Commiésioh?

B

RN TR SR R

18| A~ It may be on this Wilson Well. " However, I Gon‘'t think
16 that that is necessarily called for on the form.

17 ) I would like to refer to Exhibits 3 and 4, these

R

Yol

18 being cross sections, AA prime and BB prime, as identified
19 on our Exhibit No. 2. This set of exhibits show the .

20 formation top and the pay top and the tight stringer,

1 AL et

21 which is referred to in the orfginal hearing, in the

ER R

22 center of the pay.

The perforations on the individual producing wells

03]

i . are shown and the drill stem test is shown on the Dalport

‘ : g - Spurck State No. 1 on Exhibit No. 4. There is a gas-oil
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18

19

. contact shown on both exhibits. .This contact is only

relative and may not be at that exact structural position

at this time. So, I am not trying to indicate precisely |

where the contact’is,'oﬂly that it exists between those

__two wells.
The cross section, BB prime . does show an oil-water

contact which I have put a little red question mark

rbésidé. 'I'm not sure that it is there.. I couldn't swear

that it is not thers. I really doﬁ'£“f§é1,liké it*is'L
the;e. |
Now, I hgééiﬁot shown a porosity barrier between

3the'Pé?rickUFéderél'ﬁo.‘l,&bf:Jack ﬁéCiellan's,’éna the
,;Dalgééﬁ_Sunsétiétaﬁa‘ﬁo.vl. VThéié wa#fé}bo;gggfy bafiiéf
 indicated at the original hearing.. I have’%hoWn nQne;bni

my cross section. | :
| Now, I would‘iike to refer to Exﬁiﬁit’No.'S.
Perhaps I should try and identify this exhibit a 1ittle
bit better. I refer to this as a Péleo topographic map
of the top of the Queen pay sand. Now, this is not the
top of the Queen, as identified on Exhibit No. 2. But
~this is the top of the pay.

Now, a topographic map is a map of the surface of

the ground with lines connecting points of equal elevatiol

A Paleo topographic map is a map which attempts to some-~

how identify the elevation as a topographic map of a

U VS L

W

R e s R L i

NI A TP
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T ‘formatioréarvthe particular time ou choose; and the
S L - S
o 2| time I chose on’ this was at the cloée of Queen sand o
an
-Eg_ 3y éepoertién,.’so, hlS map should represent the relative
I . o o
o 4 elevatiohfdifference on the surface of the Queen band-at :
[=Ne] :
= if‘“MAW>/ Athe close'of'Queen sand deposition-
‘ Eg_ 5 6 | I couldn t tell you lf it was a foot under water, -
. ae ‘
::ww 1f' -~ ten feet under water or what the actual situation lS, ;
@ - :
-ééf 8 whether these controus ought to be ldentlfled as above %
keiéb "9 sea or subsea, but these contours ere relative one to ;
~EE 10 anothexr. - -
2 o
- “11’ - Now, 1 arrlved at this by taklng the dlfference in
;the-thickness between the top of . the Queen sand pay and
the top of iie Qﬁeea,"As~ycu»reoaiij~1-sald this varied HE‘
14 - some ten:feer. Now, this would befthe tep of the %
15y anhydrite{“Ehis”upperrlioebend theéQueen sand then builds %
16 - “uéi falls ort.f’“”r’ I R | %
“1?:HZTU;,auX ou hdve certainly a bank and a troegh or crest
 18 .and a trough. At the center of this trough, at the highe £
19 o point, the *hlckness would be about fourteen feet. At th
ﬁ’ height of the crest -- I'm sorry,‘at the low point, the
. 21 base of the trough, the thiokness?is about twenty-four
22 feet.
f % 23 o So, I said twenty-four feet wi.ll be my zero line,
: P ,
"""" ? 24 fourteen feet will be my ten foot' line, anything in
e b ‘% 25| bpetween, I meraely subtract from-twenty-four—to—get—the— ,
s T e ; . _
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21

22

contour llne, as I have drawn. I don't know that there

~ is any maglcal thing abﬂutrthat, but it does seem to

e ‘/g,\/ T

'Lvsl-UW. o “; B 3 3o

'“Aiso, you will note that the orlglnal sand bank as
I have contoured it, covers‘bc*. -he area now lncludlnq

the gas wells and the . 011 wells.

Now, I would»like:to -discuss briefly the ; ignificang

of'this. As the - the way the resérvoir was laid down,

the fleld has some bearlng on whether or not the gas

éiis couié“ﬁe 1solated from the 011

F

‘Double L, Suble and Sullmar Queen reservoirs represent

In my oplnton, the
back reef, lagoonal type shallow water sand banks. Red

sands and other continental or near shore sediments were
moved into this area by wind and water action. Tidal

currents, currents of fresher water moving towards the

side of the seuth or other water currents washed the

-

sediments, building underwater sand banks similar to

g : | o race 19 |

elevation, 1In 6tﬂér"ﬁords, ifL§aﬁwééié'§t5£éih§'at »; R
this point, at- the b?sevef the:tfeugh,,thé‘toﬁfdffyi :
bank or dune would be ten fest above your ‘fest. ; .
thaﬁ?s:what’x aid. ,,:f _ - -

" This is what I feel like’itrsheus. I feél’é55£'" :

'w"“~this e"Eith shows a~ serLes of underwater sand dunes or ? 3

banks and troughs, If you will observe, the reserv01r é - o
llmits'actually seem to ‘fall very near the two foot Ag ; t
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e o _‘ Lo e 20
Wit . — s »,,—/\" ‘A’ ~" T N - ’ . s . V‘/’(\ - ’ : ,‘
- L 1 wind-blown dunes. - ' - . E
ol . Ei
T 2 - The currents worked and reworked the g2ands, cleanin
c___—_é 3 : them, é“arf'yiﬁg off the finer 'mat”e“ri.a].° This" fine materi 1
e M e e b ; SEN- S ) .
o Too- 4 and the relatlvely unreworked red sands were deposited aq )
e 3 the margins of the banks. The pore spaces between these W

eport

‘relatively uﬁWashed edge sadiments were likely sniau'er‘ e Ll

161 [

,
!
oW

dearnley-me

dep051tion of salt, anhy'drlte -and dolomite was "to, make
9 the bank margins esseptially impermeable.

10 . Periods of ‘decreased curreht activity or increased
. o A § sima i SUEL e
it , , V

evaporation resulted in the dep051tlon £ less porous and

B - permeable zones or beds in the main body of the Queen

e B sand.pay. _Such & tight streak can be seen on our Exhibit

“! 3 and 4.

15 ~ Now, the porosity and permeability vary above and i

e RSP WEC0TYS S A e S 1T VA e

6|  below this tight streak. So, one well might be producing|

. R primarily from the upper =zone; the next well might be

] T . 18—_ 'prodecing'equ{ally,from botﬁ the upper and the lower zone

L | 19 in this Oueen sand ‘pay. So, wrat you have is not pro-

E i 20 portionate voiumes‘of fluid flowing to separate wells,

- 4 2i maybe offset v;rells, from the two zones. I feel like this

“ - 22 would definitely increase therdifficulty’ of making any
' valid reservoir study in the area. ’

3 % 24 I have 'n}entioned this tight zone. The ;--‘ some

; ' 25 discussion was made at the original hearing of the ability

. ; , .

;
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18

{lthe movement of fluld between%the two porous intervals.

-

,fo squeeze off tue ‘gyas above this tight zone  ang produce

the oil below it, and some people have had some success

,-\,,

at thlS. However, it appears that possrbly poor cement
JObo o¥ heavy fract JObS may have brokeén down’ the tight |
zone in ‘at least a portion of the area and facilitates

}

Mr. Stamets, assuming that th e ‘new wells “hat have been
drllled -since the prior hearlng are located ‘as yoc have;
testlfied and you have the produ01ng characteristics tﬁat
you“naVe testified to, do you have dnfoplnion as. to whethsr
or not the wells 1n the Double‘L Pool and Suble-Queeu PO L"':j"”‘u

are. produc1ng from the sane or separate comindn sources o;‘:_ é o
supply? |

It's my oplnlon that the Suble-Queen Gas Pool represents
a portion of the gascap updlp and inconnaction wi th thef,
Double L Pool,
a1l rlght; Would you:like to explain that oéiﬁion;any
further as to why? | -

Well, I -- no., 1 feel like my exhibits essentially show
that -- perhaps, maybe I should rephrase that. I feel
li¥e the exbibits show this, HoweVer, the specific items
on the exhibits which show it, I believe, are these wells
coﬁnected in or near this porosity barrier that was

mentioned at the'original hearing as the Patrick No. 2,

the Garbie No. 1, Sunset No. 2, the Wilson No. 1.
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e

B

the movement of fluid between the two porous intervals.

3;teétifiedrand‘&ou‘haVe'the producing characteristics that

i,you have testified to, do you have an opinion as to whetﬁ

i are producing from the same Or saparate common sources’ of

Ca ébfﬁién:Bf:£he”ga96a§;;§§i§'ahdlin’connedtion with the
§;DoublerL Pool.‘ |
;E All right. Would you like to explain that opinishiény
éfurther as to wﬁy?
;Weil, I --no, I fssl like my ekhibits essentially show

. that -- perhaps; maybe I should rephrase that, I feel

connected in or near this porosity barrier that was
‘mentioned at the original hearing as the Patrick No. 2,

the Garbie No, 1, Sunset No, 2, the Wilson No, 1.

5

the oil below it, and some people have had some success’

at this. However, it appears that possibiy poor ccmeat

jobs or heavy fract jobs

zone in at least a portion of the area and facilitates
Mx. Stamets, assuming?:hat ‘these new wells that have been
driiled‘SinCG‘the'prior}hqﬁfing‘ére located as'§§ﬁ\have

1

supply?

It's my opinion thatjfhe'SﬁblefQueen Gas Pool represents

like the exhibits show this. However, the specific iféms

“'on the exhibits which show it, I believe, are these wells|’

ﬁgyhpayg”brbken,60wnwfhémtiéﬁtmn-_m

(2]

pe

' ‘or not the wells in the Double L Pool and Suble-=Queen Pool

i

B S N '
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25
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i 1 ' Also, the potentials of these wells, as you move | : R
2* 2 from the Lisa B No. 1 in the aortheast - ncrthwestr north- - o
E 3 west of Section 13 to the Patrizk No. 2 in the ‘northwest ;
a2 4 - of the southeast of 12, potentials increase indicating te - ']
—%o _.'.: iR . me that the porosity is getting better as you move toward“
— R :
_A;_:’__; 777777777 _§ o the ‘Patrick No. 2, rather_ thanf- the pordsity "gettin’g less” J
E . g 'I - as you expect if you went along with the testimony of Mx. ’ . 4
.1;2; .3,g “ ' \'a.ney in:;‘wél originax_ hea:’riu,“‘.‘ ‘ ‘ : s . ]
g.;'- 9 , Also, all of these wells in -- oil wells in Section
E : 10 f o112, with the exception of the Wilson Well, had verj good
= rllg : potentlals ana have been very: good producers at this ( é
o ,
Q ' 15‘ V‘other word‘s, it is ).rour opilnion that thore is no -
14 porosity barrier in that area? ”
15 A L I see no indication of any.
16 Q There is permeability in the area? ’
17 A Right.
18 Q All r‘ig\h_t.’u _Assumirig “that :Ehe’we 11ls are produ:cing‘f,,. thean,
19 - from the .san;e common sources of supply, d-o you have any
20 recommendation as to whether or not special rules should
, a | be adopted for the pool?
| 22 A Yes. I feel like originally we need to abolish the Suble
v 23 - Gas Pcol and expand the Double L Pool to take in the e
) 244 Suble-Queen Gas Pool and a number of these other gas welld
; — 25 that are in existence now along the western side. I also
! o v




race 23 T ‘
- 1 have a set of proposed rules and regtilatfb'zisyhich have
U o 2 been i’d_e,ntified‘as our Exhibit No. 6. ——
S 3| @ Just a moment, before you go into that. You have
es 4| . recommended that one pool be abolisiied and the Double L S
»® - =+ gl = Pobdl expanded to take in that. Special rules would fieed N
SR B = 6 to be adopted. ) f
: 3 ! 7l A ,_Ei»»g?l—s:“;"“""”:—" i 5
S as e leq wny is that necessary? :
A : f- ' é"; ? : : v ' T ""““;: e 7'"‘”'. : B _'fx
SR : 9l A The special rules? d
é = " S e -
£ = | A We need the rules to, ¢ be what is an oil well | ©
é et 12 and what is a gas well in this area to establish -gpacing
% : units for each; to determine thc location of gas wells or
;) % 141 o0il wells; to permit the production of gas from gas wells ﬁ_
- sl - and oil ifrom 0il wells. :
% 6] @ Do you think there might be waste or violation of
: % 1 correlative rights if some special rv'=s are not adopted?
.. E; . ) o ~<
E S % 18 A Yes. I feel that if, for instance, the gas wells were
: - {‘ 19 “allowed unlimited withdrawals, the potential is there for
- i . . 2
. & _ ) :» o . migration of oil updip and the loss of oil through wetting
o §‘
: § 21 of dry sands. Conveisely, I feel like we need rules to
- :
' : : ' o , ‘protect the neople who own the gas from unlimited gas
N : 23 withdrawals from oil wells located along the margin.
S . 24 Q All right. And you have prepared proposed rules?
3 . A Yes, I-have. . ) : .
; : 2% _
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- .i ~ 1] @  Are those identified as an exhibit? - i }
B i e
- 2| a Right; Exhibit No. 6.
_:‘CS;) .
= 3| o All right. Has the Examiner been furnished a copy of ;
a’; . : ’ i»":’flﬂ o ‘ - . T n 3
e 4 '~ those proposed rules? 3
SE= 5i a “Yes, there is a copy. 3
st . i ] ; L
= 6l o Are they available for anybody else? .
- 7 A I have passed some out around here. ;
“E’ 8| o without reading each of ‘the rules, would you point out
- = 9l 7 rsjigni’f-i-ca',ht/rules' here? f
E—5 10 » Yes. Rule Z says that "each gas well shall be located on :
. a standard unit containing 160 acres, more or less,
1 | _ aubatantially in the form of a sguare, which is a-Guardar|
section,” which is the essence Of that rule. The oil
" well, in rule 2 (b), shall be located on a standard forty}
15 acre tract.
16 | Rule 4 says that “each well, cil or ‘gas, shall be
17 located no nearer than 330 feet to any quarter-quarter ‘
18 section line, except that any well drilled in a known gas
19 productive area shall be located w1th1n150 feet of the
20 center of a quarter-~quarter section.” Rule 5, "a well .
n| shall be classified as a-gas well if it has a gasélitiﬁié
" 22 ratio of 100,000 or more cubic feet of gas per barrel of
23 liguid hydrocarbons."
24 Rule 6 --
. . : , |
2 25 Q May I interrupt you there iust a minute. You are proposifkg —
} .
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or sﬁggesting 100,006:
You do not intend that the Examiner be limited in his
‘recommendation to that?
No. That‘s-not ‘my ifitention at all. i feel Tike this
100, 000 is a good figure for this reason. The gas-oil
ratios ‘are climbing quite rapidly along ‘the western
margin. If it were gk xt*a 1ovs >*i§ura,”say} 50,000,’&
number of wells would;havé to be broken .loose from the
tank battery that they are going into at ‘the present time
separate separators set at the*wellhead or’ at the- **7k“4:
battery and the gas measuied ind1v1dua11y from-the wall.
This <sould be a thing that would have to be kept Lp

with our district offices. They would have to determine

each time that a well had gone over, say, 30,000, that

*_*hey would have to get out there And ph151cally check it

to see if this had been done or at least verify in some
manner that this well was now being metered individually,
Are there any other Pools in the state that have this
classification?

I believe there are some othexs with this classification,
and, although I don't have their names right now, I could
furnish them if that were necessary. |

Another item on this high ratio would be the fact

that so far the wells that have been drililed in the gasca
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or the gupposed gascap. have g those liquids produced

:wiéh them. S0, a8 gar as the gas wells go; the gas

1iquid ratio wou'+@ be meaningless.

Now, rule 6 proposes 'thatmthe 1imiting gas-oil

oF aas for each barrel of\;4

ratio shall be ?ooo cubic’ “feet

Rule 7, "an oil well which has A0 acres'("

ermitted to produce ‘an amount

e
gt{
g

of gas determined DY mulfiplying the top anit oil allowab:e

for the pool by the 1imiting gas-liquid ratio for the

. POO]:’”

Stamets infconnection Witb +hat scatewiuo ol

concerning the “fwunt of gas that can be produced Dy 011
werls, casinghead gas, also~has another prov1510n provrdi g

' ’that all such gaevprodnCed in accordance with the rule is

being lawfully produced. _ ' e e st

Do these rules contain such a provision?

These rules do not conLain such a brovision. 1 would

gefinitely recommend such a provrs:cr ‘not be included.

In othex words, this would be 2 definite 1imit on the

s that it could produCe?

amount of casrnghead ga

21| a Right.
22 Q Go ahead.
23 A The second portion of rule 7 states, in part, that “"a gas

well shall be permitted to produce that amount of gas

obtained by mu _L;M

g e e T ,4

e, I e */‘ .
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of which is 40."

“WSYL 15 Colmedied to a gas-gathering facility" and so on

30 days from the date of first production unless the

pool'EQ_fhe limiting gd%mliquid ratio for the pool and by
a fraction, the numerator of which is the number of acres

dedicated to the particulari‘gas vell and the denominator

Rule 8 is one I feel that needs a little discussion}
*The operator of each newly completed well shall cause a
éas~liquid ratio test to-be taken on thé‘well'upon

racovery of all load oil from the Wéll,kprovidéd however,

that in no event shall the test be commenced later than

and so on.

The tﬁihg I feel liké;needs SOméidiscuésibn there i$
that a well bompleﬁéd in ‘the gascap shouié definitely nét
be allowed to produce to the air for 30 days after the
date of first pioduétion. AWhatevér éddition‘tétthis
riile that it would take to prevent this, I feel should be
included.

Rule 9 calls for "gas~ligquid ratio tests to bec takewm
on all wells dﬁiing‘the‘months of March, July and November
of each‘year.“ These are quarterly tests. I can see
also down here I have semi-annual tests, so this has not
been too well prepared. But I call for quarterly tests

here due to the rapid fluctuating gas-oil ratios in this

pool, ' P
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e o 1 . However, if rule 7 1limiting the production of gas |
z from oil wells-is—strictly enforced, semi-annual tests
-3 or possibly éven annual tests might suffice. My recom-

4 mendation is nothing less, at this time, though, than

ting service, in°

H annual tests.
6| o I might enter, the engineer's here queS£iOhing whether

4 the. test three times a year is a’quaiterly‘teét._

-meier repor

8/ A  How about a thirdly test? o : S I R

9 . MR, RAMEY: For lack of anything better, let's call

10| it a thizdly test. T SRy

27
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Rule 10 says that "an initial shut-in pressure teét

B

shall be taken on each gas well and shall beé reported to the
14 -commissién bh'Forﬁ”é;IZSQ“ This doe&s not stéte annualy‘tﬁere~ i
~after, ﬁﬁt I WOuld'présume that it goes without sayiﬁg;vsince
16| our rules and regulationms provide for an annﬁai ghﬁt-in

17 presSuﬁé’téét that one Wiil bé required annually.

18 " - I see none of the other rules which —— Rule 18 does

i o AR,

19 require some discussion. "The monthly gas production from

each gas well shall be metered separately and the gas pro-

AR B A

21| Quction therefrom shall be reported to the Commission on Form

i ' 22| C-115." This is the one which would require any well classifiéd
{i 23 as a gas well to meter the gas separately rather tHan at a ;
ro 24| consolidated tank battery. |

: 25 I don't believe any of the other rules need i
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- Q Were Exhibits 1 through 6 prepared by you? ‘.

| Vi1l be entared into the recora of this csse. -Dos that

discussion.
Q Do you héve anyth;ng further to add to your testimony?

a Not at this time.

f%ﬁe'geéibgy was done by me, to a small degreé by our
geologist in Hobbs, and th exhibits were drafted in
Hobbs . -
Q ,dﬁder foﬁ;idirectioh?
.9 'Yés.H

ﬁkl‘ﬁﬁféﬁ% I wohld.Iike'ﬁd'move?the‘fnfroauCtion -
6f‘Exﬁibits lfthrouéi 6. |
MR UTZ: With'out objection, Exhibits .1 {:hrcugh"’e

AR ellien e ;

coﬁbléﬁe your diteét testimony, Mr. Hatch?
MR. _HKTCH: Yes. .; | | f
 MR. UTZ: Are there others that propose to enter
téStimonyAin tﬁis case? One more? Dalport? |
| .MR. CHRISTY: Yes. |

'MR. UPZ: How about you, Mr. McClellan?

MR. McCLELLAN: The only thing I have is a statement

MR, UUTZ: Are thexe others?
MR. HINKLE: Humble; I'll make a statement.
MR, UTZ: Mr. Stamets is now available for cross

examination, if there are any questions.

MR. HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant,
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Cox and Eaton, appearing on behalf of Humble. %I just rave

one ‘question.

CROSS EXAMINATION

/‘
= ,//

BY MR. HINKLE: o

Q

A

0

In connection with your proposed rule 7, would this give

‘an advantage to gas wells over oil wells uhder most rules

“'that have been adopted in similar cases by%tﬁggcdmmissién

We have had rules adopted, in this particu;ar situation,

_prgvidin§~for,balculaéiohiéhd volumetric withdrawals and

i
i

‘also we have had a number of rules which have c¢ome out in

this same pattern.

7

My feeling in reﬂgmﬁengihg ﬁﬁis éimﬁl%r'véigiéﬁ_wéé_
that we nave rather éoﬁéiiéétéd‘reservoiréﬁe%é; The
permeabilities %ndwpordsitieé are not thé s%me between
wells”and'fhat I~feally aiaﬁ't.feel like th;-benefits
wguidfbg great»énbugh"tb*iﬁpése,this vblumeéric Qithdréw,
caléulation onsthé podi. ” '

I juSt don't.feel;likeiwe are going toéget the oil
and gas flown to the wells in the uniform raée and ac-
complish anything,

Are you famiiiar with the Bluitt Pool Rules?z
Pardon? |

The Bluitt Pool Rules.

Not too much. That was not in our district ang --
I might say this. In the original hearing, Humble

e PN R Y B
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recommended the adoption of the Bluitt Special Pool . | .

Rules. , —
A ‘Right.
Q ' 'i just wondered how much advantage are ‘you giving a gas
well over an qjidﬁell as cdﬁ?&féé with the ﬁluitt'néles.
AEAJW,;iégm@95ﬁ injcubi;{feet of gas per daf? ‘
Q  Yes.
H&Um;W&tﬂumm%x@hm&hkﬁﬁnmL
MR. HINKLE: Volumetric displacement.
THE ﬁxt&zss: I would anticipate really that under

advantage. The factor in this béiﬁ§°€§it“shduléja:yﬁgﬁgfgéii&f
ever start producing a bit of 0il, I feel sure that the Com-

pission woﬁld‘i'mmediai:ely cause a change in the rules and

=

. requlations or &t 1E éfha;fiﬁg?be called to consider change.
Howevez,‘ﬁi;h the apparent migration of this gascaé
;lready into‘the oil;zone and the anticipated sgccada;y:;ecover
to be started in tﬁi§ area within the next year or two, that
fhis will not be a problem.
“ MR. Hé[NKLEE That's all.
MR. UTZ: Any Bther questions?

MR. CHRISTY: I would like ¢c 25k one or two, if I

might, please, sir.
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25| 0 Therefore  there could_have been no _tests?

3| BY MR, CHRISTY:

7ference tests. ‘Do you remember that testimony?

CROSS_EXAMINATION .
‘Number one, as I understood your testimon&, the Patrick
No. 2's initial potential was very similar to ths Patrick
No. 1, six million plus.

It depends on which form you look at. Oné of them says

six million and ‘the other says nine million, and my under}

standing in talking fé people in‘thé'fiéld%was thaﬁ ﬁhe-

Paﬁrick No.r2 wasra~béttg; wells i
<.;§9Wwv§h§t‘sinoﬁﬁiﬁg‘that'95u°can'haﬁéybur hét:on}‘

They ara both dry“éaséwells. I believe th§ Patrick No. 2

is alﬁpst alégggéxyggﬁggbaﬁhe_gq;xiék 1 ané SLéSéﬁ?A |

Right.

‘And you remember the tésfimbny in the pridf‘hearing about

s

‘the Bond's and the Patrick 1 and the

L

Right. As a matter offfaét;‘1~héﬁé’got a pége of that

here that I was going ﬁo read if --

That isn't my question. i wondered if you remembered that

Yes, I do.
Now, my quéstion ié, do‘yéu know of any intérference testy
that have been madeibetﬁeen the Patrick 2 a&d the Sunset
or the Patrick 2 and the Patrick 17? ‘

To my knowledge, the Patrick No. 2 has not been perforatec

Sunset for the interg




w.u33
11 A Right.
2{ o Do you remember the testimony of Mr. Kellahin, and I
3 direct the Examlner to“b’a’ée‘f'llz of :the last record, ‘where _
4l MK. Kellahin,' <r‘epresenting Mr. McClellan, said, “Well, 1f - %
_.%f 5] ’{(ou pumble, or. you Dalports or -you ‘McClellan, go out there
E_?,_ ;6  | 3 and Arlll ‘another well along this permeab:.l:.ty: barrier,
= o] e e o e e |
: 7 then we'd know, we could find out:" Do you remember that
g 8| testimony? | ; oA \
o - ® LR _Not verbatim,rbu/t T beneve 1 do recall that. i
E - 10 Q : And “that well h;:-': been drﬁ led but it ‘has never “pbeen -
= u bottom tested between ‘the two intérférence tests? o i
12 A That's correct. .
B3l @ Al_l,righ;t. .Let nme go to the rules fof a set:md question.
14 : o as T un&"_fstcéd vou on rale 9, ‘ whlch you suggest these
R .. three tlmes per annum tests, you said that you thougﬁt_:-
16 you could 1ive with semi-annual or annual 1f rule 7 was
Al - éxéf’orc‘:ed . |
13 a Rig‘nt‘.’ :
19| © " you do plan to eénforce rule 7 , don't lfot?
0| P I don't xnow that that's a proper question to me. 1 would
21 aé-finitely recommend that our district offices strictly |
22 enfo‘rcewrule 7.0
23 Q so, with the enforcement of rule 7, you could 1ive with
24 semi-annual oOr annual tests?
g 28 A Yes. /




-racE 34 .

.. g 1 "MR. CHRISTY: Thank you very much. I'm sorry, Mr.

LA
;
L

~2! Examiner. I forgot to sfaté‘my name. We didn't get the

3 aébééiéﬁcés at the first. f am Sim Christy with Jennings, -

4| Christy and Copple, rePreSgﬁting Dalport oil Cotpbration;
_‘ s| . MR. UTZi Other queStions of Mr. Stamets? | R
6 e CROSS EXAMINATION .

H

-meier reporting service,

81 Q er;iétamets;.in‘xegardfto‘Mi.»Christy's last question, I .
9l . ‘belééye you agreed that semi-aﬂnual or annual tests might

ol be Eatisfagfqry?. . ;\ -

| d‘-il_‘i'a'rn;ley

You wouldn't want that rule to preclude the necessity of [TV -

‘thé CQmmisSion callihé for a test at any time they saw

" fit, would you? - |

A That is correct. : i} e T
0  Mr. Stamets, in glanqing’at these rules -- for the benefit

of anybody here, thié is the first time I have seen- these

R e TR e RIS IRl ) R NG R e i KON TR R i S 1 S
: . . 2 ; . . " !
[ Y
b

oo B rules so I have justiscanred them.
!

et

Now, is my brief inspection of these rules correct
in that you are recommending forty-acre spacing for oil

and one-sixty for gas?

PR e ey
b3

§ . A Yes. And the rules also provide for less fhan one—Sixty-"w‘ e

. A  for gas. However, €he allowable would be commensurate

- ? ) 24 later. Now, this wduld not be standard spacing, but it

dc:s provide for ekéeptions to the spacing for less thain

}
|
!
b
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fed

o o» O

Wel'],,"‘now‘y,) could I state that another way? Does the ‘

‘lruleS'prbvide for more than one gas well on 160-acré'

_ Whether it's four allowables or one allowablé? |

160.

units? In other words the allowable assigned, will 1t be

40'8?

I'm not sure that it states 1t precisely. It's the'intent'

if you wxnd up wzth four gas wells on l60-acre unit that

you will receive 160-zcre allowable all together, total. ~

R:I.gnt, 'w.heth"e'r“ it’s 'fdur"'\iréi'ls or one weil.
Néw,'du-yoﬁr_ﬁxhibit No. 3,‘you did ncc include @he
Patrick No. 2 here in those. cross seétions, is»that
correct’

Tﬁat's right. I did not have a log of that well at the
time that this was drawn.

That'é why you did not include it?

That's right.

What is your information on that? It's located in the
northeast northwest of the southeast of Section 12, is
that qorrect?

Right;

.What is your information oh that?
I have seen the --

Is it a gas well?

uﬁnu.“‘

Ly

R T Ty )

e e,

g
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1| a -- completion log on the well and I have discussed this

Fad

oy

2 "with Jack and deﬁstl'i_‘people from Dalport, various others.

vice,

3 ‘Q Your information indicates ‘that it's pz:oducingxfrom

sar

4l liquids?

Right.

ting
>

6 Q And the next well éngyour cr&éfs;c‘tib:: would be the -

7 } Sunset, Dalport Sunset No. 1, State No. 1?

-meier repor

8| a  Right.

T

Rt Lo o Dt o b o Sl R S
» Ty .

9| Q ‘That wéll, do you know what the GOR is- on that well?

g2

e D R

-

Yes. As ématter c}f fact, I do. I went through, for my

dearnley

' own information, and collected the gas-oil ratio as

(L3
oo
[

1

to do is find it.

BB

. b A
A A

14 ‘ . The Sunset No. 1 has a gas-oil ragiio ,K‘.,sh"own in the

RO

5| proration schedule, —- tbis would'be at the last regularly . g

i6 schedule’d test; I believe Jﬁly‘, a year ago —-- oL 445-to 1. g
ml The ratio reported on the latest C-115 comes out to 1332 )

lsk - to 1.
= " 19| @  wWhat was the date of that 1157? . SRR
20 A That was the April report.

5 2l @ So, in a space of, oh, less than a quarter of a mile therd,

S . maybe a little over a gquarter of a mile, we go from an
i absolutely dry gas well, which is not shown on this cross

24 |- section, to a well that now has a ratio of 1333 to 1? .

; S 25|, A Right. : j
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i| Q Do you have any gvidende whatsoever that theré is any

2 kind of barrier between those two wells?

I3

n
08

3| A There is no evidence, that I héve,itha£>there is. . Based’

¥
1
H

Bry]

23
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8
2
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A
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M
o
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8
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o
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A
o
‘o
®
w
o
o
g
v
ot
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v
B
-
0w
R
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tin

s ‘ resévair‘across there. >Thete could be no barrier betweeni

5 . Eoote . : o
b e it e et it
\ . s r “"

6 ~ those wells.

7l Q ~.DidAyouglook at any pressuré infpﬁn&tion?_

-meier repor

8| A I reviewed the original case and checked the pressure
9 . information which was'pgqvidedﬂin*the_transcript. I have

10 ‘ no additiongl pressure info:matibn éince'théiwgiaéjr The

dearnley

ol fﬁiQSSQ;es~ih,tﬁg¥§§i§iﬁ§1 casc'were taken by different

R

peqple at'differéntAtimes, with inétruments ung;;wﬂ ﬁﬁdrm
by and large, I f??l'likewleesb épuiﬁn't correlate one;tq :
TRE another. I'feit.like I would just disregard ﬁh;ﬁ.‘..
,5‘ Q So ybu have‘ho!pxessure information at-all?

16| A No, sir. | |

17| 2 'In regard to rule 5, ybur 100,000 to 1, as I understood,

18 you recommended that solely on the basis of a mechanical

19 , inconvenience of metering gas -- 0il and gas separately?

- A That, and the fact that the gas wells essentially produce

s e ¢ : B L : g ' - R
T P P SRR A NG00, LR s YR e y

21 no liquids.

g e

Your Exhibit No. 2, you show the yellow of 30,000 and ovex,
is that correct?.

Yes,

And Qe have¢ one, two, three, four vellow weiis, if I may
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_call them that.- Do you know what the GOR is on those

_here and we can pick these off one by ‘one.

‘this well.

The last test was 60,000 to 1?

wells actually?
Lbbking,tﬁrough this April figure or figures that I have

written down -- let's see. Let me just get up to the map

The Amoco Falgout A, or however you pronounce that.

name, in Section 23, 14, 29, initially reported a gas-oil

" ‘ratio-of 62,352. The April C-115 shows the GOR of 119,00(.

The second yellow well I see is this Amoco State EK

No. 1. The -- I will have to back up. - The information I

“gavé'for the,FdigOutbis'fhe;§9§brﬁatipn‘that Sﬁ@ﬁiéféo o

wiéﬁ the Sfaterak. ~And the Falgout A; ve don't'havé any
information”On as it is a new Q;ii;

o The third yelléw ﬁéllris the Corinne Gtgce Well::
which I pxéviqus;y;mgntigﬁéd"§§Sting in September of 1§7ﬁ;
38,909. I would anticipate that if the& went out andgu
tested that well today that the GOR would be higher. 1In

my 0pinion; the gas is moving farther to the east, past

Thirty-eight. The test on this well to the north, Spurck
State No. 8, was 60,000. The Wolfson Well is a brand new
well and I don't have that GOR.

Joe, do yoﬁ know what that is offhand?

. MR. RAMEY: All I know is that Wolfson told me it's'f
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 questionable oil well, so make it.a questionable gas well.

mi._;ht check there.

THE WITNESS: This was put oo by John Runyon in HobbS4 -

He fsiled to supply me with the oas-011 ratio. ‘We can get that
It will be part of our permanent records and can be supplxed.

MR. RAMEY; It might be in Y dis%xr",,_xgp,_L¥Ou

THE WITNEss-\ ‘okay. I will>che¢k with the Artesia
office.

A The State EK No. 1 is the only one that 1 see that has an

actual producinq gas-oil ratio over 100, 000 to 1. We ha
a few here, uhe naloorthu:ckState ‘No. 4 has ,ctualk
pzoaucingwrﬁtiqpq£~44,000 to 1.

Qo ‘(By Mr. Utz) Dc~fou con51der that ‘an oil well;tdoesfitu,
pfoduée oil? |

A Yés,'it diéfﬁféahée oil during that month. 1t made 2
~grand total of eighty-four barrels.

Q Let's get back to the State EK, the Amoco Well, 1 believe.

poes that produce any 0il?

A One hundred ninety-four parrels in april.
o  With the 119 GOR?

A Right?

o  That's 119,000?

G Doeghiheffaét that that produces oil have any bearing on

your sulphureous gas to differentiating between a gas welﬂ




;l. !
1} :
: | PAGE 40 .
< and an oil well? -———————-——’j
c:; * 2| A Well, not really. There is goxng to be a certain nuinber
:—'Zi S 3 of wells alond that maxrgin which are going to encounter ‘
2 4| .. both the gascap and the oil and they are vound to produce
=0 5 _yanra of the gas than the oil is because gas will flow to :

43
B

t‘"TM"«P‘«ﬁfwm%rz‘?’ﬁ'W%m‘?mMﬁ%@hm P o B A i b

6 - the: well borc more easily. - , | | . -

Tl Q- ‘on your formula, you recommended a 2000 to 1 GOR.

s| a ‘Right._ Right. T S o SRR

9] Q 'l‘hen, an oil well produc:.ng o:.l could produce 2000 to 1

ARy

dearnley-meier reporting

10 Atimes its acreage in a normal um.t allowable acreage? ;
1| A R:Lght. 1
12 | 3 gas ‘well could nGt produce any oil but produces its ? J’
13 GOR times jts acreage, 'so there is a variance the'-c'ef- i

it "~ how much as far as’ reservoir voidage is concerned of how
ﬁ .

(_o’l-’ o .
15 much o2 the oil well pro‘d.\'xces';:

'l‘hat s true enough. RrRight.

%
N Y wwwwwm~m
[
(-

‘ew| @ Do you know of any high GOR wells that pro,duce substantia] __

X T ' amcunts of ©il? SR ﬁ
Eg ’ ‘i 19 A Let ne look through this 1ist and see. Right offha;;}%,: 1 A : .': f
‘:: 20 | don't know. iIn general, the gas-'oil ratio has gon"'j_ P ;

¢ ‘ 21 significantly. The oil has dropped of £.

8 ' 2 | For instance,' the Sunset Wwells, both of those tested
‘ ’ E - 23 iast year. One of them, the No. 1, for eighty-five

§ . ’ 24 varrels and the Ne. 2 for one pundred barrels a day. The

- J
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producing about 1500 barrels per month, at this time, each
‘The better producers have low GOR's. For instance, the

Amoco State EK No. 2 is a top allowable well, gas-oil

ratic of around 200 to 225 to l. Jack McClellan's Lois

‘State top allowable gas-oil ratio of 686 to 1.

-Looking'ihrongh'here, I just don't find any wells at

aliwiﬁif produce with high gas-oil ratios that are top

: alioﬁéb‘le"we‘lls or good wells.
What did you say the State EK produced?

Which one, the No. 1 or No. 2?

The No. 1. The one -- I'mbnot sure. The one with 119,600

That is the No. 1 Well and it produced 194 barrels.

Onéfhundred ninety-four barrels per month?

' Per month, right..

Would you consider that an insighificant amount of oil

as far as reservoir voidage is.ébﬁééiﬁéééw
It's not a very significant figure, that is correct.
What would be the top allowable for that well?

During the next two months, the»top unit allowable will
be Seventy barrels per day. A;ﬁ)fﬂ
SeVehty barrels times, say, thirty b&ii%f% would be 2109
barrels as compared to 194 barrels?

Right.

As far as the top allowable is concerned, it's pretty

insignificant?

L

e
BT LEASE R E N



race 42
. 1| A Right.
;3:. 2| : MR. RAMEY: Whaf,‘,;ﬁés "th_a_th"gtio on that oil well, ‘ ) //
E’;f 7y top allowal;i:’c;llv weli T y I 5’"\‘_3 alking about? v?f;;‘ln;entioned .
2—: 4| that gas-011 ratio:on the top allowable oil well.
: '?:o - B THE WI-"NESS- There were two of them, only two that
j ‘C-‘-;g_ 6 I find; Amoco State EK No.' '2 éroduae" 25‘*6 in hpr;l, with the““
. % | E"_J 7| GOR of 216. Jack McCle;Lla’n s Lois _'aﬁate« produceq 2448; Wlth
% z: ) o[ a cony‘ of 686. | | | ‘
f é; 9| Q (By Mr. Utz) Ncm, if the Comnussicn saw a few of these
E : E 10 low ratio oil wells along the vieinity of where you belxevf
' § A g 11 the gas-oil cont,-?ct is go:Lngi to lugher GOR's, what would
;é you sugge’sf. -we d? A’for rAe.mekdi..’nl action? |
é A If we saw the wells along the margin, the oil wells and : -
% M 4 shair gas-oil ratios i;xére;se'd? B e R
‘ 15| Q Yes. .
; 6| A Under rule 7 we would just have to make sure that they
_ 17 didan't exceed their gas ailomable of 2000 to 1 times t}je RS
z &|  top unit allowable for the field. = |
19| Q Would you récouu‘nend any change be made in the GOR limit?
20! A None whatsmever. I made no study to that point a'nd‘of‘f-
21 hand can see no reason to change the same.
i ;- o Q  Does that indicate to you that the oil area is evacuating
; " more reservoir area than it should in relqtign te the gas
2 area?
28 A Of course, the ‘gqs‘is not -- the true gas wells are not




pace 43 |
| [ vetng promees Trwe ¥
i~ ~~~~ L ] 2| Q They will be, don't fou think?
C g';’: 3| A Well, they may be. I have had 1nd1cations from E1 P;so )
; 55:3 | 4 _Natural Gas Company and th.lllps have interest in the gas
_’ h‘?‘ ?:.? 5 in this area, but nothlng def:.nite. With the need for ga;',‘
%; : ;3; e 6 ‘as it is today, it very well could be produc-d. However, B . '
% iE 7 . as each day goes by, I feel like there is less and 1ess ﬂ
g é f}s ' chance of damage because the oil is Leing depleted and
% ;=? ‘9 secondary recovery will have to be started, p_robablz w:.;h-
z? —é- 10! +in the next year or two...- 3
§ g ' 11 Q  <Of course, if this pool was comnunltlzed, this would be
% 13 ‘ * the ideal way to produce 1t. would it not? ) rrrrr
%ﬁ 13 A‘_. Right:. It certainly would. |
% Q k‘ Q  How much monthly allowa.ble wou-d that g:Lve a gas well or; A
,§‘ is|  -160-acres? ]
' ’:' 6| A Let's see. It would be 140,000 a'day times four; 560,000
; ? 17 : sounds like it, a day. | G
, . { ' 18 VQ on 160 acres?
’ 9] A Right.
20| @ Well, seventy barrels is the normal unit allawable.i—f‘ That'|
24 is 2000 GOR's.
22 A Right.
3] @ That is 2100 = day for a forty-acre tract, is that %correct*? '
F ' , ’ . 24 A That would be 140 a day, wouldn't it? You are tall{ing ;
E ‘ ‘ 25 »about the oil as opposed -- ‘
2
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| ) " race 44
@ T an talking about the 40-acre tract. i a
iﬁﬁ quf;ﬂfg;éi:ggéé tract.- Are you talking about oil or gas
aliowable? |
'Q  ‘on your formula gibwaﬁid be either one, woﬁldn‘t it?
Seventy barrels normal unit alldﬁiﬁiéfﬁﬁ“iufbrty;icre
tract times 20007 | .
A 1407000 a day.
'Q  Fourteen. Ckay. Fourteen h“£§§¢§;é;§§¥f;}gg§5§§«right? ;
A ‘?ﬁhﬁi&dé#n't sound right. One hundtedmfétfyiﬁhoﬁsand afday.;-
Q Five—hdndredAsixty is correct., is that right? »
A Per day, right. o ;'
oo ‘mese wells are below or ‘above 5,000 feet: -
»A Yes, they are. . ;
Q - All of them? R
A The wells are about 2,000 feet deep.
Q As far as £he gas.well is concerned, do you considé; 560
“a d&jutc be anreébﬁdﬁicﬁl faﬁe? \ ~
A That's rathér'a’difficuié éﬁéégion for me to answer'
because I don;t own one of them. I did some caicu;;:Ean
one day based on some information Jack McClell;n\ane\?e
and it looked to me like it would be an econd%ég; ‘ .
although it might ﬁot get your money back quitéfﬁé’q;;;h
as you would like. i
MR. RAMEY: An increase in the price of gas is much
more favorabie.
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iy
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B S 1 ~- THE WITNESS: Right.

, 5 e o
: ) 2! MR. UTZ: That was going to be my next question.
i [~ g ) ) o ’
<D : ~ , I L ‘ ~
“ § g 3A Q | {(By Mr. Utzx) Five hundred sixty MCF a cay, would that be
# o ’ ' :
. e 4| two—thirds _nitrogen?
> .0 :
e S| a Well, it mght not be quite that hJ.gn, fxfty to sixty .

6| percent. s wewi ~-be on the gas wells. 'rhe olil- wells,

7 wit.h the nitrogen content, is_not: qu:.te that high. The ~

-meier report

-8 - further you get away from the gascap the : lawer the per-

9 ‘oentage of nltrogen.

10 MR. UTZ: Any otheér questlons of the wu:ness? The

dearnley

e Rk B
H
||

1 witness my be excused.

(Witness excused.)
MR. UTZ: Who wants to be first?

14 MR. CHRISTY: Are you going to have a s‘itat(—'rhent?

Soeh e Lt
-~ —— grid
DR I

18| Jack is next, if he wants to be, to put on his.'te;s:timhy.
T . MR, UTZ: M. McClellan, he said he waé?fé;oing;vtb put

17 on testimony.

18 MR. McCLELLAN: I would like to hear the testimony,

SR S SRR MR e

19 if he is going to present some. - f

e

MR. UTZ: You are not'éoing to present any?

VAR L
8

21 MR. HINKLE: Just a statement,

22 MR. CHRISTY: We have one witness, Mr. Examiner.

23 (Witness sworn.)
24 (Whereupon, Dalpvort's Exhibits 1 through 6 were marked

28 for identification.) a
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'LEON LAMPERT,

“having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

"BY MR. CHRISTY:

Q wOuld you state your name and address, by whom you are

eqployed and in what capacxty?

bA Leon Lampert, Corpus Chtlstl,,employed by Dalport oil

Corporatxon.‘

Q In what capacity? ' )

A As a geolbgist.

Q Mr. Lampert, have yau previous;y testified before this

L i ;
’ regulatory body as a- pé‘ bleum*geclcgis ~and had- ‘your-

wfaua11f1catigns eceept:d?
A Yes, sir;
Q Are you familiar gtn&télly with the area involved in Cése
4352 and the wells and thevgeological histor?‘of;this
- field?
A I sure am.
MR;‘CHRISTY: Are there any questions concerniang
the witness' qualifications?
MR. UTZ: He is qualified, He's bven gqualified
p:eviously.
MR. CHR:STY: Thank you.
Q (By Mr. Christy) Mr. Lampert, this case concerns the

Double L Field in Chaves County, New Mexico, and what is

At
Lo WX

Mg e
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» This has been identlfied as Exhibit 12

Examiner. L r e | o

1l a iittle more thorougﬁly and tell us what all of the

) whlch indlcates the gascap Lhct Mr. Stamets ls talklng

presently described as the Suble Field?

Yes, sir.

Thats right. ; . .
" MR. CHRISTY: This is Dalport's Exhibit 1, Mr.

g

|
PURPE

(By Mr. Chriéty)' Now, would you pleaee identif? Exhibit |

color;ng and so forth meane on here to your 1nterpretat10n?

i

Well in the central portlon you w1ll see the yellow ceior

é

Mmjw_g A

about. Immedxately updlp lnto ‘the west of 1t, “there 13";
a dotted, red 11ne, which indicates the beglnnlng of the’
tlght 1mperv1ous sands that are going to separate thxs
gascap from addltlonal hydrocarbons of wat r that lie to
the vest. ; |

Due east of the yellow color, you see the brown.
That 1nd1cates the 011 reserv01r and the oxl gas contact,
and the green 1ndlcates;the areas where theg have seen
water on a downdip edge of the Double L. Tﬁe red, dashed
marker on the east sidefof our field marks éhe beginning
of the tlght 1mperv10us sequence of sands that separate
the Double L fxom the Vest Ranch—Queen, whlch is to the

east.

All the uncolored areas between the red, dashed 1inef
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| l\"ef‘a‘n@;\eey-m:eiei reporting sery

e tight zones .

jndicate th
as lenses:

_£o shéw on this map there are three separate g
ay contain oil, being‘the’

VQirlmrEQVVe$t Randh-gascap

r-ralrea

Log

i) resex

pouble L gascap “and

and associa;ed oil reservoir,

ev.c map theré 5= some gas ¥e

th
rhere so far is nO oLl assoc:a only water.
On the east there appea ltoﬁbe another stratographic
trap for here separated.

own on ™Y map put

ntlnental and McClel;

:it-s 1lun~v__ - -
Wells that are °% the northeast cornex?“‘ rhe map. The

These nitrogen contents were tak

Continental test and repor
As I look at Dalport's Exhibit

test and
jon Exhibxt

i6

1 and i commiss

17

18 2,

19
occurred cu

A1l right, sit.

al @

2| P -- although”this'map is contoured én top ©

sl 9 wWhereas his 3 top of the Queen?

2 A Top of the Queenr which 18 about fifteen oF go feet above
which is the

 put this is the base of the anhydrite cap:

25
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( 1 top of the pay xtself. ’ ‘ ' , .
R ) ] ’ 1
\ 2| @ Now, You have mentioned the nit;ogen content shown on-

(3]

< 4

:_j 3 palport's Exhibit ion certaint of the wells. Do you have

s £

e 4 any GOR infomatxon on the vanous wells in the Doui‘o‘le %

=20 : D - b5, Lo

== s Pool? \

= 6! A vee,:8ir, '.‘?'- have quite a bxt siﬁce'v:e have about eighteen

o o V - '

- y| ~  wells.

= .

uES 8| Q Let me xwefer you to Dalport s Exhlblt 2 and ask you if

Z: 9 - you would :_Lnd;.cate 1f this 15 the GOR map you just

= 10 ment:.onedz e ‘ | D

= i
B 11| A Yes: su', 1t is.

12| Q Now, 'as nf what da.tes is th:Ls 1nrormm.1c.r.?
i3l A as of épproxnnately May of 1971. The map shows EWO

14 :figufeé next to most of the wells, the top figure being. ‘ - _ R
15 ) . the GOR, approx:.mately, of July of '70, approxlmately a \ . ’ ‘_
1”61- o Ye_ar a,go.é Doesn ‘¢ necessar 'ily mean the original ‘COR:- bu. SEENEESE

17 the oxie ttixat was approrimatély a year ago. | 3;

18 :’he iower fiqure, the aenominato'r figure, is the 1
19 "GOR taken most recently, petween March and May —- actually s
b 20 around February and May of «71. So, you can jook at the

21 top flgure and see that -~ well, let me refer to Section

22 36 on thé map palport's No. 6 Spurck in the northwest of

23 the northeast of 36. |

24 "rhei‘-top figure, it says, TSM, too small to measure,

25~ which t!{is well, when it was first drilled, it had no gas;
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" that you have Showi 1u'E=’“"*+'= Fxhiblt l.

A year later, the GOR was 1268 to 1, and immediately east
of,it, the seven is also too small to measure when it was
originéily drilled a little over a year aéd, and in May,

it was 1347 to 1, showing the increase in GOR's.

This, as you go‘down the line, you car see that most |

of them look the samé>éé§ ééﬁécially on the Robb Lease in’

Section 1 and on the Sunset Lease in'Sedtidn 12, further
on south.

_ than, de picts that there is substantlal increases

ne
This ;’

in the GOR, particularly along. the gas-011 contact lxne“"”%"

That's raght. T
Is there any instances in whxch you know of that these

GOR fiyures, at the bottom line,%particularly, have

subeantially“incteaSed since the March-May report?

‘Since the May, vyes. sir. The number ~-- let's see, where

is it? The No. 2 Sunset --

Identify what subdivision it's in, please.

In Section 12, 15, 29, the Sunset Lease is experiencing
a marked increased in GOR's and it's over 4,000 to 1.
Instead, this No. 2 Sunset is 3354 and it's about 4,000
now.

That's as of what date;wdthe?

As of June. |

June, this year?
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20 THE WITNESS: Less than that. When we first complet#d
21 it, it was an,oil well with a fairly low GOR. 1t hae steadily
22 increased. It has rapidly increased up to the current date.
jzs Q (By Mr. ?hristy) Now, let me refer you to the Sunset

2; No. 1 Well, which was identified in the prior hearing,

25

Yes, sir. 4

i"tually, it 'is about 60, 000 to 1 now.

[

Yes. | : ‘ ' 3
ihere_has Yeen an increase in the last tworor“three

monts up enother, oh, four or five GOR's?

,;\1_1.. righ‘t.i, sir.

The flgursq a0 _on: the very northwest corner of the map,

T

7

the Falgout A, it's on the very upper left corner, and

the information we had the’ 'GOR was 16,143 originally when

1t was drilled and currently was about 50 000 to-1,

So, it's rlght on

there on the gas-011 Contdbb.

Our No‘va Spurck, in the southeast corner of Section

36, a year ago was 19,153 to l and now it's 60,000.

‘Originalﬁy, when it was dr;lledf it was drilled more than

COR's were, I think,

a year ado, a year and a half ago, the
in the eeighborhdod of -- what would you sgay. Dick, you.
mentioneé that in yourtteétimony -- about eighteen? .
Seems like

MR. STAMETS: Well, were they that low?

original I had they were’41000 or something.

and particularly refer you to Exhibit C.
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PASE 52

Q@  We were asking about Exhibit 3 and the Sunset No. 1 Well.

"which is the curve on Exhikit 37

Does that graphically portray this increase in GOR
“in Exhibit 32

A You said Exhibit 3?

a We have found this out. As'ihe gascap exp;nds, as Mr.

Stamets said, the ﬂifrogen content of the oil well“increasLs

proportionately teo the amount*ofigas_éhat we .are now

producing. It's proportionate to the increase in GOR's+

For instance, when the No. 1 Sunset was drilled in

April of 1970, the GOR was right at 700 and -- 449, -449. .| .

The nitrdgen content on it was fourteen and a hzlf percen
I think your Exhibit 1 of your big map shows the nitrogen
fourteen percent. That is in the east half of Sectiom 12.

" MR. UTZ: You are talking about the Sunset No. 1,

THE WITNESS: Yes.
MR. UTZ: Okay. That firét poihﬁ is fourteen percept
THE WITNESS: Well, fourteen percent. Then, the GOR|
as the date of the test, was 750 to 1. wWhen the well was
drilled originally it was 449, but on the date of the nitrogen
test £ﬁe gas analysis, it was 750 to 1. That was a year ago.
On exactly a year later, on May'??gh of this year,
we took anaother test. The GOR was 4,064 o 1. The nitrogen

had gone up toﬂS@ percent; So, this dramatically, I think,

shows what occurs as the (\scap expands eastward providing

t.

?

H

E
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‘side is our No. 1 Robb that originally -- well, not originally,

higher éOR’s. Your nitrogen goes ué;kyoﬁ;WBTU's cdﬁé«ddwn.
This<wei1 had over 1700 BTU's, originally, per thousand. It
wasvexaétly 1767 originaliyﬂgpd now, a year later, the BTU's -
ﬁéttet‘éelis in the field Sécause it originally blew .out -- and
it was égg?p;e to —- and it blew out and’it could produce
séver?;?hundred'bariéls aday. o

’ The No. 2 Sunset, wgich waé drilled the latter part
of last;year, also is an excéllentrwell, but we don't have the
analyse§~on it. We did makeQan@lyses on it.

- ﬁéw;‘iéferring again to Exhibit 3 —- viell, anyway,

¥he‘yeil§w curve shews the increase of nitrogen along with the

increase of GOR's. The little dashed chrve on the far left

in Mayjof 1970, it ﬁad a twenfy-nine percent nitrogen content
alon@»éith a 214 or so GOR, 244 GOR. '

Now, Mr. Chiisty, I will have to piéface something
on thié chart.because this twenty-nine percent nitrogen and
244 to 1 GOR is after the well was scueezed. After the well
was sqﬁeezed, after the upper zone, the upper pay had been
squeezed, this was the gas contentrbecause, originally, it was
61,0005to 1 before the squeeze job. So, we squeezed it,
reduced that GOR to 244, but the nitrogen was twenty-nine

percent after the squeeze.

A year later, May of this year, GOR on it was 2400 tg

)
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14

' ana the nitrogen was up to forty-nine percent. So,. again;'all

1~~ ,,,,,,,, -

e sserv1ng'-- well, all the- graph shows is that as the GOR's

came _up, so did the nitrogen and BTU's. I hkave a record‘of

the BTU's; they went dbwn.

- Now, the grapn also shcws some 1nformat1on about

our Spurck Lease, showing the increase of - well, along with

1nczeases in ‘GOR's you have increase 1n_n1trogen.

Q (By Mr. Christy) Now, let me refer you to Exhibit 4,

Dalpott s Exhlblt 4, which is on the board here and ask

~you 1f you would comment on that and explaxn the puzpose (

'of ‘Atiin connection with this hearlna?
A  Well, it's two cross sections. The upper cross section --
Q Excuse me. Let's talk about where theSe cross sections

are. Do you have a little map down in:the middle of the

‘exhibit:showing A to A prime, B to B prime?
A You can%barély see it, but the top cross section is
essentially an east-west cross section.
Q Across the north énd of the field?
A Ac:o#s the south end of Section 36. It would be very

similar to his lower cross section there.

Q The word "his" =~-

A Mr. Stamets' Exhinit 4, ils c:eés section BB prime.

Q That's five.

A 2ll right. That's the upper cCross section. The lower

‘cross section is & north-east south-west cross scction

a
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ST 1 beginning at the McCléilan 1-B Lisa, extending northeast-
2 ward to the McCellan Marion.- :
I ; |
g~ _ 3| Q That's on the south end of the field? . j
oY 54 4| A Yes, in tne south ceniral porticn. And the upper cross
£ T30 - . )
= B 5 section shows our yas, original gas well drilled in 1960. a }
s par S , L. 3o )
g A %_ o They tested nothing but gas. 1It's structurally high and = L
. < = - e : RS S j
g :: y it coatinues on through our No. 5 Spurck, which is the ' -
% g 8 _second well on 'the cross section which encountered a tight ;
: g - o . S . . . - . :
i — 9 zone which we think is limited right around the well bore
o F — w0l . around the well. o
7 ad R ;
;* "? 1 7 "ontmuxng eastward throug!\ the Dalport 8 Spurek, Wnlchri e
© 3 21 1s the well tbat rlght now ‘has’ a nigh uGI‘ “3£760,000, that
§ 13 originally was an exc'ellent 0il well. T7The cross section
; § L 1% mentlons the GOR's back in 1970. T bel:.eve that s rlght.
H " J
S 15 'rhe GOR on February of 1970 ‘was 4427 to 1 and in February S
:2: ' % 16 O 6f Y71 it was 60,000, | 3
% It Now, in-March of this yeaij, we squeezed the upper }
: v . 18 zone and squeezed off everything. We squeezed off the 4
& $ 19 gas completely but we did have oil coming out of the lower
b 20 zone, but there wasn't very much of it so w2 reacidized it
} H ¢ ’ . ‘ . -
‘ 21 and broke through and we recovered our gas again. It is
| 2 back to 60,000 to 1.
- 23 The cross section continues eastward showing, in
" brown, the oil pay with the tight streak, the horizontal
d ; 2 tight streaks separating the upper from the middle members.
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and as

‘Now, the lower cross section starts off on the ]

southwest end, with the McClellan Gas Well Lisa 1-B.

continuing through the Patrick No. 1, which is the second

“well, and to the right is the Patrlck No. 2 Gas Well that

hasn't been corpleted and then the fourth well from the

'J;eft igs our palport 2 Sunset, which is the wast offset 0

the Patrick Gas Wall; the Sunset 2 being an excellent well

1t has the highest pemabinues I have seen-in the. field

today , the highest average permeab111ties‘in'thé entire |
field which aWerage, 1 think, is 540 millidarcies over an

eight—fodt_section.

e ©Xsss lasation shows . th1e Gas-oil contact at a
subsea datum of, 1 believe, it's plns 1935. The wel
1tse1f is plus 1926 on the Queen péy. It's below the

contact, but we have w1thdrawn a lot of fluids from the

well and the GOR's are rapzdly ﬂomlng ape 'The~origig§l.‘,”

GOR on the well is -- can you see that, Joe?
MR. RAMEY: Tweﬁty—eight ten. On the sunset 2?
THE WITNESS : Yeah. What does it say there?
MR. RAMEY: TWenty—eightvten. |

THE WITNESS: Twenty—eight ten, that is after com-

pletion.' And in March it was 3354, It's an excellent well.

can make the aliowable right now with the high GOR's in it.

wanted to show the McClellan Marion pecause it has a tight sang

you continue On the cross gsection, continue eastward, I

Sudt




Py 1 zone; it }malde water, made some oil and it marks the i ]
P : » 2 e@teni side of the f.ield'where 'you lose porosity. |
s V _
S,__ﬁ 3| Q (By Mr. )Ch,risnty) Just for the record, your color coating
ffi 4 on Dalpoit'sﬁE:d\ibitul is the same as Exhibit 1, Dalport's
iEQ 5 Exhibzt 1. Th’at is, the gas in yellciq,ﬂ;tﬁe:oil'in brown
_ 2-;3‘_ 6 | andthe ‘Jwaf"er in green? o
= ' That's right. ‘
H g 8| o Ay other comient on Exhibit 42 )
i; e;:; 9] & Exhibit L4 also shows in the upper cross section. three
§ § 10 oil pays rather than two, wh:.ch we pick up o}.hcs:esr.i if
% g 11 o "‘faﬁf‘dcr;";’t":cA:e‘ i+, vou can't see it. That ‘ight streak
*‘ ' 2wl that ‘wg?n!jengiqne@sejpgéatés the upper and the middle and _
i | 13 thenbelow the middlé there éecas;lm#i‘i" yeuﬁ Vseé athlrd : -
g | 14 ~ zone which is the loﬁer zone. It's only been in about
z‘fg ) s three dj.fferent wells. Ii:nls not real w’ideSpiead,- but it
% A 16 does show the Marion Well on the right, the far lower
. 17 r:i:ght; doés show some water and it méy be comaunicated
. % 18 water from another Queen stringer right below where they
, 19 perforated, but it is still water, regardless. ‘
m. There is a little water on the downdip in the east
: 21 edge of the field but it's not a water drive. It's just
; & 2 some connate water. You don't see great amounts anywhere.
{: sl @ I would like to return to Dalport's Exhibit 1 again. Thexe
L o ) 24 is shown in the gascap a yellow are# of two red lines.
L ‘_ - 2 One surrounds the Spurck No. 5 Well in Section 36, and oi%
2
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//
is just west of the Wilson No. 1 Well in Section 12.

. 1

m 2 1 would like t{o ask you if you would explain what
§ 3 o that,infoxmatior_x pxcts.

f:%i 4 A . 1¢ depicts tight gand. The 5 is on the cross section, th
E:EP - 5// uépér‘left' portion"of' the cross Scctlon. We"c'or‘ed it. I»
é; 6 was tiqht It had. a few siringers- of stain in it. ﬁe.‘
?_""_3 17 - dr:Lll stem rested it. 1t had low pressuzes. Had we run-.,_\ :
g‘.; » j . ¢asing \and perforated. we would have probably ‘made some
= o kind of well. put at the time we drilled it we didn't
%_.; ‘ iﬁ . feellik it was warranted.

_’; 11 _ v bel:.eve lt s a locahzed condition that you are

;gdi'rzlg' to see'_,/gil over ‘the field where you. have a small
spot of t:l.ght sand and then it niqht be wwenty acres in

' extent, it mght pe five acres in extent- it m.ght be two

A
P
Ko

: acres, we don't know. There are fluctuations in the
j;iorosities and perﬁeabilities, sétt of based on Mr. Stamet
Exhibit 5i that is his paleo topographic map, which BO
one ‘understands.

. MR. yTZ: He does - S
A  Which I don't. yet. gat the 5 did encounter tight

sand.

The Wilson Well was tight, the Wilson peing in the

22
23 northwest of the northeast of 12. They did, when they
2% arilled into j¢ —— as I understand it, this is ¥¢ 2vhal ora

28 communication —— they had very little as they drilled on
L//" -

——
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»Well that there is a tlght zone there. but, again; it

“would be a jimited tight spot. And there could be others

‘anywhere. They are not joined. They are not lineat and

irim.

through the pay and they let ix sit oéernight and they
had forty feet of 011 overnlght, wnlch is not much of a .|
show.

Ahd I think -;ithe Iittlevred“ﬁark next to it

indicates that it is tight in ihe vicinity of the ‘Wilson

7

scattered in the gascap and in the oil reservo;r, cuuld bJ'

they are nqt:joined. They are not effective.
They are not effective nazieability‘barriers?
Right. The sand -- the permeabxlitles juste fluctuate

Lu;auguv_t the .h_le r serv01r, the qascap ana the Gii

Now, speaking of the Wilson No. 1, xdid ihey ffact ihxongh‘
that tlght barrier that you just Ieationed? 4
Evidently, they did semething wrong because they -- they
shouldn't have drilled it there in the first place, I
guess is ihe original misﬁake. They doﬁhave quite a bit
of gas. I thought it was aboﬁehsﬁﬁﬂ to 1 in oral communi-
cation, which is on Exhibit No. 2.

That fract job that they put on it, which-is a
30,000 -~ 25,000 gallon fract job, I believe probably

broke on into the gascap and they are communicating

directly into the cap right there.
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10

You mean the barriers are mechanicaily breakable? -

you made a statement supporting Mr. McClellan's theory

“as testified by Mr. Viney.

fdate showed. there could have been ‘a’ linear barrier separa

H*‘the gas wells from the oil rim. S:Lnee then, there has beek

.13 no ‘such barrier, that the Grace No. 2 dry gas well

Yes, s’if, evidently.

All right. Now, Mr. McClellan, I believe at the last

testimony, last hearing. rather, page 114 of the transcrigt,

vifth"reépect to the possibility of an impermeaﬁle baj:tier.

I would 'lii‘ke'\'your comment on that. Whyd:.d yé:‘u"ithen

testify that there was and now testlfy there 1sn t or made:

that s tatement"

At the time the statement was made our J.nformatim to thI:

so much i‘nfornétion that we have acqm.red, more welli;. haveI

been drilled, that there is no 1onger any doubt that therel

should have been on the barrier and wasn't. It's ;dry gas.
The Patrick No. 2, down here in Section 12, should
have been in the barrier and it wasn't. It's dry gas.

The Falgout No. 1, up in the very northern end of ‘the

field, *hat you see on your map, has all the characteristilcs

of a dry gas well and if it's dry, if it has such a high
GOR and high nitrogen. vhers iz your barrier. There'is

just no way you can put in a solid barrier in a north-

south direction separating the gas from the oil. So, thij
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x 1 o is w'hy’f"i year ago tﬁete was SO 1ittle control there ’_1
h s 2| could have been such 2 1inear barrier. But, since then, |
i~
f%; E:j";f 3 the infom-tion is such that I feel there is no such
& 4 . parrier. o o ) L
- [ vQ  All right. I wonldmiike to ask you 2 vword or two in
: 6 connz=ction with the proposed spec:.al rulec: You were
o ) fumxénéﬁ a;a‘py>"of +he rules as prowsed and testxf:.ed , o N
8 to a moment ago? H ’ |

; A Yes.

dsarnley-maier reporting

10 Q d 1 would partlcula 1y like to ask you in ;ccnnect-;grg_Wi,,t.nmﬂw ~ -
1 your opin;on on rule 9, wh:.ch is the rule that provides
e  for ?gl-ygg;}y tests. You heard the testimony that if :
(s’ rule 7 was enforced, semi-annnal or annual might be
i " _ acceptable: -
18 I would ‘1ike to have your comments , if a’r;y, as to
167 what the prgctlcal effects out on the f:.eid are if the
"‘ tti—iﬁhuhl zule was adopted.
18 i:A it's just dlff:.cult to test them periodically,because you
: 19 usually have to shut down your whole 1ease to test oneé
E : 20 well for twenty-fouxr hours. 1f you have five wells on a
? - 21 lease, then four wells are shut down for four days through-
Lf -_ : o, out the month while you are testing. Same Way on the
23 larger leases 1ike we have on our Spurck Lease. We have
: " eight wells now and we would have to shut -- it would

L cost us money to shut them all down three times a year.
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We would more prefer to take. an annual test, hke
we are doing now, in July or August, whenever the CommiSSJ.
wquld desire and just do it qne time a yaar. Practically

speaking, it would be easier on the operator.

| And if rule 7 was enforced it would also accomplish the .

Same purpose wouldn t. 1t‘>

~ Nowr, do you have any comment with reivect to possible well

on 320 acre spacing? g
Yes, sir. I would hope that lf the Commission adopts

these rules here that Mr. Stamets has nntxmed, that, in
the event an operator sheuld desire to’ ‘drill on 320 that

he would be allowed to .10 so, also. He would be allowed

" ¢o produce gas that would bc e:.ght times the forty-acre

gas allowable ‘instead of four times the allowable{ whlch
is the oner_51xty a“.owable Mr. Stamets mnuoned.

I see no z;eason why you ~cou1dn t go as high as 320
acres on the gas allowable. If t.hey do adopt vules, I
would. hope that they do mention thls s;tuatlon in the evern
that perhaps some o;;"'_':ator would want kto drill on a 320.
and, finally, do I understand that it ;is your opinion,
based upon your exhibit and your ‘work 'in this area, that
the Suble Gas Pool =and the Double L Pool are one common
source of supply?

That's right, sir.

t
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Y

Y

in evidence Dalport s Exhibits 1l to 4, inclusxve.

!,‘,_S i

BY HR’ @TCII!MW,_.

"’w111 be entered into the record of this case.

“would be of interest to the Commission in consideration

Is there anything else I have not asked you that §6uﬁfeéiuv

of this application?
No, sir, I think that #bout covers it.

. MR. CHRISTY: That's all from this witness. We offér

MR UTZ:

Wlthout objectlon, Exh:.bits 1 through 4

Are there questlons ‘of the w1tnpss?

KAHINATION

Q

Do you have any evidence that one gas well would ef-~
‘Wérdon't have exﬁct evidenCe, excepthélsewhére I have seeﬂ
I know in some of these wells, like McClellan's Patrick

million, you do have good permeability and elsewhere in

ficiently and,economically'dtaink320 acres?

i

1, with the high-potenti#l test Of_six'miilion or seven

the gascap we have seen good permegbilities,

>I juStwsee no reason why you cbuldn't drain on 320
acres and ;hat would give vou a littlé bit over a millinan
a day ail ‘ owable on the current basis. I think you could
do so. I-see>no reason why you couldn't drain 320.

Do you have an opinion as to whether a well could drain

320 acres?
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-statewide tor this depth.
course, did not sPeak of acreage 11; the advertisement as to thé
‘amount Of lcreage.

uilﬁut to be/ testimony that would warrant 32(‘ aAcres.

possibiy include such a ruling because we ~do have*acreage;up“in
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th:.s qascap, also, and we would preferi-- since 1 beheve that
' we could draln 320, it would be beneficial to us to be able to

ﬁdo SO, assumng that there is ever a gas market up in the gas—

‘one well weuld drain 320 acres, you just have an opinlon? '

, sir, I think ydﬁ could.
MR. UTZ: “Mr. Hatch, I have a Q§Jé9tion for you. |

hca‘,r_"ihg uﬁder sﬂbeci"e.tl"' t\i'leé’? -
MR. BATCH: Yes. We have a problem here on ouz;

It should be 160. This hearing, of

I don't know 1f you are going to consider

THE WITNLSS:

cap.
MR. UTZ: You don't have any testimony to show ti:,hat
MR. CHRISTY: That is coerrect at this time.

MR. UTZ: As well as I remember, in the last hearing,

as well as subject to now, in this hearing, we also had no
evidence.

MR. CHRISTY: I know of

That is my understanding.
none and I read the vranscript twice.
MR. UTZ: Mr. Stamets.

MR. STAMETS: I believe you testified, Mr. Lampert,

that on your leases, with the number of wells, you would have J

L
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. 1 ktb}éﬁut.in all the wells butAone in order to test.
;iih 2 ﬁ THE WITNESS: It depends on the lease. Our AWOCO.
.g% 3"Lé£§¢ in Section 31 is se£ up-Eﬁafﬁway. I bélieve-wé h#&e to .
>“r$§ 4| shut them down. The<SpUrck'Lease, we have # separate header
_g;l [ 1 ‘en the?e wﬁere ﬁe can test sefarately. We,ohly/$ave one battéty‘
g 6| om the two sectica lease. And, if we are testing on the north R
7 EE | f ,.gigé‘;;wall"thg“fldw Iines’a:e common -- we have to shut down é‘ o
'EE 8| about four wells’toffesf one. We havéf¢ﬁf§?ieﬁgthy flow lires %f
Eé? 9| dus to ggonomic reasons. ;
—é 10 | MR. STAMETS: That is the only questienlhad ‘ g | |
g il : o CROSS EXAMINATION | - B

BY MR, UTZ:

i3] Q Mr. Lampert, in the event an 0il well, such as these

R RS R R S SR S 6 i S

i4. | mentioned in Mr. Stamets testfﬁény, wéﬁf“ts~gas qﬁiée |
: -15, 4rapidly by‘nof cbtaining this information on a more R
% 16 frequent interval, is it your opinion that we could
: ol disturb correlative xights in the form of drzining too

18 much of the gas area to the oil area?

1]
g
0

19| B  You are saying if we only tested once a year that --

] © Right.

il
o
T
4
B
i
et
o
3

: al A -- you say we may disturb the correlative rights?
22 Q Right. In other words, you might be producing as long as
. 23 nine months or more for a very high GOR.
2; A Is it within the realm of the Commission’'s scope to call
28 for a special test if they 36 desire? I mean that we would

e




A S GRS A

-

ol T DY

,

R NG AR R W c N Yk

-meier reper

dearniey

10

14

Uri}ee 66

L
A

b |

15
16
17
18

19

21
22
23

24

a5 |

be aaaptéble torﬁhét; as f;f as»that=g6eé.‘ L
MR. Cﬁ§§§2?€ I would cgftainly thiék} Mr. Examiner,
as you stgrted/;eachiﬁg;thé'hundred'thoﬂsand iimit that you
might call for more ffequent tests, but not é% a‘fixed rule.
MR} RAMEY# It looks like it's beiﬁ? reqqhed right_.,:

: ‘ | I |

MR. CHRIS?Yz 5Get£ing‘iight close,jcertain wells.
‘ TﬁEbﬁITRE§S: ‘We-are'ahticipating élooﬁing this. Weéf
are:holding meetings périodically. We havenét gogten foojfar,
but Fhete will ‘be a seccndary water injecfioé iedovery.
Q i(By:ﬁx. vtz) -f;tzthink there will be? g
a There has to be. We need it. The,:ese?voir needs it.

Mi;'KNAUF: I wonder if I'coﬁld as? a question.

MR. UTZ: Would you'iaentify’youréelf f@rkthe recordé

MR._KNAU?: Jim Kaauf wiéﬁ USGS. EI wiis wondering, |
if th do have éebbndary recavery would youétry to establish a;
barrier between his gascap and the o0il? :

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. We will ;kftave to. We will
have to put ih an artificial water barrier right along the ga§4
oll contaét, like they did in the Caprock Field. The Caprock
Field, incidentally, had the same reservoiﬁ‘characteristics;
had a giant gascap and then an oil reservoir.

In order to flood it-etficientlyé they injected
water right along the gas-oil contact and gried~to £fill the gad—

cap. Had it been voided today, they couldn't do so; but they
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" water line along the gas-o0il contact.

 Ggeenn that éty~pot031ty you see in the'gascap.t

the oil from moving westward and ve would hzve to use some

were able to set up a barrier or a water‘line on -- no:th-sontﬂf
. ’__‘iAS

_We‘wquld'plah*to‘ho'the'Same thing so that vhen we |

move, when we:inject water on the downdip east end and pushﬁ

oil westward that“the_éiiNQillvhdt_go into the gascap and wet

If we would lose oil in the gascap, there is no

telling how much waste we would incur. We would Lave to stop

sort of artificial water barrier.

MR. UTZ: !bur Exhibit No. 3 was intended to show
that, initially, the nitrogen content in the gas zone was
substantially higher than it wasviﬁ the oil zone?

THE WITNE3S: And still is. Thé nitro&en in the
gas zones have remained about the same, but as ﬁh; gas -- as
the GOR's have increased in the easterly directibn, the oil
wells have taken the characteristics of ihié gas that has
flowed into them and nitrogen has come up on all the oil wells
and BTU's have gone down.

Our No. 8 Spurck is a beautiful ciampls. That's the
one in the southeast corner of Section 36. It currently has a
GOR of 60,000 and it has sixty-four percent nitrogen and it
was an excellent well initially when it was first drilled with

excellent permeability.

MR. UTZ: Do you contend this is evidence that there

. B A
v Vi . e BT Nl .
S TR T Vo T T T ST A N T
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.l 1| is no barrier between the gas area and the oil area? T
| S ’ ; o
c,{ 2( ‘ THE WITNESSE:: That's right. These character:.stics arg
E;? 3 indicative of a giant éap moving ~-- a large: cap, not a giant
ﬁ 4 f?cap, a 1arge cap movmg eastward, whereas a very thin, narrow
g%o Y cap wouldn't -- I don t think would nave the intensxty as
— :
5 ~ "'5 . shown by our _i’nc;ea;g ‘in GOR's. | N
:J:: : y MR. UTZ: ,?thérk‘questions of the wiltness? You may
as> 8 [ be excused.
= o n
:-;- 9 | "(Witne‘fz.s e:;xcused.)
E »»»»» = 10 'MR. UTZ: Other testi'mony_?
= 1l MR. CHRISTY For the record, I would like to return
) to the Commission the exhibit.s and te.,tlmony, from the prior
3| hearing and that s all we have for Dalport.f )
. : ; lj
14 MR. U’I‘Z You haven t told Ida nbout this, hd;- ,17\.? ,,‘w,
15 " MR. VCHRISTY: I am returning it cn the record. ) L
16 MR. UTZ: ?&ou had better tell Ida. '
N : ' MR. camsfy: b d will.‘ We have ot.ﬁ‘er oopies. Do you
} e : 18 | want some more copie§s ofanchibit 4‘é We have some extras. |
‘ 19: MR. UTZ: TI don't think we need any more. .
F‘ \ 20 Any other§ testimony? If there is no further
’ . 21" testimony, we will é)‘pen the hearing for statements.
! : | 3 2 Let's ta.k‘_é a ten-minute break.
g 23> (Wnereupon, a ;hort recess wag taken,)
: ! | 2% . MR. UTZ: ' The hearing will come to order, please.
‘; ~ 28 We are now ready fo:r statements, if there are any, on Case
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4352,

‘MR. HINKLE: Mr. Examiner, I would like to make a

brief statement on behalf of Humble. I think it's already been

" made clear --

7 MR. UTZ: Would you state your name for the rgcdtd;
| please?. | o
MR. RINKLE: I Ql_ready made axf',agp‘p.earince- this
moring. - L

I think it has already been made clear that the

Commission will consider the evidence which was originally

‘introduced in this ecase. In that connection, I want to call

attention to the fact ‘that Humble had introduced the evidence

' fram two witnesses and siructural maps, cross-sections and so

forth, which showed that the Double L and thezéublé"were one
and the same pool, and I‘fﬁink you will find thaf that sub-
staniiates, corroborates the evidence that has been;inérodnced
he£e~this morning. o

At that time, Humble made a point that withd;awals
of gas greater than thg volumetric eqdivalent amount of oil
withdrawal would cause migration of oil into the gascap and
would thus cause economic waste which, I think, has alréady
been pointed out by the evidence here.

Humble also proposed the'adoption of field rules
similar to the Bluitt-San AndreS’Associatgd'Pool, Humble wouid

still like to urge the Comg@éEion to consider these rules in

B T
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gt 1| lieu of those which have been offéréd.
th 2! MR. UTZ* How many - wells does Humble have in the poo]J,
fg 3 ‘ﬁ'r. Hinkle? | '»
= K MR, arﬁm- I don't knowoffhand.
%o 5 MR. RIVAS : Harley Rivas w1th Humble. I know we hav% S
é 6 four on the Luss Lease and must have a half dozen or more. . :
EE 7 » mz u'rz If the Com;,ss;gn —-‘ this j.s on the' record -
.'::; | .3 i.f: the Commission considers such a %Edrmul‘a, as we h;ve i‘n the
i." Ex Bluitt, we would have tohave some data’ from quite a number of
| :=-,_; 10 we}ls Ain there a.s to -- : N X | e N | .
: 'g 1 MR. HINKLE: I think thatf was éresented at the originhl ° o
12 Hearing as to thef interest that Humble has and their wells and ; , _”:_’ o :i;.
Tl SO_f.orth, was it not. ‘ =3 ' ' | ; q
,; | MR xu\ms Some of i‘é,fyées. 1 think Mr. Utz is
4§ | rignt, t.hough There would have to be some more data for such L
i 16| 2 volumetric balan___,.. o .
E’? 7 MR. UTZ: ‘Would Dalport be in the position to furnishl
| :: is such data?
: 19 MR, LA&PERT: Yes, sir. I think most of them have
' 20 the data any way. Both f.hg other . companies already have it.
{ 21 MR. UTZ: Such as reservoir GOR at varicus pressures?
22 That's the main ithing I am thinking of.
— . 23 MR. LAMPERT: We will furnish whatever they like,
) 2% within the realm: of reason.
. » MR. UTZ' All right. Are there other statements?
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. 1 “ MR. McCLELLAN: Jack MéCleilan.' I have prepared a
2| statement here I would like to have entered in the record. May
E—’E 3| I sit here and read it? -
&5 4 MR. UTZ: Yes, you may S L ‘( } K — w
= 5  MR. MCLELLAN: Before I make the statement, I would| .
é_ 6 like to innt out o‘ne>thing. Perhaps {.fi.t's bé’én ,,e}q;npletely',
'. E: 7 1§nc:.ed, the relationship of the Sulimar Field, wlu.ch is to the
| § 8| south of this field, an identical situation. However, the:
;,,;., 9 Etgiki‘n;--—&ing aﬁéut the Double L in tﬂe Sulimar is that the | @ ;
-g 10 Double L is e‘xperie‘ncingvt(’..":’eéeu'rapid rise;’ of gas-oil ratiioé ,L _
’g 1 properticnatz rise in nitrogen contex;t due to the fact that
i ) 12 |  there are gas wells, pure gas weélls that people are contenéing‘ ;
§ 4 13 is the gas;cap of that field. i
‘ g ” It wotuld seem odd to me that the Snlil;lar wouldn't
i % 15 also have the same type gﬁs field. I am sure it ’must. We ‘are 3
% 16 expetienciug no inérease in gas-o0il ratios, no increase in | |
§ ;7| nitrogen content , none whatsoéver. !
; 18 I don't think you can say there's a gascap to thét
’ 19 fieid and say there's not a gascap to the Sulimar. I contend
: 20 that the reason you are experiencing this is because you have
2 communicated into these existing gas wells by artificial means
2 which we have not done in the Sulimar.
2 It ia the position of this operator that the
2 original conclusion of this Commission, establishing the S“blf" 3
28 Queen Gas Pool, was correct based ?n the information available *

.——J
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:; 1 ,;t that tlmep and that in the interun Ro significant infor- -8

21 matlon has been produced that would alter the original ‘_de‘cision ' |

. 3| of this Comm_ss:.on.

L‘l o

*}‘gi

-~
TN

f:%o §| complex and," as yet, iot completely deflned Anyk anount of
-— .
:c::i 6| geological and engineering ev1dence can be presented to estebli#h
f’:‘a 7| the existence or noneegistenee of a Separating barrier between ’
§ 8| the sands, or that the gas beai*ing sand is, in fact, the gascap
;:; $| "to the oil seﬁﬁ or in a separate reservoir.
' § ‘10 R The reported 1ncrease in the GOR and nitrogen content
g 311 in several wells in the Double L Field indicate that commmi-
13 cation between the Suhle gas reservoir and the oil zZone of .
‘ the Doutle L does exist and has been Occasioned by ertif’lcally .
14 connectmg th»e: two zones through fraccurmg of several welils.
is As a res.nlt of this cennect;ion, many wells in the Double L.
16 | are nqw-dtaining“' the gas frem the Suble gas reservoir iiltlxout
1 resulting in eédixoinic 'remuneration to the owners: of the ‘gas. :
1# These owners have no recourse to this dralnage, due to the ﬁ
lé inability to sell small volumes of gas that would result' upon ]
30> application of gas formulas now in use, as the nature of this
21 gas, which, in effect, is "half gas“, makes it uneconomical
22 to produce unless produced in large volumes.
.. 23‘ A recently developed process Separates the nitrogen

24 from the methane, resulting in a commercia] gas. I have keen

25 hegotiating for a nitrogen extraction plant to be installed in

Foen
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"frpm the odtpﬁt siée ﬂa@ing a BTU rating of 950, and a value

 pertaining to ‘gas reservoirs in relationship to eil reservoirs |

the area of my‘thrée existing shutin gas wells, now classified
as the Suble Gas Pool. This plant requires an-input-of
12,006?000 cubic feet per day of nitrogen gas and an oﬁtput of

apbroximately55,000,009§§§bic feet per day, the production

of approximatély $20,000 per month. I have a firm.dffer for

the instaliétion of~such a plant, but it will ¥ ‘gffékaéliVEry

i

of‘12,600.000;cubic feet per day to make sﬁéh Aﬂjiaht‘féasible,
whidh c§nnot be acﬁieved unlgss the existing gas ﬁells and
ﬁé;éntial ggs:acreige is allowed to produce, not subject to
rules limiting the volumes below the.necessary amount ne=ded
to run the pl%nt.

RS

The ‘present rules of the 0il Conservation Commission

are hdt‘equitable to this area as the gas has a low BTU and
correSponding;highfnitrognnz content. In the past, this type
gas was not commercial. The situation has now changed and
this quality gas has become of prime importance to the industry
and the nation, with a corresponding increase in value, thereby
making this low quality gas an economic comwodity that is
needed to help fulfill the energy deficiency now present in
this Country.

Any decision of this Commission thatvwould prevent

the sale of this gas in large quantities would seriously

curtail, if rniot eliminate, the possibility of utilizing'this
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SRS R energey s'ourcé /' resulting in the‘ loss of revenue to the State
( 2| of New Mexico, the Federei_ Government, who is the prinecipal . .
- f;i _ ' 3 réyalty owner, and owners of the existing wells and potentially
o 4| productive acreage. Op‘érator‘has invested a great deal ,of time
i%o 5| and money toward the development of this rather 1argré1?‘;;§‘§i‘aﬂ for
_ :ci ] 6 e:ﬁploitption of a new resoufce,f' low quzlity commarcial gai'f\;. In ‘
:-ﬂ 7| my op:.nion, t.h:.s ?g’as covers a large arsa and is present in | '
' " 87 great;i' quant:.tles o |
== 9 The future use of this geé is, in a large part,
E 1¢ | dependent upon immediate plan.ning»and -securing the newly
g ll , developed nitrogen extracti‘on plant; .or a source of use for theﬁ “
12 | nitrogen in its present form. This raw gas could be mixed witq C SUIREAE 3
R 13 | high BTU gas, i‘éstlting in a larger volume of useable gas with ; |
| 14 a more "desir‘abie BTU cot{xtentl, er used as a ré-pressuring qg_“ein‘t”- 4
(15 for depletedwpilfielés adapteble to this type of re—pressurinJ. | e
16 | This use wouldf not only recover vast améunts of btherwise ':' o : ,
17 unrecoverable ;oil, bixt also remove the x;itrogen from the gas, l :
18 making it a hifghly useable and profitablé by product. For thig
19 to be ,feasiblei it wil) be necessary that a large constant sourge
o ‘ , 20| ©f “'gas be avaiilable and that there will be assurance that
21 during the tinie of securing a use for utilizing this gas the
22 ability‘ to obtain the necessary volume will not arbitrarily
. 23 be restricted at som: later date.
. : 2 | I am not recommending that the gas from the Suble be
25 produced at the expense of x’:e'duciAng the ultimate recovery from
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: :dieeussed. This gas from the gas field is not benefzcxal to

‘the oil and will not go into solution for the same reascn,

‘fthereby only razsing the GOR on these wells, resulting;in a

" would increase the drainage of the Suble Gas Pool.

the Deuble L Oil Pool. At the present time, tiie nitrogen gas

content 1s increaslng, particularly on the west side, wiich,

‘in my opinion, is due to _the artificial connection prev;ously o :

oil production, as. it does not have sufflcient pressure to mov%

lower price for the otherw1se hlgher BTU of the casinghead gas
and w111 result Ain the economlc waste of gas due to Phillips
inability to handle ever 1arger volumes of low BTU gas;
1Phi11ips has no facilxtles ‘to handle this type gas ..
and will eventually ‘have to restrict the volume of : take,
lowering the amodnt of oil that can be prod “ﬂedg -An increase
in the Gon in order to proau more coil wonld comoound the
present>bad situatlon and I am opposed to any consideratlon of

a hlgher GOR for reasons already stated and, aiso. that it

In summary, it is my opiuion that the Suble?Gas Pool
is a separate reserv01r as orrglnally determined, that 1t is
now being depleted by the ever increasing GOR's in the Double
L 0il Pool, and that a strong possibility exists that%if gas
were produced in large volumes from the Suble that it would
curtail the increasing GOR and give relief to Phillips in theix

ability to handle the normal casinghead gas. I wc 1d suggest

to this Commission that they consider more flexible rules
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. gas with inferior quality, to compensate for the difficult
i?ééaiﬁiie features involved in the‘resviting net price of such

'\ gas.

E'féhAipjunchanged until the information presented today can be
i studied and consideration be given to a new formula pertaining

' to this unique area.

pertaining to this situgtiom due to the changing economics of
the oillﬁﬁd‘gas iﬁdﬁéiiy. If changes are made, I would suggest

that consideration should te-given t5 much lavger allowables of

I reguest that the present order of the Commission

- Thank you: S

MR. UTZ: Are there other statements? The case will

ibektaken under adivsemeht.

1
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COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, BRENDA BURKS, Court Reporter in and for the County

‘of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, 46 hereby certify that

the fo:égOing and attached-Transéript‘of Hearing before the

'Newkneiico Oil'ConsefvatiOn CQmmission was reported by me;

that the same is a true and correct record of ‘the said

ﬁproceedxngs to the best of my kncwledge, skill and ability.~

"Court Reporter
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BEFORE THE .
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
" Santa Fe, New Mexico: J/ ‘
May 19, 1971

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

'/Case\t«SZ being reopened by the 0il
Conservation Commission upon its own
motion o give all interested persons
an opportunity to appear and present

. evidence to whether the Double L-
Queen and Suble-Queen Pools, Chaves
‘County, New Mexico, dre in fact
separate reservoirs or one common
reservoir.

Case No.

- e N Nt it P P N Nt

BEFORE: Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

4352
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‘ o 1 » MR. NUTTER: We'll call Case 4352.
e ; ’ =
o 2 'MR. HATCH: Case \(352, in the matter of Case 4352
‘_55_ . '3 being reopened by the 0il Conservation Conmission upon its
P 4 .own motion. « -
w0 _
e S| : ur. Exaniner, there has been sone dlscussion
’5::;_ 6 between the staff and various representat:.vus of ownersh\.p
S
:' o Al in the Double-L and Suble-Queen Pools, and it is my recom-
‘as> gl ,mendatlon that this case be cbntlnued to June the 30th.
. v =
. :"; 9 - ~ MR. NUTTER: Case No. 4352 will be continued to
& | ' E : gl thé Examiner Hearing .£° pe held at this same place at 9:00
% = 1| o clock A.M., June 301::1, 1571«
4 14
% R s _ . : ‘. T
fs 16 ‘ STATE OF NEW MEXICO ) _ _ R
3 ) ss T ]
17 commz OF BERNAL"LLO ) ]
g ’ »' : LT :; E
f 18 I, SYLVIA AHARO, Court Reporter in and for the County . - "4
% i9 of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that
% 20 the foregoing and attached pranscript of yilearing before the
| :
21 New Mexico Oil Conservation Commxss:Lon was reported by me;
22 and that the same is a true and correct record of the said
23 proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.
._g , } 40 berehy sersify thet e fesugeing ic
: mm]'- bearing of Game Bo. ¥-F5? g w{ﬂ//ﬂ?’[z/&() 1
28 u_.ﬂﬁﬁy.,q_‘ IOZL_.. Court Reporter
- h“’ I k
m '-’f"' 11 Oenservation M
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BEFORE THE ,
NEW HEXICO OTL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
‘April 28, 1971

EXAMINER HEARING

IN TIE MATTER OF:

Easé14?52 helng reopened
by the 0il Conservation

- Commission upon its own
motion to give all interested
persons an opportunzty to"
appear and present evidence
as to whether the Double
L-Queen and Suble-Queen Pools,
Chaves County, New Mexico, are in
fact separate reservoirs or one
common reservoir.

Case No. 4352
(Reopened) .

BEFORE: Elvin A. Utz, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS
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MR, WTZ:

The hearimg will come to order,

I'1] eall the cases that are to be comtinued

q;ku»4352, we re-opemed this case --

MR, HAﬁH:

Mr. Examiner, this case was ealled

e appl

icatiorn of the 01l Cemservation Commission,

Case A352 will be contimmed to

4] or disnissed first.

Gogth

7| and 1ts staff recemmends this case to be coatimued to
3| the -~ to May 19th pending turther study.

P

9
10| May 19, 1971.

a2 % 28 2 8 2 2 8 8 8 /% %
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... 'BEFORE THE.

G P I

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Hobbs, New Mexico
April 14, 1971

EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

Case 4352 being reopenedlby_ﬁhe
0il Conservation Commission upon
its own motion.

o’ N Nt Nart N ot Nt

BEFORE: Daniel S, Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

Case No. 4352
(Reopened)
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ey
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¥ % Aot 2 -
a 1 MR, NUI‘TER- The hearing will come to order, please.

2! We'll call first this morning Case ‘Number 4352,

'W. ey Wiy,
pilkash bttt ok

C,",;
: e 3 MR, HATCH: Case 4352, (Reopened) The matter of
@ e i ' ' :
- f;, ?‘.:, 4| Case 4352 being reopened by the 0il Conservation Commigsion
“3 | ;:30 s| upon its own motion,
: i:;_ 6| Mr, Examiner, this case, as it is being reopened
S5 1
: 71 by the Commission on its own motion, and the Conmission is
. a> :
g 8| not thoroughly prepared to.: present the case at this t1me ‘we
v ;=-;- 9| would like to move that ‘n.zbe continued to the regularhearingg
EV 16| date in ‘May, |
R A %
. = MR. NUTTER: Case Number 4352, as ammounced on this
S ,§_/3 12 docket will be continued t:o April 28th 1971 hearing, at
Yoo E T o '
Ty > © - o
8§39 e %.;which time it will be further continued ‘to’ Mey 19, 1971,
§ 12 14| The hearing will be in theiOil Conservation Commission , R
:z: z5 : ' 8
5 Wo 18 conference .room on the second €loor of the ‘State Land Offic.e
A
§ §§ i | Building at Santa Fe New Mexico at 9 00 o clock a.m. on
' 3 Z g
s 3'5 17 | May 19th, 1971,
o= « i
i3 18
s 33 : .
Xowa : JOR
R T
w x9S
& é 8 : 2t
‘ g ¢z
? E ; 4 22
. £ 02 .
e 22
F e 23 : .
10
25
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
o ) 'ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

&

I, LINDA MALONE, Court Reporter in and fof.thé

-County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify

that the foregoing ahd~attache&‘Transcri%t of‘Heariﬁé before
the,New-MéXico‘Oil.Cdnsefvatioﬁ?éaﬁmisSibh was rebof%ed'by |

me and that the same is a true and correct record ofithe

‘said ‘proceedings, to the best éfgﬁj:kﬁow1édge, skill'and

ability,

' ‘4;%i2;;zéi/fC;Z¢ZéQ£§SK@;_,/

Court Reporter

do ¥Er e TIfs et e fureaiing |
Guuzlate feawald oF o8 Imawaasingd 1o
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L : ~ BEFORE THE
| NEW MEXICO OIL'CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico _
May 27, 1970

EXAMINER HEARING

EXPERT TESTIA.ONY, DAILY COPY, CONYENTIONS

= 8
+ ——— 5 ——————————————————————
F o -2 : )
4 2 § IN THE MATTER OF: ) i
- = 3 L | o )
r a> ¥ 3 Application of Jack L. McClellan ) ; :
e en £ 3 for the creation of a new gas ) CASE NO. 4352
. c:::@ e pool, or, in the alternative, the ) :
c = g § .establishment of pool rules for )
F > = s 2 “two existing pools, Chaves and )
_ =N Lea Counties, New Mexico. )
- ax  § F . )
RV | e T
» {' @ § 2 ‘BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner:-
A8 B 8 ¢ ’ |
= ;3
W s i
as ¢
- & &

PRANSCRTPT OF HEARING




: ) . J" PR
[ |
ol MR. UTZ: The hearing will come to order. Case
':! . L ’ . R B
" MR. HATCH: Case 4352, Applicat1on of Jack L.
I Mct,lellan for the creation of a,ua’w gas pool or, "in the
G“ - " alternative, the establishment of;poo1 ‘rules for two
” exlst:.ng pools, Chaves avxd Laa: 'Cophtie‘S; New Mexico;.
5 - ,f ) H
H - . MR, KFLLAHIN‘ If the Exam1..er please, Jason
5 ' ) Kellah*n, Kellahin and Fox, banta Fe, appearing for the
""""" ‘Applicant. ‘
g S el MR. ‘HINKLE: Clarence Hinkle, Hinkle, Bondurant,
E ' Cox & Eaton, appearing on behalf of Humble oi and-—Refi»n-i-ng? =
| i Company.
H S 'MR. UTZ: Other appe'ArérféeS?
B MR. KELLAHIN: I have a statement that was left
4 w:.th me on behalf of Pan. Amerlcan Petroleum Corpo:.atlon
L : : wh.lch I d like to read at the conclus’on, or the end.
& MR, UTZ-' I guess we 11 allow that. “They should
[ “have stayed here and said it themselves. So, you may proceed.
1
te MR. KELLAHIN: We have ;one witness I'd like to have
H sworn, please.
P
(Witness sworn.)
I |
2 ‘(Whereupon, Applicant's
- Exhibit A was marked
e ~ for identification.)
] ‘

P vl

.
=
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called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

 DIRECT EXAMINATION

_ BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q ﬂqﬁiﬂ you state your name, please?

-\ My name is Ralph Viney. I'm from Midland.

Q What bﬁSiqess are you engaged in, Mr. Viney? 1
= A I am a conshltihg erigineer.

‘MR. UTZ3 ﬁow do you spell your last name?
,/THE-wiTﬁESS; kVQi-n—e-yo
Q . (By Mr. Kéllahin) Mr. Viney, have you ever tesﬁg;ﬂh
fied before the OiiyCOnservation>Commission'Orlone of its
examiﬁers ;ﬁd'madé‘ybﬁf”quélifications as an eﬁqineér a matter
af‘recéfd?‘ | |
A Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable? |
MR. UTZ: Yes, they are.
0 (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. Viney, in connection with
your work as a consulting engineer, have you done any work
for Jack L. McClellan in connection with the case presently
before the Commission?
A Yes, sir.

Q And brigfly,’whaﬁ‘is proposed by the Applicant in
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this case, Mr. Viney? Eﬁy“

A ﬁriefly, Mr. g;clellan'ﬂésires the establishment
and desiénition of a new Queen Gas%PoéL. |

V;Q | Now, you heard the attorégy read the call of the

docket,éind*it a130‘inc1&des aﬁ'aléerhafive prdposil. Woula
you elaSor%te on thatjlater? ‘ |

A fres, sir; I'11 elabora‘ée%on'it right now. We, after
obtaining éhe evidencé of tests, did not feel thé; the alter-

nate prdpqéal was necessary or‘juséified.

Q &ow, in connection with §oﬁr study, did you make

i

a stéqYléfiﬁhe:érea'invélved in th?s/épﬁlicatibn?'

A ?es, sir; we did. »

0 What area did you actualiy make a study of?

A v"Well, iﬁkééﬁéfal, we madé a study of the areas of

Sections, or Townships 14-and 15 South, Ranges 29 and 30 -East,

‘Chavez County, New Mexico.

Q Now, did that embrace'Whét has been desiqnaged by
the Commission as the Double L Pool and the Sulimar Queen
Pool? |

A Yes, sir, and wells outside of the boundaries of
these deéiénated poolé.

Q And the wells outside thé boundaries of these desig-
nated pools are in the ares that is under conslideration in
‘this case;“is this correct?

A Yes, sir.

g S
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Q Now, on the basis of this stﬁdy, just briefly, how'

 d4id you go about making it? 7 _

A Basically, the study commenced by Mr. McClellan

asking us to establish, if possible, if communication did

exist or did not exist between his Double L -- I mean, Between
his Patrick'ngi in Seciiqn 12;'15x96uth,‘29;East, and the
Double 'L Field to the east of the Patrick Well. Basically,

we started out by préparing~ﬁhe geoloqy-and looking at the

 geology and reviewing the evfdence'of logs, cpre:analysgs,,,

preparea,basic geological dath which is shown on Exhibits 1

 and 2 ir the exhibit presented *o thé-Commiséiop}r

0 That's in the booklet which has been marked as the

“Abplicént's;Exhibit A?

A That is correct.
0 You're referring to Exhibit 1 in that &xhibit: is

that correct?

A Yes, sir.
0 Now, will you continue your discussion of Exhibit 1,
please?

A All right. Reviewing the geological data and noting
that certain wells in the Double L Field;ﬁnamely the Spurck
Number 5 in Section 36 was tight in both members of the Queen
Sand. That's 36, 29 East, Mr. Hinkle.

MR. HINRLE: Six?

THE WITNESS: Thirty-six.
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MR. HINKLE: Thirty-six? *

[}

P . g

S I : THE WITNEss~ Yes, sir. We then. prepared the

ae o qeological map whlch is shown and postulated a boundary

fcoﬁditibn. ”Noﬁ T will point out at this time that this

a3

same qeologlcal ev1dence is held b;, or was held by Mr.

' McClellan when we flrst reviewed hls ‘material. Thls evidence:

0%

I Believe is also held by other operators in the field.

Fan

‘Folléwing this, of course, we had postulated this

boundary, but~éhis was not proof positive that separation

did exist. We then asked permlsslon and did recelve permissioﬁ

to conduct pressure drawdown, pressure builoups, and inter-

ference testsffrdm the New Mexico 011 and'Gas Conservatlon.

t

-%fThe tests conducted and che 1nformat10n qatned supported our -

BZ ®T X W

postulated plnch out.

P ) .
KoR (Bylﬂr. Kellahin) ~On -Bxhibit 1, what pinch ont

- pe

are you'talkiﬂg about?

=

‘A We are talking aboUt‘the west pinch out, which is

marked on this exhibit as the porosity pinch cut along the

e . L T 8 PR Ly -
” - » . s T o ‘
R O R A RN T Sl S R S R A AR TR N e i . ,
'm»:

west bouhdary;of the houble L Field.

3 -
L 0 And that would be in Section 1 in 29 ERast; is that
L right?
; A Yes, sir. Actually, the boundary is shown in

Sections25, 36 in 14-29, in Sections 1, 12 in 15-29,.

0 In other words, it runs along the entire western

S AR e mt‘_’:ayv i,
CEalll e

‘-—.-
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boundary of the Double L; is this your understanding?

A - Yes, sir. We also noted that wells now owned by?
- s |

Dalport, previously McPheron and Rob wells in Sedtion 1, wﬁre '

high gas-o0il ratios and had both members of the Queen Sandé

open. é
0 'Now, is that the well that's designated Dalport |
Well Namber 17 R ¥
o A - Yes, sir, and 2. |
0 and 27 | ;

AA ' Yes, sir. These wells were very high ratio wellé

:
i

and Dalport has just successfully squeezéd off the upper

perforations and reduced the gas-oil ratio to less than 2od

N i

cubic, feet per barrel.

@ Is that on both the wells, or the Number 1 Well?

A On the Number 1 Well. Our report is that théy‘ar?
now working the Number 2 Well. | g
QA' Have you anything else to add in connection Withé
Exhibit 1? |
A No, sir. The tops-have not been indicated on th?
i
map, but they are available. Rather than clutter up a map %
rédﬁced to this size, we just left them off. 1
Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit
Number 2, would you identify that exhibit, please? »

A Exhibit Number 2 represents gross isopachs of thé

Double L Field; the Sulimar Field, and the undesignated Gas

Pl

]




—_— -
=3 X

. |

3

[ 2%

et |

chidia ]

R
wo

T

-

RYSLARNLTY

-

RN

' ' o z rRTNS & ,

e
[~ T

L s
"

8

T o EP ARt I T ; o
‘Queen Field, which encompasses the Patrick Federal Number

AN

1 well. -

Q Now, ‘does that also include another gas well, the

undesignated Queen Gas?

A Yés} it includes Mr. Mcc;eliah's Lisa Number 1 .-

~in the northwest of the northwest of Section 13, 15-29.

Q Now, on what information did you base this isopach
map?

A The isopach map was prepared on the basis of analyses

‘of electric logs, core analyses, and cable tool drilling.

Q. we:é many of fhese wells drilled by cable tool?

A Ygs;‘sir, and I would say that in/ﬁost cases, T
would say the @aﬁority of the wells have been cable tooled.
- Q_‘_-Nowg ;éferriﬁé to wh&t_has been m&rked aerXhibit

Number 3, would you identify that exhibit?

e

A YeS;gsif; Exhiﬁit'B_is,a;ééﬁéﬁatic cross séctid%
on the top of ihe Quéén‘comméncing from the west side and the
Patrick 'Wéli,%cominq across to the Dalport Sunset Well in the
Double I. Field, across to Mr. McClellan's Elyse Well on the
east side of‘the Dohble 1. Field, and ﬁhen dfoppiﬂg over and
picking up the Continental Means Well, which is located in
Section -~ you€have it there, (indicating), excuse me.

On our maps, we forgot to include that well on the
Exhibits 1 aﬂd120 But the well is located actually in Section

28, 14 South, Range 30 East, and‘if.you will, just mark it just

1
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s aboVe the "T" on that np-14" ab

“will note, is de31qnated a gas well,

9

ove and a little to the right

is the location of the Continental Means Well.

MR. UTZ: That s Continental Means; M-eda—n-s -

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
MR, UTZ: -- Gas Well?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. The Patrick Well, as you

nﬁ we have a parrier

cbndition between ;ne patrick and the Dalport Sunset Well.

Y

We then came over to the'EIyse and we have»an oil—water and ‘

a gas-oil contact in the pouble. L Field. Then, as you go

 across tO’thé'C‘ﬁ%inental, go east and'downdip to-the Cont-

inental Means Number 1 Well you have a dry gas well again.

There is definite4water contact and water being produced in

the pouble L Field.

0 (By ‘Mp. Kellahin) Now, 'hat is particﬁlarly ghown

at the Jack L. McClellan Elyse Number 1?
this Elysn Number 1 does

;“;E ““““““ Yes, oir-- Td_pointrput,

not produce water, but we just pi‘+oria11y showed “that there

was a water—-oil contact in the Doublé 1. Field.

is the Continental Means

0 Now, in your opinion,

Well connected with the Double L Pool?

A No, sir, I do not think it:is connected. Other-

wise, we probably should have had water in that Ccontinental
Well.

0 why have you included it on this exhibit, then?
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H
,é éAw Thefpurﬁose of this schematic drawing is to more
%3 less bring out theﬁfact that. ——,which in our'opinion,
fifgi a ] - and’ stated in our cover jetter, that after reviewinq the
; | ;;i o ' available‘data, jt is our opinion that the Queen 4qas and'Oil
v7f;‘§}‘ , re;erVoirs in thie area are & series of echelon type shoreline
‘M;;;:% . ‘ ' | ”. sand oeposits parated By areas of no porosxty. gach sepa-
v‘*;bf. rate reservoir has its distinct characteristics. The pouble v
'"_E%' Lfrield, as you will note, has;a{qas-oil contact and an oil- 4 ]
1%{% w;ter contact. ’ i
f%;;‘ The Patrlck Well and the Means Well are bothidry e;;éf; R
?;%Fimﬂy qas wells, which we will aiss ahow the characteristics of | : e
%;ﬁ L SR thxs,gas to support aryness . rather than associated pfSEEééa

yag.

o 4o, have-you prepared 2 cross S€ tlon of this arear

%a'Cross section map:

A No, sir. other than this gchematic —— other than of

3
i’ g Vi
™
9 et

R ARt
PIREITY. s A R

Now s we haVe a ¢cross section of the pouble L

W‘
4
i

+his area, no.

Fieid which does lnclude the ?atrxck Well that does not jnclude

v
L

-t
A

E o} Now, rurning tovsxhiblt Nunber 4, is that the cross
%%; gection?

?i A ves, sir.

‘b o} Would you discuss the information ghown On that

Let e, color them with these. please, 1€ T may.
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(indicating). If you'll look on your maps, you'll find this

Spurck Well in Secticn 36, Spurck 5, right in the middle of

ki
HAN ¢
Y
J
M e v L ST S e
iy ‘

Section 36, This well was tight. Here is the gas-oil contact

——
.

. with the gas on the upper member of the Queen pay‘inﬂthis

field. There could be, and I'1]l state this with that reserva-

=y

tion, there could be a gas-oil contact in the lower member of

the Queen Sand, hut wéwhave'no_ééfinitekprobf‘at this point.

oy A
PO
IR M Tl s

The well drilled some eight to ten years ago, which

is»Sedyioh ~- I miean Well Number 1 over in Section é§uin the

southwest corner, did have gas at an initial shut-in pressure

| 4 . |
,ei-; %gg T — .mwof;sémething,like 760 pounds. This well, when it was combiét} ggw,j;;;;t; -
§ ed,"had"ai"’ﬁ‘fei‘siife of 743 pounds.- ‘
- %' Q What well is that?

% ' ' A 'This is the Spurck Number 8. -

“¢é MR. UTZ:V Where is it»located?

‘ %I THE WITNESS: This is palport. TIt's in the bottom .

e a( ﬁ of that section, Mr. Utz, right there, ‘(indicAating) . We went
=

along and put a barrief’betweén the Number 5 Well and the rest

N
| s

of‘thé wells in that section. We then dropped down below and

‘
A

in the next section, Section 1, and found high gas-oil ratio

performance, which further substantiated both on structure and

content of +the formation that we were in the gas cap in this
area, realizing at this point we have not proved separation

between the Double I, and the Patrick Well.

The oil-water contact in the Double L field, we

do not know where it is. Humble picked it up, picked up a

“WWw»ﬁH
—_
P
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e ctherbday at 190 feet at the rop of the Queen
d5it did not bhave water. It may be less than'this. e
go back, let's continue the

do not Know.. Now, if T may
development of the pressures. 1% you would turn to gxhibit 5
ubmitted, you will note that infor-

he Exhibit A S
e L Field.

th the Sulimar and the poubl

included ‘4In t

resented on: bo
s oriqinaily planninq for

, mation is P
wa

' ofrcourse,

positicn that we may have ha

The purpose of this
a to take, put 4id

i*ha alternate
u will note

not -
jectioﬁé, yo

limar rield .pro
a time

In the su
‘Bottom hole

jected at the pressures on
1y run the pres

that the patr

gures 2as the T
-ick Well has not

ately two years. - We

* that we have pro

;cale, and have actual
gpressures were obtalned, notind
ne in approXist

pﬁund decli
11 was

- shown but EPRRS
‘ goubt that the original the Patrick We

ect as it was

pressure on
¢ for the pur
e within thi

pose of measure-

bu

calculated,
g area.

corr
menfs,“the‘accuracy of pombs sometimes ar
so for all practical purpOSes, we have seen no
rom hole pressufe of the patrick Federal
points

beloVw those

ge in the bot
We conducted

chan
low the points,

alling pelov.
2 of geventy

You will note be

Nunber 1.
1 and 5 on that sulimar chart are £
~£WO

Jup pressure on Mr.

a puil:
in the middle 1t is now
ressure on the

hours right
Lnished ap

e ]

well

o 270 pounds.
his lis2 A

down t
ck McClellan

well that Ja has drilled,

new
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‘(i K o Number 9, which is located in the southwest of the southwest i
‘- of 13, 15 South, ‘29‘East.‘ This pressure was 476 pounds. The
Do .
{w ) pressures ih the Sulimar are declining anc% the perfomance is
| cbmﬁleti'c;;l-type mechanism. ’
| = MR. UTZ: What well was that?
- THE WITNESS: That's the Lisa A Number 9, located ” o ‘
» : ‘inméhe southwestof the(‘southwest 6f ’13 - I mean, excuse mé, ‘
= - yés"", ‘Sgcta';oh-13,"15 South, 29 Fast. ‘;
i | MR. UTZ: That's four hundred what? SRR : %
o u: | THE WI’I’NESS: Four hunyd}reﬁdv seventy-six _poun'drsr,r sir. 4
- | (Whé_reqpbn, Applicant;_‘s Exhibit = . 3
: - B was marked for identifica- ‘ R
P tion.)
- E » 0 (By Mr, Kellahin) I hand you what has been marked 'f:f‘;“"-“"_‘l; 7
iE as Applicant's Exhj.bit B. Would you identiify' tﬁat e‘xhib‘ii:, S
:".‘7 ! iélease? | |
’E A ‘Yes, gir. Exhibit B is a hottom hole pressure
4 survey brerport on the Jack L. McClellan Lisa A Well N@ber 9.
) "o 0 And that's the well you just testified to? ;
L: A Yes, sir. Our conclusions are that for all practical r
:“ purposes aﬁd without doing any detailed enqineering, that the
L ’im average pressure in the Sulimar Field now ranges from 270 to
! L: about 476 or an average of ahout 370 pounds.
? [ Q Now, on the hasis of that pressure and the pressures
ke which 'you still have in the Patrick Well Number 1, would that
k L indicate there is any communica'tion between those two areas?
{
{ | o
. e
’
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R T would doubt very seriously that the'two areas

1 are in commuhiéatidnﬁat-ail, in view of the tbtal,productionh

-~ thgt has been drawn from the Sulimar Pield. -

- And that is shown on the éxhibit as 244,000 barrels?

E . A Yes, éir; That's 244 through February.

 ” - 0 po you have a later figure on that?

i A Yes, sir, (indicating). And in the month of March, |
éiﬁé_“~é~~»{-5‘:?23,$§7t§§d}tidnalVbarréls were produced, briégfng thg"tdfél

i : prddﬁctiOn from the Sﬁlimafvfiélé to aﬁproxiéagely 270}666v_» ' ”?;‘ f :ft;§;3
1 1 barréls through March. » |

{;\ | MR. UTZ: What exhibits are you reéerriﬁg to there?

THE WITNESS : Exéﬁse'me, sir. Exhib{th.

&

MR. UTZ: All right.

RO . .
T e A P ST

Fi!. THE WITNESS: Go to the left hand iside, Mr. Utz.
0 (By Mr. Kellahin) %ow, referring io the right hand

s

portion of Exhibit 5, would you continue your dlscussion?

A ‘Yes, sir. The right hand pbrtion pf Exhibit 5 is

[ Py

a pictorial presentation of the pressures anﬁ production in

: . - By - . . . : . .
N NS T O NSy B 6 P S A "

the Double L. Field. Again, the Patrick pressure is plotted>

in September, 1967, and the next pressure recorded was in the

.‘ﬂiﬂé}‘

Spurck Number 2 Well in April of 1969. This was a drill stem

test pressure and 743 pounds. Mr. McClellan then compléted

his Marion Federal in June, 1969, and a preSsure of 712 pounds

5150 on a drill stem test was recorded.
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Then in August, a bottom hole pressﬁre using an

Amerada bomb on the Spurck Nﬁmber 3, Dalport Well, revealed ,

a total ptessire of 688 pounds. Mr. Xellahin, at this

juncture, T wéuld like to point oOut that one of the first

supporting piecesebf evidence we had to show separatioh between

the”Dodee » Field and the Patrick Federal Well was thls dis-

/

fvparity of pressures recorded in the Double L F1e1d and the

pressure in the Patrick Well. The pressures in the DOuple L
field in '69 were approximately eighty pouﬁas, fifty to eighty

pounds higher than the initial pressures in the Patrick Well

and werejmeasﬁrgéﬁééme eighteen”menths'after the completion

of the Patrick Well.
 This becahekoﬁr first hint that there was separation.

. /
Had there not been separatlon and with the permeabillties

. that we later determlned in the Patrick Well and in the Double
L Field Well, you should ‘have had equalizatxon of the pressures

between these two areas. Now, may I continue with the pressures?

0 I would like te point out; however, on my exhibit,
you don't show a pressure with the Patrick Federal Number 1
on 5770, apparently.

A Yes, sir. It is Number 14, and it's shown on the
line; yes, sir.

o) I see.

A We also ohtained some pressures on the Humble Well,

We had 609 on March 2nd, and you'll notice all the pressures

P U IR S W Y .

g

ST\ S
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A are shown here. Thg;_qriiyv”pressure we do not have and ca'nnqt ‘
: verify with cmpl@gg #c"éur'acy is the 540 pdundé.'-thét was
- ' ' reported on the Hmnl;le DeSmet Well on March 30th. Thew
m '- Lpféssi;rés in .tiﬁé‘ Déuble I, Field are dec’ii.'nirivg, | .
_ ﬁy} o Q -NQW, that also shows the cumulaﬁivewiifcidhcticn. Is 3
B » ‘ . that through February, also? |
A Yes, sir; that's through February. And-in March, . -
:g - , the production was 20,450 barrels with 13,420 MCF of reported {
i m: gas, bringing the total productisn from £he Double L Field to
‘3‘ approximately 103,000 barrels th‘rough March. And the Apritl
| : o ptééu‘ct‘ié‘n. was approximég’e'i§' two thousand barrels better than o
r} the March "prdduc’tion, but I do not have ~f.‘r.g'l»zris;s tao suppox:t A
the . this. .
e, o : , L - S
- , Q That completes the testimony on Exh’ib‘itrs., Mr. Viney?
B A Yes, sir. “
[ Q | Now, turning to what has been marked as Exhibit
‘ z: Number 6, would you explain that exhibit? :
LH A Yes, sir. And if I may, I would like to reverse
2 . - the order of these exhibits. |
: G Yes, you‘:may.
i ‘ A Would you pull Exhibit 9 out? Now, Exhibit 9
- represents the total test time on both the Patrick and the
: Sunset Wells. On May 3rd, the Dalport Stnset Well was vlaced
! o/n production and on May 5, a pressure instrument was rux;{ in

- the hole and the well closed in. Simultaneously, a pressure .
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instrument was also placed in the patrick Federal Well Number 1.

.Q ‘Now, has the patrick Federal’gver'been produced?

A Oonly on p‘fiods of tests where Mr. cclellan was
attempting to gauge the jnitial potential of the well.

Q And {¢ had been shut in since its cowpletion, then?

A Yes, BiT, avxcept for possibly one or two days in

 January when they condL'fed a test for gas connectiOn. The

Dalport Sunset Well continued to puild aﬁdfdh the 73rd hour,

e onened up the ‘Jack. McClellan Patrick Well. We also contin-

/, Ve

- yed to leave the bomb in the Sunset Well. You will nOte ac

the end of 189 hours, 193 hours -~
MR. HINKLE: 189 or 1932

THE WITNESS: Actually, it's 193 hours. ur. Hinkle,

wthe patport Hell was stlllhbuiidiﬁq. You will also note that

after we opened up the- patrick Well, tﬁiéiﬁ@ll‘Was'tested at

a rate of abouf three million six hﬁndred feet a day, or
‘Alggg}valent to approxlmately twelve thousand reservoir barrels_ B

per day. The well was flowed for a total time ‘of five days

and then shut in. Imﬁédiately, within thirty minutes of the
shut-in, the bottom hole r "essure héd gone frowt s flowing
pressure of 457 to 625 pounds.

We continued to puild and took a shut-in, and you
will notice that we have 2 deflection in the points on the

patrick Well. And we are attrlbuting this to mechanical

Lyt
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conditions, because we found sand in our element on the

Now, I would like to go pack to Exhibit 5 as the.

information shown on Exhlbit S was then used in the prepara-
tlon of Exhibit —- excuse me, 6. I'm sorry, Exhibit 6 is

the pressure drawdown, reservoir pressure drawdown or limit
tes‘/on the Jack McClellan Well. You will notice on the right

hand side on the graph form that we have three -- that we have e 7»!~,wv~;4¢g

- inflac ;fior 901nts _that we have labeled time barriers,

TB's. These are, in our opinion, the time it took the pressure é‘”:ﬁi }7
waves to reach the boundary in the Patr;cx Well.
The.slopipg between the area is a stablllzatlon

period and the two slopes jabeled M2 and M3 being -1} CL'ié”“”“

" to the pressures, the same measurement, nqmerical measurement,

vbtehds tO’belleve““=* we. may be looking at pax;‘lel boundarles

at this point. W&, we cannot prove it. We did not see a

third boundary, soO We cannot give you any orientation of

- uhe shape of the reservoxr. This well indicéted a flowing

LSy

permeabillty ueing the th1ckness at. the well “pore of nine
feet to be in the neighborhood of five hundred fifty milli-
darcies.

The shut-in pressurse, as shown on Exhibit 9,
supports this typre permeability, the rapid buildup, using

this information and using the atandard and conventional
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and also the distanées. We found one calculated boundary to
be appfoximately’iséoifeet=from the Patrick Well, a second
boundary to be 3300§feet angd the rndius of investigatlon dur-
1ng our test approximately 3800 feet from the well bore.

0 What is the distance from the Patrick Well to the

Sunset Well?

A Thirty-nine hundred fe??',w-,Aw
.

.

Q Now, with permeabillty of five millidazcies and the

type of test you made, if there Were~no barrier between them,

[

would it have~affectea the Sunset Well?

A In view ﬂf the radiuses that we calculated you

WP e A iy e

should have defzn;te,prcs-urn drawdown and interference in'

the Sunset Well.

o1 But your Bfessure test showed no such interference?

R TR T SO T T4 e iog T

A Right. Vow, let me clar1fy it for the sake of the
engineers present, that if we use the average thickness of
this reservoir, our permeabillties would have been higher.
Oour radiuses of investigation wbﬁld have been higher, and,
therefere, we shouid’have not only reached the Sunset Well,
but gone beyond it;if there wereino barriers between it. ”w_”__“,:‘;_uhf

0 Now, to éhe left side of Exhibit Number 6, there
are a number of fiéures. What do those indicate?

A The left side are the basic calculations and the
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parameters used, which are the generally accepted tests

in the reservoir pressure buildup'éélculations. Now, we'll

go'to‘Exhibit 7, which again ties in with the pressures as

shown on Exhibit 9, and were the basis, of course, for deriv-

ing our calculations. We, after looking at the pressure

"peffOfmance, the geological ba:riérs; selected the particular

formula for calculation of boundaries, inasmuch as we did feel -

multiple boundariss did exist in this reservoeir.

There are other forms of the distance radius of

investigation for single houndaries or for finite reservo.rs

or infinite reservoirs. This one we chose for the reason 6f

the‘boundary conditions, The buildup on the Dalport Sunset

Well is presented in an engineering form here in & dimension-

"less time in order to fit the equations used in the calculations. .

We found the first houndary to occur at approximately four and

a half hdurs after shut-in, or a calculated distance of 738

 feet from the -- 737 feet from the well.

The secondary boundary condition appeared in aoprox-

imately twenty hours and the calculated distance was 1566 feet.

" The shape of the huildup curve does not reflect any inter-

ference. Had interference with other
buildup curve should curve downward.

note that the permeability, using the

wells occurred, the
It is interesting to

ten feet in the Dalport

§
N
:
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Well, cives the formation characteristic of about 1800 to

e an average thickness of seven -feet;

3t066cdarcies; We us
g with close to three 4
ance indicated the quality

this well is flowin arcies. Mﬁnd“co

pressure buildup perform

" of this formation. cas-oii ratios ' are still almost solu

quently, the
tion

-oil ratios in this well.

. qas
t 8- pictoriallv showq the

VNCM,JEﬁﬁibl radiuses of
nd 1nvestiqat1cns of these buildup and draw- .

_the boundaries
I would like to refer
the radius:- of investigatio

rick-VWell i

you to ‘the patrick Vell R L
Cor » ‘ R

“and point out that had
‘rue boundary,

e Patrick Well been a t

the second boundary on th
th the DaIport

a ccmmon drainage area wi

you wonld have had
drainage pattern, and thus, 1nterference should have slowed up.
he connection we can draw 1s that the eastern : T

¢ to be the first radius of

boundary nf the Patrick Well ha
We do not know where the western boundary:of the

drainage.
palport Well is, but we do know that it has to exist bmtween'
y on the patrick and either the first or

the first bOundar
And this is why we showed

dary on the pDalport.

second bhoun
communication between t

hese

this broad area. There is no

two wells.
0 Now, the Dalport sunset Number 1 is located within

the established poundaries of the Doubhle L pool; is that

co.rect?
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E» E A Yes, sir. )
3 'ii o} Okay. Now, turning to what has been marked as é
: - Exhibit Number 9, would you -- we've already discussed that? |
E [ : : . - S S UL S SO
1 o A We have rsviewed this; yes, sir.
i - o
] : i 0 Exhibit. 10,

i ; ’
A Yes, sir. Exhibit 10 relates in our opinion very

close to the cross*secfioﬁ shown on Exhibit 3, reaiiziﬁg that

i §

the Sulimar and Double L'Queen Pools are similar. ‘We presentéd

i . ey 3 . 3 1
these gas analyses. un Exhibit 10 to show in capsule £o'm" the

P

G E b RS G S
)

 pertinent data offthe analyses. The most significant point

qi
'\

""is the heating value of the BTU values on a wet basis. You

PRI AL,

A
-

will rotice that in both the McClellan Patrick Field Well and

o
[

. . e

R I W

" the Continental Oil Company Means Well, that the:BiUfVEIués

are less than five. hundred, whereas the lowest BTU: value of

&5

g associaéed gas produced from either the Sulimar 6r the Double
. I Field is close to 6(0, whereas the majority of them range
from 800 to 2,000 BTU's.

0 Now, taken alone, would that indicate separation

of the pools?

A Not necessarily; no, sir.

- P

A D S o] S s 0 B e Res)
ﬂw

Q Does it support your conclusiun, however, that

IR,

there is separation hetween the Patrick Federal Nuitber 1 and

0 R L A

s
;E ety e
i

the Sulimar Queen Pool and the Double I, Queen Pool?
A It is supporting evidence that the gas produced

from hoth the Patrick Federal and the Means Well are not

&

kS g po
:
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o‘fhe'sameéfichﬁess of hydrocathons that exist in

" the Sulimar and the Double L Pool.

Q - Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit

" Number 11 would you identify that exhlblt’

A ""res,»--rg FXhlblt 11 is a plat of the available

core- analysis data in the Double L Field, showxng you the

y to porosity of the formatlon.

we used the least squares nethod up in the

upper portion of the'cdrve was to attempt ‘to-get-a feasonable
measure of the permeablllty in Mr. McCleilan's’PaErick Federal

Gas Well.
Q And what dld you arrive at on tbe permeablllty’

A Well, looking at thls, that we have 550 millidaICLGS

,i.

and the>por051ty in ;he well;bore is approglmately 27 to~?é'

percent.
o) ‘Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit

i g

2 would vou identify that?
A Exhibit 12 is a lease plat showing the current

locations, completions, and it was included to bring into

focus the relationsﬁip of all the wells in this report.

Q Are all +he wells producing in the area shown on

this exhibit, to the best of vour knowledge?

A In the fieihs that are shown; yes, sir, except the

completions, those designated as locations, such as the Humble's

2 R e v -t
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‘1ocatiohs on the Hess, are in the process of being complet-.

. ad at this time.

v

Q0  And has McClellan completed a well since this, too?
A " yes, sir, which is the A-9 which is the location
on this map. |
Q  Now, referring to Exhibit Number 13, would you
discuss that exhibit?
-:A i Yes, sir. As'the engineers preSeht‘will realize,
much of the calculatlons on buildup ‘have to ‘be based on relaQ

tively eccurate fluid analyses, and unfortunately, we did not

‘have any. In our investigations, we reV1ewed the proauction

of wells in the Double L Field and sel acted two of Humble s

wells to gtandardize orn. We stshderaized on the Deqmet Number

-1 andfthe Lusklﬂuhber 1 as they were the most representative

in the reservoir.

The gas-oil ratios that were reported and'found‘“
were conzidered representative; ard we made a correction to
allow for gas loss from the geparator to the tank. With this
information, we came up with a solution gas-oil ratio in this
Queen ‘Double L Field of approximately 183 cubic feet pex
barrel. The specific gravity of the produced gas ranges any-
where from .93 to 1.4. The weighted average was 1.13. We
then attempted to estimate the bubble point, formation volume

factors and oil viscosity. and we used empirical data from
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i - reference work, and these are shown. We found that the ]
| ~ bubble point’of this reservoir was at 640 pounds. Itﬁwas |
-p a-saturated?reservoir in its initia; state. Formation’volume !
LE » - factor is véry710w,-l.1¢ and-tﬁe oil“reserVoir“vfscosity is
f;;h! 3.3 centipoises.
- 9 Noer Viney, what is the present status' of the SRR 1
J i Patrick Federal Number 1? i
: A T@e Patrick Fedéral_Number 1 is a shut-in gas well. é
- : - : : . S »
;ﬁ A N@,'sif, there is none available at this time. ﬁ
- However, Gaé Pipeline Company has éontemplated coming to the »é
o area and, aé’péinted out in the COVerkleEté%ita Ekﬁfgi%"A; e - %
j;ﬁﬁ we have madé this and placed everyone on the list that interest o T':_:é
" is availablé and to come and gather the aas. e | E: F'"r.é
i . , : ' ; : S E
- Q  In your opinion, if this well were produced under E
23 - Ehe existing gas-oil ratios, could it be produced at ‘all? %
15 R A ‘ Not éCOﬁomically. ‘é
;€‘ = 0 Og the bagis of your experience as a consulting é
i;; ;;E engineer, in your opinion, would a gas line come tO’this‘area |
j ¥ for that volume of gas?
%a | A I houbt whether they could afford the price of the
’,; line.
aE G Now, just to summarize your testimony, in your
Eh’ opinion, is the area occupied by the Patrick Federal Number
g‘t ‘ “




recorded pressures of wells completed in the Double L i‘ielg
at the time of their completion were higher than the ‘observed

pressure that existed in the McClellan Patrick Field Well.

i ..

ik

:

- 26

i L ; , 2

: 1, and I shpuld say the area proposed to be ini:f_%lu‘ded 4in an

 po B : oy -

[l§ undesignated -- in-a gas pool, connected in any way to the

F Sulimar Queen Pool?

A No, sir, it; is not.

o, Eie 0 is it connected in any way to the Doublé L Queen
BhE I Pool? o | " S
B 3T : e ‘ ’
ég o} Now, would you review briefly the information on
',G'__ § which you base this conclusion? L N
e % - A Basically, in review, we. find that the initial
_'%

8T EX ®E &G

‘We find that the pressure drawdown and interference tests

"do not indicate any communication with or between the Double L

&

Field and the Patrick Well. ’

The gas analysis tends to support that the Patrick

S TR RO TP o IR
——
I ks

T Well is producing from a dry gas rééervOir. And during the
}E five-day test, we recovered no fluid whatsoever, water oil
xg condensate, or anythiﬁg else. Normally, if there had been
* any hydrocarbons in liguid form, we should have swept them
te at the velocity we produced the well, The fourth item which
?L’ tends to support the pinch out theory on the west side of the
v " Double L Pield is the fact that Dalport 0il Corporation was
i
: by *
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able to effecfively squeeze off the uppér member of the
Queen pay andfeffectively reduce the q&é-oil ratios. The
fifth member that is coming up and showing facts leading to

the complete’separatiqn is the rather répid declines in

s : R S S LA s .
pressures now being observed in some of the wells in the

I

Double L Pool.
In summary, this‘pretty well éresents our case and
it is otr Gpinion, based on the eViﬂéhéé that the Patrick Well

is not in communication with either theESulimar or the Double

‘L, and that with the establishment of &%new gas pool and gas

"”Wéii'iiié?éblés, production from the Phérick Federal Well

would not‘diésipate_reservoir energy figm the existing

-producing dil?poéls.

Tt is the opinion that both the Dible L and Sulimar

Queen Pools are exhibiting depleti6h~t§§e producing character-—

istics ard the reservoir pressures can thY“he_maintained by
the injéction of extraneous fluids. Th; Applicant respect-
fully requests that a new gas pool desiénation be established
with each gas well loczted on a standar@ unit containing 160
acres, more or less, consisting of a gb%ernmental quarter
section. ’

Mr. Kellahin, that completes my testimony.

MR. XFLLAHIN: That completeséthe examination of
the witness. At this time, I would"likg to offer in evidence

Exhibits A and B, as consisting of thirkeen separate exhibits.

g g s aa s o i

SR

L R L




wiiwm.;

et e e P e b
PEEEAS ;

¥

-

»L;J

i)

+ N
: W

f.J

.3

L.

|

bl o
oz 1.3

o
o~

!—-.. e
JURS SN

- g

i

§.:

28
- _ ,
MR, UTZ: without objection, Exhibit A consist-

and Exhlblt B will be entered into

ing of thirteen exhibits, 2

the record.

o (Whereupon, Appilcant s Exhibits
A and B were’ admitted into
evidence.)

CROSS EXAMINATION .
BY MR. UTZ: B
0 Mr. Viney, I missed your third point when you were

summarizing.

A All right. Let me go back. ‘,> : ' o

'i, Do you remember it?
A Let me'go back. Oh, actually, yeS. ‘the squeezing

off of the upper member of the Queen Gas pay.

[o] No, I've qot *hat as Number Four.

A Then we had the pressure interference tests.

Q Right.

A Then we had the pressures observedﬁin:the’oriéinal
wells.

‘Q That's the first one.

MR. MARKHAM: The gas tests, dry formation.

PHE WITNESS: Oh, excuse me. The gas, on the

pasis of the analysis of the BTU's of the dry gas and actually

producing dry gas during the patrick drawdown tests.

o} (By Mr. Utz) Now, that pretty well covers the

separation that you contend petween the Double L and the
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undesignéted Queen?qas. How about Ehé g=1imar and the Queen?
A Yes, sir} Mr. Utz. - If we. &o back to Exhibit Number

5 and Exhibit B, as submitted by Mr.*Kellahin, the pressures

iin the wells in the sulimar Field aré now two hundred pounds;

‘jess than ‘the pressure in-the Patxick Wwell.

Q I don't recall what the pressure was in your patrick
well. .
A . six hundred 51xty—nine pounds. The nearest pressnre
in the Sulimar Fidld as o, Hast nlgh;t was four handred s‘e’venbty—

six pounds.

MR. UTZ° Questions of the w1tness°

MR. H INKLE- I would llke to ask you a few questions. - -

THE WITNEbS: Yes, sir.

CROSS FXAMINATION

e
1
H

‘pY MR. HINKLE:

Q eferring to your Exhlbit Number 1, you show poro-=
sity pinch out. Now, this, I assume, was drawn after you made

the interference test, was it not??

A No, sir, it was not, Mr.!Hinkle. Tt was drawn
first.
0 What did you base it on’ N

A Observance of the thinning of the pays and the loss
of porosity, as observed from the ‘sore analysis of wells up-
dip.

0  Now, you say that there?is no communication between
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- the Patrick Federal Number 1 and Dalport Sunset Number 1;

that is the conclusion you-rsached?

A - Yes, sir. That is the conclusion.

o) By reason of your interference teé?é?
A”°v?iaietféfénéé'buiidup‘and drawdown tests: ?es, ﬁifi

Who coriducted this test for you?

he

A  This test was conducted by Apex Engineering.
0 hktiﬁékjEﬁéineéring?
A

Apex Engineering. And we would like to submit the

‘independent report of Mr. Harry LeGendre, engineer for Apex

Efigineering. The name is spelled L-e-G-e-n-d-r-e.

(Whereupon, Appiicantfs Ekhibiﬁ

C was marked for identification.)

You will note that the figures included in Mr.

LeGendre's report are identical to the figures used iﬁ;oun

testimony. I would like to point one thing out, Mr. linkle,

that we did take aaditional pressures in there, the Lisa A-2

pressures.
Q That are not shown in this report?
A They are shown in this report, and only listed in

our testimony as a point and a remark on Exhibit 5.
0 Now, who determined the length of time that this
test should be made, when it was shut in, from the time it

was shut in until it was completed?
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0

1 did, Mr. Hinkle.
vou 4id? |

Yes, sir.

‘Now , let'é‘asshme that we have got & gas cap.

Yes, sir.

And you' re trying to determine 1f there. is commun-~

iCationﬂbeﬁween»thg palport Well and the Patrick Number 1°

A

Q

‘Yes, sir:

and you'fe dealing with'gas and.you're dealing with

i

oil, are you not, in the formation?

A

0
A
0
A

) i
Not in the Dalport.
In thHe éhé*%ell you're dealing with gas ~=~
Yes.

-- and the other well, you're dgaling with 0il?

In the Patrlck Federal Well, the fluid was gas. In

the Dalport Sunset well, the fluid was 011 and below the gas~

oil contact in the Double L Fleld.

Q

Well, now, jsn't it true that when you're trying

to determine communlcatlon where there jg a gas cap., that it

takes a longer sput~1n time, and a longer test than it would

otherwise?

A

Normaily, your pressureways should'travel a little

faster in the gas cap, SO it should take less time.

MR. HiNKLE: Mr. Examiner, there is arlot of
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technlcality about thls that T don't understand, and 1'd

llke to have “John Carraway, who is a petroleum engineer,

-ask the witness some ‘questions here.

* MR, UTZ:: Dq you havVe any objectlon to that order;

MR. HATCH-  (shakes head i{ndicating mo.)

MR. UTZ- You may proceed.

CROSS EXAMINA*JS‘I'ON

BY MR. CARRAWAY:

Q. The pbint I think Mr. Hinkie was getting at is, we
have an-oil well completed in an 0il column and our 1nterpre-
tation is that Wi have a gas cap in which your Patrlck Federal
is comgleted. My cuestlon is, on an 1nterference test, how
did you take'lntq account the fact that you were going acfoSs
the gas-oil COhtact, or that the pOSSlblllty existed that you
were golng across “+he yas “oil;centact_ggmthose calculat10ns9

A In thé‘calculatidns; had we gone'acrcss the gas-Oil
contact, or had we gone “into the Dalport or the Double I
reservoir, we would have seeén some pressure jnterference in
our Sunset Well, regardless of your gas-oil contact. .

0 po you have any calculations that you have made
that would show. the extent of the pressure interference in

the oil well, due to‘production, gay, from the gas, OY vice

versa?
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of the test that would squest or that would show ‘what the
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A Only on the basis of radluses of 1nvestlgatlon.
None from the 1nterference.-
- Q So you have no word frcm the interference part

expected pressure drawdown in the 6il well, say, ‘was from

»productlon frcm the gas we11°-15 that r1ght9

A No, sir, but let s review the facts and look at the

fluid withdraWals, the rates of withdrawals. And, as I p01nted,

out earlier, we used the averaqe thlckness ‘at the well bore.

Had we used the average thlckness in the reeerv01r, whlch is

pproximately flve feet, the radlus in _ the McClellan Well and

.h‘ihfthe Shnset'Patrick Well would have heen approxlmately three

times as great.

Therefore, the radiuses of investigation of both

'wells would have been 1ncreased Kt nb timc did we run into

an;interferehce situation. The crossan of the gas and tﬁe
0il houndary will not éffect materlally your pressure perform-
ance or interference tests.

0 Well, the radius of investigation that you have
mentioned here, that applies only to the drawdown or buildup
tests in the wells in which the pressure is being measured;
is that right?

A That's right, but remember that bombs were in both

wells, and the tests were being conducted simultanecuslv.
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Q~ Right. But the radius of investigation that you

used here is a theoretical value that applies only to the

buildup curve and the drawdown curve in the well which is

being produced. It doeé not apply to the interference test

ln that in the pressure in the well that's beinq monitored;
is that not true?

A What you ‘re saying, to a point, is, you're saying
we did not see all the boundarles, this 1s what you're bring-
ing out. Thls”is the point you're saying. Now, let'me'point
out one other point that kind of brings home the fact_tget I
think your well, or the Double L Field now has a gas cap aud
that gas cap is exp&ndiug‘very seuerely. ‘lhe pressureé dhé
thisrérace Well, these Casing head présau*eatvu these wells
are now down to four hundred pounds. - A ‘

Thls is, again, supportlnq ev1dence that if these

- were in communication andvthis Grace Well and these Dalport

Wells, Rob Wells, were hlgh they should be exhibit1ng the

same pressures of 625 to 650 pounds that ‘you're seelng on the
Patrick Well. If. I contend, we have a boundary here, you're
bringing up,\aud you say, "Well, how do you know that you have
not, and still in commuuication, are not in communication-with
this gas cap?® fThis is what ycu're saying.

0 That's true, but I'm primarily interested in the
area dqqﬁfthexe between the gas well and the Sunset, the area

which your test would investigate.
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r& A  The only way I can tell yOu Lnat without conclus-

ive evidence’ that if the boundary exlsted, you could conduct R

that test from ‘here on:and never see any pressure, in effect.

0 1f the boundary existed; yes. _ R
A Yes. And in view of the permeabilities observed,

the radius of 1nvest1qat1ons are croésiﬁq each other if they s B
. . - "

:rwere in commun1cation.' You can take your calculations and T4

' cut ny th].cknessee 1n half and run these out. You can use

'ybur‘oﬁh'fOrmulas. You can use Humble s formulas and you will

find that these will be within five pexcent of_yours.

'Q;““‘Weilﬂicurtformulas are the same as Yours, I believe. . T x

A Yes, tbey are.

(¢} Okay. Well ‘the pOLnf then, I gééés, I‘d_liﬁé-tb

have estahlished at this point, then, is, the calculations

that you have gone through here apply only to the drawdown

u're talking about

: éu | test én:d insofar as the inte’rf‘erence’ that yo
;‘élg is concerned, you have no caldulatiohs to show that; iewthat
§ - true? |

~&.1 §¥§ : : - A We have no interferenée'Qalcﬁlations. In effect,

we coulan't see any 1nformat10n to make an interference test.

The actual exhibits shown on 9, here we have gone seven days.

t; and we have seen no reflections. Now, I don't know how you're

Y

|2 going to make interference tests unless you have pressure

e

reflections in the wells being tested.

I
; L - Q Well, on an interference test, yocu can make a
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calculation, though, that would prédict what the pressure
drop'Wculd-Be‘in the well that you're monitoring, due to
protection frc@ ﬁﬁe"fitst well; is that not trﬁé?;

‘A This is correct.

.. 9 4Thi§vis a calctilation I would like to see.

A All right. Then'juSt apply your avéraée thidkness

radiuses of investigation go way-beyond the eastern boundaries.

&

. of the -- in fact, of*96ﬁriﬂéss'lease.

0 - Again, I would like to pdint out, thdugh,‘that the

radius /f investigation applies only to the drawdown test.

It is not evehfa cOnéider&tion in an inﬁerféreﬁ¢g test.
“A Ye;,iit is in EﬂiéféartiéﬁiériEAQe,lz_
‘MR, HIN#LE: You're éfguiﬁq.h‘Ask‘himMQuééfions.
MR. CARRAWAY : ‘Okay.'

0 (By Mr. Cafraway) As far as the boundaries that

you show on the drawdown curve, the first one, I believe was,

you indicated £o me,'that the western --

A Fifteen hundred and some feet from the Patrickiwéii:f
0 Okay. On the Patrick Well, the first boundary that
we show would be the western boﬁndary of the area that you
have got hypothesized between the two welils?
A Yes, sir.

0 The Number 1 Lisa Well, the one, I bhelieve it's also

a gas well, the four-point test was turned in on that well.
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A Yes, sir.

Q ‘And’it's substantially tighgég; apy&rebtly, than

" the 5/’rick Federal Well? |
A Based on ﬁhe’tests'filéd,.this‘you would have to
cépblude.
0 1 ﬁoh&ér‘if‘it'sAgét”possiﬁle-thet the boundary
"'cuat you gee there may not be the Lisa: Well or. the tiqhter hjwmr;::,,}bmr._f/

lconditlons around the Lisa Well, rather than the barrier that

- you show between the two wells?

‘A Obviously, as you know, you have no way to direce

.the dxstance or the directlon of a boundary.

Q Well, I would like to suggest that on these draw-

: aawnvﬂﬂrv 5, since they are subject to 80 much interpretatlon,

a'question that you can hypothesize a barrler between the two

_wells on the basis of these particular drawdown curves.

'MR. KELLAHIN: If the Ccommiseion please, the Examiner

'fs“testiinng. 1f he wants to testify, jet's get him on the

MR. HINKLE: We'll put him on the stand in a minute.

MR. UTZ: I think that's correct. He has the liber-

ty to ask guestions, but he cannot testify yet.

MR. CARRAWAY: Okay.
0 (By Mr. carraway) On the back pressure test for

the Lisa B Well, the calculated bhottom hole pressure &i
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that test was 701 PSI; is that correct?
A This is what I read.
0 The pressure that we are measuring now. in the

Patrick Federal Well ig —-

A  I'ma little bit lost in here. 669 pounds.

o 6697 MNow, there has been no production £rom the
_gas wells, has there’
A " Not materially, other than what, during this test = = o

and durlnq spec1a1 gas teSts that Mr. McClellan has conducted.
Nl Why is the pressure drop from 701 to six whatever?_
" A  May I -- Mr.- ‘Examiner, I don't. know why the pressure

dropped. Frankly, calculatlons -— these are bottom hole cal— »

'Eﬁlations. We do not: know the basis of the man's chculatlons

e and these are within the reahn of normal calculable errors.

Therefore, I don't thlnk you can conclude that there 'is or
ﬁas been a pressure drop from the flgures presented on: the
éas well test filed.

| Q The Commission stioulates that a back preséuie
test will use a dead weight tester at the surface, which has

good accuracy, does it not?

A Yes. I do not know how these tests uere conducted.
Therefore, I cannot verify or testify as to their accuracy.
0 Rut I think that we can agsune a dead weight tester

‘was employed?
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A No, sir, I don't think you can;make that assumptioﬁ.
You don't know. |
Q But-the Coﬁmission does rquire that it be emplOYed,
does it not? |
A I belleve the Commlssion requests that one be used.

~ MR. Uﬂz:L I belleve 1t s reaulred.

THE ﬁfTNESS: Well, it may be,.but whether it was

‘lﬁﬁéﬁiéffn0€;9iicaL tAans wer in Ehis;"I,ﬁid‘nQP test these

wells.
0 (By Mr. Carraway) you did state, though, that this

well produced no fluld at all durlng the test you did run?

A The Patrlck Well did not produce any f1u1ds. o
0 It's also noted on the back pressure tests that no
fif}gia was rodured on the Llsa ‘tell. ThereFore, I woul&

e

assume that the pressure -= I'll leave that p01nt at that.
MR. CARRAWAY: I pelieve that's all T have.
MR. HINKLE: Just one other quest1on 1 want to ‘ask.

~+:CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q I believe you stated in your testimony that there
were people or companies jnterested in taking this gas; is

that correct?

A Yes, sir, this is correct.
0 Wthat is the quality of thiggas that you can
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produce from these wells?

A The qualitv of the gas, Mr. Hinkle, is shown on
Exhibit 10, ‘with the exception that we have not {ncludad the
complete co&ponent, monthly percent of the hydrocarbons. But

these are available. We haée themvon file if youtdeSire to

ﬁylook at it.‘ ‘However, to answer the questlon, the dry gas’

wells, namely the Patrick and the Means, Continental Means,

‘both have h1gh nitrogen content. Sixty-three percent in one
“-case. sixty—ei Lt in the other. The gas cap WBLlSliQ,the

'Doubie L had relativeljlﬁigﬁ‘ﬁltrOgen;in%tne range of fifty-

one to fifty-two percent.
‘The gas analysis taken on the'éunset while we were

condﬁcting5“ﬁis preéstre’ 'wdown test measured only nine to

.ten percent nitrogen, very high BTU content, very rich. There

~does ot ap*n-v ro'be tod good a corre1a+1on between the hydro—’

gen content 1n the oil reserv01rs except that vou can .relate

the percentage of the nitrogen content with the position of

the well on the structure. There is some relation.
‘Now, it's not a good correlation, but it's evident.

Now, the relationship of -- coming to the gas content, the

nitroqen content of the wells that were produced in the Double

L Field along the gas cap, and comparinq jt directly with

the gas produced from the Patrick Well you had to have a

terrifictchange of composition to say that they were produc-

R S
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Number 1 -and so forth; a hiéh content, and in a -~ what yoﬁ

' call the gas cap wells of the Double L, would that in of

ror——
[* Py

itself indicate there is some communication?

L
—————- .
Yty

A No, sir; I'don't believe so. I think probably = |

 duzring the eons past,rFperé*ﬁ;yﬁhavewbegn éommunicatibn, but

=3
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with geological deposition since that time, why, these areas

&5

g o

" ‘have been separated. And since the component analysis of
the gas was the same during the aepoéiﬁion, yoﬁ would have fo T»y,“< E

' to have relatively same nitrogen or components in this gas

~and all reservoirs in this area.

"MR. HINKLE: That's all of the cross examination. sji-v_'l<’¥§
o T
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‘Mr. Viney, referring to Exhiﬁit;Nuhber 10 -- §’35}' o ff

[ -
o

A Yes.

; AT A e
.uﬂ i ‘<:
P , ,
/ ‘ .

-- on specific gravity.
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/
/
/
0O

——....
ot
b
!
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™

Yes, sir. D o e L 3

The Double L Queen. Look at that --

» 0

Oh, ves.

o) I understand the first one. The next three, I

AT 2E don't.

A Well, I don't either. Mr. Utz, these are errors. 3

Let me give you the correct readings, if you will, please.

. : Marion Federal is correct at .976. The Sunset Federal --




‘MR, HINKLE: 9762

-k

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. 0.976 is correct. The =

palport ‘Sunset Federal Number 1, 1.285. Rob Number 1, 1.096.

.....
%
e

Rob Number 2, 04931, whereas they have gpt it correct; that's

=

W, T ’
- oun JEL o i
RS :

R N T "

right. No, it's not correct there, but that's the correct

« ) -
- _ _figure. The analysis is up here for support;, if you wish to
-

.41

100k &t them.

Gravities, you will find, will be similar, but . o '[fff

k3

your hydrocarbon composition oi‘ the gases are not.

o

0 (By Mr. Utz) Mr, yiney,’I don't know whether your

e

mentioned the quality of the oil betwsen the Sulimar and' the -~ B VQ

Double L.

Sy

it
\’\ -

"

A Mr. Utz, I did not. Based oh obse:ved>qtaV1tiéé,

[ W 7

very, very similar. We did not run any angular di%tillééion

or similar Iype analysis of the crude oil. We just baseé it

{.Z

on observed gravities as measured in the field and corrected ; SR

for temperature.

3

0 Both sweet?

- A Very sweet. It was only in one case that we found
‘. - any CO2, a very minute amount of C02 in one of the analyses.
e
3
' P They are sweet.

el g 0 Pid you get any liquids at all out of your Patrick

Well?

A No, sir; none.
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o ¢ Q Absolutely dryl
- ;}i A Absolutely dry, and during the tests, we had a St
L ,é'. buildup as pointed out, of a little scale on our plats,
e
‘ T I £
S ] while measuring, to measure the gas. And the analysxs‘of
TR .'.:"» e - i AN 4
: S this scale proved to be ninety-five ‘percent salt, sodium ’ L
iy *frgf'iv . chloride. ;
AL A e " MR. UTZ: Other questions? '
§ D e CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. STAMMETT :

Q Mr. Viney, I believe:.that you testified or indi-

N LIPS
N oL S RASE
m

b

cated that some gas-oil ratios were going up in the Double L

'éﬁeénTPoolt is that correct?

(2 ?ﬂmi‘,lﬁﬁ s &8

A Yes, sir.

0 And the essence of your testimony was that this

was from a small expanding gas cap”in the immediate area of

[ @~

the wells, rather than a major risroachment from a larger

v P 0 E gas cap to the west?

A Yés,ysir. vActﬁélly, in the squeezihgroff of this

M Rob Number 1, they eliminated this gas. And I think as you

go to the east, you'll find the wells that are along the

eastern baundary, the Spurck Number 8, and going into the

T R e N R G R g A
-
o

| ¢
2 IR

- Amco, you'll find that these ratios are picking up.

¥ Q  So all through the northern part of the field?
L ‘ i A Yes, sir,

o

Q The older part? : o -

4 -
In&sr“

) B e e
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A - Well, not necessarxly -- ye3, in the older part

if- you want -- but {f you will notice the structural conditlons;
u're closer to your gas—oil contact on your structural

yo
nd of the field than you are in the

conditions,in the north e

south end, sO this would be a normal expected conditlon.

0 T'm not sure’about that. '11 think about that a

minute. You've drawn a barrier Whlch essentially cuts off
the producticn at the center 11ne of Section 25. You show

odiced in the

that’there”is not 11ke1y going to ‘be any oil pr

sSoubkle L in the west half of Sect1on 25.

LINT VAT

A Let me look at my exhlbit, please, (1ndicating )

0  Twenty-five; 14-29.
“McClellan that if he were to

A We have advised Mr.
“drill, to stay out of that indicated boundary area.
Q What have you”553ea izt line on in this area?

A In Section 252

Q Yes.

A I appreciate your question. This. is a projection

nd through the pinch out calculations

of the trend that we fou
s that was an oil porosity: we found in thie

ght to the 25 on the

and the tightnes

spurck Number 5; whether it goes strail

gection or whether it curves, I can't tell you exactly: no,

sir.
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Lo pther words: there could be some'postulatLOn.

Q
o some possibility? N v
o A Théfsﬁis some postulatioh: yes,,sir, ap on that

north end.
‘mind that oil possibly could

now pearing in

t ouarter of Section,zs, are you

thwest quarter ‘of

0 well,

be developed in the sovchwes
,1,’

awar’ that ﬁhere are two~we1ls H4n- the souf
n the Queen°

14—29, which had gas shows 1

d this “was similar +o the well we
mmr,ﬁﬁdi ff' s}th'

'Sedtion 26,

';cinted out on the cross gection, toP jeft-hand c©
s shows and had a pressure of some 770

aia have oil and ga

pounds.
4 be a parrier ~~

0 Have you'testified that there woul
put that rhere is a barrier petween those gas wells and any
n section ?5.

possxble oil productlon i

Whlch gas wells?
ith gas

A
Q Wwell, I take it pack, the two gas welis w
f'-zfﬂ snows in gsection 26. X
L ',2;; _ | A Between what wells?
. | 1o 0 The oil wells-that we have postulated in the south-

£ Section 252

HE west quarter o]
?‘ A These non—existent gas wells and oil wells°
E‘i 0 what I was getting at is, the restimony you've
L given up to this point ssems pretty clear that you are con-




oo

H

i

H

3
3
i
K

vinced that in this area wh

that there is

gas pocl:
s testimony

have not extendedathi
I haven ‘e,

A No,.sif,

s to run 2 pr

months and week

I thlnk thls dues

se
of the Queen and say

{ think you'Ve go

and then as

jch you have

_—— this is

and it would

essure draw

s of the po

47
proposedas-a new
but you

rth.

not 2 gas cap:

into the are2 to”the no

brobably rake

aown test to deter”

that far.

ol that you propose?
nd you ¥ vould have

may gind a boundary.

here,

nay find another reservoir éittlng

nere, none of them communicatlnq with each other.

And therefore, j£ you find 2 well up in 26, yesr
jt may be connected with something else, put at this point;
- 1 couLdn‘t rell you that 1t is.
. 0 That's what I was gettind at.
- A nat's right. and 1 don't think you can, OF 1
1; don't think anybody else cane f can't. 1§ you can:s why, T
would 1ike to Know. No. I mean: 1 understand your question
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and jt's a good one, put I can't tell you tﬁat*there is

‘connection or there is not, put during the test, we did not

produce the gas. WEII yong enough to investigate conditions -
mich beyond four thousand feet from the well bore.

Now , aS‘the Humble witness pointed out, 1 doﬁ;t ;
know which way%thds bOundary js going to 90. It s going td

go’oﬁt there. We found a couple of boundaries. Now, if

7they rave tO ask ‘me where 15 that boundary ‘and what direction

from the well, I can't really tell you. The only thing wé
an do is by deduction, as we pointed out, the two édééi%;

bilities'that?it dida not -- there is something between the'

two wells tested. Now, vhere it is, I don't know. in the

true S senge of being:”'lﬂ'ta,step it out and say. Here it is,"
and walk acgoes'the'dry spot and say,:yuow, you're back in i

the oil."

0 Is there anybody goiﬁértOAtestify in this case as

-to~tﬁé'gas<tiansportation? will there be 2 witness who will

tell us about who the gas transporters are?

A May I check with cognsel?

(Whereupon, 2 discussion was
had off the record. )

MR. MEDLEY: Mr. gxaminer, I'm Reggle Medley .with

Natural Gas Pipeline, and i1f you would like, I would make 2

statement.
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MR. STAMMETT: Let me tell you what my questions
are, aﬁd,fhen‘whoév@f cdﬁld best answer them, we would be /4ﬂ
very happy to.

MR. UTZ:< You weren't going to go on the witness

-MR. MEDLEY: That, I would prefer to do, and these
talks have not been made with certainvpeOple and with others,
andAIu?ould iiké'iéiéﬁétrﬁéylrwrwﬁ T T e

| MR. STAMEET%? Léé me ask my questions.

0 fo Mr. Stammett} I éféSQme that there is more
thap'ohe gaﬁ transpo;tér interested in thi§ éas. The one .
that you're éeferring to how'wﬁo wpuld iike:to takeAthe gés'
from Mr. McClellan's-gas’wells, is he alsori;terested'in.

taking ﬁhevcasing head gas from these two pools?

A 'iﬁMlgiﬁ§;ﬁﬁaérSE&ﬁ6iﬁ§“€ﬁét this is the considera-
tion.
c Do you have any knovledge that any restriction on

the volume of takes from this area would be placgd by this
transéorter?

A I would have to say that the volumes would be in
accordance with the regulations of the applicable producing
rules, and this is all I could make at this time.

0 On your two-year knowledge, have any contracts been

submitted to operators‘in this area for actual sale of casing
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head gas?

A To my knowledge, no. I have heard that there have

been discussions, hut I do not know that any contracts, as far

as I'm concerned, have been submitted. You éskéé the question

to me? I,can't answer that.

0 In other words, to your knowledge, ‘they have not,

“but also to your knowlédge,'they'mav h&ve,béén?u'

A They may have been; yes, sir.

9 Okay. Apparently, you don't have encugh information

1o

a&gilable to say whether or not the pipeline who is not a cas-
ihg;ﬁéédwgas transporter may be restricted in-
he”coﬁid*faké‘frothhisnérea?

"A May'I ansﬁer‘yoﬁr question with a éueétion? ﬁhen

you're asking about restrictive volumes, what are ycu thinking

_ of in terms of restrictions?

0 A pipeline which would be limited in éﬁe amount of
this high nitrogen gas. Say they have a siﬁgle?élace to\put
this high nitrogen ga§ and after they take so m@ch, they have
diluted their gas to the point where it drops bélow a thousand.
BTU}s, and they cannot take any more?

A I would say then that, of course, every pipeline
wouldwhave»to watch their mixing to maintain their guality
in terms of gas delivered and if that is goinq to be. a

restriétion, you would have to say yes, there would be some
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restrictions T ‘however do not think that the restriction
would be applicable to the amount of qzs\available ‘from this
_area, voth’ from the gas ~~ flow of gas and th\ casinq head
gas,’so 1 do not think there would b( restrictions in that
sense.
MR. ﬁTzr That ought to answer your questioe.

i srmwmres That's alle

vvﬁk.éﬂfi:

SMR. RAMEY : 1*11 SSK one. H

CROSS EXAMINATION

croSS EXRRZT——

BY
0  Mr. Vlney, during your interference teat where ~7
I assune thefoil wells up in the Double 1 were producih@,

weren't they?

A Yes, sir. They were- The . nearest well on prodﬁctidh
at that time, Mr. Ramey,'during our test wWas the Sue Number 2.

0 The Sue Number 1 and the Marion pederal and McClell—

an's were shut in at that tlme?

A They were ghut in. In other words, we tried to
eliminate any possibilitv of interference within the oil
reservoir that could distort the buildup rest in the palport

sunset Well.

MR. UTZ: Mr. viney, since We got Oi this gas

Brefthere any other questions?" e

AN
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L

B

question, the gas in the Sulimar and Double L-at this time
has been cleared?

THE WITNESS: !és, siréw It isjbéiﬁg cleared.

f:>‘ ! . MR. UTZ: Do you know that if £his is beiﬁgldéfiﬁed
H;J.f: ' as a dry gas pqol,'then you get a purchaéer in there;kthat .
EQE , they will take thi§ flare gas? | |
?;%’? | TﬁﬁYWiTNﬁéS; Yes, sir. This is the understaudlng,‘
: ﬁ f;h'at b re w111 be gather Cilities 1nsta1.1ed for the : » ',i
g?* )> ' picking up df the’produciﬁg 0il well gas. » - %
; i[:: ; MR. UTZ: I presune that would go at a rate --  §
Ln;[gwudh' however they can -~ well, cons;gteﬁt-withibuiidiﬁq gathering }%
. f% lines? bé
L 3
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. And of cour;e, riqht ;
e 3‘ away, in gatherlng, and the 1ndlcat16;swaré‘;;;h approval g
E and the establlshment of this gas pool, action will be taken
rf'ﬁ;t _ B as 1mmediate1y as possible.
| o’%f’ . ‘ MR, UTZ: Other questions? You' may be excused. f:f'ﬂ-‘??
0 i:' (Wié&ésé‘excuéedi) |

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time, I would like to offer

in evidence ﬁxhibit C, which was the test information, the

,
G LA 4 B D NI R X
z ¥ g lv‘o

pressure test information, the hooklet.

MR. UTZ: Exhibit C will he entered into the

PR R
RSN
"

record in this case.

_(Whereupon, Exhibit C was
" admitted into evidence.)

e,
o

£ gi;
. R
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MR. HINKLE: Is that all of yours?

o

ot | "  MRE. KELLAHiN: That's all we had, Mr. Utz.

1

MR, UTZ: - You may proceed.

~
-

¥

MR. HINKLE: Mr. Examiner. we have two witnesses

B |

L3 €3 1 D)

.

we wonld like to hi*2 sworn.

7

(Witnesses sworn.)

- (Whereupon Exhibits 1, 2,
and 3 were marked for SRR P
identification ) - ' b R

JON CHAMPENY,

Ll

called as a witness, having been first duly aworn, .was.

.1

i3

ekaminéd4ahd téétifiéé,aé follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

T - BY -MR. HINKLE°

dl

et

«
R 5 )
X o
L % .

3 teeelvshAm

Q State your name, your ‘Faiidence, and by whom

you are employed;

A - Jon Champény, Humblevoil and Refining Coﬁpany,

/
-
sy

'HobBS) New Mexico.

1.Z

Q Are you a graduate geologist?

o
vers

l“,

A Yes. . - ',;’1 ;

S

0 Have you previously testified before the Commission?

- RN A No, I haven't.

0 State briefly your educational background and your

Lo - experience as a geologist. ]

ARG B

i
3
]
[
z
H
{
;




54

A 1 have 2 pachelor of Arts degree in Geolody from
theuﬂﬁiVersitfvéf Caleorvia at ganta parbard and a Master
in geolody f£yom UCLA. I‘vevworked for gumble
' y the Dist® jot

1i'm presentl

as 2 geoloqist for nine yeaxrs-
production cgeologist in HobLS and nave been there for 2 year
and 2 nalf-. _
o bre you gamiliar with fumble’s operations in Ne
MQXLCdé‘
»A Yes- ’
0 ﬂave you made a stﬁéy of the Doublé.L gueen pool 7
A  Yes-
o -~ and the curroundind area
A Yes, sire.
epa;ed, or has there beéﬁ pr-pé:§d'u§aer
i n t‘ni‘s'case?1

oductlon i

yourvditectxon certa
A Yes: gir. :
0 pefer t° gxhibit Number 1 and explain what'ﬁhis‘
is,and what it shovWS «
n  Exhibit qumber 1 is 2 Leructure 1aP gery simild®
to the one that vas presenteu oy MY Viﬁey. {t's OD the tOp
of the pouble 1, Queen pool pay - 1t also shows th ownership
in the pouble 1, Queen prool ared. And as the 1egend states:
it showWs wells that have tested gas cap gas. 1y shows well
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that have GOR's ranging from 1600 to 70,000. It also shows
wells comple*ed in the pool that have GOR's averaging 350.

Also I show on this map areas where this Queen interval is

-non—prbductive of oil and gas.

0 Where dry holes have been drilled?

A That's correct:
0 “NOW ¢ what is Humble's interest in this area?
A 'Humble has four complet1ons in the Double 1. Pool.

They are all in the 0il leg of the Double L Pool. We are

_‘currently completlng three other wells on the DeSmet Federal

. lease and the Hess Federal lease. We ‘are campletlng two wells

and we are moving in to drill the Number 4 Florence Lusk to
“the néﬁ%ﬁt:
0  What is the broken line that you show there up

towardvthe center of the plat? What does that 1ndicate°<¢>

/ \
A The broken line is an effective gas-oil cont‘ Ce

It s exactly the same. elevat1on that Mr. Viney shows. Wé

agree there that there is a gas- -0il contact in the regervoir.
0 Now, from all of the information avalilable and what

you have on this plat, Exhibit Number 1, what conclusion do

you draw from this exhibit?

A The conclusion that I draw from this map is that we

have a loyical geologic sequence here of a reservoir that's

S

RN
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‘dibﬁiﬁQFabcut a half a dé@ree to the east. It's a regular

dip as evidenced by the regular spacing of the ccntour lines

~on the map and that the updip wells are gas wells. The wells

that are in proximlty to the' gas-oil contact are wells that

have high GOR' s and the wells downdip are wells that have low
GOR's. This is the normal case that you nozmally see, is an
associated gas reservoit.
0 po’ you have any fcrther corments with respect to

this exhibit? -

A I might 3ust mentlon that the evidence of a geolo-
gical harrier runnlnq to the south frcm geologlc evxdence frcm
the Number 5 Spurck State cannot be established from any

geologic evidence. As you can see, I have an area that is

._shown to be non-productlve around the Number 5 Spurck State,

and thlS same evidence that Mr. Viney‘useu‘forn dary can

pe also interpreted as belnq 1ocallzed tight areas in this

" Queen Sand interval.

0 And not extending the full length Gf?the pool or
area? ‘ - '

A Yes, sir.

0 Refer to ExhibitTNumber 2 and explaih what this is

and what it shows.

A Exhibit Number 2 is a cross gection. There is an

index map on the bottom of it. 1It's very gsimilar to -- this
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cross section runs;from the Dﬁlﬁﬁrtwyu@ber 1 Rob through
Humble's Lusk leasgtover tp Dalport's Amco Federal lease and
to McClellan's Lisa Federal 1. 'The purpése of this cross
section is to shoé%that this interval is é§sily.corre1at§b1e.
The interval is‘agéut the Sameyéhicknessﬂall:the way across
this area from upéip to downdib? andxthe dgéhea line agdve
the OQueén pay is é_cofrelaéion:?oint.ﬁhat=aiso shows’ that
it is a very easy?correlation té make,'éhatftﬁis interval
is‘pfobably-in conunicatién all the way across the reservoir.
Q Do the iéqs of any-cé the wells shgwn on this cross

section indicate a barrier of Qny kind~like it was testified

to by Mr. Viney?

A No, they do not.

0 Do they?show aﬁy’ev;deﬁce of any Eéﬁi£§téohditions?
,““”§AW The :eq?iériéy*éf‘théwhip is such that there is no
évidénce for fauii;néiiggﬁﬁe area.
Q It seem;lﬁo be ﬁﬁfﬁéié
a Right,;
Q This sﬁows a continuity throughout from the gas

wells throungh all the producing o0il wells in the pool?

A This is true. This goes --
0 Through the cross section?
A This pérticular cross section only qoes from a high

GOR well through the welis that are downdip from it.

.
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" Q  Okay. Now refer to the next exﬁ;‘_bit, Numher 3, and
» explaihn that,
- A Exhibit Number 3 is a cross s‘éthi‘on from McClelil‘an's
o) o . S | :
S Lisa Federal 1-B through Dalport's Sunset ‘State 1 to Humble's
e »j DeSmet Federal 1. Again; the cross section shows that the ET
3 -interval is-easily correlatable from well ito well. All corre-
) lation points are shown on the cross section and that there is
ar 33 no evidence fg"eplog;‘cally of a boundary“beizzween the gas wells, ,
between the Lisa 1-B gas well and the oil ‘wells in the Double |
= L Pool.
Lﬁ! ) ]Q, ) o_ygu nave any rurcher u::ommel'l‘i':si witn respect to ’
N ~ this exhibit, or any of the others?
“;! » . . ‘ ) ‘ : ) T et e TRy
’,,j ‘ , . MR. HINKLE: That's all we have iof this witness.
o MR. UTZ: Any questions of the witness?
i ) S _ j
- . While we're waiting, I've got a!question. Now, .
hf ' referring to your last exhibit, Number 3. : '
) ", ". IR I ‘ N - j‘:
" THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. !
s MR. U'PV You show the Sunset 1l:and the DeSmet 1
' ' with the bouble L Queen pay.
s
| . THF. WITNESS: Yes, sir.
v V MR. UTZ: Now, the McClellan Lisa Federal 1-B
t shows a gas pay. Now, is the pay shown on the two right-
fy s hand wells correlatable with the pays shox{m on the McCleilan
i 2T : f
¢ bwe
3
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3 ;Yi Lisa?

~ i THE WITNESS: In my opinion, jt's the same interval.

MR. UTZ: Tt is the same inferval?'

THE WITNESS: Yes. sir.

- MR. uUTZ: Same interval as the Queen? ,
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir- -
MR. UTZ:: all right. ‘Other Questions?f
- » . e - . Y
 CROSS EXAMINATION . . B
BY MR RELLAHIN .
Q 1 believe you testified that there was ihfSegtioﬁ i L
" 3¢ on the Number 5, between there and the Number 3, a tight - T
zone; 1is that correct? /

1 show on the structure map an area rHat yau”bag}jiaﬂ,;
LA

A

call tight. T call it area that is not productiVe of 0il or

gas.

Q Well, there is nothing"ﬁS*ﬁiEﬁﬁﬁe the fact that

kthére could be other areas on to the south of a similar
character, is there?

A There are no wells that have ever shown this.

Q0 No wells?

-
A No.
t's the reason

Pt 0 Then there are no wells drilled. Tha

no wells show it: isn't that correct?

&
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A There ié no evidence; yes, sir.
o] So it would not disprOVe?the existence of any

xind of a bafrier between the McClellan Well and the Sunset

A There have not been any wells that have proven

that the barfierLdbes go to the soﬁth;~,¢he‘only place we know

it'ekists’isiin the Number 5 Spurck State.
Q0 And there is no evidence to prove that it does not,
either, is‘tﬁefeé =

A I have;none.
',MR@ KE@@AHiN; “Thank you. May Mr. Viney ask a
questibn?

‘ MR;'GTZ: We allowed Humbla to do that. Just s0--

you don't testify.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. VINEY:

Q You stated that the iqtérval in the McClellan Wéil ‘
and the interval shown on your Daipert Wells were the saﬁé
interval; is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

0 Could%you not also show that this same interval
appears-on dry holes in this area?

A Yes, sir. The gross overall, between intervals,

T T C
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as you;fgggified,_cgvetsbﬁhe’whple area. And there are
areas where there is good sand,yére;s where there is so-
called red sand. -

Q  Is it not then possible that while we may be{able
/;o correlate the intervals, that ye’are not’necéésarily corre-
latingJCOhtinuous dépdsitidn&;féﬁ#racteristiCS?

;5;/;;?he evidenceyﬁhat’w;‘have in looking at the“prbduétion S
of all the wells in Ehe;area and the geologic evidenqé together
makes:ﬁe have ‘the opiﬁidn that this is a11'ohé reservoir: that
is in communication with -~ that there is communication in |
”ihe’whble‘area, as shown on my hap. |

Q0  Let me réstaté‘—f i’dén't tﬁinkf§bu answered my
questibn. Is it not possible that Y°“A939;é correlate these
“intervals from well to wellfacfoss this broad Qrea and Stiil
not be. correlating continuous reservoir beds? |

A It’i;f§;séible that the so-called gray sand orwnﬂ
good sand is in small little lenticular beds that is QOt«-
communicated. We have no evidence to show that this is not
the case. |

0 In your testimony, then, you have nothing to show
that continuity does not or does exist from the McClellan

Well to the Sunset Dalport Well?

A I have evidence. I believe that the evidence
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there {s continuity and there is nothing between

shows that’
thére is not contlﬁuity.

1ls o show that
show there is not

the we
e any evidence to

Kol Ts ther

continuity?

A There 1s none.
Q in earller testlmony, it was—péinted out that the
e Double 1, Field was also

§ Queens sectlon ‘as correlated in th
1s this not ‘the

in the Contlnental Means Well

correlatxve
7same interval that is being. manped and presented'on>your

pxhihits 2 and 3?
_ rhat's correct. th that at

ell i

e no quarrel wi

1 hav
eservoir as this‘

A
I believ s in a separate r

Call.
“Chase 1 Martﬁa Well, whieh is not completed, but has tested
18 'aowndip from ¢he pouble L oil rid-
is same situ—ﬁ

A1

gome Gas:
ssxbxllty ‘that th

there not the PO
the McClellan We!

0
n the Dalport ‘and

g
ation could bxist betwee

It s possxble.
VINEY: Thank you.
geologist,

A

MR.
are you?

Mh. yr7: You avre a

THE WITNESS: ves, sir.

Wwill the enginee

ring witness do into'

MR. UT2Z:

pressures and so forth?

THE WITNESS:
Other questions?

e'll handle all that.
ed.

ves, sir.
MR. UT2: vyou may be excus

(itness excused.)
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MR. HINKLE:

s ama e

'I'd like to offer in evidénce Exhibits

l' 2'and 3. ) - 7 .

MR. UTZ: wWithout objection, Exhibits 1;Eﬁrough 3
will be entered jinto the record in this case. :

(Whereupéh{‘Exhibits 1 through 3

were admittéd‘into%evidence.) : S

. ; ! L

MR. HINKLE: We have Mr. Carraway I would like to o S

put on.

e Bk s e Lo

MR.- UTZ: You may7prdéééd,
W. J. CARRAWAY,

en first duly sworn, was

OO

called as a witness, having be

examined and testified as follows:

R VP AT

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

A

0 State your name, . your residence, and by'Whom”joh’

are employed.-

. 3
X
3
3
3

A John Carraway, Hobbs, New Mexico, and Humble Oil

and Refining Company.

‘Have you previousiy testified pefére the Commission?

Q
A Yes, I have.
0] And your qualifications as a petroleﬁm,engineer are
‘% a matﬁer bfrfeébrd wiéhvéhe‘CGﬁmissioﬁ?r
e A Yes, they are,
- 0 Are the qualifications satisfactory?
. ., .
; ’
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0 (By Mr. Hinkle) Have ycu made a study of the

Double L Queén Pool and the surrounding GPea?

@,wl

A Yeé, I have.

Qo Ha?e you prepared, or has there been prepared?under

your difectién certain exhibits for introduction in thfs case?

)

,,i

A Yes, there has.

¢

QT fl%ét;'ybu've-heatd the testimony of Mr. Vinéy ﬁhis el T

i

L;‘J ... . . " =

~ afternoon in’ this case?

A Yes. : :

: S Lo M e e LTS B T s e eme 3, ;

; 0 ~Would you 1like Lo comment on-some-cf his exhihits *
- : ==

b

eﬁamiié7£e9timsny,‘in particular with reference to the .

-
o

W

interference tests that were made?

el : . : . ey ‘ [ T
;l A Yes, I would. I would .like .to address myself very ...

v}

'";;.;M;"jhfiéfIth6 tﬁe;fiv§,p¢iﬁé§_that Mr. Viney brought out in his

= summary. Mr. Viney's first point was that €he Federvoir- - - . .
:} pressure in the Double L was apparently higher than thét-
N oy measured in his gas wells. I think weishould-keep in ﬁind
= that the 743 pound initial pressure, which was taken in thev
;‘E bouble L, is;a drill stem test pressure that was taken}some
% . time ago, aﬁd that Mr. Viney himself has expiaiﬁeﬁ*éﬁai“a =
é‘” difference ef approximately thirty pounds between the dead
;: weight test pressure on his gas well and the current pfessure
t \ in his gas well as a difference‘attributable to instruﬁent
~ accuracy.
: '
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I feel that the difference hetween 743, thé‘preséﬁfe
that he has measured, that we measured, or that Dalport
measured in the Mumher 2 Spuréck, that difference énd; between

that and the 701 ?SI pressure initiélly turned in for the

Lisa B-1, I think that theybcan be attributed to this accur-

~aecy-also. His secord point, on the pressure data the bulld-

up tests, the drawdown tests, and lnterference tests, these

are all.fairiy sophiStiCated'calculations, and I, of course,

have had no time to verify them on my own.

down test data and the interpretation of boundary effects-

is a matter of 1nterpretat10n and strlctly on the ba51s of

those tests, they do not COhClﬂSlV@ly demor st,ate,éubQQQQEﬁy

between the gaszwe11~gnd the oileweil. There is a technique

of calculation in which the pressure in the 0il well can be

“calculated. The pressure dran in the oil well can/be calcv-

lated, which would result from production from the?qés well.”

e e

" '"this is a well-known calculaticn. However, it would

we are looking at the possibility of a gas-oil contact. And
it's difficult to apply this equation in that circumstaﬁce.
But Mr. Viney has not made any calculations or submitted any
calculations which would show the kind of pressure drop which

he would éxpect to find in the 0il well as a result of

.......
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production in the gas well.

On mny own, i ve assumed some rateséwhich are
higher than were actually produced from the gas well, and
calculated 2 pressure ‘drop in the oil well dhe to production
from the qas well. And I found in ny calculations by assum-

ing qas all ‘the way between the two, recognizing that this

S lyms--noO the case, hat it would take scmething on the order

of ten ‘days to produce a one PST drawdown in ‘the oil well due

to production of approximately six million cubic feet a day
from the gas well.

so I submit £his only to show that it can take

"ﬁore‘th&n-oﬁlyfseven days to give “the kirn d?of oresqure inter=-
- ference that we are talking about between these two wells,
,_;which are almost four thousand feet apart; This third point,

"oh'the analyses of the gas in -ac “ﬂ"hle L 011 wells and the

i

as prod «d from the two gas wells, again, by his own
adm1551on, this is not conclusive ev1dence of separation.
But I WOu;u'11b° o 901nt out that on the two

"“&(7

palport Wells, Number 1 and Number 2 Rob, which we ‘have the

BTU content, 1376 on the Number 1 RoOD aﬁé 740 on the Number 2
Rob,‘these are suﬁstantial differences juqt on these two
wells. Oon the last test proration schedule, the gas-oil
ratios were turned in as almost alike on these rwo wells,

and I have 2 copy of that schedule, T helieve, (indicating),
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wherein the oaséoii(retio on -the Numbeﬁ 1 Rob was 69;574“'
and on the Number é‘Rob wae 61‘304,,a1ﬁ%st#very nearly the
gsame. And I merely point out that with these kinds of |
differences in BTU content between two wells with very
‘similar gas—oil ratlos, the dlfference between 740 réﬁ s
and 660 —. what 1s th1s, 491 -- on the Patrlck Number 1, to;
~me, is not conc1u51ve evidence at all of separation.

In fact, T would almost‘attrlbute that toa normal
) scatter of points. The number four p01nt that‘Was ‘made was
“that Dalport had uaenrabl_vto.sQueezeioff§the'gas in-their
hNumber 1 Rob. Agaln, ‘this, i”éBﬁ*E”fééi}*is coﬁoiﬁsive;at

all to show separatlon with the dense. 1nterva1 that dOes
occur w1th1n the OQueens section.: And~3f’the contact‘did
actually cross thlS well within the dcnse section, 1t s
p0551b1e that you could squeeze it off and complete below
the contact in’the lower porosity section:

| in NtﬁberIS, Point Number 5, Mr. Viney pointed to
“the rapia ‘pressure dec lines i the Double L Pool with prod—
uction. This is something that Humble has noted, and I think
that we are ready to admit that at jeast up in the northern
area of the pool, where the withdrawais have beehkgreat, we
| have not seen a great deal of pressure support, but our concern
at this hearing is that this permeabiiity barrier, which Mr.
Viney has pointed out, we don't believe we can say at this |

point exists down in the southern area of the pool with which
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we;are'conee:ped now. We are very much concerned that the -
two‘gas wells are completed and are in the gas eap down in

the southe,zfx} part of the field, and we don't believe the o
data has béen presented which conélﬁsiQely proves that this .; |
15 not- true. ' S " ; - S
on the other hand, qe’de feel it is significant B bé
~that the pressure in the Patrick < Federal Number 1 had o
- decreased from701 PSI at the ft"ime the well was completed T f
aﬁdbﬁgicﬁ was tufned”in from the‘ééﬁr-ﬁdint‘babk pfeSsﬁfe %
test,down to 669 PSI at this p01nt, agaln, realizing that é
1:the major1t§ of the proaeetlon from the Doubie L Peel has ;.ig f‘e ¥:E
) c B

&
ogcurred up'lnbthe northern‘part of the pool, whlchimay be

oﬁer‘twd‘miles away, and that onlytrecently has develooment
in the Douéie L Pool come down inte the aree that we are
céﬁeetned'ﬁith in this hearing.

' fhis drop ofm§§Apeunds in a shut-in gas well, I

bel1eve, 1s significant and does indlcate that communication

. dOes probably exlst between the oil ‘column and the gas cap

in the Patrick Federal Number 1.

MR. UT2: Your‘thirty—twO pounds you're talking
about is the difference between 7bi and 6692

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, it is.

MR. UTZ: You're assuming that the 701 is correct

on the four-point test submitted?
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jTHE WITNESS: Yes, sir. At Bést; 1 ¢an only
assume that this pressure was taken with the deadmpressure
dauge. fThere was no fluiad préduced on the tesfj“and~i tn§?k
ihe)beét assumptioh is that the bbttoﬁkhdlekpressuré was ét

least 701. They measured a surface pressure of 668“pounq§ at

that time, which, again, is hiéher~thah the 669 we're lébking

at now, even on bottom hole. Those are all the comments I

" have on that.

'e) (By Mr. ﬁiﬁkle) What are your conclusions, then,

:nétWiéhStanding the testimony of Mr. V}ney with respect to

E B - .
cap barrier?

.5 My conclusion is that we have no conclusive evidence

"~ at this time to prove separa*ion hetween the ‘gas wells and

the73ii"ébiumh; and ihe best'thing>fof ﬁsﬂto do at this time
is t6 assume that they are in communicaﬁion until such time
asfdeVeiépmeht down- to the south'provés tﬁat they are apart.
Iahave calcuiations which I will‘suﬁﬁét%héfe'iﬁ a few minutes
which do indicate that we have aniéaﬁ deai'to lose if we make
the wrong decision at this point with regard to the gas wellé;

(Whereupon, Exhibit 4 was
marked for identification.)

0 Now, refer to Exhibit Number 4 and explain what
that is ‘and what it shows.
A Exhibit Number 4 is a calculation of the volumetric

gas equivalent of a top allowable o0il well producing at the




m

e

2 sl
B [ i
et Sk e b s

L

....
.-

3

[ N——

e d

RO

1

JFEr

b,

i

F O

e ford

i

,,“.m.
=
Y )

.3

| dissolveh gas—oilAratio; My dissoclved gas-oil ratio ig}(

&k &

- A.
ks 8

— e
e 4

70

Y

based on an avefage of the potentiul GOR's which were turned

in on the oil wells, and I have exciuded those wells which

are noticeably high ratio and circled in red on this map;

 this is ?Omewhat different from the' GOR that Mr. Viney *urned
‘in; and T have no evidence toshow whiéh one is right'or . .

S wrong.

But we have no fluid anal¥sis, and I‘ve‘takén the

average potentials which were submitted as the best estimate

I have of thé‘éis$olvéd GOR. But I have calculated on this

i

leéagé fha%lé:gaé Wéizm§£65ﬁciﬁ§ 5£ 8§iy t%éhtﬁ;tﬁrgé>MbF a
day at,t%e lovagéssures that;We aré talking about in this
: reservd{% will void the reservoir tﬁe same amount as avfbé
_}allowabl? oil’ﬁell‘producing ét:diS§§lbéd GOR. This was
calculsted at initial conditions in the reservoir, the high-

- est possible pressure that I éould find to calculate it on.

And as the pressure in tﬁé QiITdrops down, then,
of coursé, this'pressure»will alsoyhecome smaller. Eightéeﬁ
out of the thnty-four wells thch‘are currently completed in
the Double L Pool are producing with ratios at or around this
330 cubic feet per barrel. So that I think this calculation
is représentative of the voidage that is going on in the oil

rim.

. .
P
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And if we were to assign gas allowables to these
gas wells on the order of -- I don't know what Mr. McClellan
or Mr. Viney isrloohing at, but I'm essuming something on
the order of a million aldgy or greater -- then I think it's
rather obvious that the oil wouldAmiqrate into the gas cap -

and that ultimate recovery, both prlmary and secondary, from

._;the 011 r1m would be materlally decreased due to wetting the

gas cap.

(Whereupon, Exhibit 5 was
marked for 1dent1f1catlon )

0 Now; refer to EXhibit:S”and explain that to the

Comm1331oner.

‘A On Exhlblt Number 5, I've attempted to relate the

value of the gas to the value of the oil in the DOuble L area.

[ ‘4‘

"I'Ve célcnlated'the’Value76fw5ﬂféci “foor of Bii ndeﬁd on a

thirty percent recovery, both prlmary and secondary. The

value of an acre foot of oml turned out to be 1100 per acre

foot. On the éas,vI calculated that the gas |is worth approx-

lmately twenty-two dollars per acre foot, and I base this on
a seven cents per MCF gas price, which would be the hydro-
carbon value e¢f a sixty percent nitrogen gas.

Again, I have no knowledge of any gas contracts

in the area, but I helieve this would be representative for

" the purpose I'm trying to show here, that the oil value is

substantially greater than the gas. We are looking at a

oo oy
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ratio of the two as somethlnq on -the order of fifty., In
ny Opinion, 1t would be an economlc waste to create a condltlon
thh would provxde for the decreased recovery of this oil in .

order to provide for the early recovery of this gas.

(Whéreupon, Exhibit 6 was
marked for identlflcatlon o)

Q = Now, refer to 16 £ 6

nd -explain that.
| ? Humble is: hopinq that a separate‘reservoir will not
be created at thls time for the’prOposed gas wells; and that
1nstead they will be a551gned to the Double L Pool as asso-
crated gas wells unt11 ‘such time as the permeabillty ‘parrier
whrch is hypothe31zed at thls tlme can be def1nite1y proven
oy d1sproven. These. proposed rulee w111 prov1de the foilow—
EO.acr |

~
-

ihg poihts: Forty—acre spacxﬁq for oil wells,:
spacing for qas welle, Wthh {s the state-wide requlrement.

We also propose that a gas well be deflned as a well producinq

in excess of a hundred thousand cublc feet per barrel. e

’iprop05e a two thousand to one personalﬂty GOR ‘o1 “the- ‘01l -

‘welle and the fifth point ie, we feel that the allowabhle qas

ptodﬁctibn should bhe based on the oil zone with allowables

usan a formula similar to that adopted for the Bluitt San

andres associated pool in the lower Todd-S . Andres Pool.

E 0 Now, do you know the orders of the commission that

provide for those rules?




A - Yes. The Todd rule {s Order Number R-1670-G, and
the Bluitt rule is F-1676-I. This formila is designed to
prevent the movement ofra gas-oil contaot in an associated

reservoir by equatinq the withdrawals above the contact to .

" the withdrawals below the contact. I have also tabulated
~on thlS sheet a set of fluid parametérs?to;he employed in

thxs equatlon. Agaln, Humble has not taken any fluid analyses

on this reserv01r oil and these numbers are baged on ‘what-$e--

_ feel is a representatlve crude sample on_another reservoir,

‘if “any of the other - operators in the pool have

better numbers whlch they would care to. present, then we

ﬁouldeﬁe happy,to see them present 1t and substxtute 1t for

them.

'f°ﬁtmﬁi§%prop'ses a. twenty-four hour shut-in and ‘a
be used in calculatlng the formula. ‘Humble's f1na1 proposal

“is that these rules be made temporary for a perlod of one

tyear, at whlch time the reservoir should be suff1c1ently

aéééiéﬁéa;“to ‘finally decide on whether we want to aoopt them

personaliy'or not.

o} In your opinion, would the adoption of the rules
that you have recommended be in the interest of conservation
and prevention of waste? |

A I believe they would.

0 And also tend to protect correlative rights in this

one-year period?

et sub-sea to 91ve the pressures thCh would
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A I belleve they would.

MR. HINKLE: That's a11. I would like to offer

T in evxdence Exhibits 4, 5, and 6;

and 6 will he_entéred

:MR. uTzZ s Exh1b1ts 4, 5,

into. the record in this case.

(Whereupon, Exhibits 4, 5,
and 6 were admitted into
ev1dence )

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

o  Mr. Carraway, pbased on the productlon history as
of nbw,'br say, the last month avallable, how much gas allow-

‘able'wdﬁld'this t&pe”of“calcﬁlition give the gas wells?
A : 1t would give them about 250 MCF a day apiece.

As long as there were two gas wells?*w

MR. RAMEY:

THE WITNESS: AS 1ong as the Rob Number 1 and Number

2 were broducihq at ratios of 55 or 70,000 cubic feet per

barrel. They are the ones that bring it up considerably.

. 0 :W'(By Mr. Utz) What was thew01}~pr0ducti°“ on this

pool for the month of April?

MR. STAMMETT: "geventy-five a day-

MR. RAMEY: Twenty thousand barrels a day.

nd iz what we picked up

MR. VINEY: Twenty thousa

from the records for the month of March.

And that‘s from how many. seventeen wells?

MR, UTZ:

Utz.

Mr.

There were eighteen wells,

MR. VINEY:
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Q tﬁy{Mr. Utz) Well, I'1l ask you, hdw do you
thinklthat rate of prﬁﬁﬁétion will hold?
A On’the oil zone?
Q _ Yes.
A I thihk it would fallfoff and we are antiéipdting ‘ \

of six months

_initiating a waterflood before vVery long in this reservoir,’
“but we are anﬁicipating that the wells which are now top

alfowable will be top allowable for something on the order

or longer.

Q I gather from your testimony that you don't think

- théréiis a separation bétween~tﬁe Double I and thelPatrick »

Well? T believe you stated somewhere along ‘tiié 1iné in order i
to establish communication between the two nearest wells i

‘there, the Patrick and what"WQS%it -~ the Rob 2?

A “The

State.
Q The

Sunset State, I believe. The Dalport Sunset

t

Sunset State and the Patrick, that it would

take six million a day for a period of ten days?

A Yes, sir. T went through a calculation in which

I assumed some”parameters also, and I don't know exactly how

mine differed
erploy a rate
assumed I was
there was gas

which is just

from those Mr. Viney did employ, but I did
of six miliion a day from the gas well and I
producing that gas well for ten days. I assumed
all the way between £he gas well and the o0il well

about the only assumption that can be made under

ey

Bt gyt
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the circumstances because we don't have anything that would

~_ take into account the: gas—oil contact, because there are no’

techniques avallable.? But it would take something on the
order of ten days on the Dalport Sunset State -- if you take
R A;Vuthat assumptlon == to qet a one p01nt pressure drop due to

productlon of six mxlllon a day from the Patrlck Federal.

o Do you know of any’ other way of unquestionably
establlshlnq 1nterference hetween these two wells" ~ . ‘1;f;ﬁ< 
A I think it would have to be done over a long

term, something greater ‘than the seven days that were employed

on these two tes,si~§x rsonally feel that thls 'is a little

: blt early to be tr ying to show- that the wells ‘are separated

from the o0ld one in that the reservoxr is st111 developing g

down to the south. And in a perlod of a few months, we may

well know the situatlon a lot better than now.

£y

1f the pressure in one Sunset Well were to fall : .; -
off at the same rate as some of the pressures up on the north

~end, then I don't tﬁink there would be any opposition on » "' O

Humble's part, assuming separation at that time. But we

feel it's too early to make a decision like this.

y

P MR, UTZ: 'Are there other auestions?

MR. HINKLE: I'll1 ask one more.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. HINKLE:

Q In your opinion, if the wrong decision is made and
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you do testing, it could’meterially affect the production

in the 0il portion of it; is that right?

A Yes, sir.

Q And constitute waste?

A - "Yes.

MR. HINKLE: That's all I have.

2

CROSS EXAMINATION

Q  Mr. Carraway, g01ng back to Mr. Champeny's Exhibit

"1, we show a line cf- -hi gh ratio wells and then down to the‘

5o

. south, if you believe Mr. V1ney s 1nterference, there will

be a barrier somewhere on

the south part of the Dalport lease

1) that any wells drilled,

to the west WOuldaeither cross this

barrier and reach Mr. Viney's 1mpermeab1e barrler,

or else

there would be a hlgh rat1o wells, and yet the second Dalport

Well might also hit the barrier.

S0 I wonder how much more

.development there is goiné to

be'that would prove any.kind

of separation in here?

A w?llr I feel that with the top allowable well

setting at the Dalport Number 1, that there will be develop-

ment to the south. Again, this is only hvpothesis, bhut I

think even if there is not development any further so _fh

than there is right at the current time, that by monitoring

the pressures in the Sunset State, you should he able to

with the gas cap involVed, but this can only be done with
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substantial production from the Sunset State. Again, it

-

boils down to a matter of time.

0 But you wouldn't anticipate any more d:illihg,é

say, in Section 36 or Section 1 to the west of the --

A  No, sir, I would not. ji - L
- o) -- existing wells?
A | No, sir. The‘developmeat I'm talking,ﬁboﬂt woﬁld s
e bé!%%iﬁariiy?infséctioﬁ*7, which Wdﬁlé”bé“soﬁfﬁé55t46f ;};'

Sunset State.
MR. UTZ: Are you through, Joe?
‘MR. ‘RAMEY: Yes, I'm through.

CROSS EXAMINATION

RS

BY MR. TRAYWICK:

o) I believe you mentioned that you used different.

parameters in the reservoir limit equations than was used

by Mr. Viney. How about thickness; do you recall the thiéke

ness you used?

EE R A Yes, I assumed a net thickness of seven feet iéjmy
b T . , >
b - é:‘ calculations.
; é;é 0 Which would increase the time necessary to reaéh
E,f a boundary limit?
e BT ] o A I believe Mr. Viney used ten feet:; is that coxféct?»
| : MR. VINEY: Yes. Nine in the Patrick.

0 (By Mr. Traywick) It would he a direct relationship
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with respect to time?i

A Yes.
0 So if you use nine feet, that would cut the time

ﬁo 4pproximately seven.

A Well, this maj be true.

(o] Assuming tbe"other parameters —- DO change in the

other parametere.
A 1f they were .equal, Yes; but T think the point

get ‘across at this p01nt is that

that 1 would 11ke to try to

uld employ would only be assumed

the parameters whlch we WO

we tried to refine them, they

numbers and no matter how much

,,would gtill’ e aseuned'ﬂﬁmbersj ‘and I feel that on that
d is not conclusive.

:ba91s, that the test which was conducte

We are puSﬁihg~the dlmlt, in other words.
‘But even though they are asSumed, they are the

0]
best numbers that can be derived from “the data ava11able7
A Yes, SLr; they are. |
0 The 11m1t £ions, _deauacy of which is eStablished

by not havinq any@additional drilling controls, SO Youd have -
to assume ﬁniformﬁthickness, you know, uniformaviscosity,

uniform --
A Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Kellahin?
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MRe. KELLAHIN- Just a minute. Mr. Viney would
1ike to agk some ouestlons.
agking Mr.

MR. VINEY:

an’thatkwas

The gentlem
ess just no

e to - 1 gu + ask
liar

questions,
away is fami

ar up ‘a pOlnt.
permeébilities with th

carraway
My. cart

‘butfcle
e draw-

questions,
£ calculating

permea~ )

the ways o
¢ assume any

with
We dld no

e evxdence that we aid

:biliEies. Th
 assume was thevthickness. Mr. Carraway would come up thh
| dentlcal calculations'that were very srmllar, esihg the } o
meability- >7f-f'.

you brought up:«

samevflgures as to pe
To answer a question ¢he radius of
the funétiOﬁ;ﬁéié* £ llty dhich,.

will not onl
just appli

nt out Mx. Carrawey s

' is
esseY feet, v shorten theAtime T

quarters by

y used Wlth l

put may‘cut the time into cation to
But I'dld want to poi
some factors, which all of us T

asured

this formula.
umed
Y _ch we me

He has- ass
t on the permeabilities wt.—
6 millidarcies that we

to a darcy:

nces are it is closeYX

gituation.
tO'arrive at it, pu
in Mr. McClellan's well, the 54 ye calcu~

are minimal. the cha

L jated
if you woﬁld cut the average thickness of this reservoir down
e thickness of five fe

et over an extended

to its probabl

P
arainage area.
ould have nuch quicke

.. . So we then W
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L boundary conditions. We would investigate larger boundary o :
;

conditions, in the time that we have set up here, and taking

Mr. Carraﬁayié p051£idh that we are investigating a gas

reservoir, and stated earlier by myself, we would have been 4
back out on the water leg of the Double L Field on the east . :i
_sidef | §f _ ;
THéZWITNESS: Yes. ;
.MkééviNEff‘,Thie is borrect%’:ight? P
fHéEWiTNESS: I guess the point I was getting at
is yours was'no more a question than mine. 2 e}f: :
| VINEY Hut we d;d use'the‘pefmeabilities £
shewn here. ;They are'calculated‘and determined from accept- ;
'able‘draﬁdpwééand the characteristics and the conclusions L
measured in ége MdClellaniwell‘are accepted methods that
N ~Mr Carraway§§ any. other gentleman would have to come up
with, employi%g the same afawa;svvﬁ' ‘equations. ¢ e --
THE WITNESS: I'm not sure what the question is, e
i

but I woula'iike to point out that —-

MR%?TRAYWICK: I'm through.

MRé%ﬁTZ: I think the question was the same
question thaé?Mr.»Traywick asked you, and he was just clari-
fving your aéSwer.

MRE‘HINKLE: Do you have any further comments?

THé5WITNESS: I have no further comments except B




R

82

SRy
X ¢f,u,

P

"just to say that the calculations whic¢h have heen emnlay
here ars anomplicated. They are somewhat sophisticated.

They do requlre a great deal of data to be’assumed. My

fond

point is that we should not at this tlme base a decision
which can foul up the situation as badly as'this can on:

. assumed data, that we should wait until such time as we have

Ly b

i3

. conﬂlusive\data before we make a decision,

'MR. UTZ: As far as the 1nterference between these

two wells are concerned, the quest;on here -- you don't agree

Al

that the assumptions "he’ made are correct in order to establish

i

deflnlte communlcatlon, but mainly because of the waves having
to pass through a fluid-gas contact?

= : ' “sHE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

P

MR. UTZ: ,ﬁnyrquestions?‘

Teesa " ; S MR.'KELLAHiN: Do you have all of,the'figures on

T

t h1ch you based this calculat10n°

- THE hITNFSS- Yes, T have them.

{1

MR. VINEY: Just as a quick question, Mr. Carraway,

S

- what 2stimate of permeability did you use? 1 mean, all of

'
[T ER

us have to make assumptions, and T know this is common know-—

;f.i ledge.

- . THE WITNESS: I used 250 millidarcies and over

seven feet.
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MR. VINEY: In that éase the meashée of using
ten-foot thickness was twice your figure andépropaely it's
going to ‘be - four times that, so that would cut your figure,
the tlme you would need to reduce the timber- boundarles
probably 1n the nelghborhood of four to five days. This,
I think ‘is calculatlon. I'm not arquing with you because
1 have +o make the same assumption on other cases, so 1 know
' yburipréblems.

THE WITNESS: Well, I'd 1ike to be able to go ‘ itvd‘fﬂ{/

MK. VINEY: That's why we gave you a copy of the
exhibit. -
MR. RAME s Mr., Carraway, ho& much inforﬁation de‘
we have on actual measured core permeab dev? 1
THE WITNESS: I helieve Mr. Champeny has a better
answer. | |

MR. CHAMPE%Y* I have core data on six wells. Thé

.aQeragé“permeability in the oil leqg from six cores that we
looked at, and this is only taking out what was called net
pay, what had oil in it, averages ahout 200 millidarcies.
MR. RAMEY: And you got 500 in the gas leqg, you
say, 500 plus? |
MR. VINEY: Yes, sir. That was in the Dalport Well.
MR. RAMEY: Didn't you have a figure of --

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
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MR, VINEY: 1In that case the measure of using

ten~foot thickness was twice your figure and probably it's

going t6 be four times that, so that would cut your fiqure,

the time you would need to reduce the tirber ﬁédn&aries
p:obably‘in the neighbornood of four to five days. This,
I'thiﬁk;‘is Caléﬁ}ation.‘-l'm not'afgﬁing with you because

I have‘ééﬁmake the same assumption én other cases, so I know

THE WITNESS: Well, I'd like to be able to go

Athrough'§out data and make similar ¢hléuiatiéhs mysélf. 

. MR. VINEY: That's why we gave you a copy of the
exhibit. .

MR, RAMEY: Mr. Caftaway, how much information do

_ we have on actual measured core permeabiiity?

THE WITNESS: I believe Mr. Champeny has a better

answer’.

MR. CHAMPENY: I have core data on six wells. The
average permeability in the o0il leqg from six cores that we

looked at, and tiis is only taking out what was called net

~ :pdy, what-had oil in it, averages about 200 millidarcies.

MR. RAMEY: And vou got 300 in the gas leg, you

say, 500 plus?
MR. VIMEY: Yes, sir. That was in the Dalport Well.
MR. RAMEY: Didn't you have a figure of --

THE WITNESS: Yes, sivr.

i
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. 1 MR, VINEY: Let me point out something that -- let
; f: Me get back on the witness stand,
‘E . ,"‘;,,,,MR.L»'KEf-!:A“HIN: I would like to ask a coﬁple moi‘e
questions. ) \
H o | CROSS EXAMINATION
g BY MR. KELLAHIN:
0 Wh§t4is being done with the gas you're ‘producihg_ /
s .. at the pféseht tj.;'ne? | | -
E / o A It's be:fing flareq.
. 0  Have You made a ‘c‘ai'cul&tidn of the value of .vthat
§§ gas that's been flareds. . : o ji' o S 4
?@3 A no, I have not.
il | DN
| g Q . Have you made a calculation of the total amount
§ E of gas that would be availahle to a line, assuminyg" that your =
g g | Proposed formnla ’was adopted?
g ’ Q N_ﬁo,’llmhgve not.
. §: _ 0 You don't knbw whether tfxere wéuld be enough gas ' 1. . 3
g “to justifyapipellnecoming inthere or ﬁét, do you’ |
P A No, I don't.
:: o Q Do You know how far they would have to come?
, A No, I don't.
- MR. KELLAHIN: That's all. Thank vou.
: MR. RAMEY: Back to the permeability, Have you
i ever witnessed anything in the range of 3.8'1)'0' in Queens Sands
i
b = in New Mexico? ' : - .
t
-
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‘ A ‘T have not. We have run some puildup tests
on two of our wells. the tusk Number 1 and the DeSmet‘Number
1, and the puildap permeabilities don't seem to coinCide.
I mean; we came up with more- millidarcy feet, OY millidarcies,

say s in those two wells than we get- ‘fyom core data, and so T-

”dén't know how to reconcile the discrepancy.

The 250 millidarcies I thought was high pased on

.. the core data, based on the majority throuqhout the pool,

Waﬁq:quuess 1 would: tend to con51der the‘volume_of core

‘data as more represenfative ghan th e’caicﬁléiédfperﬁea—

rbiiit es baqed on buildup test analyses-

. MR. UTZ: ANY further queétions?
; The”ﬁitness may be excused.
(Witness excused.i'
MR. KELLAHiﬁF"mﬁé‘wcuxafiiﬁéfﬁciéeil,Mr?’vv'
a rebﬁttal'witness. n
MR, UTZ: Mr.'Viney,ﬂwiil you take the stapd again,
‘please?
| May I ask two questidns pefore you get started?
MR. KELLAHIN: ves, Sir.
 RRLEn YINEY.
recalled as 2@ witness, Was examined and teetified as follows:
CROSS EXAMINATL(_)_&
BY MR. UTZ:

Q First, the permeability that you two are discussing

and £he permeability you used in particular, is that measured
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v'or calculated’

The permeabxlltxes in the two tests, drawdown and

re. analyses to show that

A

buildup,.aré measured. We have coO
the permeabilities are in excess of two thousand millidarcies.
0 That's on the’Dalport?

R On wells in this field. And I believe that on
Humblefé Wéil,'on'théir Lusk; they ﬁévé.a core analysis which
permeab111ties as high as ‘2 thousand millxdarcies.

" jndicates
Q Now, ‘the pe uvabllity on the Patrlck Well 546 I
pelieve, is that meaéﬁred?
A That was a calculated. We did not have a core

the atxlck Well.

Do you have a core analysis on the Dalport?

,analyS's~dﬁ

0
A 1et me read what I have,~if I may, sir. 1 would
like to read here the Marlon Federal Welis: and I'm going to

just‘readvthe permeabllltles qulckly 139, 57. 62, 89, 107,

119, aveﬁage of 95.5. The average;porosity was twenty-two

percent.
On the spurck State Number 2, the upper member,
and we ohly had one foot cord, 154 millldarcies, then 15,
112.7; goirg into the lower members, 29, 283, 251, 19: 543
average of the ones reported, 102 miliidarcies. The porosity

nat interval, twenty percent.

through t
109, 1150, 104, 78, 6G0.

On the Humble Lusk 1,

P

e
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yower members, we have two cores that showed any porosity
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this is in the upper members. Then we have a tight zone

{hét goes from .6 to a high bf‘5.8,throuqh these tight

-ﬁembers;’ The lower members, three cores ., were analyzed.

460, 364, 468, I aid not run averages on these. The poro-

sity in the upper range is about twenty—nine to thirty perceht:
in the lower members, about twenty"six to twenty-seven percént.
MR. CHAMPENY: I can give the average on that, if

I

you wish. 416 millidarcies. Tweﬁty—five and a half'percént

fporosity. Four hundred millidarcies is over that eight-foot

ftwehty—fiVe and a fialf porosity.

THE WITNESS: Amco Federal Nunmber 3, 1,125, 2;080,

gt
i

N

‘f61}4§671-54, 48. of® the tight members; going down to the

- and pefméability. 137. 237. porosity in the upper hémberé
. range from twenty-three percent to thirty per¢ent. Lowei

' members average about nineteen percent. Those are the poro-

gities. And the Corrine Grace Well, as you will notice, Qhen
the Rob Number 1 Well was arilled, as the Corrine Grace Well,
the upper zone was drilléd using cable tools, and the tesf
was entirely qgas. |
They then took the cable tools, drilled approximate—
1y three feet, ard had oil. Now, in the uppef member of the
Corrine Grace, which is updip, permeabilities: 414, 154; 150;
porosities, twenty-seven to thirty percent. Lowér members:

N6 uo-25.3

N

fifty-six millidarcies, 17, 28. Porosity range,

-
=
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percent. J
One of the evidences that we found was that there
was a permeability‘porosiﬁyipinch out updip tcwards the

‘barrier. As Mr. Carraway pdinted out, these calculations

‘are theoretical calculations of permeability on formulas,

/;yit we have to make some assumptions. But for the record,

‘nc assumptions were made except for thickness in determining’ -

fthe permeabilities. PérmeaSilitiés, if we inject the average

s

‘thickness, we investigated a much furthey radius than was
presented in this testimony.

MR. RAMEY: So you feel your permeability calcu-

‘lations are in range with some of the actual measured --

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. I feel that we have

”;déiinitely had the permeability range in here. We have now

'looked at permeabilities in excess of even the highest one

:calculated on the Dalport Well. The Dalport, Mr. Carraway,
in my opinion, is an unusually good well. Your wells on the

'flank of the main deposition are a little tighter,v Some of

them are not as good as this Dalport Well. This is-an

‘exceptional well. Deposition-wise, it's exceptional.

MR. CHAMPENY: You're talking about the three?
THE WITNESS: The Dalport Sunset Well. Now, let
me go into some guestions as to voidage. I think basically --

MR. UT%: While you're looking for them, how long
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‘was the Patrick Well under test?

THE WITNESS: One hundred twenty hours.

MR. UTZ: At what rate?

THE WITNESS: Three million six hundred thousand
a day.

T would like to g§ baCk on ﬁr. Carraway's béiht
on the pressures. For thé record, I did not say that there
was a discrepancy in the dead Qéight tested. I justydon;t
know whethér dead weight‘testérs were used on‘fhose.

MR. McCLELLAN: I can answer that, if &ou wiiifigﬁ
me. ’No,-they‘nggh';,vOneoftﬁém;#§§~£éﬁf£;“ﬁéééhée'tHe

valve's on the side and by the time you put the valve on, it

situation, and somehow or another, we

slapped the valve on the éide. Oniy the recent tests have

been the type he's talking about. The others were calculated

by Mr. Smith i%ﬁﬁbbbs.

THE WITNESS:. Si

couldn't in the\l ;J

line in there. Kéﬁ thgée were calculated pressuras based on,

I suppose, the surf_.ce pressures, and the volume and so forth.
Let me bring out a few more points of evidence as

to why we picked our harrier. The average permeability in

the Spurck Number 4 Well in 36 close to the barrier was ten
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'millidarcies. The average permeability~in the one to two

feet that we had in the Spurck 5,/the‘dry hole was 3.5. I
agree with Mr.fChampeny's situation’that one iocation to
another, we cannot tell whether the formation“is'continubus
and pro&uctive. And therefore, ve have been correlating

intervals and our consensus, of‘cdﬂrse, as presented in the

‘ testimOny is the pressure drawdown tests are a little more

dxcatlve of the- investlgative area, rather than assuming
that the condltlons could or could not exist between wells.

1 don't think that we can correlate and be positive

that communication does oOr does not exist, and I have to put

it in the record that way. Let me go on. We are going to --

since we got into this —- let'svjﬁst find out what kind of

‘an old' field wa're talking about. - Iqﬁsed the average poro-

siﬁiesua little lower than Mr. Carraway, and T parametered
and 1ooked at thls whole field.

The gross area of this reserv01r/1s approximately
7,§ébéacre feet. The oil in plaee»ls approximately Qggm‘
parrels per acre foot. The area bf the reservoir is approx—

imately 1600 acres. And let's now take a look at what are

we looking at in the way of regserves. Assuming no gas cap,

4]

just assuming that my original center map, isopach
reasonable and that the oil in place calculations are Yeason-—
able, we are looking at 7,100,000 barrels in place. Now,

whatever you want to apply for recovery factor, whether you
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? P want to go for ten percent, you're talking about 712,000
~§ barrels recoverable. If you want to go as high as thirty,
f . you're talking about 2,136,000 barrels. I assumed that with
f 2 the location that Humble is now completing in other potential
: ; f? , locations that the total well count could be as high as thirty :
yfg\f wells. If we then assume a“ten'pefcent recovery, the average ) é
Tf iiJ o well recovery is going to be 24,000 barrels. z
If we assume a thirty percent recovery, the recov- o “f
- ery is going to be in the neighborhood of 71,000 barrels. T -
i would like to point out that on 3 productive index tesi that
.rﬂ’ Humble ran on one of their wells, we calculated that it would
- ‘run about fifty thousand barrels. This is available, and
= they hava it in their records, indicating that on our basis,
s >S§r S - - here, we assumed the average reservoir thliickness is five
feet.
i : | o |
o " And, now, we think that the gas cap is there, and, - .
35% in fact, we have evidence that we can show vou that the gas
L, cap is there. I think this is pretty well established that .;é
i ' - it was a gas cap, so that in-place oil iz about 6,400,000 :
§ ? barrels. On a ten percent, we're looking at 642,000 barrels
ﬁ ) _of recoverable o0il, and thirty percent, we're looking at
%'* one million nine for the recovery per well on this range:
i
{ twenty-one to sixty-four thousand barrels of o0il per well
=y
P under primary conditions.
P ‘
} oo Let's look and see what's happening when you
1
|
! _—
I
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produce the gas in the reservoir. Your problem is not from
béing connected td M;; Mccle{lan's well, because you're not.
Your problem is allowing production of your high gas-oil
ratio wélis‘in your owﬁ reservoir. Let's assume that we
have a well with two-barrel a day limitation or allowable,
and we employ a seventy barrel for the field with a two-thousand
to one limitation. That weli,'bn a daily basis, is-véiding
the’fésé:yoir of 600 barrels ‘a day. Six huridred.

Let's take the other position tﬁatrﬂumble‘s:§Ot
a weil making tbp’allowable;‘which is the reported conditions
for March. The ayeraqe voidage of a top alibwable w¢11 with -~
a ratio of 700 is 282 barrels a day. Your problem. is not
being connected with Mr. McClellan's gas well, or haVinq that
gas cap, with the amount of oil in Ehé“unreporied gas that's
been produced. The pressures should have been reduced if
they were connected in Mr. McClellan;s well, -The difference
in the pressures tha£ Mr. Carraway brings vp, unfortunaﬁely,
are, I think, sloppy ehgineering.

Somebody didn't keep proper gauges. Unfortunate-
ly, even some of our people are pretty sloppy. But this
I think we all run into. Gentlemen, I don't think vou're
connected. I think yohr higgest problem is a voidage of

your gas reservoir, and the sooner that you employ artificial
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means to maintain the reservoir pressure and to make a

gas connection, even for the benefit of your solution

gaé, you're going to'make money. Well, in the range here

of the average well last month, produced thirty barrels per

day. The average ratio, seven hundred to one. You're void-

ing 130 to 140 barrels of reservoir space with every thirty

barrels of oil yod'ré putting your stock in. Your problem

is not M:,mMggigllanfs gas cap. It's in your own reservoir.
We pe;sdnai?ljf feel that on the b‘.-;sis “of this

investigation, that we have employéd the most honest tech-

“niques: that we could. We went into this and advised Mr.

McClellan that this éiawdde and”inte;feréhce test could
immediately show that the two wells are connected and there-
fore; he could blow his wholezcase.

He waé’adviéed éf this before we started. We
purposely’ extended thé tést'tﬁrée extra daYs, and fan pressure

instruments each time to make sure that we were still in a

‘building, or drawdown position. On the basis of our evidence

and of the performance of this reservoir, it is our opinion
that the rules proposed by Mr. Carraway would not make it
economically feasible for a pipeline gatherer to enter the
area, nor would it‘aliow me to back track, and that you
people, the operators in the reservoir, would suffer a severe

economic loss and waste.




This nitrogen gas is @ difficult gas to process.
And as the engineer from Artesia pointed out in his question-
ing of me -- brougﬁt out in his questions that unless you
‘have a gatherer who has sufficient ‘Vvolumes of gas in which
»to"hﬁhdle this higﬁ nitrogen content gas from thé Qﬁeéﬁ Wellé:
in this area, it is doubtful that you will obtain a commerciai
Zééﬁﬁécéion'far,this‘partiéﬁlgr area.

MR. HINKLE: We'Woﬁldl;;ke to ask one question.

MR. CARﬁAWAY: Is fhefe any one well that yoﬁ can’
point to that has é core analysis that has something on the
pfder pf six huhdred’millidarcies, an average of over ten
feetf‘ i

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, (indicating). The Amco

"Fedegg}”gggpe: 3.

MR. CARRAWAY: ‘What was the average over ten

»feét of that one?

THE WITNESS: And if you will take your Lusk

Number 1, you'll have over five foot intervals.

MR. HINKLE: Answer his question. Was that average

t..gvaer ten feet?

THE WITNESS: Over ten feet?
MR, HINKLE: Yes.
THE WITNESS: No, sir. He said six feet. Over

six feet.

PR VUL
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MR. CARRAWAY: I'm using 250 over seven hundred feet,

and I'm questioning: the 700 over ten feet numher.

THE WITNESS: Well, I'm not queggiéﬁing. ‘I have
nohe that show over ten feet‘from actual measured analyses.
No, all I'm saying is the caléhiations show ‘an ayerage.
assuning ten feét ef pay in that well, or nine feet, what:;we
assumed. | |

MR. g;NkLsﬁ."Bﬁt thé’wé;lsrab not average over
that tgnyfeet,~do they? . A

THE*WITNﬁSS: No, they doh‘tAaVerage’£;;;:i;;;Mlétrw
me point out, Mr. Hinkle, Qﬁét Mr. Carraway is bringing out

is not a question. He is confusing core analysis with calcu-

ol el L L S

iéié&lﬁéfﬁéébiiifi;;iA'@ﬁéy;ﬁé§é;ﬁd reiation in tﬁisfﬁérticﬁlar
case.

Mﬁ. CARRAWAY : Ir§on't_think'I'ﬁ”bdnfﬁsiﬁg“thEM.
I'h just questioning as ‘to th you would ¢hoose to use your

calculated numbers instead.

THE WITNESS: Well, I've used my calculated numbers, .

have "I not? B

MR. CARRAWAY: Yes, you have.

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. Is this not based Op good
evidéﬁce?‘

MR. HINKLE: He says vou're not using the actual

information that was available from the core data.

el b
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eight inches of rock out of

think this is a representative condition.

.
nin

every forty acres, and I don't

1
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Aata maasured

I think the flow

conditions of permeability'measufed from flow conditions

are more represehtative'than you can get from eight inches

that point at this time; T -disagree with you;

far.

six or sev

»M§}>CﬁﬁﬁAW§Y:

THE WITNESS: Yes,

-of rock out of forty acres.

I don't feel that I want to argue

we have some evidence here of

dred miilidarciés, or aVérages.

much above five hundred ;

the Lusk .

MR. CARRAWAY:

values within the area investigated by

test.

was for oil wells outside of the are

THE WITNESS: Yes.

THE

MR. TRAYWICK:

THE WITNESS:

Your own well ‘had an average

en feet that have ranges above six or seven hun-

or five feet in the upper part of

I was using seven feet, though.

May I ask —-

There are no known permeability

Yes,

I mean, your~permeabiiity values

your reservoir limit
you were giving us

a of investigation?

sir; this is all we had on

that, sir. Unless, cable tooled.

1'11 go that

.t
i
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E : ! ' MR. TRAYWICK: So there are no known values with-
- ':E " in the area in which we applied the reservoir limit calcu-
4 lations? . ~
THE WITNESS: This is the point I would like to
 '§£5£i£y, to M;. éinkle and to Mr. Carraway, and thagwihi}iggé;wg )
of analysis, T don't think you can take the analysis of a -
: ' core one or two miles away and say it'SAapéiiCable to the
par‘t;’icular well that's bei‘ﬁg}‘ analyzed.
MR. McCLELLAN:““If you,Would‘allowfme to -- 1
believe I can clarifylphis very simply, veiy practically.
MR. UTZ: \We'ii'be giad to swear yéa and put you
on the stand as soon as Mr. Viney's finished.
MR. 'rtchEi.LAN: All right. I think-ve can clarify
this point he's making here very easily.
. MR. UTZ: ALl right.
MR, QELLAHIN: VACtually, the_figure yﬁu used was
a calculated figﬁre based on yvour pressure'buildup‘teSts;
o is this correct?
%fé THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, and this is a generally ké
. %;: acceptable technique where analyses are not available.
3 MR. CARRAWAY: Am I allowed to testify at this
?b; point? T hadn't planned on presenting tHASe, and I won't,
1‘2 but tﬁey are two buildup tests that we conducted, one on
%‘5 the Lusk Number 1. On these:tests, we will define buildup
- curves on these things, in which I calculated an average of
K ' '
il
:
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-t 590 millidarcies in the DeSmet Number 1 for every seven
{? féét average, and in the Lusk Number 1, we had 1580 milli-
" darcies average OVer.éiﬁht‘féet}‘ This “is up in’tﬁé part
Jjﬁ* "of the raeservoir where we have core data available, and I
fi?“t : can't reconceile the core data with a-bui}dﬁp test data, but s
! witﬁ thé §61umé of core data”we<h§ve é§ailab1e, I believe
’»}ﬁ the core data. » | |
:,CE - And I'uéeiﬁheSe’hﬁmbefs, but I'm trying to show |
= that the'discrepancy that he points out here with the large
“5 permeabilities in his gas wells, if you want to believe these
,?? buildup”tests;fyo& canfgo-ﬁpfﬁc'tue»ctﬁérlpart~of-therréser-rwwé~<w+3—~hs¢-
éfﬁ voir and see the same thing. {?E;ﬂ“ '
}%g ‘MR. VINEY: Mr. Carraway, I agree with what you're
E‘? i | °  bringing ouﬁ, but at the same time, how do we know what's
fgﬁ ‘43;31'.‘ ' the reason for the use of buildup and drawdown tests? Also,
[ - wells do improve after initial dfilling. Reﬁember that vour
JZE cores normaiiy are damaged with drilling and mud filtrating.
.§,ﬂ So ‘actually, I'think it's just what you and I would wish to
2i é'J state for the cause we're trying to push.
§'€ L MR. CARRAWAY: I quess that's what it boils down
» to.
;'; MR. UTZ: Mr. Viney; I don't think I'm making a
j;j migsstatement when I say that you are more than convinced
éi, that your interference tests between the Dalport 1 and the '
] B ,
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¥ ‘i ’ l?aturickr 1 was more than adequate EQMAB;ove"’ communication -
E | i _ 6r the lack of commurication.
| ':— : - , MR. VINEY: :-Yes,‘ sir.'
; N MR. ,U'rz} Would you have -any o{:Jhér suggestions
"‘ | , that would ﬁdredé‘finitely‘ "pr0ve'the lack of cormnunicéfion?
: " MR. VINEY: I don't know how, Mr. Utz, unless you .
LJ ‘wait until the oil field is depleted and:then f£ind that the ;
Cj gas pre;;;re is ‘t?j‘e same.
. _ MR, UTZ: “L‘.-dnge'r inﬁe:férénce ‘tests?
i.-,i MR. V‘IN'EY,»:‘ I don'tvtl%iink they woﬁia prove anything. |
D I think bésicalljr,j if you take the conditions here and cut
e Fh%,,é‘_"?;?ée ‘tvhit.:kn‘ess down to' five feet in the well, which |
{,} : actually prob‘a"b‘lyf‘iis the bdrainage, ’.thi“c':k'he:ss‘ of the averag%'s;
‘Q‘ ‘ - : drainage area, that we ‘prcbabiy investigated an area of» maybe §
N fivé of six thousa'nd feet from vth’e well bored. Now, what
E direction ‘that is, I can't sit you, but if it were in the
™ éirectio‘n@%‘éf jthe b‘alport Sunsét Well, we should have seen
o =4
- evidence in the Dat‘ylport‘mi'lell. k -
] . 1 .
J MR UTZ: Even thoth?i:here migh{: be a liq{lyia'—
“; gas contact between the two wells?
= MR. VINEY: There could be, but based on the
oy
\.. structure, we think this is probably lower, and that the : *‘
_ interface may not come between the direct line between | |
- the Sunset and the McClellan Well.
+ - |
' i
- ’ o
.
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MR. UTZ2: Well, let's assume there is 2 centacts -

_ Then how would you prove this interference?

MR, VINEY: You can't very well conclusiveiy
prove the interface with an interference test. It's a

very fine point, and the inflection is one of argument.

'I mean, even among good fﬁformétion, it's a difficult thing

to see.
MR. UTZ: Other questions?
MR. TRAYWICK: An bil?éas contact would give

you a difference in viscosity and give you a barrier effect

-oni. your drawdown curve?

gR;'VINEY: Yes, sir. Actuaiiy, in reser%&irs .
where you have gas—oii contacts, and sometimes even oil—Watér
contacts, you have to be Qery careful on your interference
and drawdown tests or you can really call the wrong shot.
This Secomes a fine technique, and I think there, again,
the more you use these things, you become bette; experieﬁced
in 'it, and the ev{denée that<yg 53W4§id not point out any-
thing but bharriers.

MR. UTZ: Other questions?

The witness may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. KELLAHIM: I would like to call Mr. Jack
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JACK L. McCLELLAN,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was
examined and testified as foildws;‘

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Would you state your name, please?
A Jack L. McClellan.
‘:Q iur. Mbéieliéh,Eare you théribﬁiicaﬁﬁ'in thé'cééé
before t#z Commission?

A Yes, sir.

Q  What is your occupation?
A.  I'm a geologist and oil producer.
‘0 And Kave you testified beforé the Oil Commission

;nd made Y6ur qualifications as a geologist a matter of
record?

A Yes,‘sir.

| MR. KELLAHIN: Are_the witrniess' qualifications
acceptakle?

MR. UTZ: Yes, they are.

0 (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. McClellan, you heard the
testimony in regard to differences of interpretation of
permeabilities. Have you had any experience, in particular,

in the area involved in this application which would throw

any light on this?
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1

ack to the. Dalport Well, bes1des belng

e tool drllllng rigs

TET e
i
4 b

A . Coming b

1 have two cabl

|

in the oil pusiness,
all the Sulimar;

e

the Patrick,

3
=
..
-

X

we drilled the Dalport,
ans up in the. poéuble L.

which
we drilled two Pan Americ 1 drilled
the Marion.

ny jease in the Double 1,, my two Sue Wells,

(o} this question of the permeability, when

borhood ‘of three -to four gallons an hour and wh
indlcative that the wells were not very good wells.

would have flowed.

The Dalport Wwell, I believe,
' WeAhad4almost a complete well full of ©il. When we drilled
the Patrlck and the Lisa dumber 1, they both blew out. Thl;,
nging thxs f

1 ihink, 15Va.tunction - and the reason I'm bri

CormemmEmT out is because We~don t have any measurements. You can't
r hat on what I'm saying, but it is an indi--

‘really hang you
2 e oermeabllltleS: I

cation that you do have some tremen:
+hink5»particulafly in tle Dalportkwell, which is évidénééd
by the capabilities'df it. | “

notice on the Arawdow

y after all that gas

1f you will n on the Patrick

Well, that it had a vexry 4 quick recover

being produced. consequently, 1 think you could assume
that you had some rather large permeabilities, sc I inject

Back t
we drilled some of those other'wells on the north end, we
reCOVered small amounts of oil on the pail test in the neigh-
ich was -

here .

. T N . ‘.
G e e B R
f, NEPRAArY .
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: z.j . this, only the fact that I have drilled all over the whole
! .%i; area out there with cable tools, and we do get some 1nd1catlon /
?r - : fi,j as to +fe amonnt of 0il which we do 1n1tia11y ba11 out when we
i ;E\* drill into the pay. _You can't put a number on it. butM;t s
%j} | 1nd1ca11ve of 1ncreaqed permeablllty. A N
,} ii MR.- CHAHPENY Jack, 1is it true that you dril}ed
Y

" the two Rob Wells?

F

mr';_fyr'rNESS: Yes.

g - | MR. CHAMPENY: - Is it not true that the —- at least \

fi: the Rob Number 1 blew out when you ‘went into the gas rhere? """"

- E? . -_. TﬁE'WITNESS: I'm-glad you asked that. Yés.(

Fﬂ; _;A ; MR. CHAMPENY:i Is it also true that you stated\that

:Aiiiv;Lmewaﬁ; the permeabilirieS’are tighter, close to your boundary

» E : cond:.tlon that you hypothes:Lze"

r{* THE Wi?NESS All’ I was pointing out was the similarity
< fud between the fluids we get when we drill these wells and the

E g ;;»;,ii gas wells when they blow out. I made no other assumption.
But we can -- we drilled both wells. The first ohe;w§£$ﬁféw’"“WW"W%**~@fe;g;~7
out. We were all wOrried’becauee it was a large volume of

,§, ‘ gas. We drilled three or four more feet and counted the

oil, and then it really was a mess, 011 blow1ng everywhere.
And the same thing occurred on the second ROb
Well.

: ' MR. CHAMPENY: SO the permeabilities in the second
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Rob Well are probably the same as the permeabilities down
“south?

THE WITNESS: No, I wouldn't say that. I don't
know. They were fine permeability, obviously.
MR. KELLAHIN: That's all.

' MR. HINKLE: That's all we have.

CROSS EXAMINATION |

BY MR. UTZ: )

vé Gétting back to this preésure on the Patriék Number
l,bwhich‘you submitted on your four-point test there, are you
telling me that you did noﬁ use a dead weight gahge when»you
ran those tests?

;A I'm not an engineer, and to be really truthful,.r
vdbn;f?knpw»whaé a dead‘wéightﬁgaugé is.

© Do you know what a dial gauge is?

A I wasn't ouﬁ’iﬁeie Whéh‘he méésuréd it. I don't
know how he measured it, but if this dead weight has to go

down-on a wire line, we &id nct.

Q No, it was a bottom hole. It would be weights

that you measure While you hook a hose up to the well head,
and you measure the pressure by putting weights on 1little
rotary cable.

' A We could sure find out. I could call the man and

find out.

A ki Rl Ml L

e, ey
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F ) 2 0 If he had a’dial gauge on there, you wéuld know
Eoro ~ )
Eo : \ " that?

- - A Like I say, I wasn't out there.
- MR. RAMEY: It did-have a valve on it?

THE WITNESS: It's got a valve on it. When you

said that dead line, I thought they had to lower a weight
in there,and there's no way,ﬁbecaqse the valve's going out
that ;ay;f(indiéatipg stfaigﬁt.ahé&d‘)‘

o (By Mr.Utz) You say Smitty took this tést. Vell,
Smitty knows how to test, and I would bet he used tﬁe dead
AVZL_LJZ> : weiéhtrgest. | |
A I don't have it with me. Those wells have been

tested and tested numerous occasions by Phillips, Cities

TE : . : Service. I thihk:somé Continental, and some others I haven't --
— MR. UTZ: Other questions? e
- : MR. RAMEY: I-would like to ask a quéstion.
g | CROSS,EXAMiNATION
:; BY MR. RAMEY:
; :~j Q Mr. McClellan, you are a major interest holder out
ir "E here and maybe you could enlightén us on what's been done
?i about getting casing head gas connected. 1Is there presently
< E“; a market outside of -- well, the Natural Gas Pipeline market?
;?f A We were approached, or I was approached by both
' e : .

»
"
.
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Phillips and by Continental with low pressure gas lines to

enter into that area to take this qas; ét least to the

Sulimar. I don't know about the Double L, what happened

—4gp- there, and, of course, we have -- Natural Gas has the

=
=

ability, in my opinion,'toAtakg much larger quantities

of gas thén'does_anyone else. There is a unique situaﬁion
inasmuch as theyvaré interested in “the gas, and not paftic~
ularly ;he liquids. But on the other hand, the other
%iﬁéliﬁe ccmpanies“afe interested in the‘liqﬁid and not‘ihe
gas. |

‘So you have two complete approaches to it. I

Ay e Amn e e e e

heartily agree that we need to get a gas connection right =

. ‘away, because we are losing a lot of money. If you will

look on that map, T think you'll find that I own most of the
acreage involved by the take from those gas wells, and it's

certainly not my intention to ruin my own oil field, but I

do think time is of the essence in this, hecause we can't

hold off Natural Gas Pipeline forever.
They are ready, willing, and able to come after

it and to‘blend the natural gas in with whatever they use.

‘They are going to take a lower BTU. Ultimately, we plan to

put a plant in there and perhaps extract the nitrogen from

the gas, and when you do, you come up with a real good,

high BTU gas.
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The reason that I have asked for this is that I §

feel that this gas area covers a very large area out there,

and'potentiaily'has a great deal of value, but the only

_ value-We have is if we have somebody in there willing to

take the gas. We have known for years it was there, but
it has no economic value. Now, ii'definitelyThas eéonomic
yalue. |

0 At the meeting Wednesday in Hobbs, wﬁich"kind of»

started this whole thing, I quess, or shall we say enlight-

ened us, anyway, you pointed out that you had had a fiqnf ?
offer from Continental. | ;
A We had a firm offer. ;
0 For casing head Qas only? é
A For casing head gas only. » i é
0 Is that é£ill available? o ;
A I do-not know. I did not want to go with that ?
contract ‘for the simple reason that they did ﬁofjhave the
capacity to ﬁandle -- I don'‘t ihink they could handle the %
Sulimar gas, and I know they couldn't handle both tﬁe Suli-
marAahd the Double L. You realize by the analysis of that
gas that even the casing head qés has a fair1y large
" amount of nitrogen in it.
Their plant is limited with their contract to
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Southern Union that all they can sell -~ or they have to
get up'toia thousand BTU. Anything over thaglwgﬁs§ﬂére
penalized;‘ So’rith away, they would reach it; in my
opinion, and I'Ve:heardﬂa gasvengineer -- and he made the
comment also that their capac1ty to take the gas is going
to be very limited. - |

Q . Well, now, the professional fro@ Artesia was
telling ﬁe:oﬁwfﬁé Wéy‘}p here that Phillips had made a firm
offer, and they could divert this gas to their Lea‘élant
andaEuﬁiée»plant.‘ |

A They made a firm offer and withdrew it,; and they _

‘have not made a firm offer to me.

0 So as of now —-

A ° There are no firm offers.
Q0  For casing head gas? Now, under your ﬁroposal, I
think -- correct me if I'm wrong -- at the Hobbs meeting that

you had plans to majbe lay your own qatherlng system or =z
cooperatlve system for the operators for cas1ng head gas, and
i+ would be ccmpressed?

A Under the conditions, there would have to»be some
compression on our part, which we agreed to do. We were
going to be out the expense of the gathering system.

0 In other words, you turn into a gas trahsporter,

along with being a driller and o0il operator?
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A It will necessitate the facility of gathering

the gas on the part of the operator in my particular area.

Now, again, I'm -- I can't speak, even though I'm an opera-

tor of the Double L, I don't think we have had any real --

‘Hwéii '11 Just have to stay w1th ;hatur know, and that's E | |
the Sullmar .and we would have to put our own qatherlng ;
system in, wﬁlcégwbuld not:‘be too diffiéﬁlt;
0 This could also poésibly be;doﬁe in the Déuble,L?
A - Right, I A R
0 And this gas would then be made ava1}§b1eA§q -
Natural Gas Pipeline? |
.\ Rith; I feel that th¢y hav§rthe capgcity?tp take »
theinitrOgén'gés later on. Right naw,'they can take some
-of it, and it'll be probably a“yearfﬁrﬁicnger heﬁote there R
is Qny facility to take the purefnit?bgén:qas, maké it into
itself without- blendlnq it to make 1t’a commercial product. :
T think this is probably the-01 iy onportunlty we’ ré going
to have to get a market for this gas.
0] If they came in tomorrow, would the casihqghead
gas go to them? |
A The caéing head gas would immediatesly & to them.
Q0 That's your primary concern, is the casing head
gas?. » _ o
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%‘ A Right. We-éée not wagg;gérﬁitrOgéhm§§§]' rrrrrr e T TR
: : .
L o) put as of now, you have no £irm offet for selling
;éur casing‘ﬁeadTgas?
A No.
MR. RAMFY: &hat's all I have. .
CROSS VEX‘AMINAT']:ZON é
: NBYkMR.;__!_{!‘}_: ~
| Q Mr.‘McCIeiléh, how much’pfbduction do you haVé in
‘the Double L2 | | )
‘A0 Le¥ie see. ~I have ¢our producing wells in about ~~ :
‘well, p}:obably two or three more undrilled locations.
0 Any fair pfodudefs? e \
AA: Two of them are top allowables.
v o geventy-five barrels 2 day?
A  Yes. | - - :
| 0 How mnéh é?sing head gas is being f£lared from this
pooi; do you haQe aﬁy idea? -
A I don't “know.
o) substantial, is it?
‘ E A I c#h;t;aﬁswerAthat, because 1 just don't know.
. _ , -
‘ It's substantial. it‘s enough that we certainly ought to
é“‘ pe selling it.
E“: MR. KELLAHIN: We do have a small gas cap on this
E‘, pool. Shoulan‘t}that pe rejected?
: :
%iﬁ THE WITNESS: We nave looked into that possibility, A;ﬂﬂ» .
"
™
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put we get no encouragement. from the engineers along

this line.
MR. UTZ: Seems like you should if there are

any worried about wasting oil.
CHE WITNESS: Well, of course, in the Double L,

‘who's goiﬁg;to putc the compressor in? And then the question

-

111 rise —- you're getting‘over-my'heéd; T'm not a reser-

R

voir engineer, so T would just
MR.‘RAMEY: Are there any plans-fbr any engineering

ngs?

committee meet

THF WITNESS: Yesy Wwe are invthe"prccess of making

a waterflood study, and as Humble pointed out, they asked:
that we meét'for the Double L, SO T think the sooner vwe make

preparatioﬁs to start flooding both of these fields, the

MR, UTZ: I will gathér, Mr. McClellan, that you

mmunication between your

NZ e e

THE WITMESS: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: And you have an jnterest in oil production

in the Double L; you stand to lose substantial amounts of

money, but if you went to some dry sand -=-

THE WITNESS: Well, if yo

u will look at your ownership
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% plat, I also find the acreage in the Patrick and the
’(f Dalport Well, which, of course, I wouldn't -- if I thought
- - we were taking the pressire off that, I wouldn't be in
b
beg : -
favor of that. I'm convinced that the gas is a separate
- :
éj entity.
: . MR. UTZ: Do you have any plans to drill another
i {-,4 )
‘well toward the Dalport?
L] THE WITNESS: I don't know. Right now, we are
1 drilling an eleven thousand footer over there in another
Eg ' R : ‘
spot, and we're waiting to see what's going to happen.
i : | MR. KELLAHIN: We could blow this thing if Humble
;’T? . o and Dalport and you would drill a well. We could find out.
- MR. CHAMPENY: You can'‘t go any further south’|
B ' MR. UTZ: Theré is the Dalport location in the
\fj _ ; south part of their lease. ) T T ke
Are there other questions of Mr. McClellan? You B
L ‘may be excused. T
- (Witness excused.) ;
-
Statements in this case?
_ MR. KELLAHIN: I have a statement left with me
. : by Pan American Petroleum Corporation. It's written, and
P '
: I'1l just let you have it as a written statement.
i : .
C MR. UTZ: A written statement from Pan American
- ‘
e
»
.
.h &
1
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will be entered into the record. -
Any further statements?
Mk. MEDLEY: Mr. Examiner, if ‘'you would like for me

to --'sitting here listening, I wondered if this is a proper

time to say anything or not. Our position depends on the

' outcome of this, of course, whether we would bring a pipeline

in or not. Any statement that I make will be generai. I
will not answer detailed questions. We have had‘negotiétions"

with Mr. McClellan. We have had discussions with Mr. Todd at

- Dalport 0il. Other than that, we have talked to-no one.

‘We have not talked with Humble, with Pan American,

Cities, or any other operators, not to thit stage. If we

move, if we put aiﬁipéline iﬁﬁo the area, we'initiaily'intend

to take ten million cubic‘feetlgygy,ﬂwﬁpégvoiﬁﬁesiéVaiiable

from Sulimar and from Dowble L, and from Jack McClellan's

gas wells will probably total seven millibn cubic feet a day.
We haQe thrown in fhree million a day as a fudge factor if
we miss our current producing production“esﬁimates. -We will
stay at ten million a day until the area proves up-gas.

We think there is a lot of gas there. We are of
the same oéinion that Mr. McClellan is. w¢ can look at the
wells over the area. We can see a lot of gas tests. As soon

as the wells, or as soon as enought reserves are built up to
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make a plant feasible, in that we would ‘have enough gas
tc run through this plant for several years, we will build
a nitrogen gxtractioﬁ‘piant.’ At that tiﬁe, we will take |
ail the gas that's available. |

MR. UTZ: You said seven million from the two oil
pools? |

MR. MEDLEY: Seven million from the two oilfpools
plus probably the dry gas f;om‘thg Lisa and the Patrick.

MR.‘ﬁTz: Thank you very much.

MR. LAMPERT: T would like to make aﬁgtatement.f
Leon Lampeft“with Daiport 0il Corporatién. Wé agreed
oriéiﬁéﬁl§ff$’fﬁh these interferénce tests bétWeéﬁ%fﬁgl

Sunset and the Patrick, like Jack mentionéd, to just find

out once and’ for all whether there was communication, or no
communication. And it is our opinion now that there is no

“communication from the evidence presented; there is no

communication bstween -the-Patrick and the Sunset Wells;

that there i% a barrier separatihg those two wells, and

~_that that barrier extends northward and connects in some

fashion to the Dalport Number 5 Spurck in Section 36, which
is tight and dry and abandoned, and which extends. ~- and the
barrier extends a little bit further north right to the west
of our Number 4 Spurck 1 location, north of the 5, since the
permeabilities in that ﬁumber 4 Spurck are very low, aver-

aging 10.7 millidarcies.
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would testify to the fact that theré was no barrier. We
would be jeopardizing our production that's east of this
barrier. ‘And I just wanted to pOinf out that we wqulé
suffer economic loss if we would be drained by a:commdﬁ‘—:'
by wells in a common reservoir. But we—féel that it is
not a common reservoir. "
| Mﬁ. UTZ : Théﬁk‘you.

Any more?r |

__ May I have your attention, please? We have a

oo . L e o e B i iy el
telegram-here $o raad inte the recoi@, This

-

tzlegram

i

sa
which was signed by B. G. Griffin, Mnerada Hess Corporation,
and re;ds as follows:

“Reqarding“C§§e_§352ws§; fg;_Eg@miner Hearing
Wednesd;y,tMay~é7, 1970; Amerada Division of Amerada ﬁess
Cbrporatioﬂ, as an offset lessee is 6pposed to the,creatidnr
of a new Queen Qaé pool on the sdhth by appiiéatibﬁ and |
_récommeﬁds’thatiiﬁé Patriék‘and McClellan Lisa Federal wells
'bé placed in tﬁehboubie“L*Qﬁééh‘ﬁdoI;f

ﬁhe support tﬁe cIassificétion of bétﬁ tﬁéiﬁbuﬁié
“Lféﬁdvéﬁiiﬁgfudﬁeen Pooi as associated 0il and gas reservoirs,

and recommend that allowables be determined on an eguivalent

96idage basis. B. G. Griffin, Amerada Hess Corporation.

The case will be taken under advisement.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )

) ss ’
'COUNTY OF BERNALILLO) , S

I; q?VID BINGHAM, Court Repofter in and for the

kéounty ofxnéfhalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify
that theafgéegoing and attached Tianscript of Hearing before
the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission was reported by .
me; and thﬁt'thelsame is a true Aﬁd‘cOrfect record of the
said proééedings,‘to the‘beét of my knoﬁledge, Skili and
ability. “

/62&4x4>%4f /4? /t‘,L¢7r;

: COURT ‘REPORTER |- /4

......... L.

Ylew Hoxico ci1 Ccnust09¢OB i

I
F
1.
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. BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO GIL CONSERVATION -COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
May 13, 1970

EXAMINER HEARING

T S . e o G S . TS WA M G S G S ek G e T . T S e St 0 R - ——

IN THE MATTER OF:

Application of Jack L. McClellan for
the creation of a new gas pool or, in
the ‘alternative, the establishment of
pool rules for two existing pools,
Chaves and Lea Counties, New Mexico.

‘Case:No. 4352
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BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner.
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2 o BEFORE THE
g NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
;g santa Fe, New Mexico
; April 29, 1970
o T
s EXAMINER HEARING
<2 a
=
Qv

IN THE MATTER OF :

)
)
, )
Application of Jack L. McClellan for )
the creation of a new gas pool, OY. ) CASE NO. 4352 .
in the alternative, the establishment ) ’
. 6f pool rules for two existing pools, )
)
)

Chaves and Lea Counties, New Mexico.

-_—_——.—_—__..--—_—..-._-__—

BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.

DEPOSITIONS, 'HEARINGS, ST.ATE MENTS, EXPENT 1ES;1‘IMONV,

1120 SIMMS BLDG, o P. O, 30X 1092°¢ PHONE 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

dearnley-meier reporting servie

SPECIALIZING 1N

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

S




'MR..UTZ: Case 4352,

MR. HATCH: Case 4352. Application of Jack L.
McClellan for the creation of a new gas pool or, in the
alternative, the establishment of pool rules for two

existing pools, Chaves and Lea Counties, New Mexico.

The Applicant has requested that this case be
continued until'May'IB.

MR. UTZ: Case 4352 will bhe continued until Mav 13.
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
, )  ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, DAVID BINGHAM, a Court Reporter in and for the
County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby
certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of
Hearing before the New Mexico Oil Conservation Z“omiiission

was reported by me; and that the same is a true and correct

_record of the said procéedinQS, to the hest of my knowledge, °

skill and ability.

COURT REPORTER

3 do herehy cevrtify that tin Foiomsing

B Cowplate reound of 4ve el TLEE In

the Breulnes hoatipg of dawn i (/55‘17
BT 126 .




A OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
’ P. 0. Box 2088
SANTA FE, NEwW MEXICo 87501
,“' e
1 :
M August 25, 1970 \
M. Jaek L. MoClellan

G
N ——— -

@0 /egyx

ec: 04} cmutva‘tion co-n;geic-— -
P. 0. pox 1980
Hobbs, New Mexico

o111 COnnrvation cnnuiuion
Drawer DD
Artnia. New Mexico
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Mr. sim christy .
5 J‘e,nnin‘g-._; Chi:inty_ & Copple

Roswell, New Mexico 88201 hadhnd

GOVERNOR

' BRUCE KING
OIL VQONSERVATION COMMESSION CHAIRMAN
STATE OF NEW MEXICO * LAND COMMISSIONER
_ , . ALEX J. ARMLIO
P.0. lox Vz:;s; : SANTA FE Mewser
‘ , STATE GEOLOGIST

SECRETARY - DIRECTOR

Re:. Case No., 4352
Order No.  R-3981-a

- Post Office Box 1180 , PUU : : .

‘Dear Sir:

Enclése‘d herewith are two copies of the above-referenced
Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly you_i's,

A. L. PORTER, Jr. .
Secretary-Director £x-’

ALP/ir
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs occC
Artesia Occ

Aztec OCC

Other Mr. Clarence Hinkle, Mr. Jack McClellan, Mr. Don Stevens
-Mrx. Carl Traywick
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g L pocket No, 13-71

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARTING - WEDNESDAY - JUNE 30, 1971

: : ; .9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
S ' STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING = SANTA FE, NEW MEXTCQO

= : 3 The following cases will be heavrd before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or
Dapiel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner: ' -

CASE 4352: -(Reopened) (Continued from April 14, April 28, and i
May 192, 1971, Examiner Hearings)

In the matter of Case 4352 belng reopened by the 0il: Con-
servation Comm1s31on upon its own motion to give all in-
terested persons an opportunlty to appear and present
evidence to- whether the Double L-Queén and Suble-Queen
Pools, Chaves County, New Mexico, are in: fact separate
reservoirs or one common'reservoir. Further, in the

event it is found that the two pools comprise ‘one common
reservoir, the Commission will consider the adoption of
‘specials rules and regulations to prov1de for the classifi-~
cation of oil and gas wells, spacing and well location
requirements for oil and gas wells, and an allocation .

. formula for W1thdrawalq from the gas wells and oil wells.

A~

CASE '4539: (Contlnued from»the May 19, 1971,Examiner Hearing)

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation

oL v Commission on its own motion to permit Doanbuy Lease &
S B I ' Company, Inc., and all other interested persons to. appear
R and show cause why its following described wells in Section
L@”rﬂ. o 27, Township 14 South, Range 33 East, Sauriders Pool, Lea
b County, 'New Mexico, should not be piugged and -abandoned.
R { o in accordance with a Commission-approved plussing program:

i Atlantic State A¢ - 1 Well No. 1 Unit N

; Atlantic State AC - 2 Well No. 2 Unit M

: Atlantic State AC - 2 Well No. 3 Unit ©

: Atlantic State AC - 3. Well No. 4 Unit L

: . “Atlantic State AC - 3 Well No. 5 Unit J

i Atlantic State AC - 4 Well No. 6 Unit P

‘ 4 Well No. 7 Unit I

Atlantic State AC -

CASE 4556: Application of Tenneco 0Oil Company for salt water disposal,
Chaves County, New Mexicen., Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seecks auvthority to dispose of produced salt water
into the Queen formation in the pexforated intervil from
3154 feet to 315% feet in its USA-Reno Well No. 1 located .
in Unit L of Scstion 3, Township 15 South, Range 31 East,
Caprock-Queen TPool, Chaves County, New Mexico.
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- CASE 4557:

CASE 4535:

CASE 4558:"

CASE 4559

CASE 4560:

CASE 4561:

Examiner Hearing - JUne 30, 1971 - ' g
- =-2-

Docket No. l3f7l

Application of Continental 0il Company -
for transfer of zllowable, Lea County, New Mexico.

" Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks’ authorlty to

transfer allowable asross the boundaries of the partlclpatlng
areaand the leases outside said area but within the “aljamar
Cooperative Area, MCA Unit Areéa, Maljamar Grayburg-San Andres
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

(Contlnued from the April 28, and the May 19, 1971,
Examiner Hearlngs)

.Appllcatlon of COnflnental 011 COﬂpany for- down-hole

eommingling, Lea ‘County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle Monument-
Tubb ‘and Weir Drinkard oil production in the well-bore of
its SEMU Well No. 70, “1~zated in Unit I of Section 15,

Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Appllcatlon of Midwast 011 Corporatlon for a’ unlt agreement
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause,/seeks appraval of the Little Inbe (Bough "C") Unit Area

comprising 2,240 acres, more-oi-iess, of state lands" 1n

Sections 10, 11, 14 and 15 of Township 10 South, Range 33

‘ East; Inbe PermoéPennsylvanlan Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Appllcatlon of Midwest 0il Corporatlon for a waterflood
project, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the ebove~
styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood

‘project in its Little Inbe (Bough "C") Unit Area, Inbe PermOe

Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, by the 1n3ect10n
of water through three wells located in Sections 11 and 14
of Township 10 South, Range 33 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

Appiication of Rijan 0il Ccmpany, Inc. for a pressure
maintenance project, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to institute a’
pilot pressure maintenance project' in the Slick Rock—Dakcta
Pool by the injecticn ¢f water into the Dakota formuation
thrcugh its Rijan Wells Nes. 10, 12, and 14 lccated,
respectively, in Units ¥, L. and K of Section 31, Township
30 North, Range 16 West, San Juan County, New Mexico.

Application of Great Plains Land Company for an exception to
Oorder No. R-322%, as mmended, Eddy County, New Mexico°
Applicant, in the abcve-styled cause, seek an exception to




. y L R
Examiner Hearing - June 30, 1971

CASE 45621

CASE 4563:

CASE 4564:

No. 1.

Docket No. 13-71.

(Case 4561 continued)

Order No. R-3221, as amended, to dlspose of water. produced
by its well located in the NW/4 NW/4 of Section 31, Township
.18 .South, Range 30 East,. Shugart Field, Eddy County, New
Mex1co.~. .

Appllcatlon of Texas 011 and Gas Corporatlon, for an un-

sorthodox. gas “‘well: location,. Eddy County, New; Mexico. Applicant,
.- in the above-styled cause, seeks an exeeptlon to the special
-:rules and, regulations governlng the. Indlan Basin-Upper

Pennsylvanlan Gas. Pool to: permlt the drllllng of a well at
an unorthode? gas- well lOCatlon 990 feet from the North and
West lines of Section 22, Townshlp 22 South, Range 23 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico.

Ap?licatféh of Corinne Grace for special gas-oil ratio
limitation and pressure maintenance project, Chaves County,

New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-qtyled cause, seeéks

authority to produce her State Well No. 1 lccated in Unit A

of Section 1, Township 15 South, Range 29 East, Double L-
Queen Pool, Chaves Courty, New Mexico, with no gas-oil ratio
llmltatlon, strip the liquids, and institute a pressure
maintenance project by the injection of all said gas back

into the producing férmation through her State Well No. 2
located in Unit B of said Section 1. Applicant further seeks
to transfer an oil allowable frcm said Well No. 2 to said Well

Application of Penroc 0il Corporation for a non-standard oil
proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above--styled cause, seeks approval of an 80-acre non-standard
oil proration unit comprising the SW/4 NE/4 and NW/4 SE/4

of Section 33, Township 18 South, Range 38 East, Hobbs-
Drinkard Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its
Conoco-State Well No. 1 located 1980 feet from the North line
and 2130 feet from the East line of said Section 33. ‘
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CASE'4549=

" (Continued from the June 16,1971, Examiner Hearing}

Application of Tom L. Ingram for unorthodox gas well
location, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. - Applicant,
in the above—sty’iéd cause, seeks approVal of -an un-
orthodox gas well location ‘for his:Light Well No.oY: I
located 1980 feet from the South lJ.ne ‘and: 660 feet
from' the East lJ.ne of ‘Section 15, Townsh:.p ‘8" South,
vRange 37 East, Bluitt-San ‘Andres Assoeciated Pool,

Roosevelt County, New Mexico; the S/2 of ‘Sald Section

15 to' be dedicated to the well

[T T U L

L T
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OF THE STATE OF NEW ME }’ICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

CASE No¢. 4352 \ o
Order No. R-3981 . :

o ’ | NOMENCLATURE |, - g

APPLICATION OF JACK L. McCLELLAN = ‘ o

'FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW GAS POOL : | R
OR, IN THE ALTERNATIVE, THE ESTAB- : ’ '

LISHMENT OF POOL RULES ¥OR TWO
EXISTING POOLS, CHAVES AND LEA
COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO.

. ORDER OF TEE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

ThiS‘cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on Lay 13 1970
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Danlel S. Nut»er

$70, the Commission, a .

NCW, on this_18th Jxv of dgune
o 3

h
. L 3 = ’ i
guorum being’ chnb“u, ha*i“g congidered the testimony, the' record, .
~and the recommendat;ons of the Examiner

in-the premises, o Ah, __ %
FINDS: ‘ . ' b

(1) ~ Tha

t due public notice having besn given as reguired by
law, the Com.ls ion 3

as jurisdiction of this cazusé. and the subject

g

e {2} - Tha® the avolicant, Jack L. M lp11qn, is thea owner
and operator oF certzin welis in and near the Double n~Queen and =
Suiimar-pusen Pools; Chavaes and Lea County, New Mexico.

t pplicant seeks the creation of a new gas pool
ction in Chaves County, New :iexico, comprising the

anc peing fully advised . P
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CASE No. 4352
Order No. R-3981

following~described acreage:

 ROWNSHIP .S SOUTH . RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM

Section 1l: SE/4 : ' :

Section 1i2: SW/4 _ .
Section 13: NW/4 ' | : o
Section 14: E/2 h A ]
Section 23: NE/4 and SW/A : -

) (4) naL in the event the Commlsswon finds a new gas pool

has not been dlscoverea, applicant seeks, as an alternative, the

promulgation ¢f special. rules for said Sullmar-Queen and Double L~
- Queen Pools as separate or as cons solidated pools, 1nclLa1ng provi- i i
sions for the classification of oil and gas wells, spacing and well : :
location requirements for oil and gas’ wells, and an allcocation -

formula for withdrawals by o0il and gas wells.

(5) That the evidénce presentlj avgllaole indicates that L _—
the Jack L. McClellan Lisa "B" Federal Well No. 1, located 650 - -
feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of ;
Section 13, Township 15 South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Chaves County,

New Mexico, having its top perforations at 1959 feet, has dis-

.covered a sebarate common source of supply which should be .

designated the Suble—Queen Gas Pool; that the. vertical .limits

of said pool should be the Queén formation; and that the horizon-

tal limits of said pool should be the SW/4 of Section 12, anc the

'NW/4 of Section 13, Township 15 South, Ra“ge\29 Bast,;- NMPN Chaves : )
_County, New Mexico: - - . T e

(6) That if the casinghead gas from said Sulimar-Queen and :
Louble L-Cueen Pcools iz not being marketed at tre end of $C days
from the date of this order, the Commission shoulid on its own
motion ‘set a hearing to permit all operacors in said pools to
appear and show cause why the vv4t1no or flaring of said casing- 5

k3

head gas should not oe‘oroninlted.

I ¥S THERERFORE ORDERED:

(i) Tha® & new Yool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas 200L for Gueen production, is hereby created and desig=
nated as the Suble-Dueen Gas Pool, with vortical limits cowprising
the Queen Iformation, and the norizontal ilimits consisting of the

R P A S

%
3
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further
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Docket No. 10-72 -

Dbc‘xzir:‘“ EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAY 19, 1972

‘ 9 A,M. - OIL CONSER@RTION COMMISSION CONFERENCE RCOM,
] ) . . STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
: The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examinsr ox

. Elvis A, Utz, Alternate Examiner:

F ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
June, 1971, from fifteen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy,
Roosevelt and Chaves Counties, New Mexico; also pra-
sentation of purchaser's nominations for said pcols
for the six-month period begidning July 1, 1971;

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gPs from
soE nine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba and
A ‘ ; A Sandoval COuntles New Mex1co, for June, 1971,

CASE 43%2 lReopanedL_ (Contlnued from April 14 aﬁa Ay;ll 28, 2l971‘EXaminer
- ~ Hearings)

. | In the matter of Case 4352 being recpsacd by the 011 Ton-
servation Commission upon its own motion to give all in-
- G terested persons an opportunity to appear and present
Foo T , evidence to whether the Double L-Queen and Suble-Qu=ze:n

- ‘ - Pools, Chaves County, New Mexico, are in fact separate
S ~ reservoirs or one common reservoir, Further, in the
b ' - event it is found that the two pools comprigse cne ccmmon
. e reservoir, the Commissicn will consider the adcption of

’ special rules and regulatlons to provide for the classifi-
cation of oil and gas wells, spacing and well location

E 3 requirements for oil and gas wells, and an allcecation

F S ‘ formula for withdrawals from the gas wells and oil wells.,

t&" R CASE 4535¢ {Continued from the April 28, '1971“Exam1ner Liearing).
e i ; - Application of Continental Oil Company “for down-hole
i > commlngllng, Lea County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the

above-styled cause, seeks authorlty to commingle Monument-
Tubb and Weir Drinkard oil productlon in the well-bore of
its SEMU Well No, 70, located in Unit I of Section 15,
Township 20 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexiec.

CASE 4536: Application of Eastland 0il Company for an exception to
‘ order No., R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexica,.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an excaeption
H to Order No. R-3221, as amended,to dlspose into unliined
; surface pits water produced by three wells in thz Power
Grayburg-San Andres Pool, Eddy County, New MeX1vo, z=a
follows:
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Dcoaket No, 10-~71

(Caser4536 continued)

CASE 4537:

CASE 4538:

CASE 4539:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST.
Allied State Well No. 1 - SW/4 sw/d»
Section 32

. POWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST
Kenwcod Federal Well No. 1 - NEY4 NW/4
Sectioén 6 :
Kenwood Federal Well No., 3 - NW/4 NW/4
Section 6

Appllcatlon ‘of Union 011 COmpany of Callfornla for salt water
d1sposal Lea County, New Mexicoc. Appllcant in the above~
styled cause, seeks authority toc dispose of produced salt
into the Devonian formation in the perforated interval: from
11,680 feet to 11,690 feet in its South Vacuum Un1t Well No.
2-35 located in Unit I of Section 35, Townshlp 18 South .
Range 35 East, South Vacuum-Devonian Pool, Lea Connty, New
Mexico. : -

-~

Application of Jack. F. Grlmm 0il Company for an unorthodox

oil well location, Chaves COunty, New Mexico, Appllcant

the above—styled cause, ‘seeksTan eACcyt;uu to Rulel 104790 1-

of the Commission. Rules ‘and Regulations to drill a well at an
unorthodox location 880 feet from the South line and 1500

feet from the West line of Section 20, Township 11 South,

Range 29 East, White Ranch Siluro-Devonian Pool, Chaves County,
New Mexico. :

In the matter- of the hearlng called by the 0il Conservation
Commission on its own motisn to permit. Doanbuy Lease & Company,
Inc., and all other interested-persons to appear and show' .
cause why -its following described wells in Settlon 27, Town-
ship 14 South, Range 33 East, Saunders Pool, Lea County, New
Mexico, should not be plugged and abandcned in accordance with
a Commission-approved plugging programs

Atlantic State AC-~- 1 Well No., 1 Unit N
Atlantic State AC - 2 Well No. 2 Unit M
Atlantic State AC - 2 Well No., 3 Unit O
Atlantic State AC - 3 Well No. 4 Cnit I
Atlantic State AC - 3 Well No. 5 Unit J
Atlantic State AC--= 4 Well No. 6 Unit F
Atlantic State AC -~ 4 Well Nc. 7 Unit I
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Examiner Hearing - May 19. 1971 pocket No. 10-71
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CASE 4540: Applicatign.qf Mountain States Petroleun corporation for re-
delineation of certain pools, gady County, New Mexizo.
ﬁbplicant, in the abovgfstyled cause, seeks the contraction

of the Atoka—Pennsylvaﬁian Gas Pool by the deletion of the
W/2 of Section 19, Township 18 south, Range 26 East, Eddy .
County, New Mexico, and the extension of the West Atoka=

Morrow Gas Pool to include the W/2 of Sections 18 and 19,

said Township and Range. '

CASE 4541: Application of Tenneco 0il cdﬁﬁéﬁy*far‘gasfinjection, -
McKinley county, New Mexico. Applicant, in thetabove—styled
cause, seeks authority to inject casinghead gas produced

by‘Céﬁtain'wélls located in the Lone¢PinefDakota "p" Pool,
McKiﬁléy[Céﬁhty;}Néw Mexico;,in”o;the»bakéka A zone through
per forations from 2547 fest to 2562 feet 'in its sSanta Fe
pacific Railroad Well No. 2 located in the NW/4 sw/4 of
Section l3;k19wn5hip 17 North, Range 9 wWest, South Hospah - -
Field. The gas is to be jinjected for storage.purposes
_aWaiting the jnstitution of a pressure"méintenancé‘prdjéct
in the Lone pine-Dakota "D" pool.

GASE,4S42: In’the’matter of the application of the Oil eonservation

conmission of New Mexigo upon its owh motion for an order for
the ereation of the following pool: - S

West WarrénJBlinebry pool in
pownship 20 south, Range 38 ‘
East, Lea County:

and for the extension of the following pools in Lea countys;

south Corbin-Morrow Gas Pool
Maljamar Grayburg-San Andres Pool
Vacuun-Abo Reef Pool
warren-Drinkard Pool
Vada—PennsYlvaﬁian pPool :

and for the extension of the following pools in EAdy county:

Atoka-San Andres Pool
south carlsbad-Morrow Gas Pool
Eagle Ccreek-San Andrxes Pool

and for the extension of the putfalo Valley-Pennsylvanian Gas
pool in Chaves county.

EVPARY




. DCCKET No., 8-71

DOCKET:

AR D AN e

r _REGULAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - APRIL 14, 1971
- '%’ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A.M, - THE HOLIDAY INN, 200 SOUTH LINAM,
L it , HOBBS, NEW MEXICO

‘ ALLOWABLE: (1) Consideration of the oil allowable for May and June,
”'1 : . 1971 ;

P 3 ' o "(2)"Conslderétion'of the allowable production of gas
R o o - for May, 1971, from fifteen’ prorated pools’ in Lea,
*'Eddy, chaves, and Roosevelt Countles, New " Mex1co.
‘iTCon31derat10n of the allowable productlon of gas
Frém nine prorated ‘poolsiin San ‘Juan, Rio Arrlba,
and Sandoval Countles, New Mex1co, for May, 1971.

CASE 4487 {De Novo) :

£ o ﬁAppllcatlon of Penn2011 Unlted Inco, for compulsory poollng,
3 - BEddy County, New Mexido. Applicant, in the above-styled -
"cause, seeks an order poollng all mineral interests in the
!Strawn formatlon underlylng the W/2 of Sectlon 6, Townshlp

SRR L 3 ‘:;YEVZ: ‘South, Range 27 East, South Carlsbad-Strawn Gas. Pool,
Fﬂu; e 2 - .Eﬂdy COuHLy, New Mex1co, said acreage to be dedicated to

~ ‘the Morrls R. Antwell Joell Well No. 1 located 660- feet

: S % o .,fro ghe North llne .and_ 1980 feet from the West line of said
IESEIE T R © T “Seétion 6. Also to be considered will be the cost of drill-
. L5 ing said well, a charge for the risk involved, a provision

for the allocatlon of actual operating costs, and the

- : . vestabllshment of cbarges for supervision of said well.

Mgk caaia: ik B
‘ .

of ernz01l Unlted Inc., thlS caae W1ll
ndex "the ‘pxr visions of Rule 1220.

a.d

P THE FOLLOWING CASES WILL BE HEARD

1WFORE THE FULI. CCMMISSION OR
3y EXAMINER DANYEL S. NUTTER.

CASE 4352 (Reopsned) : jfhis case will be continued to the April 28,

1271, Examiner Hearing,)

In the matter of Case 4352 being reopened by the 0il Conservation
Conmission upon its own motion to give all interested persons

LI WO




EXAMINER HEARING - APRIL 14, 1971 DOCKET No. 8-71

CASE 4352 (Reopened) :

CASE 4520:

i e e 13 Db Sy i V0L T LT

CASE 4521:

n
[
[

(Continued from Page 1)

an opportunity to.appear and present evidence as to
whether the Double L Queen and Suble-Queen Pools, Chaves
County, New Mexicc¢-< are in fact separate reservoirs or
one common reserv01r. Further, 1n the event 1t is found
that the two pools comprise one- common reserv01r, the
Commission will consider ‘the adoption of spec1a1 rules
and regulatlons to prov1de for the c1a531frcatlon of oil
and gas wells, spaclng and well location requlrements
for oil and gas wells, and ‘an allocation formula for
,W1thdrawals from the gas wells and 01; ‘wells.

Appllcatlon of Shenandoah 011 COrporatlon for a waterflood

prOJect Eddy County, New Mexico. Appllcant in the above-

styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood
project in the Artesia Pool by the 1nject1°n of water into
the' Grayburg formation through nine wells located in Sec-
‘tions 25 and 36 of Township 17 South, Range 28 East and
Sectlons 30 ‘and 31 of- Townshlp 17 ‘south, Range 29 ‘East,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Appllcant further seeks ‘a proce-
dure whereby additional injection wells may he approved '
admlnlstratlve;y.

‘Appllcatlon of Shenandoah 011 COrporatlon for a waterflood

project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Appllcant in the above-

styled cause, seeks authority to institute a waterflood

, project in the Grayburg-Jackson Pool by the 1njeCt10n of
water into the Grayburg and ‘San Andres formations‘ through
three wells located in Sections 15 and 22 of Township 17
South, Range 30 East, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant
further seeks'a procedure whereby‘additional injection
wells mav be approved administratively.

Scutheastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for the
creation of a new pool, the assignment of oil discovery
allowable, and tie extension of certain pools in Lea and
Chaves Counties, New Mexico:

(a) Create a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico,
classified as an o0il pool for Queen production and
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CASE 4522:

EXAMINER HEARING - ADRIL 14, 1971 DOCKET No. 8-71

{Continued from Page 2)

and designated as the Vest Ranch-Quean Pool comprlslng
the following:

TOWNSHIP. 14 SOUTH, _RANGE 30 EAST NMPM
Section 28: NE/4

':Furtherk for ‘the assignment of approximately 10,710
‘barrels- of. Qll discovery allowable to the discowvery

well, the Jack F. Grimm ‘Federal 28 Well No. 1 1ocaLed
in Unit G of said Section 28.

{b) Extend the Alllson—Pennsylvanlan Pool in Liea County,
New Mexico, te ineclude therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH 'RANGE 36 EAST NMPM
Sectlon 3: S/2 SE/4

(e} Extend the Flying M—Pennsylvanlan Pool in Lea County,

‘New' Mex1co to 1nclude therein:

'“"‘.‘!NSHIP ) SOUI'H RANGE 33 EAST NMPM
Secthn 9: S/2

(d) Extend the North Vaeuum-Abo Pool in Lea Counny,

New Mexice, to 1nclude thereln-_

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 103 SE/4
Section 12: NW/4
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_ DOCKET No. 12-70

DOCKET:: REGULAR HEARLVG - WEDNESDAY - MAY 13, 1970

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 9 A, M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

. ALLOWABLE:

BUILDING( SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
(1) Consideration of the oil allowable fbr_Jﬁne, 1970;

(2) cConsideration of the allowable production of gas for
June, 1970, from fifteen‘pforated’pOOIS in Lea, 'Eddy,
Roosevelt and Chaves Counties, New Mexico: also pre-
sentatlon of purchaser's nominations for ‘said pools
for the ‘'six-month period beglnnlng July l 1970;
conSLderatlon of the allowable" productlon of gas from
nine prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arri¥a and

‘Sandoval Counties, . New Mexxco, for June, 1970, %

THE FOLLOWING CASES WILL BE HEARD‘BE?QRE'DANIEL S. NUTTER,
EXAMINER, OR ELVIS A. UTZ, ALTERNATE EXAMINER:

| CASE 4354:

CASE 4355:

Appllcatlon of Michael P. Graoe and Corinne Grace for
compulsory poollhg, Eddy County, NeW'Mex1co. Applicants,
in the_ above—styled cause, seek an order poollng all mineral
interests from the surface of the ground ‘down’ to and includ-

_ing the Morrow formation underlylng the N/Z of Sectlon 11,

Township 23 ‘South, Range 26 East " South carlsbad Field, Eddy

~ County, New Mexico. said acreage to be dedicated to a well to

be drifled in either the NE/4 NW/4 or the NW/4 NE/4 of said
Section 11, Also to be considered w1ll be the costs of drill-
ing said well, a charge for the risk 1nvolved a provision

“for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the estab-

1lishment of charges for supervision of said well.

‘Application of Pan American‘Petréleum Corporation for pool

consolidation, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above~styled cause, seeks the: consolldatlon of the North
Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanlan and North Bagley—Lower Pennsyl-
vanian Pools, Lea County, New Mexico, into one pool.
Applicant further requests the Lower Pennsylvanian Allowable
Factor be applied to the consolidated pool.

CASE 3727 (Reopened) :

In the matter of Case 3727 being reopened pursuvant to the pro-
visions of Order No. R-3428, which order established 640-<acre
spacing units for the kock Tank-~Upper Morrow and Rock Tank-
Lower Morrow Gas Poocls, Eddy County, New Mexico, for a period
of one year after first pipeline connection in either of the
pools, All interested persons may appear and show cause why
said pools should nct be de velop d on 320-acre spacing units.
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CASE 4356: Southeastern nomenclature case calling for an drder for the
creation, abolishment, extensicn and contraction of certain
pools in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt cOuntles, New ;
Mexico. o e

. N ' -
(a) Create a new: pool in Lea COunty, New Mex1co,:class1f1ed
as a gas pnol for Morrow production and des1gnated as the
Baum—Morrow Gas Pool. The dlecovery well is the RK Petroleum
Corporatlon State No. 1 located in Unit B of Section 27,
'Townshlp 13 South Range 32 East NMPM " Said pool would
compriss:

TOWNSHIP 13 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 27. N/2 -

’Byi‘dfeate a new pool’in Lea County, :New México, -classified
as a gas pool for Queen-Penrose producticn and designated as
the East’ Querecho Plalus—Queen Gas Pool. The’ dlscovery well
is Robert N. Enfield's: ‘Hudson Federal No. 1 1located in Unit
0O of Sectlon 30 Townshlp 18 south, Range 33 ‘Bast, NMPM

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH RANGE 33 EAST NMPM
SECTION 30: SE/4

(c) Abollsh the Blultt San Andres Pool in Roosevelt tounty,
New Mexlco, descrlbed as: o

, ‘TOWNSHIP & SOUTHlfRANJE 38 EAST “NMPM
"SECTION 7: " All
SECTION 8: All
SECTION 17: All
SECTION 18: All

(d) Extend | the Blultt San ‘Andres Assoc1ated Pool in
Roosevelt County, New Mexico, to include there:m°

TOWNSHIP 8:SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: §/2
SECTION 17: W/>2

(e) Contract the Bagley—Pennsylvanlan Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, by the deletion of the following described area;

POWNSHIP 12 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 4: NE/4

R SN
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(Case 4356 continued)
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(f) Extend the North Bagley—Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in
rlfea Cennty; New- Mexico, ta 1ncluﬂe thereln-

TeiNr e
- L..

: TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH RANGE 33 EAST NMPM
JESesal ue T omn B SEGTIGN 33" E/Z solE B b fpel

v-"l

TOWNSHIP 12 SOUTH RANGE 33 EAST NMPM
:?ﬁzw*j‘f* SECTION:4:” NE/4 o
(g)
gl Goﬁnty} Néw' 'Me®ico; té lncluﬁe ﬁhef:ezng - f«;

TOWNSHIP: 13 SOUTH, RANGb -34 EnST NMPM
el 7207 SECEION:34% RW/AT 3

TOWNSHIP l4 SOUTH RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8° NW/4

R RS a4 ﬁ'-:{«:’t"” o4

Yiiln S e L I P N
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(h) Extend the Double L- Queen Pocl in Chaves County,
"m’REw mex1co, éb 1RCIndé théréln' REERE A AR

s *”$6H§sﬁi ‘EB SéUTﬁ’ Rﬁk@z 297 EAST ﬁﬁpm
- sﬂéTION 25 E/Z*ﬁﬂ/4 ’“f%'”“,_ N
(15 ERtédd tHe Hdeé-Bllﬂebf§ ?061 in- Eéa’ééunty, New
Mexidoi o Fn81tde BRE&rein: U imnTD s nEpv
SR BOWREHED 18 SOUTH RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM

QEATION 337 NE74 - RERIEN

(3] “Extefid“thé Lea=Bohe ‘8prings 861 in Lea County,

.

‘New MéxiéB; ‘to inciude tHefein: '* 7"

“POWRSHIP 19 soUTH, ‘RANGE"34 EAST, NMPM
“BEGTIOR 35: sSBja 0 .

’f CTOWNSHE P 20 _sovufr; RAN&E‘B@ EAST, NMPM
' "BRedIeN 3:° E/2 ¢ 0 <o

(k) Extend the Ro¢k Tank-Lowér Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy
csunty, New Mexico, to indludé therein:

POWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 24 EAST, NMPM
SECTTON 12: All : '
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(l)\ Extend the Rock Tank-Upper Morrow Gas Pool in Eddy
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

N

TOWNSHIP 23 SOUTH. RANGE 24 EAST,  NMPM
SECTTON 12: All

(ml Extend'the‘Tulk—Pennsylvéﬁiah Pool in Lea County, ; N
New MeX1co, ‘to include thereln. T

| TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 34: NE/4

- (n) Extend the Tulk4Wolfcamp Dool in Lea COUnty, New B
’ Mex1co, to 1nclude therein: ’ »

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH RANGE 32 EAST NMPM
SECTION 9- NE/4

CASE 430 (Contlnued from the March 25 1970 Examiner Hearing)

(e
(13

o

In the matter of the hedrlng called by the 011 Conservatlon
Commission on 1ts own motion to permlt Robert T. Smith ‘and
..-all other- .interested’ persons;to appear and show cause why _ S :

the~ fOllOWlng Robert T Smith wells “located in Section 32, AR j’; o
Township 20 North, Range 9 West, McKinley County, New . Col
... Mexico,. should not be plugged and:abandoned ; in accordance

i , [ with a Comm1351on-app:oved plugging progtem,'

State Well No. 1 located 487 feet from the
'Northillne and 990 feet from the East line;

. . L S
R T T

S . - State "A" Well No. 1 located 400 feet from the
Nortih line and 990 feet from the Dast line;

_ State Well No. 3 located 330 feet from the
North line and 330 feet from the West line;

! ‘ State Well No. 6 located 220 feet from the
i : North line and 1485 feet from the East line;

% o _ State Well No. 6-Y located approximately 5
b : ~ feet West of the above-described Well No 6;

State Well No. 8 located 1155 feet from the
North line and 2475 fecet from the East line.
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CASE 4337:

gular Hearing - May 13, 1970

CASE 4336:

CASE 4084:

Docket No. 12-70.

(Contlnued from the April 15, 1970,Examiner Hearing)
Applleatlon of Petroleum Corporation of Texas for &n:
exceptlon to Order No. R 3221, as amended, Eddy County,
New Mexico. Appllcant in the above- styled cause; seeks
an exception to Order No. R—3221 as aménded, which order
prohibits the disposal of water produced in éonjunction

T“with the production ofi-oil-on-the-surfage of the ground

in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.
Said- exceptlon would be for appllcant ‘s Dexter Hanagan
Grarldge Federal Well No. 1 located in 'Unit ‘J, Section 22,
Township 17 South, Range 30 Bast, Jackson-Abo Pool, Eddy

.. County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose

of salt water" produced by sald well 'in an unllned surface

‘pit in‘the vicinity of said wello

(Continued from the April 15, 71970, Examlner Hearing)
Appllcatlon of Byron McKnight for an exception toOrder.

* No. R-3221, as -amended, Lea County, New Mexico. Appllcant
-4in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to Order- Mo,
" R=3221, as- arended; which ‘order brohlblts ‘the dlsposal of

water produced in conjunction with the: productlon of oil or

- gas on the surface of the ground in Lea. Eddy. Chaves: and

Roosevelt Ccunties. Said exception. would be for appllcant s

ulease comprlslng all of Section 19, W/2 of Section 20, Nw/4

Section 29,‘and NW 4" beLLian30, Township 19 South, Range

34 East, undesidgnated Ya% es—Seveﬁtﬁlvers gas pool, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant seeks authorlty to dispose of sal

water produced by wells on said leases in unlined surface

pits on the leases.

“{R&Gpened) {Continiied ~from the Aprll 15, 1970, Examiner

Hearing) . . .

In the matter of Case No. 4084 belng reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3732, which order established
160-acre spacing units and an 80-acre proportional factor

of 4.77 for the Feather-Wolfcamp Pool, T.ea County, New Mexico.
All jnterested parties may appear and show cause why the said
pool should ‘not be developed on less than l160-acre spacing
units and to show cause why the 80-acre proportional factor
of 4.77 should or should not be retained.
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C o _em

'CASE 4351:

~Application of Humble dil & Refining Company for well re-
classification and simultan€ous dedication of acreage,

CASE 4352:

_eéreation of a new Queen gas pool comprising:the follawing-

~In tﬁe'alternatfve applicant seeks the promulgation of

‘(continued from the April 29, 1970, Examiner Hearing)

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the reclassification of its New Mexico ng"

. State Well No. 5.from an 0il well in the Eumont Pool to a

gas well in said pool. Appliéant*fﬁffher cecks-the gedica-

- tion of -a standard 640-acre gas\proraticn:unit comprising
:all“éf'Section,23, Township 21 South, Range 36 East, Lea LN
.County, New Mexico, to said Well No. 5-and to applicant’'s : o

New Mexico "G" State Well No. 9, located, respectively in

‘:UnitstéaﬁdfG>df'said Section 23,:and'authority to produce

the allowable assigned to caid unit from either of said
wells in any proportion.

KContihued from the April 29, 1970, Examiner~Hearing)“
Application‘of‘Jack L. McClellan for the creation of a new

-gas ‘pool or, in the alternative, the cstablishment of pool

'rules*forthptexisting pools, Chaves andiLea§Countiéé,'New
“Mexiég;riApplicant,vin~the\above—styléd:¢ause, seeks the

described acreage:

CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

TOWNSHIP 45 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST
‘Section 11: SE/4 :
Section 12: SW/4

Section 13: NwW/4

Sestion 14: E/2

Section 23: NE/4 and sw/4

specialvrules for the Sulimar-Queen Pool, Chaves County, and
Double L-Queen Pocl, Chaves and Lea Counties, New Mexico,

as separate or as consolidated pools, including provisions

for the classification of oil and gas wells, spacing and

well location requirements for oil and gas wells, and an
allocation formula for withdrawals by oil wells a2nd gas wells.




Post Office Box 1769 Jack L. McClellan
s}am':a Fe, New Mexico -t /

_—
e

Dear sxt:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced co-is-
sion order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

oy

A. L. PORTER, Jr.

Secretary-Director
v ALP/ir
: Copy of order also sent to:
‘Hobbs 0OCC x
S x Artesia OCC_ X
SE TR . Aztec 0CC
e other Mr. Clarence Hinkle
£
i
r

QOYERANOR
Ao Sy, ‘ DAVch P. CARGO
T O O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION mAmMAN
; - S LAND COMMISSIONER
m & STATE OF NEW MEXICO ~ ALEX 1. ARMUIO
"'--0',\# P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE -\ Wb N
. l‘[’i;gﬁl ‘ 780! A_“L“ ‘M.T;‘_
- e e T T SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
June 19, 1970 DOCK!T MA&&D
o 65T/
4352
‘ ] Case No.
Mr. Jason Kellahin ~ /-~ _
Kellahin & Fox ; é Ordef No. __R=398]1
Attorneys at Law sl RAED Applicant:
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'} Copy of docket sent to:

, Amoco Productlon Co.
Ft. Worth

Dalport 0il corp.
Corpus Christi, Texas

Corinne Grace
Box 2062

¢/o Dorothy Harvey
Qan&s 'I:‘n. SuT

— === - =5 ave hw-

.

e

Hnmﬁlé

Midland DOCKET #amitsd

: /
Jack Mcclellwe f [

ol » ‘ : Roswell

Tom Schneider 't 2
Midland WI

| &M%, 2,7 /

~~~~~
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Dotket No., 1ll- 70

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING -~ WEDNESDAY - APRIL 293, 1970

9 A.M.'-,QIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The foliowing cases will be heard before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or
Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

Daniel S.

E 43403

CASE 4341:

CASE 4342:

Application of Tesoro Petroleum Corporation for three water-
flood projects and unorthodox injection well locations,
McKinley Gounty, New Mexic¢o. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authority to institute three waterflood projects
in the South Hospah Upper Sand oil Pool by. ‘the 1n3ect10n of
water through nine 1n3ectlon wells to be drilled at unorthodox
locations in Section 1, Township 17 North, Range 9 West, and
in Sections 6 and 7, Townshlp 17 North, Range 8 West, McKinley
County, New. Mexico. AppllCdnt further seeks a procedure

- whereby additional injection wells and producing wells at un-

orthodox locations within the project areas may be approved
administratively.

Appllcatlon of Pan’ Amerlcan Pe ro;eum Lorporatlon for two non-
standard gas proration unlts, Lea County, New Mexico. Appli-
cant, “in the. aboVe;stvled cause, seeks approval of two non-
standard gas proratlon units for its State “C" Tract 13 Well
No. 5, a dual completion, located 1980 feet from the North
line and 660 feet from the West line of Section 36, Township
21 south, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, said units

to be comprised as follows:

Blinebry Gas Pool - 240 acre& - NW/4 and W/2

| NE/4

Tubb Gas Pool -~ 200 acres - W/2 NW/4 NE/4
NW/4 ‘and W/2 NE/4

Application of Dearing, W;ight, Gibbins, and Church, doing
business as New Mexico Petroleum Company, for authority tc
operate an oil treating plant, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicants, in the above- styled cause, seek authorlty to
install and operate a chemlcal and heating process oil treating
plant in the vicinity of Tatum, New Mexico, for the reclama-
tion of sediment oil to be obtained from tank bottoms, waste
pits, and drip tanks.
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CASE 4343:

CASE 4345:

CASE 4346:

and from 68 feet to 90 feet in 1ts Ga1v1n Well 1Nv.';e, both
" located in Unlt N of Sectlon 12 Townshlp 20 South Range 26

Appllcatlon of Texaco Inc. for salt watexr disposal; Lea
County;’ New Mexxco. Appllcant, ‘in-the above-styled cause,
seeks authorlty ‘to dispose of produced salt water into the
Devonian formation in the perforated and ‘open-hdle interval ,
rrom 11,194 feet to 11,276 feet in its New Mexico "BB" State S e
(N"T— ) Well No. 2 located in Unit N of Section 11, ‘Towriship e
12\ outh, Range 32 East, East Caprock—Devonlan ‘Pool, Lea

-County, New Mex1co.

Application of Texaco Inc. for salt ‘water dlsposa*, Chaves
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the abOVe~styled cause,
seeks authority to dlspose of produced salt water into the

Devonian formatlon in the open- hole interval from. 11,230 feet

to 11,503 feet inh its B. E. Spencer "B" Federal Well No. 1
located in Unit D of Section 28, Township 15 'South;, Range 30
East, Little LuCKy:Lake-Devonlan ‘Pool, Chaves ‘County, New
Mexico. -

Application of Yates Drilling Company for salt water disposal,
Eddy County, New :Mexico. - Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authority to dispose of produced salt water into the
Seven Rivers -and pOSlely other formations in the open~hole.
interval from 68 ‘feet to "100° feﬂt in its Galvin ‘Well No. 8

Application of Yates Drllllng Company for a- pressure malntena ns:

. exXpansion and promulgatlon of rules therefor, Eddy County,

New Mexico. Applicant, in the above- -styled cause, seeks

authority to sxpand the 'S. P. Yates West McMillan Anderson )

Pressure Malntenance Project in the West McMillan Seven Rivexs-
Queen Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, authorized by Order No.
R-3852, by the conversion to water’ injection of- two additioral

- wells located in Units O and P, Section 11, Township 20 South,

Range 26 East. Applicant further' seeks the 'designation of a
project area, promulgation of rules governing said project,

and a procedure whereby other methods of flooding in the subj=:i
project may be authorized administratively.

Appllcatlon of Yates Drilling Company for a unit agreement

Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above= styled Fauqe,
seeks approval of the Yates North Vacuum (San Andres) Unit
Area comprising 800 acres, mcre or less, of State lands in
Sections 1, 2, 11, and 12, Township 17 South, Range 34 East,
Vacuum Grayburg-San Andres Pool, Le=a County, New Mexico.
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CASE 4348: Application of YateS'Drilliﬁg'éompéﬁ?‘fbf a waterflood project,
) ‘Lea County, New Mexico., " Applicant, in the above- styled cause,
seeks authority to institute a waterflood prbgect in its North
Vacuum (San Andres) Unit Area by the injection of water into
the San Andires formation through 9 wells located in Sectlons 1,
2, 11, and 12, Townshlp 17 South, Range 34 East, Vacuum: Grayburg,
© San Andres Pcol, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant further
seeks a procedure whereby said project may be expanded adminis-
tratlvely without a showing of well responseo‘

%,

T
A

CASE 4349: Appllcatlon of Tenneco 0il Company for a waterflood expansion
' and unorthcdox inJeotlon well lccations,’ McKlnley Cdunty,

New Mexico. Appplicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks to ‘
expand the waterflcod project in 1ts South Hospah Unit Area - o
by the 1nJect10n of water into the outh hospah Upper Sand 0il IR L
Pool, McKinley County, New MeX1co, through two additional .
injection wells at unopthodox locations 1n Section 12, Township
17 North, Rang= 9 Wast, as . follows:

Unit Well No. 41 - 5 feet from the North
line and 1650 feet from- the East line;

- unit Well No. 42 -. 3000 from the North line
and 5 feet from the East line.,

- CASE 4350: Application of Cities Service ©Cil: Compahy for -an exception : S -
P T - to Order. ‘No. R-= =3221, -as -amended,. Chaves: County, New Mexico, :
o ' ' o Applicant, 1in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception to
o , Order No, R-3221, as amended, which order prohibits the
e S ~ disposal of water produced in conjunction with the producticn
" f of o0il on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves, and
Roosevelt 00unL1es, New Mexico, Said- exceptlon would be for-
T : o ; appllcant s Snyder Federal ledse aompnlslng the 8/2 MF/A ang
i . : VN/2 SE/4 of Section 26, Tcownshipol5 South, Range. 29 East,
o ’ : Sulimar-Queen Pcol, Chaves Cotdnty, New México. Applicant
1 o 5 - " seeks authorlty to dispose of salt water produced by wells cn
; ﬁ said lease in an uniinsd surfoce pit located in Unit H of saiaq
: Section 26,

CASE 4351: Application of Humble Cil & Refining Company for well ‘re-

: classification and simultanecus dedicsatinn of acreage, Lea
County, MNew Mexicc, Applicant, in thz above-styled causg,
seeks the reglassifimation of its New Mexico "G" State Well No.
5 frem an cil well in the Eumont: Pccl to a gas well in said
pool. Applicant further seeks the dedication of a standard
640-acre gas preoration unit comprising all of Secticn 23, Town-
ship 21 Scuth, Range 36 East, Les County, New Mexico, to said
Well No. 5 and tc 3ppliagsnt's New Mexizo "G" State Well No. 9,
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located respectively in Units E and G of said Section 23,
. and authorlty ‘to produce the allowable assigned to said unit
e from either of said wélls in any proportions.
o , T
CASE 4352: Appllcatlon of Jack L. McClellan for the creation of a new
gas: pool or, in the alternative, the establlshment of pool
rules for two existing pools, Chaves ‘and Lea Counties, New
Mex1co. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the
. W creablon of a new Queen gas pool comprising the following-
\\\ descrlbed acreage:

CHAVES CdUNTY. NEW MEXICO

' S :Townhhlp,ls South, Range 29 East
. - o Sectlon 11: SE/4
' ‘ R . Section 12: . SW/4
' Section 13: NW/4
Sectlon 14: "E/2
Section 23: >NE/4 and SW/4

In; the alternatlve appllcant seeks the promulgation of specidl
‘rules for the Sulimar-Queen Pool, Chaves County, and Double
—Queen Pdol, Chaves and Lea Counties, New Mexice; - as separate
or as’ consolidated pools, including provisions for the '
o cla551f1catlon of oil and gas wells, spacihg and well 1ccatlon
R’ *equlrements for oil and gas wells, and an alloccblon formula
for w;thdrawals by 0il wells and gas wells,

- _CASE 4353;«,App”“catlon of Lone Star Producing Company for special
S ~..:pool rules, Lea County, New Mexicos. Applicant, in the
’i'above—styled cause,-=eexs the’ ’romulgatlon of special

pool rules for the Tres Papalotes-Pennsylvanlan Pool,~w~wwnr~w»4n,f-

:Lea ‘County, New Mexico, including a provision for- 160-
acre spacing and proration units.
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New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. '0 Box 2088
: Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

POSY OFFIQE BOX 869 » ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 » TELEPHONE (505) 842-1940

e o

Re: Casinghead Gas Sales
: a Sulimar-Federal #1, NE NE Sec.
; 26 & Sulimar-Federal #2, W NE
; Sec. 26-155-29E, Chaves County,
New Mexico =~ Sulimar Queen Field

Gentlemen

et b oy Yt A e 1R g M R Lt

3 . .. An regard to your. Order No. R-4070;" proh1b1t1ng -flaring of
cas1nghead gas, this is to adv1se you that Pubco and Ph1111ps Petroleum
Corporatlon have ‘entered intc a’contract-for- uhc‘sale of ca31nghead gas
from the subject wells. We understand that Phillips has staked and ob-_,
talned rlght-of-way for the1r plpeline into the Sulimar Fleld, and is ’ } :
curreﬁtly obtaln1ng ‘bids for the installation of this pipeline. We ex- P A
pect that this p1pe11ne and the well connection will be completed on or Eo T s
about January-1, ‘1971, and that flaring of cas1nghead gas -from ‘the sub~ I
jedt wells will be eliminated as of the connectlon date.

i pman B okt

Slncerely,

(% A, ,' {/(j” /W / } ‘;' j:‘ - - ‘V- o . _ ':i':
Charles E. Ramsey, Jr. ;V:AY : A
Manager, Engineering & Evaludfion

£ rrewmerett. ey e

CEﬁJr:cm
in H

cc: Mr. Joe Ramey
P. 0. Box 1980
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240
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f . CASE 4352 (REOPENED) -
. b;f‘ . “‘,;(' Ll
; THE MEMORANDUM TO ALL OPERATORS IN THE DOUBLE L~QUEEN
- & : .
. AND SUBLE-QUEEN POOLS IN CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, WAS
: ﬁz ‘ T s .
. % SENT TO THE FOLLOWING ON MAY 19, 1971:
'AMOCO PRODUCTION COMPANY
S HOBBS, NEW MEXICO = Attn: Mr. Staley : ’ : )
B ,immnmz OIT.. £ REFINING COMPANY -
~ § MIDLAND, TEXAS ~ ATTN: Harley Reavis
< B
' § DALPORT OIL CORPORATION
i CORPUS CHRISTI, TEXAS - Attn: Mr. Leon Lampert
% CORINNE & MI”cm;EL GRACE
E SANTA FE, m m:«:xrco
.
. 4]
T S MR. -JACK .‘!c"LELIAND
T 814 PETROLEUM BLDG.
Roswm, N. M.
S MR. TOM SCHNEIDER
N 406 N. MARIENFELD
T MIDIAND, 'TEXAS
3 i
i _U. S. GEOLOGICAL SURVEY
ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO
g MR. BILL GRESSETT
- _ OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
S ARTESIA, NEW MEXICO
o , | PUCEET HidieD
é, S-S
: <
2 : . ) 3//;/ )/Jdo;r» Pl
[ ’ N ~/(¢’L.,(,1..£ .




GOVERNOR

b BRUCE KING
;:.\. O1L CONSERVATION COMMISSION CHAIRMAN
& - LAND COMMISSIONER
AT 9 % eXco N
! e MEMBER
& 37501t .
STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER. JR.
SECRETARY - DIRECTOR
“MAY 19, 1971
"MEMORAN buM §
“TO: . ALL OPERATORS IN THE DOUBLE L- QUEEN AKD f

SUBLE-QUEEN POOLS, CHAVES COUNTY
“FROM:' A. L. PORTER, Jr., SECRETARY-DIRECTOR"
SUBJECT:  CASE 4352 (REOPENED) E ¥ o

The above-referenced case has bee¢n coﬁéinued.éo

‘the examinex heafing to be held"at 9:00 a.m. on Jdne 30, 1971,

et e K
el . - . i

in the 2il Conservation Commission Conference Room, State Land

-

‘Office Building, Santa Fe. New Mexico.

R

ALP/ir

At ot s e b




Dooket No. 12-70

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY - MAY 27, 1970

L i ‘ 9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
SREE STATE LAI'D OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be hea¥d before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, ér'Daniel
S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner: . :

CASE 4357: Appllcatlon of Stallworth Oil & Gas for an unorthodox 0il well
locatlon Eddy County, New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to-drill an infill prcéuC1ng oil
well at an unorthodox locaticn, 1515 feet from the South and
East lines of Section 25, Townshlp 16 Sowth, Range 30 East, in

= its Square Lake Grayburg-San Andres Waterfloond PrOJect Eddy
County, New Mexico.

CASE 4358: Application of Union 0il Ccmpany cf California for: al non—stardard
: gas proration unit and unorthodox 'location, Roosevelt County,

‘for a’ 240 acre non-standard gas proratlon unit comprlslng the
'Blul*t—San Andﬁes Ass 1ated Pool Roosevelt County, New’ MGXIbO,
to be dedicated to its Federal 18 Well No. 2 at an uidorthodox
location 660 feet from the South’ and East lines cf sald Section
18. Appllcant further requests that the allcwabie 3331gned to
the subject well be effective as of May 1, 1970. b

CASE 4359: 'Applibation of Pan American Pet 1"o].eam Corporation fo* an un-
orthodox gas well!locatlon Eddy County, Ne W‘Mex1co. .Appllcant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a gas well
at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the South 11ne and 990
feet from the West line of Section 22, Township 18 South Range

& 26 East Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pocl, Eddy Lounty, New Mexico.

CASE 4360: Application of Pan American Petroleum Ccrporation to”direcfion~
ally drill, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to locate its Bysrs "A" Well No.
30 at a point 663 feat from the Nerth line and 1Q35 feat from
the West line of Section 3, Tcwnship 19 South, Range 38 Rast.,
Hobbs, (Grayburg-San Andres) Pocl, Lea Ccunty, New'Mex1co and
directionally drill said well to a bottom-hole lOﬂatlon 330
feet from the North iine and 1650 fest from the West line of
said Section 3.

CASE 4341: (Continued from the April 29, 1970, Examiner Hearing}
Application of Pan American Petrrleum Corporation for twe non-
standard gas proration units, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approvel of two non-standard

NeW'Mex1co. Appllcant in the above-styled cause, seeks approval»"

N T
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(Case 4341 continued)

' gas proration units for its State "C" Tract 13 Well No. 5,

g . a dual completion, located 1980 £22% from the North line

; ' . and 660 feet from tie West line of Section 36, Township

21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, said units
to be comprised as feclleows: ~ L : T

Blinebry Gas Pcol - 240 acres - WW/4
and wW/2 WE/4

Tubb Gas Pool - 200 acres - W/2 NW/4,
NE/4 NW/4 and W/2 NE/4

CASE 4361{ Application of Read & Stevens for an unorthodox gas well

| - . location, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicants, ia the

' : © above-styled cause, sesk authority to drill 2 gas well at an
unorthodox location. 990 feet from the South and West lines

. of Section 6, ‘Towriship 15 South, Range 28 East, BRuffalo

“aValley—Pen“sylvanlqu Gas Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico, ho

be dedicated to"a gas preration unit compzlslng tha W/2
of said Section 6.

CASE 4362: Application of William . LeMay for a non-standard gas pro-
~ ration unit or compulsory pcoling, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled ‘cause, sesks approval for a
318.9=acre non-standard gas proration unit cfmprising Lots )
and ‘2 and the E/2 NW/4, and NE/4 of Secticn 7, Tcwnship 20
. South, Rangé 25 East, Dagger Draw=Morrow Gas Pcol, Eddy County,
- .New Mexico, or a 478-acze non-standard unit compr sihg‘Lots 1,
2, 3, and 4, and the E/2 W/2, and NE/4 of said Sacticn 7. 1In
the alternative, applicant sescks an order poeling zll mineral
interests from the surface of the ground down tc and includin
the Morrow formation underlying said Section 7. The acreags
in the above proposals is to be dedicatad to a well 1650 feet
rom the North and West lines of said Ssetion 7 which is to be
‘re-entered.

, + (Continued from the May 13, 1970, Examiner Hearing)
e " . Application of Jack L. McClellan for the crsztion of a new gas
» pool cr, in the zlternative, the establishment of pool rules for
two existing pools, Chavas and Lea Countiss. New Mexico. Appli-
cant, in the above-styled cause, secks the creation of a new
Queen gas pool comprising the following~desaeribed acreage:

CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEX7CO

Township 15 Scouth, Renyeg | 29  East
Section 1i: SE/4
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(Case 4352AcOﬁtinUed)

CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
_
Township 15 South, Range 29 East
Section-12; SW/4 E
Section 13, NW/4 =
Section 14. ‘E/2‘,>
Section 23. NE/4 ang SW/4

In ;heJalgernativé applidant seeks :the prqmgigéﬁion‘bf spedid;'rules'fo:
’the*Sﬁlihak-Quegﬂ%Ple; Chaves County, ‘snd Double L-Queen Pool, Chaves ang

Lea;Céﬁﬁﬁfés, New Mexiso, as Separate or ag consolidated,pools, ineluding
Provisions for theiclaSSification of 0il ang gas wells, SpaEting: and welj
location requiremehts_for o0il ang gas wells, and an allocation‘fOrmula for

CTPTIE D o
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-UlTE are L GEQLOTIST AND OIL PrOoOUCER 808 622-3300 D'A'lﬂl
PETROLEUM BUILOING : 'P.'D. BOX 848 S08 ¢23-407¢ HOME ,
- ROSWELL, NEw MexicD I-IDI . c
April 22, 1970
| -
Attention »0peraitqrs in Sulimar and Double "L" Fields Coce_
| #3535 -

“JACK L. MCELELLAN

Subject: | have applied for and received a hearing by the New
Mexico Ofl Conservation Commission to establ ish a Gas
Pool in this area. The hearing is scheddied for
April 29, 1970, being Case No. 4352, Situations have
arisen that have caused me to ask for a continuance of
this hearing to May 13, 1970.
This memorandum is to prevent any of you appearing

unnecessarily at Santa Fe on this date and therefore

prevent wasted effort.

Trust this has not inconvenienced anyone, but was .
necessary due to circumstances beyond -my control,

(BESQtthU'IY yours,
D T ' X~ Y T SN Nn .

JiM:ct _ R
¢c: Humble 0il & |Refining
Natural Gas Pipeline

T ,‘:cj.:':-iies Set‘;ice._ T s

P*a‘ri‘*Amer ican N L LT T Cep e T omRImII A D R S L e e A e CESE T P “*
Pubco o : ; ;
Michael P.,Géace _ T e e s
.Continental 0il1 Co.

occ :
Jason Kellahin
Dalport 0f! Corp.

bt e S S
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BEFORE THE,OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

i

IN THE MATTER OF CASE 4352 BEING RBEOPENED

BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION UPON

ITS OWN MOTION TO GIVB ALL INTERESTED

PERSONS AN OPPORTUNITY TO APPEAR AND

PRRSENT EVIDBNCE TO WHETHER THE DOUBLE

L~QUEEN AND SUBLE-QUERM POOLS, CHAVES

COUNTY, NRW MEXICO, ARE IN FACT SEPARATE

RBSERVOIRS OR ONE COHHOR RESERVOIR.
CABE NO. 4352
Order Wo. R-3981l-A

¥ _ NOMENCLATURE

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

' BY_THE coinizssxou':

Thisféause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 30, 1871,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Uts.

NOW, on this 3rd _ day of August, 1971, the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered the teetimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Exsminer, and being fully advised
in the’ premises.

_S!Eit

(1) That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the: ge@@;szion has jurisdiction of this cause and the
subject matter thereof.

12) 3».,”!2!2 rd r No. n-3aoz, dated August 1, ,.,59‘ createa
' ey an ?

(3) That Order No. R-3981, dated June 18, 1970, issued
in Case Ho. 4352, creaied thc Suble-Ouean Gas Pool, Chavet
County, New Mexico, B

{4) That Case No. 4352 was reopened by the Oil Conservation
Commission on its own motion to give all interested persons an
opportunity to appear and present evidence as to whether or not
the Double L-Queen Pool and Suble-Queecn Gas Fool, Chaves County,
New Mexico, are in fact separate reservoirs or one common reser-
voir and, further, in the event it was found that the two pools
corprised one common ressarvoir, for the Commission to consider




-
CASE RO. 4352
Order No. R-3981-A

the adoption of epecial rules and regulations to provide for the
classification of oil and gas wells, spacing and well location
requirements for oil and gas wells, and an allocation formula
for withdrawale from the gas welle and oil wells.

{5) That the evid-uCe ea:ablishos that the Suble-Queen Gas

'Pool is not a ceparate common scurce of supply but is an exten-

sion of the Double L-Queen Pool.

(6} That while the faid Double L-Queen Pool is preszently
clasgified ax an oil poocl, the evidence adduced indicates it is,
in fact, an associated oil and gae reeervoir.

g (7)' That the Déublé“Lécueén {0il) Pool and tho'Suble-Quccn
Gas Pocl should be abolished.

(8) That a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified
as an associated pool for the production of oil and gas from the
Queen formation and designated the Double L~Queen Azsociated Pool
should be created and Special Rules and Ragulation- should be
promulgated therefor.

(3) * That the reservoir characterxistice of the subject pool
indicate that the gas area can be efficiently and econcaically
drained and developed on l60-acre spacing, and that the oil
area can be efficiently and economically drained and developed
on 40-acre spacing. o

{10) That the reservoir chaziccerxstics of the subject pool

‘presently available justify the definition of a gas well as a

wsll producing with a gas-liquid ratio of 30,000 or more cubic

.feat of gax per barrel of ligquid hvdArocarhons. . R

(11) That the reservoir Characterisitca of the subject pool
presently availalle justify the establishment of a gaa-liquid
ratio iimication of 2000 cubic feet of g&s per barre £ liguia
hydrocarhons.

{L2z) That sperial rules and regulations providing for 1860-
acre gas well spacing and 40-acre oil well spacing should be
promulgated for the subject pool in order to prevent the economic
loss caused by the drilling of unnecsssary wells, avoid the aug-
mentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessive numbex
of wells, prevent reduced recovery which might result from the
drilling of too few wells, and otherwise prevent waste and protect
correlative rights.
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carbone in order tc-2£f0rd to the owner of each property in tho

Mew Mexico, are hereby abolished.

production of oil and gas from the Queen formation, is hereby

CASE XO. . 4352
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{(13) That the special rules and regulations should provide
for the claa-ificntion of a gas well as a well producing with
a gas-liquid ratio of 30,000 or more cubic feet of gas per
barrel of liquid hydrocarbons and should provide for a gas-

liquid ratio of 2000 cubic feet of gas per barrel of 1iguid hydro-|

pool the opportunity to produce his just and equitable share
of the oil or gas, or both, and for this purpose to use his
just and equitable share of the reservoir energy.

{14) That the temporary epecial rules and regulations should
establish ptoration rules for gat wells in order to prevent waste
and protect co:relative rights.

T IS RE_O t

(1) Thnt otfoctive September 1; 1971, the Double L-Queen
(011) Pool and the Suble-Queen Gas PoGl, both in Chaves County,

(2) That;offectivo September 1, 1971, a new pool in Chaves
County, Wew Mexico, classified as an associated pool for the

created and designated the Double L Queen Associated Pool, with
VS:ti»-l limites comprising the Queen formation and horizontal
lizits conprining the following-described area: B

rowusg;y 14 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
Bection 23: 8B/4 sSB/4
SectlGn 24%  BH/4 ow/4
Section 25: WW/4, B/2 EW/4, and sw/4 83/4
Section 36: ME/4 MN/4, WR/4, M/2 EX/4, and ER/4 SE/4

’ 30 _RAST, WMPM
'SQction 31: $/2 W/4 and 8/2

sccuon 1:  E/2 :/z
Section 121 E/2 and SW/4
809§1on {3: -H/4

Bection 61 n/zaud sw/4
Section 7: W/2
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- (3) That, effective September 1, 1971, Special Rules and
Regulations for the Double L-Queen Associated Pool, Chaves
County, New Maxico, are hereby promulgated as follows:

- B8PECIAL RULEE AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE

DOUBLE L-QUEEN ASSOCIATED POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Double L~

Queen Pool or in the Queen formation within one mile thersof,
and not nearer to or within the limits of another designated
Queer pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in
accordance with the Specill Rules and Regulations hereinafter
‘set forth,

- (a) Each gas well shall be located on a -tand;td

form of a square, uhich is a quarter section being a legal
subdivision of the United States Public Land Suzvsys.

(b) EBEach oil well shall be located on a standard
unit containing 40 acres, more or less, consisting of a govern-

mental quarter-quarter section.

RULE 3. The Becretary-Director of the Comzission may grant
an ex cption to the requirements of Rule 2 (a) without notice and
hé ring when &. «pplication has been filed for a non-standard
znit and the unorthodox sigze Oxr rhape of the unit is necesgitated
by a vlriation in :hé legal -nhdiviaion of the Unxtou States

‘-u

followinq provisions are co-pliod with:

T - 42)7 %he non-standard unit consists of quarter-quarter
sections or lots that zre contiguous by a common
boxrdering side.

() The non-standard unit lies wholly within a
governmental gquarter section and caiiiains lsss
acreage thaa a standard unit,

Pl
iy}
e

The applicant presents written con-ont in the
form of walvers from all offset ‘operators and
from all cperatcrs owning interests in the

o oguanriss ssatliasn in which the non-standard unit
is situsted and which acreage is not includea
in said non-standard uniz.
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within 130 feet of the center of a quarter-guarter section.

; in any proportion.

CASBE NO, 4352
Order No. R-3981-A

(d) In lieu Of paragraph (c) of this rule, the
applleant may furaish proof of the fact that
'all of the aforesaid operatCrs were notified
by rcgiutcred or certified mail of Lis intent
to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-
Director may approve the application if no such
operator has entered an ocbjection to the forma-
tion of such non-standard unit within 30 days
after the Secretary-Director has received the
application.

. Each well, oil or gas, shall be located no nearer
than 330 t.ot to any qua:tor—qunrtcr section line, except that
any well driiled in a“known gas productive ares shall b: located

m_;_ 1\ woll shlll be classified as a gas well if it
has a gas-liqguid ratio of 30,000 or more cubic feet of gas per
barrel of liquid hydtocarhons. A well shall be classified as an
oil well if it has a gas-liquid ratio of less than 30,000 cubic
feet of gas per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons. The simultanecus
dedication of any acreage to an o0il well and a gas well is
prohibited. :

f»f'gggg_g. That‘ﬁhc limiting gas-oii ratioc shall be 2000
cubic feet of gas for each barrel of oil produced.

RULE 7. An oil well which has 40 acres dedicated to it
shall be permitted to produce only that amount of gas determined by
multiplying the. top ‘unit oil allowable for the pool by the limit-
ing gqas~-liquid tatio ‘for the pool. 1In the event tharc is =more
than one oil well on a 40-acre oil proration unit, the operator
may produce the allowable assigned to the 40-acre unit from the
wells on the unit in any proportion.

A qas wcll ‘shall be permitred to produds that amcusnt
of gas obtained by multiplying the top unit oil allowable for
the pool by the limiting gas-liquid ratio fcz ths pool and by
a fraction, the numerator of which is the number of acres
dedicated to the particular gas well and the denominator of
which i{s 40. In the ‘avent there is moxre than one gas well on
a 180-acre gas proration unit, the operator may produce the
amount of gas a-signcd to the unit from the wells on the unit
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« The oparator of each newly co-plctcd well shall
cause a ga--liquid ratio test to be taken on the well upon v
recovery of all load oil from the well, provided hovwever, that
in no event shall the test be commenced later than 30 days from
the date of first production unless the well is connected to a
gas-gathering tncility and is ptoductnq under a temporary gas
allowabile assigned in accordance with Rule 1l. Any well which
is shut in shall be exempted from the gas-liquid ratio test
requirement so long as: it remains shut in. The initial gas-
liquid ratio test shall be taken in the manner prescribed by
Rule 9. If the gas-liquid ratio fis 310,000 cubic fset of gas
per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons, or more., the operator shall
not produce the well until beneficial use can be made of the gas.

MILE 9. eas—liquid ratio tests shall be taken on all wells
during the months of March and 8¢ptenbor of "each year. The
initial gas-liquid ratio test shall suffice as the first semi-
annual test. Tests shall be 24-hour tests, being the final 24
hours of a 72-hour period during which the well shall be produced
at a constant normal rate of production. Results of such tests
shall be filed on Commission Form C-116 on or before the 10th
day of the following month. At lcast 72 hours prior to. commence-~
ment of any such gas-ljiquid ratio tests; each operator shzll
file with the appropriate diztrizt office of the Commisaion a :
test schedule for its wells specifying the time each of its wells
is to be tested, Copies of the test schedule shall also be

- furnished to all offset operstors. Commission District super-

visors may grant exccptions to the above test reguirements where
it is demonstrated that wcl};mgtodnco no liquids.

_ Special tests shall also be ‘taken at tha request of
the Bscretary-Director and may also be taken at the option of
the operator. Such special tests shall be taken in accordance
with the procedures outlined hereinabove, including notification
to the Commission and offset opsrators.

BEQE_LQ, An initial shut-in pressure test snail b taken
on each gas well and shall be reported tc the Commission on

RULE ]11. Any well completed after the effectiva Gate -
c% thsss rules shall receive an allowable only upon receipt
by the appropriate Commission district office of Commission
Forms C-104 and C-116, properly executed. The District Super-
visor of the Commisasion's district office is hereby authorized
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to assign a temporary gas allowable to wells connected to a gas
‘transportation facility during the recovery of load oil, which
allowable shall not exceed the number of cubic feet of gas ob~
tained by multiplying the daily top unit allowable for the pool
by the limiting gn-liquid ratio for the pool.

T BUkE ia. Balancing dates shall be 7 o'clock a.m. January
the first and 7 o'clock a.m. July the first, and the psricds of
time bounded by these dates shall he gas proration periods.

- | | BULE 13. Any gas well which has an underproduced status
SR ; . as of the end of a gas proration period shall be aliowed to ’
S ~ carry such underproduction forward into the next gas proration
period and may produce such underproduction in addition to the
allowable assigned during such succeeding period. Any allowable
carried forward into a gas proration period and remaining unproduced
at the end of such gas prorntton poriod shall be cancelled.

o . Production during any one month of a gas proration
i : period in excess of the allowable assigned to a well for such

: month shall be applied acainst the underproduction carried into

such period in determining the amount of allowable, if any, to

ba cancelled,

. ~"Any wall which has an overproduced status as of
the end of a gas pzcration period shall carry such overproduction
o 1 forward into the next gas proration period, prcvided that such
L i overproduction shall be compensated for during such succeeding
e period. Any well which has not compensated for the overproduc-
A tion carried into a gas proration period by the end of such
S proration period shall be shut in until such overproduction is
DS compensated for. IZ, at any time, a well is overproduced an
: amount equalling thxee times its current monthly allowadie, it
po e shall ba shut in during that month and each succeeding month - | -
U - - il until the well is overproduced less than ;hm_ times its current
- monthly .11:7::519, '

4 RULE 16. The allowable assigned to a well duri.ng any one f

Dees month of a gas proration period in excess of the production for
ths same month shall be applied against the overproduction cnrriuﬁ
into such period in deternining the amount of *-'eznreduction, if
any, which hae not bsen compensated for, :

RULE 17. The Commission wmay allow overproduction to be
iy compensated for at a lesser rate than would be the case if the
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well were completely shut in upon a showing after notice and
hearing that complete shut in of the weil would result in
material damage to the well or reservoir.

. The monthly gas production from each gas well
shall be metered separately and the gas production therefrom

- shall be reported to the Commission on Form C-115 so as to

reach the Commission on or before the 24th day of the month
next succeeding the month in which the gas was produced. The
operator shall show on such report what disposition has been
made of the produced gas,

. Bach purchn-cr or taker of gas shall submit a

erpOrt ‘to the Commission so as to reach the Commission on or

before the 15th day of the month next succeeding the month ia
which the gas was purchased or taken. Such report shall be filed

il on Form C-111 with the walls being listed in the sawe order as
~ they are listed on the appropriate proration schedule. .

_ . Pailure to comply with any provision of thase
rules shall result in the immediate cancellation of allowable
asasigaed to the affected well. MNo further allowable shall be
assigned until all rules and regulations have been complied with.

' The Secretary-Director shall notify the operator of the well and
%ggzchasor {n writing of the date of allowabie cancellation and
the reason therefor.

RULE 2). All transporters or users of gas shall file gas
wcll-connoction notices with the Commission as soon as possilble
after the date of connection.

. Allowahles L0 wells whose cllssific&tion has

changed from ©il to gas or from gas to oil as the result of
a gas-liguid ratio test shall commence on the first day of
the month following the month im which such test was reported,

provided that a plat (Form C—102) showing the acreage dedicated
5 the wall and +ha locatinn of all walla on the dedicated

acreage has been filed.

IT I8 FURTHER ORDERED:

~{1) That the laratione of all welle prasently drilling
t0 or completed in the Double L-Queen Associated Pool or in the
Quaen formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved:
that the operator of any well having an unorthodox location
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L o shall notify the appropriate district office of the Commisgsion in
B writing of the name and location of the well on or before

September 1, 1971, :

2 - | (2) That all operators -hall, prior to September 1, 1971,
file with the Commission Form C-102 for each well showing the
acreage dedicated to the well.

MYy

DOME at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hcr‘in-’
above designated. '

STATE OF NEW MEXICO | P
OIL, CONSERVATION COMMISSION |
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A. L. PORTER, Jr., Nember & Secretary
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m- cnm came on for hearing at ¢ S a.dm. ofi May 13, 1576,
t iinu l"o. Hew nuxieo, before ln..-iaar Daniel §. Mutter.

N

now on this__18th day of June, 1970, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimomy, the recorad,
and the racommendations of the Examiner; and being fully advised

in the premises,
IS«
(1} That édue public notice having been given as required by

law, the Commission ha. juthdicuon of this cause and the subject
ntt‘r thereof.

{(2) That the applicant, Jack L. McClellza, is the owner
and operator of certain wells in and rnear the Double L-Queen and
Sulimar-Queen Pools, Chaves and Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applican: seeks the creation of a new gas pool

for Queen production in Chaves County, New Mexico, comprising the
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Section 12¢ sgw/4

Section 13; ww/¢
Section 14: =»/2

Section 23: MNE/4 and sW/4

(4) That in the event the
has not been discovered, applicant
promulgation of special rules for s
Queen Poels as ssparaie or as con

sions for the classification

formula for withdrawals by oil and gas wells.

{(5) That the ovidence presently available indicates that
Federal Well mo. 1}, located 660
660 feet from the West line of

Range 29 Rast, WPM, Chaves County, |
Hew Mexico, having its top perforations at 1959 feet, has dis-
covered a separate common source
designated the fudble-Queen Gas

the Jack L. McClellan Lisa "p°

feet from the North line and

Section 13, Township 135 gouth,

WW/4 of Section 13, Township
County, New Mexico. -

__(6) That if the casinghead gas
Double L-Oueen Pools is not being ma

from the date of this order,

motion set a hearing to permit
appear and show cause why the venting or

head gas should not be Prohibited.

AL_I§ THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That a new pool in

&8 3 gas pool for Queen production, is

hated as the suble-Queen Gas
the Queen formation, and the

Chaves County, New Mexico, classified
hexreby created and desig-
Pool, with vertical limits comprising

horizontal limits

Commission finds a new gas pool
seeks, as an alternative, the
aid Sulimar-Queen and Double L-
solidated pools, including provi-
of oil and gas wells, spacing and well
lecation requirements for oi} and gas wells, and an allocation

of supply which should be
Pool; that the vertical limits
of said pool should be the Queen. formation; and that the horizon-
tal limits of said Pool should be the SW/4 of Section 12 and the

15 South, Range 29 Rast, ENPY, Chaves

from said Sulimar-Queen and
rketed at the end of 90 days
the Commission should on its own
all operators in said pools to
flaring of said casing-

consisting of the
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Section 123 8W/4
Section 133 WW/4

(2) That juriediction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further oxrders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

» DOMRE a¢ Samta Fe, Hew Koxize, on the day and year hereinabove
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June 30, 1971

SusLE Gas PooL AND DouéLE "L" 0iL PooL

CHAavEs CouNtY, NEw MExico

STATEMENT 'By

“JACK Le MCCLELLAN
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BUITE 814 GeoLotieT AND Oil. PRODUCER
PETROLEUM BUILDING P, O, BOX B4B8 i

Jack L. MCCLELLAN - ..
RooweLL, I{zw MEXICO BR2D)Y
STATEMENT BY JACK L. MCCLELLAN CONCERNING OIL CONSERVATION COMMISS)ON

HearRING, CAsE No. 4532 (re-oreneo) on SusLe GAs Poot Ano Dousce "L"
O1L PooL;"Cuaves CounTy, New Mexico, JunNe 30, 1971.

IT tS THE POSITION OF THIS OPERATOR THAT THE ORIGINAL CONCLUSION OF

’ THTS”CEﬁHTSS1ON7wESTABLCSHLNG,THE SusLE Queen GAs Poot, WwAs CORRECT

SeN

BASED ON THE INFORMATION AVAILABLE AT THAT TIME, AND THAT IN THE

" INTERIM NO SIGNIFICANT INFORMATION HAS BEEN PRODUCED THAT WOULD

ALTER THE OR1GINAL DECISION OF THIS COMMISSION.

THE QUEEN SANDS IN THE AREA -UNDER DISCUSSION ARE VERY COMPLEX AND,
AS YET, NOT COMPLETELY DEFINED. ANY AMOUNY OF GEOLOGICAL AND ENGI-
NEERING EVIDENCE CAN BE PRESENTED TO ESTABLISH THE EXISTENCE OR NON-

EXISTENCE OF A SEPERATING BARRIER BETWEEN THE SANDS, OR THAT THE R

 GAS BEARING SAND IS IN FACT THE GAS CAP TO THE OIL SAND OR IN A

SEPERATE RESERVOIR.

THE REPORTED INCREASE IN THE GOR AND NITROGEN CONTENT .IN_SEVERAL

WELLS IN THE DousLe "L" FiELD INDICATE THAT COMMUNICATION BETWEEN

'THE SUBLE GAS RESERVOIR AND THE OIL ZONE OF THE DousLeE "L" poEs

)
m

EXIST AND. HAS SEEH SCCASIONED BY ARTIFICIALLY CONNECTING THE TWO
2ONES THROUGH FRACTURING OF SEVERAL WELLS. As A RESULT OF THIS
CONNECTION MANY WELLS IN THE DOUBLE "L" ARE NOW DRAINING THE GAS
FROM THE SUBLE GAS RESERVOIR WITHOUT RESULTING IN ECbNoulc‘REMUNERx:
floN TO THE OWNERS OF THE GAS. THEss_owNERs Hkvs‘nq RECOURSE TO
THIS DRAINAGE, DUE TO THE INABILITY TO SELL SMALL VOLUMES OF GAS
THAT WOULD RESULT UPON APPLICATION OF GAS FORMULAS ﬁOW‘!N usé, AS
THE NATURE OF THiS ;As, WHICH IN érrscr 15 "HALF gAs”, MAKES 1T UN=
ECCNOMICAL TO PRdoucE UNLESS PRODUCED IN LARGE VOLUMES, A RECENTLY
DEVELOPED PROCESS SEPERATES THE NITROGEN FROM THE METHANE, RESULT-
ING IN A COMMERCIAL GAS. | HAVE BEEN NEGOTIATING FOR A NITROGEN
EXTRACTION PLANT TO BE INSTALLED IN THE AREA OF MY THREE EXISTING
SHUTIN GAS WELLS, NOW CLASSIFIED AS THE SUBLE GAS PooL. THIS PLANT
REQUIRES AN INPUT 6; 12,000,000 cuBi¢c FEET PER DAY OF NITROGEN GAS

AND AN OUTPUT OF APPROXIMATELY 55,000,000 cuBic FEET PER oAY, THE

PRODUCTION FROM THE OUTPUT SIDE HAVING A BTU RATING OoF 950, AnD

505 622-3200 OFfrict
505 6224076 Hame

AT A g ks
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A VALUE QF,AﬁéﬂggINATELYM$20}0QQ:B§R“ﬂbﬁTHs | HAVE A FIRM OFFER
FOR THE INSTALLATION OF SUCH A PLANT, BUT IT WIiLL REQUIRE DELIVERY
ofF 12,000,000 cusiCc FEET PER DAY TO MAKE SUGH A PLANT FEASIBLE,
WHICH CANNOT BE ACHIEVED“UNLESCITHEVEXISTIN% GAS WELLS AND
POTENTIAL GAé ACREAGE IS ALLOWED TO PRGDUcE} NOT SUBJECT TO RULES
LIMITING THE YOLUMES BELOW THE_NECESSARY AMOUNT NEEDED TO RUN THE

PLANT..

THE PRESENT RULES OF THE 'OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION PERTAINING TO

GAS RESERVOIRS IN RELATIONSHIP T0 OJL RESERVOIRS ARE NOT EQUiTABLE

“TO THIS AREA AS THE GAS HAS A Low BTU AND CORRESPONDING HIGH NITRO~-

‘GEN;CONTENT. IN»THE PAST THIS TYPE GAS WAS Nof COMMERC1AL. THE

SITUATION HAS NOH CHANGED AND THIS QUALITY GAS HAS BECOME OF PRIME

IMPORTANCE TO THE INDUSTRY AND THE NATION, WITH A CORRESPONDING

INCREASE IN VALUE, THEREBY MAKING THIS ‘Low QUALITY GAS AN ECONOHIC

COMMODITY THAT IS NEEDED TO HELP FULFILL THE ENERGY DEFICIENCY NOV

PRESENT IN THIS COUNTRY,

~‘ANY DECISION OF THIS COMMISSION THAT VOULD PREVENT THE SALE OF THIS

GAS LN LARGE QUANTITIES VOULD SERIOUSLY CURTAIL, IF NOT ELIMINATE,

RS

THEZPOSSIBILITT OF UTILIZING THIS ENERGY SOURCE, RESULTING IN THE

,LO$§;OF REVENUE TO THE STATE oF New Méxltb,‘rﬁz‘FEDER£L~GOVERNMEN7,
anbilé THE PRINCNPAL ROYALTY dwNEé; AND THE OWNERS OF -THE EXISTING
' Q;Lns AND POTENTIALLY PRODUCTIVE ACREAGE. OPERATOR HAS INVESTED A
GREAT DEAL OF TIME AND MONEY TOWARD THE DEVELOPMENT OF THIS RATHER

‘LARGE‘AREA FOREXPLOITATIONOF A NEW RESOURCE: LOV QUALITY COMMERCIAL

GAS. IN MY OPINION, THIS GAS COVERS A LARGE AREA AND IS PRESENT IN

GREAT QUANTITIES,

THE FUTURE USE. OF THiS GAS IS, IN A LARGE PART,?DEPENDENT UPON
IMMEOIATE PLANNING‘AND SECURING THE NEWLY DEVELOPED NITROGEN EX~
TRAcfldN PLANT, OR A SOURCE OF USE FOR THE NITROGEN IN ITS PRESENT
FORM. THIS RAW GAS COULD BE MIXED WITN.HIQHIBTU GAS, RESULTING IN
A LARGER VOLUME OF USEABLE GAS WITH A MORE DESINABLE BTU CONTENT,

OR USED AS A RE~PRESSURING AGENT FOR DEPLETED OIL FIELDS ADAPTABLE

TO THIS’TYPE OF RE~PRESSURING., THIS USE WOULD NOT ONLY RECOVER

\
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VAST AMOUNTS OF OTHERWISE UNRECOVERABLE OlL, BUT ALSO REMOVE THE
NITROGE& FROM THE GAS, MAKING [T A HIGHLY USEABLE AND PROF I TABLE
8Y PRODUCT., FOR THIS TO BE FEASIBLE IT WiLL BE NECESSARY??HAT'A
i LARGE CONSTANT SOURCE OF GAS BE AVAILABLE AND THAT THERE WiLL g
' ASSURANCE THAT DURING THE TIME OF SECURING A USE FOR UTILIZING

THIS GAS THE ABILITY TO OBTAIN THE NECESSARY VOLUME WILL NOT

ARBITRARILY BE RESTRICTEG AT SOME LATER DATE.

T .

S E » . ] AM NOT RECOMMENDING THAT THE GAS FROM THE SUBLE BE PRODUCED AT

1 3% ,,Egg e
i | e

V:f;w; | - 01:-Poois AT THE PRESENT TIME THE NITROGEN GAS CONTENT IS IN-
CREASING, PARTICULARLY ON THE WEST SIDE, WHICH IN MY OPINION IS R
DUE TO THE ARTIFICAL cbuuscrcou PREVIOUSLY DI1SCUSSED. THIS GAS | |
FROM THE GAS rith IS NOT BENEFICIAL TO OIL PkoDUCTabN, ‘AS 1T DOES

NOT ‘HAVE SUFFICIENT PRESSURE TO MOVE THE O1L AND WiLL NOT GO INTO

I

o

SOLUTION FOR THE SAME REASON, TREREBY'ONijkArsa@§7ng GOR oN

THESE WELLS, RESULTING 'IN A LOWER PRICE FOR THE OTHERWISE HIGHER
BTU OF THE CASINGHEAD GAS AND WILL RESULT IN THE ECONOMIC WASTE oF!
GAS DUE TO PHILLIPS INABILITY TO HANDLE EVER LARGER_VOLUM?S OF LOW

BTU ohs.

77 PHILLIPS HAS NO FACILITLIES TO HANDLE THIS TYPE GAS AND WILL QVENT°1
UALLY HAVE TO RESTRIC&f¥hE VOLQEﬁioF TAKE, LOWERING THE AMOUNT OF
OIL THAT CAN BE PRODUCED. AN INCREASE IN THE GOR 'iN ORDER TO
 PRODUCE MORE OIL WOULD COMPOUND THE PRESENT BAD SITUATION AND | AM

‘OPPOSED TO ANY CONSIDERATION OF A HIGHER GOR FOR REASONS ALREADY

I

STATED AND, ALSO, THAT IT WOULD INCREASE THE DRAINAGE OF THE SUSLE

.

Gas Poot.

IN SUMMARY, IT IS MY 0P INION THAT THE SUBLE GAS ‘POOL 15 A SEPERATE
RESERVOIR AS CRIGI{NALLY DETERMINED, THAT IT (S NOW BEING DEPLETED
BY THE EVER INCREASiNG GOR's in vHE DousrLe "L" OiL PooL, AND THAT
" A STRONG POSSIBILITY EXISTS THAT IF GAS WERE PRODUCED I[N LARGE
VOLUMES FROM THE SUBLE THAT IT WOULD CURTAIL THE INCREASING GOR AND
" GIVE RELIEF TO PHILLIPS IN fHEIR ABILITY TO HANDLE THE NORMAL CASING-

HEAD GAS. | WOULD SUGGEST TO THIS COMMISSION THAT THEY CONSIDER

A S
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MORE FLEXIBLE RULES PERTAINING TO THIS SITUATION DUE TO THE CHANGING
ECONOMICS OF THE OIL AND GAS |N6U§TRY. IF CHANGES ARE MADE, | wouLD
SUGGEST THAT CONSIDERATION SHOULD BE GIVEN TO MUCH LARGER ALLOWABLES
OF GAS WITH INFERIOR QUALITY, TO COMPENSATE FOR THE DIFFICULT

ECONOMIC FEATURES INVOLVED [N THE RESULTING NET PRICE OF SUCH GAS.

| REGUEST THAT THE PRESENT ORDER OF THE Coﬁn1ssuou kEMAiN UNCHANGED -

;UNTIL THE INFORMATION PRESENTED TODAY CAN BE STUDIED AND CONS IDERATION

BE GIVEN TO A NEW FORMULA PERTAINTNG TO THIS UNIQUE AREA.

THANK YOU,

« MCCLELLAN
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QUEEN AREA.

UN1QUE CON
A COMBINAT

THAT HAD NOT BEEN pREVIOUSLY {NVOLVED tN $TAND

1 PELINE AND THE OPERATORS .
On AugusT 13 We MET wiTH NATURAL GAs P1PELINE

NATURAL GAS 13 NOW REORAFTING THEIR CONTRACT F

ACCEPTANCE. AT TH'-"AT TIME THEY witl THEN CONTA

ouri?swegx@qucn, woutLD SET A;HtAR;Nd THAT ALL

508 622-3200 OFFLBE
505 622-4076 HOME .

Re: GAS Coun;chSN
SULIMAR QUEEN PootL
OrpER NO. rR-3981

PART 6,

THE COMMISSION ORDERED ‘THAT w1 THIN 90 DAYS FROM. THE DATE

oFf Tu|§jORbER, wHiCH 15 June 1O, 1970, THAT F :

BEING’MARKE?SD AT THE END’OF;THJS'TlHE THAT THE COMMI SSI10ON,
‘ ' OPERATORS

GAS 1S NOT

CASINGHEAD

1u THE PAST:StYERAL weeks | HAVE BEENwNEGO?IATlNG wiTH

NATURAL Gas PIPELINE GQM?ANchbNCERﬂ\NG A couiRAct?roa

BOTH THE,CAS\NGHEAOAGAS AND GAS wpLL GAS 1IN THE SUL | MAR

As YouU Wizl REALIZE, TH1S WAS A RATHER

R | {NASMUCH AS 1T INVOLVED THE PURCHASE of

v idN“bf*casLnGHsAo.GAs AND 1LOW BTU GAS WELL GAS.

THIS CONTRACT, BY NECESSTTY, NVOLVED MANY TECHNICALITIES
NDARD CON”

TRACTS. THEREFORE MUCH~NEGOTIATION AND ENGINEERING DATA

WERE REQUIRED TOaREACHﬂA:CQNTRACT ACCEPTABLE TO gOTH THE

{N MIDLAND,.

TEXAS AND REACHED AG_REEHEN)’ ON ALL POINTS N CONTENTION.
OR OUR
cTY OPERATORS
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DALPORT O1L CoRPORATION
Room 1123 Tre 600 Buitbine
CorpPus CHRISTI, Texas 78401
ATTENTION: MR, LEON LAMPERT

e
"
. . f .
R N T R P

DALPORT OiL CorPoRATION : ‘ ’ -
- 3471 FIRST NATIONAL BANK BUILD NG
DaLiLas, Texas 75202 o ] S
ATTENTION: MR. W. L. Toop o T T e

~ 7 Post Orrice Box 2180 o S : e
Houston, Texas 77001 ) ‘ L .
ATTENTION: MrR. [vy , S : ‘

HuMBLE C1L & REFINING CoMPANY

HUMBLE O1L & REFINING CoMpANY -
e PosT OFFi1ce Box 2100 =
5 o HogBs, New Mexico 83240
SR ATTENTION: MR. Bos Parse

PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATION
B PosST OFfFice Box 68 .

= Hoses, New Mexico 88240 ' ,

- - ATTENTIONY MR. Eb STALey ) R

‘PAN AMERICAN_ PETROLEUM CORPORAT)ON ‘ P

_ S Post OrFice Box 140 :
5 . FORT WORTH, Texas ‘76!0[ ; ;
x; 3 - ATTENTION: MR, KEN WARDWELL A

‘CORRINE GRACE :

¢/0 CHARLES P. MILCER j 3
Se o g Post OFF1ce Box B17 . =
2 ’ . ) - HosBs, New Mexico 83240 § -

: . L " . ]
4 | CLITIESISERVICE OFL CompaNy 5
: R Post OFfice Box 4906

2 ) ~MioLAND, Texas 19701 : ! !

x5 ATTENTION: MR. GENE MoTTER 3

Pusco PETKOLEUM CORPORATION : T

: PosT OrFici Box 419

! ALBUQUERQUE, New MeXico c

§ ATTENTION: MRrR. ORIN CRANE .- ;

{ NATURAL Gas PiPELINE COMPANY 3

: PosT OfFiIceE Box 236 :
MioLAaND, Texas 79701 e .
ATTENTION: MR, R, L. MepLey ' T ;
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION o
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR o I ——
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: . . L. o P

CASE No. 4352
Order No. R-3981

' NOMENCLATURE

APPLICATION OF JACK L McCLELLAN T . : »
FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW GAS POOL S : » - e N :
OR, IN THE ALTERNATIVE, THE ESTAB- ’ : o o
LISHMENT OF POOL RULES FOR TWO
EXISTING POOLS CHAVES AND LEA
COUNTIES, NEW' MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

QXATHE‘COMMfSSiON: o B P

This cause came on for hearlqg at 9 a.m.. on May 13, 1970,
at Santa Fe, New Mexlco, before Examlner Dan1e1 S. Nutter.

NON on’ thls lSth day of June, 1970, the Commission, a .
gquorum being present, having considered the testlmony, the -record, o
and the recommendations of the Examlner, and Being fully advised
in the premlaes,

EINDS:

(1) That due public notice havzng been glven as requlred by P '
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject I
matter thereof L ’ T

(2) That the- dpplxcant Jack L. McClellan, is the owner
and operator of certain wells in and near the Double L-Queen and
Sulimar-Queen Pools, Chaves and Lea County, New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant seeks the creation’ of a new gas pool
for Queen production in Chaves County, New Mexico, comprising the
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] CASE No. 4352
% Ordexr No. R=3981 -

following-déscribed acreage:

|

b TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM ,
b Section 1l: SE/4 - Coe o :
Section 12: sW/4 -
Section 13: NW/4

Section 14: E/2 e

Section 23: NE/4 and SW/4 )

jrowen

(4) That in the event the Commission finds a new gas pool

: . has not been discovered, applicant seeks,»as an alternative, the

N - »promulgatxon of special rules for said Sulimar-Queen and Double L-

" Queen Pools as separate or as consolidated pools, including provi- : IR
sions for the classxflcatlon ‘of oil and gas wells, spacing and well ;
location requirements for 0il and gas wells, and an allocation
formula for withdrawals by oil and gas wells.

(5) That the ‘evidence presently avallable indicates that
the Jack L. McClellan Lisa "B" Federal Well No. 1, located 660
feet from the North line and 660 feet from the West line of
Section 13, Township 15 South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Chaves County,
New Mexico, hav1ng its top perforatzon; at 959 feet, has dis-
,'*~' ' de31gnated the Suble-Queen Gas Pool that the. vertical. limits
of said pool should ke the Queen formation; and ‘that the horizon-
tal limits of said pool should be the SW/4 of Section 12 and the
NW/4 of Section 13, Township 15 South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Chaves
County, New Mexico.

(6) That lf the casinghead gas from said Sulimar-Queen and
Dcuble L-Queen Pools is not being marketed at the end of 90 days
from the date of this order, the Commission should on its own
motion set a hearing to permit all operators in said pools to
appear and show cause why the venting or flaring of said casing-
head gas should not be prohibited.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Queen production, is hereby created and ‘desig-
nated as the Suble-Queen Gas Pool, with vertical limits comprising
the Queen formation, and the horizontal limits consisting of the

N L SO

T AR e
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| . CASE No. 4352
Order No. R-3981 .
following-described area:
~ _ . : : o
Section 12: SwW/4
_ ‘ Section 13: NW/4
: (2) That jurlsdzctlon of thls cause is retalned for the
entry of such further orders as the Commzsszon may deem neces-
sary. :
DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove fif N
deslgnated. ‘ 3
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION, ‘ '
i DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman :‘
1 ,
ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member i
’ SEAL
:  3
1
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: PROPOSED ‘RULES - DOUBLE L-QUEEN
. i , : '‘ASSOCIATED POOL

That, effective the date of this order, Special Rules and
Requlations for- the Double L-Quéeen Pool, Chaves County, New
‘Mexico, are hereby promulgated as follows~

3
&

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
"FOR THE .
DOUBLE 'L-QUE EN POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the Double L="
Queen Pool or in the Queen formatlon within one mile thereof
\and not nearer: to or W1th1n the’ Qimits of another deSLgnated
‘Queen pool, shall be spaced drilled, operated and produced in
accordance with the Spec1al Rules and Regulatlons hereinafter
set forth.

- RULE 2 La) Each gas well shall be located on a standard
. unit contalnlng 160 acres, more or 1ess,lsubstant1a11y in the
f‘f form of a ‘square, which is a- quarter section being a- legal
subdivision of the United States Public Land Surveys.

RULE 2. (h) Each oil well shall be located on a standard
" “unit containing 40 acres, more or less, consisting of a govern-
mental quarter-quarter section.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 (a) without notice and
hearing when an application has been filed for a nonsstandard
unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is necessitated -
by a variation in the legal subdivision of the United States
Public Land Surveys, or the’ follow1ng facts exist and the
folloW1ng provisions are complied with:

(a) The non-standard unit consists of quarter—quarter
sections or lots that are contiguous by a common
SR e bordering sigde.

Y, T ]

(b) The non-standard unit lies wholly within a
governmental quarter séction and contains less
acreage than a standard unit.

3EFORE EXAMINER UTZ

li. CONSERVATION CCMMISSION
_CCC _EXHIBIT NO. &
“CASE NO.___ A 35 2.
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(c) The applicant presents written consent in the
form of waivers from all offset operators and
from all operators ‘owning interestsin the
‘gquarter section in which the non~-standard unit
is situated and which acreage is not included
in said non-standard unit. :

(d) 1In lieu of paragraph (c) of this rule, the
appllcant maytfurnlsh proof of the fact that

) ,Sald operators were notJfled

by reg1stere ~certified ma11 of his intent

to form = -standard unit. The Secretary—

Directdi may approve the application’ if no such

operator has entered an objectlon to ‘the forma-

‘tion -of suﬂh non-standard unit within 30 days

after the Secretary-Director has received the

application.

"RULE 4. Each well, oil or:.gas, shall be located no nearer
than 330 feet to any quarter-quarter section line, except that

any well drilled in a known gas productlve area shall be located’

within 150 feet of the center of a quarter-quarter section.
" Eeai o R B
RULE 5. A well shall be classified as a‘gas well if it
has a gas-liquid ratio of > or more cubic feet of gas ‘per
barrel of liquid hydrocarbons. A well shall be classrfled -as an
oil well if it has a gas-liquid ratio of less than 0 ‘cubic

feet of gas per barrel of liquid hydrocarbons/””The SLmultaneous

dedication of any acreage to an o0il well and a gas well is
prohibited. :

RULE 6, That the limiting gas-oil ratio shall be 2000
cubic feet of gas for each barrel of oil pcoduced.

RULE 7. An oil well which has 40 acresvdedicatgafgoiit T
shall be permitted to produce an amount of gas determined by
multiplying the top unit o0il allowable for the poéol by the
limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool. 1In the evert there
is more than one o0il well on a 40-acre oil proration unlt the
operator may produce the allowable assigned to the 40-acre unit
from the wells on the unit in any proportion.
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A gas well shall be permltted to produce that amount
of gas obtained by multlplylng the top unit oil allowable for
the pool by the 11m1t1ng gas-llquld ratio for the pool and by
a fraction, the numerator of which is the number of acres
dedicated to the partlcular +rgas well and the denomlnator of
which is 40. In the event there is more than one gas well on
a l60-acre gas proratlon unit, the operator may produce the
amount of gas assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit
in any proportion.

RULE 8. The operator of each newly compléted well shall
cause a gas—llquld ratio test to be taken on the well upon
recovery of all load oil from the well, prov1ded however, that
in no event shall the’ test be commenced later thah 30 days from
the date of flrst productlon unless the well 1s connected to a
gas~gathering fac111ty and is produc1ng under a temporary gas
allowable ass1gned in accordance with Rule 11, Any well which
is shut in shall be exempted from the gas-llquld ratio test
requirement so long as it rémains shut in. The initial "gas-
liquid ratio test shall be taken in the manneriprescrlbed by
Rule 9. If the gas-llquld raf:o is X607000 cublﬂ feet of gas
per barrel of llqu1d hydrocarbon or“’ﬁf_f‘tne Oyerator shall
not produce the well vatil benef1c1al use can be made of the gas.

’-\

RULE 9. Gas—llquld ratlo tests, éﬁ 1 be taken on all wells
during thé”months of March, Julrp-& November of each year. The
initial gas-llquld ratio test shall suffice as the flrst semi-
annual test. Tests shall b€>24—hour tests, belng the final 24
hours of a 72-hour perlod ‘during which the well shall be produced
at a constant normal rate of p;oﬂuﬁ+10h Results of such tests

day of the follow1ng month. At least 72 hours prior to commence-

ment of any such gas—llquld ratlo tests, each’ operator shall

file with the approprlate district office of the Commission a
test schedule for its wells specifying the time each of its wells
is to be tested Copies of. the test schedule shall also be
furnished to all offset operators. Commission District super-
visors may graut exceptions to the above test requirements where
it is demonstrated that wells produce no liguids.

A b e
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Special tests shall also be taken at the request of
the Secretary-Director and may also be taken at the option of
the operater-m ,,,,, Such special tests shall be taken in accordance

‘with the procedures outlined hereinabove, including notification

to. the Commission and offset Operators.

RULE 10. An initial shut-in pressure test shall be taken
on each gas well and shall be réeported to the Commission on
Form C-125.

. RULE 11. Any well completed after the effective date
of these rules shall receive an allowable only upon receipt
by the appropriate Commission district office of Comuission
Forms C-104 and C~- 116 properly executed. The District Super-
v1sor “of the CommlsSLOn 's district office is hereby authorized
to assign a temporary gas aliuwakle to. wells ‘connécted to a gas
transportation facility during the recovery of- “load oil, which

~ allowable shall not exceed the number of cubic feet of gas obtained

T by multiplying the daily top unit allowable for the pool by the

limiting gas-liquid ratlo ‘for the pool.

RULE 12 12 Ba‘anclng dates shall be 7 o'clock asm. January
the first and 7 o'clock a.m. -July the first, and the perlods “of
time bounded by these dates shall be gas proration periods.

RULE 13. Any gas well which has an underproduced status

‘as of the end of a gas proration period shall be allowed to

carry such underproduction forward into the next gas proration
period and may produce such underproduction in addition to the
allowable assigned during such succeeding period. A4ny allowable
carried forward into a‘'gas proration perlod and remaining unproahc*d
at the end 6f such. gas. proratlon period shall be cancelled.

RULE RULE 14. Productlon durlng any one month of a gas proratlon
month shall be applied against the underproduction carried 1nto
such period in determining the amount of allowable, if any, to
be cancelled. ‘

RULE 15. Any well which has an overproduced status as of
the end of a gas proration pericd shall carry such overproduction
forward into the next gas proration period, provided that such
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overproduction shall be compensated for during such succeeding
period. Any well which has not compensated for the overproduc-
tion carried into a gas proration period by the end of such
proration period shall be shut in until such overproduction is
compensated for. If, at any tlme, a well is overproduced an
amount equalling three times its‘ current wontlly allowable; it
shall 'be shut in during that month and each succeedlng month

until the well is overproduced less than three times its current
monthly allowable.

"RULE RULE 16. The allowable a551gned to a well durlng any one

" month of a gas proration perlod in excess of the production for

the same wmonth shall be- applled against the overproductlon carrled
into such period in determlnlng the amount of overproductlon, if
any, which has not been compensated for.

~ RULE 17. The Commission may allow overproductlon to be
compensated for at a lesser rate than would: be the case if the
well were completely shut in upon a showing after notlce and
hearlna that complete shut in" of the well would result in
material damage to the well or reservoir.

RULE 18. The monthly gas production frem each gas well
shall be metered separately and the gas production therefrom
shall be reported to the Comm1551on on Form C-115 'so as to
reach the Commission on or before the 24th day of ‘the month
next succeedlng the month in whlch the gas was produced The
operator shall show on such report what dispostiion has been

made of the prodluced gas. :

RULE 19. Each purchaser or taker of gas shall submit a
report to the Commlss10n so as to reach the Commxssxon on or

‘bofore the 15th day of the month next succeeding the month in

which the gas was purchased or takén: — Such- repore ‘shall_be filed
on Form C-111 with the wells being listed in the same order as
they are listed on the o0il proration schedule.

RULE 20. Failure to comply with any prcvision of these
rules shall result in the immediate ‘cancellation of allowable
assigned to the affected well. No further allowable shall be
assigned until all rules and regulations have been complied with.
The becretary—Dlrector shall notify the operator of the well and
purchaser in writing of the date of allowable cancellation and
the reason therefor. '
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RULE 21. All transporters or users of gas shall file gas
well-connection notices with the Commission as soon as possible.

after the date of connhection.

RULE 22. Allowables to wells whose classification has
changed from oil to-gas or from gas to oil as the result of
a gas-liguid ratio test shall commence on. the first day of
the month following the month ih which such test was reported,

provided that a plat (Form C-102) showing the acreage dedicated

to the well and the locatlon of all wells on the dedlcated
acreage has been filed.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling
to or completed 'in the Double L-Queen Pool or in the Queen
formation within one mile thereof are hereby app;oved, that
the operator of “any well hav1ng an unorthodox location shall

'notlfy the appropriate district office ‘of the Commission in
. Writing of the name and location of the well on or before
- August 1, 1971. :

(2) That all operators shall, prior to August 1, 1971,
file with the Commission Form C-102 for each well show1ng the
acreage dedicated to the well.

'DONE .at Santa Fé, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-

above designated.

SO
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NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
EXAMINER HEARING
WEDNESDAY, MAY 27, 1970

CASE 4352

APPLICATION OF JACK L. McCLELLAN FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW QUEEN GAS POQL, CHAVES COUNTY
NEW MEXICO

Acreage In requested new pool {s designated as follows:

Township 15 South, Range 29 East -
Section 11: SE/4
Sectlon 12: SW/4
Section 13: NW/4
Section 14: E/2
Section 23: NE/4 and SW/4

Jack L. McClellan requests the creatioiv of 2 New Queen Gas Pool based on evidence that the producing pay in the Jack
L. Mcclellan, Patrick Federal Welil No. 1, is not connected to or in communication with the producing Queen oil reser-
voirs fn either the Douh!e L Péol or the Sulimar Queen Pool,

After reviewing the avail le data, f 8 an opin!on the Queen gas and oil reservoirs in this area‘are a series of echelon
type shoreline sand deposite separated by areas of no pomsity. Edch separal Feservoir hds its distinct individual
characteristics. The Double L and Sulimar Queen Oil Pools exhibit gas-oil and oil-water contacts. The top of the
Queen in the Continental Oxl Company, Means Well No. 1, Section 28, Township 14 South, Range 30 East, is approxi-
mately 100 feet below the oil-water contact in the Double L Field and is gas producm(e. The Jack L. McClellan; Pat-
rick Federal Well No. .1, located: ‘West and appmximately equidistant from both the Double L and Sulimar Fields, is
structurally high to tbese’pools and produces dry gas. There has been no change in the’ reservoir pressure in the
Palrick Well since complétion in Septemx.er, 1967. In our opinion, ‘a pinch out occuris up dip’along tte West boundary
of the Double L Field. Cross secﬁous prepared | In the area and supported by avallabl’ gj;re a.nalysls indicate two pro—
duclng members of the Queen formaﬁon and in all ‘probability small gas caps e:dsted mitially in both membets. - The
limited core data: ava.!lable suggests a toss of poms!ty up dip from the main axis of the reservoir where the measursd
porosities are 30% of bulk volume, and permeabilities are reported in excess of two darcies. The reservoir crode
oil was saturated at init{al conditions, and the bubble point, using empirical data, was pm)ected to be 640 psig.

“ The reservoir prersure performa.nce in both the Sulin‘ and Double L Pools is s ::xhxbnt 5. Pressures in'the
Sulit?ar Pool are declinix’.g rapidly. The injtial p_r’;ssures in the Double L. Field repoiitd o lwnmgly_qne
Ww&ﬁm of the Patrick Federal Well, were considerably highér than the original calculated

bottom ck Well, In many cases the currenf obse‘—ﬁﬂ'r'e?ervoir pressures in wells in the
Double L Pool are now 180 to 250 pounds less than the current reservoir pressure in the Patrick Federsl Well No. 1.

To substant!ate that separahon actually exlsts between the Jack 1. McClellan, Patnck Federal Well-No. 1, and the
Doub!e L Queen Pool, the app!icant requested of Mr. Bill Gréssett of the New Me)uco 01\ Conservation ‘Commission,
Artesia, and reﬂalved app val to eonduct reservoir pressure drawdown, resewolr pressure buildup and’ intetference
tests] Thet 7 ; p in the’ Dalport Ou Corporatlon
Sunset Federal Well No : ck: Federa! Well No.. 1. - Apres-
) ¢ ' Patrick ng}_in ggniugc_g!on with an. inte¥ference test on the Sunset Federal
Well No. 1._ The ‘results of these tests ‘are included in the Exhibits, The results undlca:e that the Dalport 'Gil Corpor-
aﬂon, Sunset Federal Well No. 1, ‘continued to build with no eﬂ'ect on the Patrick ‘Well and, conversely, when the
Patrtck Well was produced on a five day drawdown test, the Sunset Well continuéd to build and irdicated no effects of

interference or communicauon.

P

Addlt;onal items of interest and ef significance is the comparison of the gas analysis of the produced gas from the
various wells. It is interesting to note that in the case of both the Jack L. McClellan, Patrick Federal Well No, 1
and the Continental Oil Company, Means Well No. 1; both of which, in the applicants opfn'ion, are dry gas wells,
the BTU content is signmc._ntly lower than the BTU values of the associated gas produéed from wells in the oil reser-
voirs.: A major gas transmlsslon pipeline company is contemplating laying a line to this area to purchase the high

* nitrogen contert gas, " The economics of the pipeline dictate thai sufficieni volumes of gas'be available for delivery
and the applicant desires the establishment of & New Queen Gas Pool to make available the additional volumes of gas
to ma.ke the entry of the line to this area an economic possibility. Other activity relevant to this application, is the
success that operators have had in squeezing off the upper member of the Queen pay in the Rob Well. The gas-~oil
ratios have been reduced measurably.

‘In summary, fe !s the appllcant's opinfon, based on supporting evidence, that the Queen Pay in the Patrick Federal

" Well No. 1, is not fn commimication with either the Sulimar or Double L Pools and that with the establiShmént of a
New Gas Pool and gas well allowables, production from the Patrick Federal Well No. 1 would not dissipate reserveir
energy from the existing producmg ofl pools, ‘It is the opinion that both the Double L and Sulimar Queen Pools are
exh!bitlng depletion type pmducing characteristics, and the reservoir pressures can only be maintained by the inject-
fon of extraneous flulds. The applicant respectfully requests that a New Gas Pool designation be established with each
gas well located on a standard unit contalning 160 acres, more or less, consisting of a governmental quarter section.
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ESTIMATED F LUID ANALYSIS
DOUBLE L AND SULIMAR POOLS
CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

Ralph 'H. Viney & Associates
Engineering Consultants

Without the benefit of laboratory 'an'alyms of the reservoir fluids in

both f1e1ds, the characteristics were estimated using reported gas-oil ratios '

and ¢rude oil gra,v1t1es

- The results reported by Humble Oil and Refining Company on their
DeSmet Well No. 1 and Lusk Well No. 1 were considered separator -measure-
ents. A correctmn factor of 15% was used to allow for gas volumes lost:

'in stérage tanks.

Gas-0il Ratios

DeSmet No. 1 .
Lusk No. 1

Ave rage

Estimated Solutmn Gas-0il Ratio
(159.5 x 1.15)

Specific Gravity of Produced Gas

'Reservoir Teinperature
(Sunset Federal No. 1)

Stock Tank Oil Gravity at 60° F.
Estimated Bubble Point
Estimated Formation Volume Factor

Estimated Reservoir Oil Viscosity
(Beals Correlations)

163 cubic feet/barrel
156 cubic feet/barrel

159.5 cubic feet!/barrel

 182.4 cubic feet/barrel

1.13 (Ai? = 1.0)
IC}} —./'7

87° F.
35.5° API
640 psig (1)

1.10 barrels/barrel (1)

3. 30 centipoises (2)

(1) California Research Corporation Properties of Natural Hydrocarbon

Mixture of Gas and Liquid Nomographs.

(2) Beal, Chew and Connally Oil Viscosity Charts.
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INTERFERENCE TEST AND RESERVOIR
LimiT TestT: MAY 4° - 14,71970.
JACK L. McCLELLAN - PATRICK “#1
DALPORT Q1L CORP. - SunseT #1

For Jack L. McCLELLAN

‘MIDLAND, TEXAS




BOX 4128 L OALS, SenAl PHO. MU 2.2762
79701 : .

May 22, 1870

MR. Jack L. McCLELLAN
P. 0. Box 848 -
RosweLL, NEw MeExico 88201

RE: INTERFERENCE TEST AND RESERVOIR
LiMiT TeEst - MAaYy 4-14, 1970..
JACK L. MCcCLELLAN = PATRICK #1 -
DALPORT O1L CORP. - SunstET #1
'DEAR SIR?Y ’
InN AcCoRDANCE WlTH INSTRUCTIONS FROM MR. RALPH VINEY AND
WiTH THE APPROVAL OF YOUR OFFICE CAPTIONED TESTS WERE<PERFORMED 'AND
RESULTS -INCLUDED ‘HEREIN. THE DATA'-I'S ALL REPORTED'IN' ‘TABULAR FORM o
AS MR. VINEY WANTED TO PLOT THE CURVES IN HIS OWN WAY FOR ‘PRESENTATION
AT THE HEARING.

THE ABOVE TESTS WERE CONDUCTED USING PROPER TECHNICAL AND
PRACTICAL PROCEDURES. THE BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE INSTRUMENTS WERE AMERADA
TYPe RPG-3 GAUGES. THESE WERE IN GODD CALIBRATION AT STARTY OF TESTS ' -k
AND WERE STILL IN GOOD CALIBRATION AT TERMINATION OF THE Je3. : ’

.. Tuc Static BOTTOM FHOLE PRESSURE TesTs, UNDER V., VI., & VIIL.
WERE ALL TAKEN WITH THE SAME |NSTRUMENT (#109) IN ORDER TO INDICATE, AS
CORRECTLY AS POSSIBLE, THE TRUE RELATIVE WELL paessunas ALsO, THE STATIC .
BOTTOM HoLE PRESSURE OF THE PATRICK #1, WiITH TRUS INSTRUMENT, CHECKS THE T R e
B.H.P. OF 656 PSI MEASUKED WITH INSTRUMENT (#102) AT THE €ND OF THE 48 nR. g . -
BUILD-UP AT EXACTLY 656 psi. THIS SHOULD ALSO VERIFY GOOD CALIBRATION. ; . -

AT NO TIME DID ANY EVIDENCE OF COMMUNICATION APPEAR 1IN fat‘résrs. R
TH|s CAN READILY BE OBSERVED BY EXAMINING THE DATA. 'PRESENTED. ToO- soms, TRE S IR
MAXIMUM SHUT~IN BOTTOM HOLf PRESSURES WOULD BE AN lNDICATlON OF COMMUNICATION. ' : -
'THE PATRICK #1 HAD A PRESSURE oF 669 Pst AT THE START OF THE TESTS, WHEREAS
THE SUNSET #1 HAD A FINAL SHUT IN PRESSURE OF 659 PSI. ORDINARTLY,  IN ANY : S
GIVEN AREA, BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE 15 USUALLY A FUNCTION OF DEPTH. TH1S wWOULD ' E .
GIVE EACH WELL THE SAME VIRGIN PRESSURES AT A COMMON DATUM POINT. THE PATRICK : )
#1 HAS BEEN A SHUT-IN GAS WELL, WHEREAS THE SUNSET #1 HAS BEEN ON PRODUCTION =
FOR A SHORT WHILE AND COULD EASILY L0SE 10 Ps!I IN BoTroM HoLt PRESSURE. In > c
OTHER WORDS, THIS SMALL PRESSURE D1FFERCNTIAL WOULD NOT INOGICATE CONTINUITY
OF THE RESERVOIR. :

] TRUST THAT THESE TESTS WERE;‘CONDUCTED AND THE DATA PRESENTED TO
YOUR SATISFACTION. | DO APPRECIATE THE OPPORTUNITY OF BEING ABLE TO DO THIS
FOR YOU.

YOYRS VERY TRULYS;

Lre

: HEL/v . | , .

§ HARR LEGENDRE
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"DATE & TIME

'BOX ‘4125

PHO. MU 2.2762

INTERFERENCE TEST AND RESERVOIR
CCLrMrT TeEST - CHAVES Co., N.M,

JACK?L- MCCLELLAN - PATRICK #1 - WILDCAT
DALPORT Q1L COrRP. - SUNSET #1 - DousLE L FieLDd

BHP @ £1940 - psic

PATRIC

K #1  SONSeT #1

REMARKS

5-4-70
12:40 PM

1:35 PM -

2:30 PM

5:7-70,,

12:15 PM

1:05 PM
"1:35 PM
2:00 PM
2:30 PM

3:00 (M

5-9-70
7:05 PM
1:30 PM
2:30 PM

5-10-70
1:20 PM
2:20 PM
3:00 -PM.
3:35 pM

5-12-70
3730 PM
5:15 PM
5:40 PM
6:10 PM

669

669

669
669
669
669
669

497

481

467

458
458
458

656

618

i 650-

C B50...

; 650
; 650
| 650

© 650

. 654
! 654
" 656
. 656
. 656

1659

BOMB ON BOTTOM IN SUNSET #1, WiTH WELL FLOWING ..

OoN A 19/64" apy. CHOKE AT RATE of 121 8sus. /DAY

BomB ON BOTTOM IN PATRICK #1, WITH WELL SHOT IN

(SEvVERAL MoNnTHS)
Frowing BHP iN SUNSET #1, CLOSE WELL IN FOR
BuiLp-up (SEE INDIVIDUAL WELL DATA FOR DETAILS)

PuLL BOMB - SUNSET #1

BoMB-BACK ON BOTTOM - SUNSET #1.
PULL BOMB - PATRICK #1

Bowma 2Ack oNIBCTTOM - PATRICK #1

il

" OPEN PATRICK #1 T0 FLOw ThRousH 2" CRiviCAL FLow 77

PROVER Wi1TH 5/8" ORIFICE PLATE. (See INDIVIDUAL
WELL DATA FOR DETAILS)
PATRICK #1 FLOWING CLOSE TO 4 MMCF PER DAY RATE

PuLL BoMB - SuNseT #1 (48 HR. RUN)

BOME BACK ON BOTTOM - SUNSET #1 (WiTH 24 HR. CHART)
PaTrRICK #1 FLOWING AT RATE oF 3626.8 MCF/DAY

PuLL BOMB - SunseT #1

BoMB BACK ON BOTTOM - SUNSET #1

PutL BoMB - PATRICK #1 ;

BOMB BACK ON BOTTOM ~ PATRICK #1 - wei v FLOWING
AT RATE OF 3611.7 MCF/Day

PULL BOMB FOR CND OF TEST - SUNSET #1

PuLL soMs - PATRICK #1

BoMB BACK ON BOTTOM - PATRICK #1

Crose Patsrcx #1 1N fFOR 48 HR. BuiLb-upP TeEST, FLow
RATE AT SHUT-IN WAS 3595 MCF/Dav. {SEE INDIDIDGAL
WELL DATA FOR DETAILS)

PuLL BoMB - PATRICK #1 - EnD OF TEsT

o5 s i b



BOX 4125 PHO. MU 2.2762

“Jack L. McCLELLAN
PATRICK #1 - WiLbCAT e
SW/4 SEc. 12 - T155 - R29F ~
CHAvESs® COUNTY, NEw MEX1co

. QUEEN"SAND - PERFORATED INTERVAL 1964 - 1985
PROOUCTION - DRY Gas

[ND|V|DGAL WELL DATA During lgTERFERENtE TEST AND RESERVOIR LIMIT TEST
May 4, 1970 - Mav 14, 1970

S - ELAPSED BHP @ #1940
‘DATE & TIME TIME - HoURs PSIG REMARKS
‘ (SHut In} ‘—_' ~
5-4.70 . ' , - : i
<1.:35 PM - 0:00 6B6Q- .-  -BOMB-GN BOTTOM - DWT: T. PR. 628 PSI, C. PR. 628#
‘ o (WELL SHUT IN.FOR SEVERAL MONTHS) i
71:50 669 PuLL BOMB To CHANGE CHART -
72:25 © 669 BoMB BACK ON BOTTOM
5-7-710 72:55 669 OPEN WELL, FLOWING THROUGH 2" CRITICAL FLOW
2:30 PM A PROVER WITH 5/8" Ori¢)ce PLATE, THROUGH cAsING.
5-7-70 (FLowing) . '
2:30 PM . 0:00 665 OPEN WELL on 2" X 5/8" CRITicaL FLow PROVER
. 0:30 - 497 WELL FLOWING :
1:00 _495 DITTO
2:00 492 "
4:00 490 "
8:00 489 "
12:00 486 ‘ "
16:00 486 "
24:00 481 "
36:00 473 "
48:00 471 "
60:00 47C "
71:15 467 RATE 3611 MCF/DAY - Purt 8OMB, DID NOT SHUT
‘ _WELL 1IN, B
73:00 467 BOMB BACK ON BOTTOM WITH NEW CHART, WELL FLOWING
85:00 466 - WELL FLOWING
97:00 465 oITTO
109:00 459 "
121:00 453 "
122:45 458 RATE 3595 MCF/DAY - PuLL Bows WITHOUT CLOSING
- 'WELL IN.
123:15 458 BOMB BACK ON BOTTOM WITH NEW CHART,
5- 12 70 1223:45 458 CLOSE WELL IN FOR BUiLp-Up TEST.

B IO PM . (SEE FOLLOWING PAGE foR BuiLp-up DaTA.)
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1.
BOX 4125 PHO. MU 2-2762 .

JACK. L, MCCLELLAN

PATRICK #1 =~ WILDCAT

sw/4 Sec: 12 - T155 - R2%E

CHAVES. COUNTY, New MeEXIcCO

48 HR. BUILD-Up TEST AFTER FLOW TEST

" EuaPsED BHP @ +1940

DATE & TIME TIME - HOURS PSIG - REMARKS

~ 6-14-70 (ShuT IN) : , ‘

©e:toPM 0 0:00 458 WELL FLOWING AT RATE of 3595 MCF/DAY; cLOSE
Co R WELL IN FOR BUiILD-uP TEST 5
1:00 628 . WELL CLOSED IN ‘ o
2:00 633 DITTO .
3:00 635 o ‘ ;
4:00 638
6:00 641 " :
8:00 644 "
10:00 647 N
12:00 649 " @
14:00 650" .
16100 652 "
18:00 653, " :
20100 655 "
24:00 656 "
27:30 657 "
29:15° 657 "
30:00 - 852 mo ‘
32500 653
36:00 653 "
38:00 654 "
40:00 655 "
44:00 655 " , ]
48:00 656 " _ END OF TEST =~ PuLL BOMB.

R M o] A o 4P




L A b P

; : , v o BOX 4125 PHO. MU 2.2762
b o DALPORT O1L CORPORATION

SunseT #1 %

CouBLE L FIELD

SE/NE Stc. 12 - T155 - R29E
CHAVES CouNTY, New MEXICO

QUEEN SAND ~. PERFORATED lNTLRVAL 1918 83; 1920- 92«
PRODUCTION = OIL

lNDlV!DUAL WELL DATA DURING lNTERFERENCE TEST AND RESERVOIR LIMIT TEST
MAY 4, 1970 - May 14, 1970

ELapsep = BHP @ +1§40

DATE’ & fIME - TIME ~ HOURS PSIG: _REMARKS
,2:30"PM © o 70:00 618 : FLOWING BHP, WELL FLOWING AT 'RATE OF . 121 BOPD
i , = r on 19/B4" ADJ. CHOKE, CLOSE WELL IN FOR BUILD-UP.
0:30 620 WELL SHUT 1IN :
1:00 622 . DITTO
C2E00 623 " N
4:00" 624 - "
8100 631 "
12:00° 632 . S
16:00 636 -
20:00 637 e
28:00 639 "
36:00. 643 . "
- 44:00 645 - "
52:00 646, "
60:00 648
5-7- 70 69:45 650 " - PULL BOMB TO CHANGE CHART
12 15 PM
5—7-70 : K :
1:05 PM: 70335 650 . BACK ON BOTTOM WITH NEW CHART.
: 93:00 651 WELL SHUT IN
117:00 654 DITTO
: 129:60 656 " .
5-10-70 141:30 656 PULLED 8OMB - BACK ON BOTTOM WITH NEW CHART.
1:30 PM ~
153:30 656 WELL SHUT IN.
165:30 656 DITTO
: 177:30 659 " .
5-12-70 189:30 659 " - ENp of TEST - PULL BOMB.
3:30 £M
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304 5. PECOS

HSLAND, TEEAS

PHO. MU 2.2762

BOX 4125
BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE RECORD

SR s ik n s a o, P R AL e ek

NPERATOR JACK L. McCLELLAN FIELD. WiLpcar
BATE 5-14.70 WELL Parrick #1
; i - [GRAPHIC PRESENTATION . .. .. .. ik
WELL DATA g B - : i g g G- L ATRAZE Sl Ay i
Statis | SHUT IN 48% ugs. :
Tg Prew 6087 DWI Cog. Prews 6087 DWT
Depth Pressure Gradient i3
Feet PSI PSI/Ft.
SURFACE 608 s
1000 629 .021 &
1968 (3) 656 .028
DATUM i
E :

Tewp. @ 1968 Fe. = 87  Degrees F.

Top of: Fluid NONE REC.Water NONE RECORDED ’

Last BH. Test No pREV ouBHP

BHP Change

et

Chart No. 15631 Inst. No. 108

-

Depth - Feet

Run By HEL

WELL INFORMATION

1‘1,

Elevation - pr 3808 GR
Datum +1940 Csg. Perf. 1964-1985

Formaticn QUEEN SAND
Packer @ SN. @

Bottom of Tubing 2" @ 1855' (0.F.)_

Maximum Safe Test Depth 1968

FOOT NOTES

. Extrapolated Pressure

2. Hit Obstruction )

3. Self Compensating Element (No. Tewp. Correction)
4. Corr. for Temperature

5. Corr. for U-Tube Effect

BHP - PSIG
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304 S. PECOS PHO. MU 2.2762

BOX 4125
BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE RECORD

7 OPERATOR___DALPORT OiL CORPORATION FIELD__ DOUBLE L ‘ _
5-10-70 _ SUNSET #1
’ : DATE. S ~WELL
: WELL DATA ; s
i. i suts SHUT IN 142 HRs. : : ’
: ¢ Tbg. Press.  9OF Csg. Press. :
F_ S ; Depth ’ mm Gradient i 2ET 2] : E : i:
£ Feet - PSI PSI/Ft. HHHTHHIRE : T
: i S o ‘ e
% SURFACE 95 » PN ‘
© 00 175 026 , HHHHE ‘ o
e 1000, . 316 .353: o : ' T -+ ; N
1500 493 .354 T Ht i ]
1952 (3) 656 .361 HE N H i
DATUM } : HHHHH £
i ;‘. H %é' 11) i
= A + A |
¢ [ES , ti HHHE HHHES
- ‘ Temp: @1952 F.. = 87 Degrees F. H ; ]j'
! Topof: Fluid 377 Water *NONE RECORDE : i i
, ! LastBH Test -No PREV., BHP « H : : HHTREH :
¢ BHP Change ' : S H : ] T j
¢ Chart No. 15628 Inst. No. 109 _’j H it E
©  Run By AEL a 33 i
v (=} : 5
F: < . 3 5 3 ]
‘ ¥JATER IN BOMB TRAP : HHEHHH HEHE
i o
[ WELL INFORMATION
’ HEHHHHT: 1!
Elevation = DF 3892 GR : HHBHHHE Y HHE
Datum 1-1940 Csg. Perf. 1978-1983; FHH : HHHYE H He
1990-1992% ' HH HHHHE
Formation QurenN SAND HH
Packer @ ] SN. @
Bottom of Tubing 2" FUif @ 1952 (0.f.) H
Maximum Safe Test Deoth 1952"
FOOT NOTES E
1. Extrapolated Pressure LTI o
2. Hit Otziruction
3. Self Compensating Element (No. Temp. Oofru(ion) . 4
4. Corr. for Temperature HTHH
$. Corr. for U-Tube Effect 1137 1 H 3 H ’

BHP - PSIG
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304 S. PECOS ‘PHO. MU 2.2762
BOX 4125 ’
BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE RECORD
: ck L. ¢
-? OPERATOR. Ja ‘K L. McCLELLAN FIELD SUL I MAR
; 5- 4-" = tan
DATE. 14-10 ] WELL. Lisa "A 2
: WELL DATA bl B i :
Status SHUT' IN 80 ‘HRs. :
; Tbg. Press. 247§ Csg. Press. HHH ‘ Fi
: Depth Pressure Gradient : o
' " Feet Psl PSI/Ft. i = :
i SURFACE 247 H]
500 250 ..006
1000 255 010
1500 - 260 .010 FH
1976 (2 & 3)267 .0i5
1993 (1} 270 (.360) esT : T ;
Datum 5 T i
? kEE., 3 il : S ]“l
E “Temp. @ o Ft. = Degrees F. it
: Topof: Fluid ¥1963  Water NONE RECORDED
f Last B.H. Test NO prREV. BHP -
¢ BHP Change - ‘ “3‘ s ,
Chart No. 15629 Inst. No. ~ 109 _’: : ErreEEingas
Run By HEL 8- H it
%XCALCULATED - OfiL ;N BOMB TRAP. ] :
)
WELL INFORMATION o2
Elevation DF__ 3933 GR A -
Datum #1940  Csg. Ped. 1972 - 1979 i - 1
Formation QUEEN SAND 2
Packer @ SN. @ e
Bottom of Tubing 2" EUE @ 1961°
Maximum Safe Test Depth 1976
FOOT NOTES
1. Extrapolated Pressure HHH
2. Hit Obstruction
3. Sell Compensating Element {No. Temp. Correction) saxy
4. Corr. fsr Temperature paszs 31
5. Corr. for U-Tube Effect 14 H T
BHP . PSIG
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Volumetrlc gas equivalent of a top allowable 0il well

producing at dissolved gas-oil ratio (335 SCF/bbl.)

V-(Q“rres)(psc FLE%) (3)(8o)(5.61)

‘ Where Q=75 8/D
~ Tsc=60%F
Tres—80 F (eq+)

Pres=745 psta (at +1940 faat

(h

!

r
1]

S )
1]
-

| Psc=15,02 psia
 z=0iods
B,=1.07 (est)
27 gt et

= 22.. 145
v=(75) ( )(15 02)(-r9}‘§—)(1 07)(5 61)

V=23 Mcf/D

| BEFORE EXAMlNER Utz
Ol/L CO/NSERVAIION CC)MMISS!ON

oy L/
Lieoo . EXHIBIT NO.
e, —
CASE NO._< & &




, Value of an acre-f‘oot ‘of oil and

r ‘ an acre-foot of gas in the Double "L" Pool
0il value per acre-’-f‘oot=(7758)(poi*osity)(l-—Sw)(-B-l‘o—_-)(Rec‘overy efficiency)(oil value)
" | porosity =24%
Sw - =30% est
Bo] =1,07 est
Recovery ef‘f1c1ency-30% (est, primary + secondary)
0il value * %3 10/578

0il value per acre-foot=(7758)(0.24)(1-0, 30)(—1-—)(0.30)-(3.10)
%_u_QQ per acre-—f‘oot

R I " Gas value per ascre-foot= (43 560)(por031ty)(1-8w)(&)( )(l)(Recov By ef‘f‘1c1ency)@svalue)
IR S I porosnty ‘ =244, :,
gt S =30% est

oot Tse _ '60°F_ i
R : Tres =80°F g
S | ; Pres =745 psia i
G Psc =15,02 psia :
o Z =0,949
: Recovery ef‘f‘xcaency-—85%
i{—r»‘y : : Gas value =0,07%/Mnr (60% Nitrogen)
A , ;
: £ -
X i 520y (_745_ 0,07 e
Gas vaide per acre f‘oot (43 560) (0, 24)(1-0, 30)(540)(15 02)(-0—&-9)(0 85) (a=L 000)
=822 per acre-foot !
|
V. o re-fo f oi = 1100 = 50
Value of one acre—f‘oot of gas 22

TR RN PP

’ BEFORE EXAMINER UTZ
OIL CONSERVATION C\)MMISSION
Coee L EXHIBIT NO.

| CASE NO._ A '
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Recommended Provisions:

1.

: 6.

Recommended Spécial Pool Rules
Double "L" Pool .
Humble 0il & Refining Company

40-Acre spacing for oil wells, with wells to be located noticloser than |
330 feet to the boundary of a governmental quarter-quarter sectnon or lot,
nor closer than 660 feet to the nearest well producnng From the same pool,

160 -Acre’ spacxng for: gas wells, with wells to be located not closer than 660
feet to the boundary of a governmental quarter-quarter section or lot, nor
closer than 1320 feet to the nearest well producing from the same pool.-

A gasiWell to be def:ned as a well produrlng with a gas-oil’ ‘ratio in excess
of 100,000 cu. ft./bbl,

The perialty gas-oil ratio for oil wells to be 2000 cu.ft, /bgl.

“Allowable gas well productlon to be based on oil zone w1thdrawals usnng a
, formula“similar to that adopted for the Blu1tt—Sdn Andres_Associated Pool.
Recommended values of the oil-formation volume factor, disstlved: ga"onl
ratio and gas deviation factor for use in the wnthdrawal formula ar -
lated below as a function of reservoir pressure. A semi-annual bottomhole
pressure requirement is recommended for all oil and gas wells (by pressure
bomb or sonic fluid level). A 24-hour shut-in period and pressure datum
of +1930 feet subsea are also recommended.

These rules be made temporary for a period of 1 yéar.
Estimated Double "L" Fluid Properties
Bs R 7

f Pressure —s e A
700 1,066 335 0.950
600 1,061 328 0,956
500 1,056 313 0.963
» 400 . 1.051 298 0.970
E 300 1.045 282 0.977
200 1,038 267 0.984
100 1,031 257 0.991

BEFORE E)(AM|NER UTZ
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
EXHIBIT NO [

'; ‘ . ’ 8 (’ <
: ' \ Chst nO.__ XS 2 -

% ; : . ; ‘ i&;
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B P {
KELLAHIN AND FOX
ATTORNEYS AT LAW ‘- ~ ¢ P
’ B4t EAST SAN FRANCISCO wsﬂ\‘s‘_;'ﬁ' - .
;zsac:;‘wé:g::;;fum , POST OFFiCE 80X 1769 oy TELEPHONE s82-4315 ,
. SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO 87601 - AREa CODE 505
‘1 o -
April 6. 1970 .
!
i
7/ ./ :
/ / L S . -—
Az’ T e Z

0il Conservation Comnission

state of New Mexico s - 4 ‘
p. 0. Box 2088 ‘ : ;
santa Fe, New Mexico » ;

Re: Jack L ‘McClellan

Gentlemen:

please set a hearing date ‘for the enclosed épplicati.on of Jack L. McClelian
for creation of a new gooi for gas production, Chaves €ounty. New Mexico.
or in the alternative, for the estaplishment of pool rules for the
Sulimar and the pouble L Queen Pools, Chaves and Do Counties, New — s
Mexico, and advise us of the date of hearinZ. ’ . o

Yours very truly: |
Jason W. Kellahin
jwks 3h é :
cc: Mr. Jack L. McClellan !
Enclosures: Oxiginal and . two of application. ‘ :

¢

DOCKEY HsNED

S SO AY=290

| DOCKET MAED O ;W -
_ | Date -/}0/70 DmeL,#//?/ZD

-
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HISTORY:
Case7#4352'was an application~of Jack L. McClellan for

» creation of a new gas pool in T-lS—S, R—29—E Chaves County

or, the establlshment of spe01ql DOOl rules for two ex1st1ng
pools in Chaves county, provxdlng for the classification of
oil and gas wells and the es;abllshment of spading units and

an alldcition formula for both 0il & gas wells.

The'aréa;fthen in guestion, is shown on Commission Exhibit 1.

Testlmony ‘and évidence presented at a hearing before Commission
Ekaminef-glvis A. Utz May’ 27, 1970 indicated that a permiability
or porosxty barrler existed along the near west margin of the

Double'n pool and between the Double L . & Sullmar\PDOLS.

As a result of the hearlﬂg, the Suble-Queen Gas Pool was
createdsin the SW/4 “gection 12 & NW/4 “Secuoion 13,1T-15-S,

R-29-E,

0+u)¢tﬂ Yhe Deuble L A Seble soo)s

_'[ Subsecuert o orlg. hearing, wells: completed in and neacx supposed

ba“rler cast doubt as to its existence.

3ecause’ these completions a ye study was made. Results indicated
e
‘f) . this case should be reopened, new evidence heard, original

conclusions re—evaluated.

- Aan L
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Intent of this hearing.

To establish if the classical reservoir pattern, gas
cap updip, oil in middle, water down @dip in strat trap

reservoir exists in double L aréa.

And if So} to suggest‘eStablishment of an associated

gas/o1l pool and special pool rules classifying oil & gas

wells, setting up spacing and well location requirekéhts

“and an allocation formula.

Testimony & discussion of exhibits.

s L N v oS AR L

N

L a e A el ra sy Ak i .. o




MAP AREA AROUND SULIMAR, DOUBLE L & SUBLE QUEEN GAS POOL

(1) Pools outlined in color

# (2) Wells identified as to ownership, lease name, # P - .
v {(3) Wells outside 3 pools have prod. fm. or show identified - ... /- i
: (4) Ps&A wells show TD ‘ i
v ((5) Any last minute changes) '

~a——

N

EXHIBIT 1




\

‘Same base map, Structure contour top Q, not Q pay to as it
varies as much as 10 feet.
(Note Anhy & Dolo zone at top pay)
Shows line of X Sections A-A' & B-B'
Snows GOR by color code
Separatlon Double L, Sulimar, Dry holes N&W Sulimar, water
S & E, Prod. horizon 40-50 ft hlgher 1n Sulimar
Point out significant wells & ‘=
JLM Llsa B #1 CAOF 4,285 MCFD
JLM Patrick #1, CAOF 6,613 MCFD
JLM Patrick #2, CAOF 6 to 9 MMCFD
Luttrell 0il Co. St. #l CAOF, 714 MCFD
Corrinne Grace St. #2 est. 1 MMCFD + Gas shows in 26, 35 &
36-14-29 - .
Mo e e s CA//9/€7(C/ /7 o siedr  bacrier Frece
High GOR wells on up dlp side of pool.

e “'“ ca P
GOR lnformatlon-sneweag_cuo mlgratzng east.

Note chase well comp. 10-13' below Double L Ppay -

Note other shows NE & W showihg similar situation, oil down
dip, ‘gas up

EXHIBIT 2

" Dry holes on near east side of Double L were in ‘general

absolutely dry indicating to me that the oil. zone: generally
extends almost to the reservoir limits except p0551b1y ‘on the
south or north ends.

e:xLLOtE'we&&—compvubarr‘erﬁa-eaxaétermorigeuhearing.

EXHIBIT 2. (continued)
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A-A' & B-B'

? i. Shows fm top & pay top, tite stringer o
¢ , : : N
] N R R R
2. Show continuity of fm. N to S & E to W ST ’
i 3. Show perfs or dsts :
H »4“—-Logs~1n01caue421te “8€rin cer5m(but~do not-do”bomgocdna_gob_oﬁwlt) %‘ %
{ ’ i
51——Shew~structurﬁl L.position-GLVielts. P :
6. Gas-oil-water contacts? - V _ ?
7. Point out did not show poros1ty barrler between sunset &
Patrick’ as shown in original héaring.
EXHIBITS 3 and 4 ?
i —~M - 5405,, /})(’6}14&4 o 49’.'()- /-?/74)((/.9C/'
1. Under water sand dunes or banks & troughs.
,"u’/]-";A o //,7"-) féb
2. Reserv01r l;mlgs appear to’be-near 2° contour line.
‘ 3. Orlglngl sand bank, as cqntoured, covered area now inclgding %
L both 0il & gas zones g k
_ ] 4
3
EXHIBIT 5
-
g 5

R




In my opinion the Double L, Suble & Sulimar-Queen reservoirs
(= Ry [ SPPERTE S Sm SRty Sy

represent back reef, lagoonal type shallow water sand barks.

e gt amm—~ T TR,

Red sands and other continertal or near shore sediments were

e pn b

- - oy e e m—

moved into this area by wind and water action. Tidal currents

— b Crazy b\ sy - - - ;

currents of fresher water moving toward the sea to the south

© ——

or, other water currents, washed the sediments, building under

-~ —— L e

water sand banks similar to wind blown dunes. The currents

Oy

worked & reworked the sands, cleaning them, carrying off the
e L™ %WA.E —— U

finer material. This fine material and relatively un reworked
e S S S .-.,.: - . - S Vi inas

red sands wére deposited at ‘the margins of the banks. The
-——od o Y L e d [C Y -
pore spaces between these relatively unwashed edge sediments:
(% PPN ) G "fn_ " a—— <

‘

were likely smaller originally and therefore, the affect of

later or concurrent deposition of salt, anhydrite and dolomite

was to make the bank margins essentially impermiable.

i

Periods of decreased current activity and/or increased evaporation

resulted in the deposition of less porous & permiable zones- or
beds in the main body of the Queen pay sand. Such a tite

streak may be seen on Exhibits No. 3 & 4.

FV&E;Ihg'béfmfébilities & porosities, above and below the tite
zone(s), can result in off set wells producing non proportionate

volumes of fluids from the twoe zones, incréésing the difficulty

of making valid reservoir studies.
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It should also be noted that 90séiblé'poor cement jobs and
heavy frac jobs, may have broken down the tite zone, facilitating

the movement of fluids betweén the more porous zones.

Potential for Sale of Gas Well Gas

1. Ihdiéafions of ihéé;eSt'by Natural Gas Pipeline Co.
- at original hearing. |
2. ReceiQed a call from El Pasp:Ngtﬁral fequesting gas
well data this area.
3. Indications, unofficiél, fro@_Phillips fhat they might
be interested in fakingfgésjkell gas within a yeaf.

A figure of 240 MCFD/per well mentioned.

Conclusions

1. Suliﬁar-Queen Pool is sébéfgﬁéw}éserﬁéir with no
apparent extensive gas éép. Needs no special pool
rules at this time,

2. Suble-Queen‘Gas Pobl repfésénts a portion of gds cap,
up dip and in connécpion;wiéﬁ the Double’L-Queen~
Pool.

3. Double L reservoir is a comélex depositional featufe
which likely exhibits non'unfform migration of fluids
tg-& between wells. In my 6§ih16h there is no
impeimiable barrier on the near west side of the

Double L field separating the o0il from the gas.

o VU VR




4, The Suble-Queen Gas Pool should be abolished, the
v Double L-Queen Pool declared an associated Tegervoir
& expanded to take in the fOllowing described acreage

m

Section W/2 & w/2 E/2
Section 2. NE/4
SectiCn‘IZ: w/2, Sw/4 NE/4, wW/2 SE/4

.Secticn 13, NW/4

or
Section 1:  ww/4 g yso NE/4
Section 2. NE/4 .
Section 12: su/4 & w/z gy,
Séction 13: Nw/4
That in oréer to provige each opf*ator in the Double I,-
Queen aSSOciatéd pool an.dpportuhity to produce his

just & equitable share of 0il and/or gas under his

Aproperty, Special pool rules shou;d be established. .

READ RULES?
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AN DRAFT
! GMH/esr
f June 15. 19670 BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION coumasszow
: ‘ OF THE STATE OF NEW M
i IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING .
: CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION / B .
; COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR RECORDS CENTER .
; THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: :
- - ”~
= ’ D
: 'CASE No., 4352
Order No, R- @'521 /

NQMENCLATURE

APPLICATION OF JACK L. MCCLELLAN
FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW GAS POOL
OR, IN THE ALTERNATIVE, THE ESTAB-
LISHMENT OF POOL RULES FOR TWO

EXISTING POOLS CHAVES AND LEA "QV:A : : -
COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO. - L e
S ORDER OF THE COMMISSION -
e - - BY THE COMMISSION: | - ! =
This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on May 13 . 1912,
at Santa Fe, New Mexiro, before Examiner _Daniel S. Nutter . P

, NOW, on this day of _ June 1970, the Commission, a o
guorum belng present having con51dered the testlmony, ‘the record, i i f
and the recommendations of the. Examlnera and’ belng fully advised -
in the premises,

FINDS: , ; [

{1) That due public notice having been glven as requlred by
‘law, the Commission has jurlsdlctlon of this cause and the subject :
matter thereof. _ : i

(2) That the‘épplicant, Jack L. McClelién,iis the owner
and opérator of certaianélls in and near the bouble L-Queen and ;
Sulimar-Queen Pools, Chaves and Lea Counties, New Mexico. ‘

{(3) That the applicant seeks the creation of a new gas pool
for Queen production in Chaves County, New Mexico, comprising the

following-described acreage:

TOWNNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM

L T VAP

: Section 11: SE/4
Section 12: SwW/4
Section 12: NW/4
Section 14: /2
Section 23: NE/4 and SW/4
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CASE No. 4352

(4) That in the event te Commission finds a new gas pool

has not been discovered, applicant seeks, as an alternative, the

promulgation of special pules-for said Sulimar-Queen and Double L-

Queen Pools as separat¢ or as consolidated pools, including provi-

sions forthe classiffcation of o0il and gas wells, spacing and well
location requiremepts for oil and gas wells, and an allocation

formula for withdrawals by oil and gas gells. )
: ' : ' 11" ,p!r'ﬁﬂﬁ‘udal_

(5) Thatfthe Jack L. McClellan Patrrel—Federal Well No. 1,

, A Al Q‘o o o
Jllocated 660 feet from the Sewsh line and feet from the West -

13 | |
line of Section iaf Township 15 South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Chaves

5
County, New Mexico, having its top perforations at:égﬁ;?feét, has

T

discovered a .separate common source of supply which' should be desig

nated the Suble-Queen Gas Pool; that the vertical limits of said

pool should be the Queen formation

I E—— £

) 2 . C . w -
P e to fect—on—the—tog-of—tihre—aforesadd—Prtricie
[ e —_—

—=2; and that the horizontal limits of said pool

should be the\SW/4 of Seetion 12°and the NW/4 of Section 13,

Township 15 South, Range 29 East, NMPM, Chaves County, New Mexico.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
jinlated. : : .




‘guorum be:_ng present having considered the testimony, the record,

N

DRAFT

BEFORE THE OIL QQNSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO - ’ ‘

IN THE MATTER OF CASE 4352 BEING REOPENED

BY THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION UPON
1TS OWN MOTION TO GIVE ALL INTERESTED ‘
PERSONS AN OPPORTUNITY TO APPEAR AND

PRESENT 'EVIDENCE TO WHETHER THE £- &oae
AND__fae Bl - Rraers

POOLS, CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, ARE IN FACT
SEPARATE RESERVOIRS OR' ONE COMMON RESERVOIR.

¢ L&A CASE NO. 4352
Order No. R~-3981-A

ORDER OF THE 'COMMISSION

Y THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on June 30, 1971,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examlner Elvis A, Utz.

NOW, on this __ __day of \/ur 45‘/‘// , 1971, the Com'&ussion,

and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises, ‘ -

FINDS :
'(A]'.) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

‘matter thereof. :
(2) That _Order No. ﬂ-}_Lé_Z, dated _Q_?‘,‘fl . 19 £9 .
created the Wm Pool, Chaves County, New

A

Mexico, a

(3) That Order No ?zgg[ dated %ﬁ I1¥ . 1920..
2¢o. ~

A 2,
created the - G+t Pool, Chaves County, New Mexico,

iations therefeors

2 promuga
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(6) That while the said M { Q@gﬂ_{

—~—
R

i Pool is presently class1f1ed as _a-ga-s pool the evidence adduced

b - ‘

) ' indicates it is, in fact, an associated oil ang gai)reservozf%
1.7

(7) That the M_Z_'éam(__féew

Ratres—and—Regqulatioms—goverrrg——Sata~peeds should be abolished.

AT

e i

(8) That a new pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, classified

as an asscciated pool for the production c¢f oil and gas from the

formation and designated the Q&@

_le_&.«a‘;w M should be

created and Spec1al Rules and RegulatlonQ should be promulgated

*! therefor
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(40@.? That the reservoir characteristics of the subject pool
indicate that the gas area can be efficiently and economically
dralned and&developed on l60-acre spacing, and that the oil .
area.can be eff1c1ently and economlcally drained and developed
on 40-acre spacing.

l/o)ﬂ That the ‘reservoir éharacterls'tlt:S of the subject pool
presently: avallahle justify the definition of a gas well as a
well producing- w1th a gas- 11qu1d ratio of 30,000 or more cubic
feet of gas per barrel of liguid hydrocarbons o ~

(“}ﬁ That the reserv01r characterlstlcs of the subject pool
presently avallable justify the establishment of a ‘gas- 11qu1d B
ratio YTimitation of cubic feet of gas per barrel of liquid
hydrocarbons. °

L/’lﬁi}— That Semposawy special rules and regulations prov1d1ng
for '160-acre ‘'gaswell spacing and 40—acre oil well spacing should
be - )romulgated for the subject pool in. order to prevent, thp :
ecoromic loss cause? by the drilling of unnecessary wells avord
the ‘augmentation of risk arising from the drilling of an excessivel
number of wells, -prevent reduced recovery which might result from
the driiling of too few wells, and otherwise prevent waste and
protect corrélatfve rights.

\i 3}”— "'hat the L-emperu-ry special rules and regulatlons should
prov1de for the classification of a gas well as a well producing
with a gas- 11qu1d ratio of 30,000 or more cubic feet of gas per
barrel of liguid’ hydrocarbons and should provide ‘for a gas-

11qu1d ratlo -of 2000 cublc feet of gas per barrel of 11qu1d hydro—

carbons v

o e ‘ e Limits 3 £
o£;4096—to—L,'1n order to afford to the owner of each property
ln the pool the opportunity to produce his just and equitable
£hare of the oil or gas, or both, and for this purpose to use his
just and equitable share of the reservoir energy.

(/4*} ¥ That the temporzry special rules and regulations should
establish proration rules for gas wells in order to prevent waste
and protect correlative rights.
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3) That, effectxveAthc—date-of— Special Rules and

Regulatlons for the Double L-Queen,Pool, Chaves County, New
Mexico, are hereby promulgated as follcws

A TR W PV s

SPECYAL RULES AND - RLGULATIONS
“FOR THE,
DOUBLE L-QUEEV,POOL

§ RULE 1. ach well comnleted or recomoleted in the Double L-

} Queen Pool or in the Queen: formatlon within one mile theéreof,

. and not nearer to or within the limits of another desmgnated ST s
. Queen pool, shall be spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in ‘ ST
5 accordance with thé Special Rulés and Regulatlons ‘hereinafter ? v

Za set forth. ' :

RULE 2. ¢;$a) Each gas well shall be located on a standard
~unit contaxnlng 160 acres, more Qr 1es« substantlally in the
form of a square, which is a quarter %ection belng a legal
subdivision of the Unlted States Public Land Surveys.

e 2.0 e e

b) -Each oil well shall be“ located on a standard
unit contalnlng 40 acres, more or less, consisting of a govern~
mental quarter-quarter section. i ' ' '

e Wy B 1 e

. RULE.3. The- Secretary—Dlreotor of the COmmlSSlOn may grant
" an exception to the reguirements of Rule 2 (a) without notice and
hearing when an application has been filed for a non~standard SR
unit and the unorthodox size or shape of the unit is nécessitated '
by a variation in the legal subdivision of the United States ‘
Public Land Surveys, or the following racts ‘exist and the E
follow1ng prov1s1ons are - compl1ed with: : i

(a) The non-standard unit consists of quarter=quarter U
: ‘sections or lots that are contiguous by a common
R bordering side.

(b) The non-standard unit lies wholly w1th1n a
governmental quarter section and contalws less
acreage thaa a standard unit.

Sy Yt 65 iRt SR AN 1 s 1L s
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(¢) The applicant presents written consent in the
form of waivers from all offset operators and
from all operators owhing interestsin the
guarter section in which the non-standard unit
is situated and which acreage is not inclvded
in said non-standarxd unit.

(d8) 1In lieu of paragraph (c) of this rule, the
applxcant may furnish proof of the fact that
all of the aforesaid operators. were notified
by reglstered or certified- mall of his intent
to form such non-standard unit. The Secretary-
Director may approve the application if no such
operator has entered an objection to the forma-
tion of such non-standard unit within 30 days
after the Secretary-Director has received the
application. 4
RULE 4. Each well, o0il or gas, shall be located no nearer

than 330 feet to any quarter-quarter section line, except that

any well drilled in a known gas productive area shall be located
within 150 feet of the center of a quarter—quaruer sectlon.
~70 coco .
RULE 5. A well shall be}c13551f1ed as a gas well if it

has a gas—llquld ratio of J6e7€60 or more cubic feet of gas per

barrel of liguid uyu;un.a.;uuua.~“n well shall: bc«,las“‘"‘ﬁc‘! as an

0il well if it-has a gas-liguid ratio of less than ;33;000 cublc
feet of gas per barrel of liquid hydrccarbons. The “simultaneous
dedication of any acreage to an oil well and a gas well is
prohibited.

RULE 6, That the limiting gas-oil ratio shall be 2000
cubic feet of gas for each barrel of oil produced.

RULE 7. An oil well which %%éggacres dedicated to it
shall be permitted to ‘produce, (11 ~of gas determined by
multiplying the top unit oil allowable for the pool by the
limiting gas-liquid ratio for the pool. In the event there

is more than one 0il well on a 40-acre 0il proration unit, the
operator may produce the allowable assigned to the 40-acre unit
from the wells on the unit in any proportion.

N .
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’file with the appropriate district offide of the Commission a

'is to be tested.. Copies of the test schedule shall also be

A gas well shall be permitted to produce that amount
of gas obtained by multiplying the top unit oil allowable for
the pool by the limiting gas~liguid ratio for the pool and by
a fraction, the numerator of which is the number of acres
dedicated to the particular gas well and the denominator of
which is 40, In the event there is more than one gas well on
a l60-acre gas proration unit, the operator may produce the
amount of gas assigned to ‘the unit from the wells on the unit
in any proportion.

,RUiE'8.,wTh§;opgra§9;"9f each newly comoleted well shall

cause a gas-liguid ratio test to be taken-on the well upc..

recovery of all load oil frow the well, provided howaver, that

'in no event shall the test be commenced later than 30 days from

the daté of first production unless the well is connected to -a
gas-gatherlng fa011lty and is producing under a temporary gas
allcwable aSSLgned in accordance with Rule 11. Any well which
is shut in &hall be exempted from the gas-liquid ratio test
reguirement so long as . it remains shut in. The initial gas-
liguid ratio test shall be taken in the manner prescribed by.
Rule 9. If the gas-liguid ratio is o7 cubic feet of gas
per barrel of ligquid hydrocarbons, or’ more; the operator shall
not produce the well until beneficial use ¢ n be made of the gés.

- RULE 9. Gas-liquid ratlo tesbs sna 1l be taken on all wells
durlng the months of March of each year. The
initial -gas-liguiad . ratxo test shall sufflce as the first semi-
annual test. Tests shall 24-hour tests, being the final 24
hours of a 72-hour period dur:ng which the well shall be produced
at a constant normal rate of production. Results of such tests
shall be filed on Commission Form C-116 on or before the 10th
day of the following month. At least 72 hours prior to commence-
ment of any such'gas-liquid ratio tests, each operator shall '

sy et st e a4 e e s g

test schedule for its wells specifying the ‘time each of its wells

furnished to all offset operators. Commxssxon District super—
visors may grant exceptlonq to the. aoove ‘test reguirements where
it is demonstrated that wells produce no llqulds.
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Special tests shall also be taken at the requesti%‘
the Secretary-Director and may also be taken at the option of
the operator. Such special tests shall be taken in accordance
with the procedures outlined hereinabove, including notification
to the Commission and offset operators.

RULE 10. An initial shut—-in pressure test shall be taken
on each gas well and shall be reported to the Commission on
Form C-125.

RULE 11. Any well comoleued after the effective datc
of these rules shall receive an. allcwaole'bnly upon recelpt
by the aoﬁroprlate Commission district office of Commission
Forms C-104 and C-116, properly executed. The District Super-
visor of the Commission's district office is hereby authorized
to assign a temporary gas allowable to wells connected to asigas
transportation facility during the Lecovery of load o0il, which
allowable shall not exceed the number of cubic feet of gas obtained
by multiplying the aall/ top unit allowable for the ‘pool by the
limiting gas-liguid ratio for the pool.

RULE 12. Balancing dates shall be 7 o'clock a.m. January

. the first ahd 7 o'clock a.m. July the first, and the periods of

time bounded by these dates shall be gas proration periods.

_RULE —Any “gas well which has an underproduced status

Xe§
[(d]

as OL the end of a gas proration period shall be allowed to

Iy

carry such underoroduCulon Lorward into the next gas proration
periocd and may produce such underproduction in addition to the
allowable assigned during &uch succeeding period. Any allowable
carrled forward into a gas proration oerlod and remaining unproduced
at: the end of such gas proration period shall be cancelled.

RULE 14. Production during any iine month of a gas proration
period in excess of the aliowable assigned to a well for such
wonth shall be applied against the underproduction carried into
such perlod in determlnlng the amount of allowable, if any, to
be cancelled

"RULE_15. LAny’well which has an overproduced status as of
the end of a gas proration period shall carry such overproduction
forward into the next gas proration period, provided that such
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overproduction shall be compensated for during such succeeding
period. Any well which has not compensated for the overproduc-
e tion carried into a gas proration period by the end of such
proration period shall be shut in until such overproduction is
compensated for. If, at any time, a well is overproduced an
amount egualling three times its current monthly allowable, it
‘shall be shut in during that month and each succeeding month
until the well is overproduced less than three times its current
monthly allowable. '

:
P
o
g -

RULE 16. The allowable assigned to a well during any one
month of a gas proration period in excess of the productlon for
the same month shall be applied against the overproduction carried
into such period in determining the amount of overproduction, if
any, which has not been compensated for. ' : {u

RULE:17. The Commission may allow overproduction “to be : i
compensatéd for at a lesser rate than would be the case if the ‘
well were 'completely shut in upon a showing after notice and
hearing that complete shut in of the well would result in
material damage to the well or reservdir.

RULE 18. The monthly gas production from each gas well
" shall be metered separauely and the gas production therefrom
shall be reported tothe Commission.on Form C-115 so as to TN
reach the Commissidn on or before the 24th day of the month~ - - oo llin
next sunceéeding the’ montn in which the ‘gas was produced. The
operator shall show on sucn,report what dispostiion has been
made of the produced gas.

RULE 1 Each purchaser or taker of gas shall submit a
report t ‘the COWWLSSIOH so as to "eacn -the Commission on or
before the 15th day of the month ‘next succeedlng the month in )
which thé gas was purchased or taken. Such report shall be filed
on Form C-111 with the wells being listed in the same order as
they are iisted on the oil proratlon schedule.

RULE 20 Failure to comply with any prov151on of these
rules shall result in the immediate cancellation of allowable
assigned to the affected well. No further allowable shall be L
aséighediuntil’all rules and regulations have been complied with.
The Secrétary-Director shall notify the operator of the well and
purchaser in writing of the date of allowable cancellation and
the reason therefor.

o
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RULE 21. All transporters or users of gas shall file gas
well-connection notices with the Commission as soon as possible
after the date of connection.

AT

RULE 22. Allowables to wells whose classification has
changed from oil to gas or from gas to oil as the result of
a gas-liguid rat}o test shall commence on the first day of
the month following the month in which' such test was reported,
provided that a plat (Form Cc-102) showing the acreage dedicated”
to the well and the location of all wells on the dedicated
acreage has been filed.

3y e

'IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells ently drilling— —
to or completed lin the Double L-Queen Fool or in the Queen '
formation within one mile thereof are hereby approved; “that
the operator of 'any well having an unorthodox location shall
notify the appropriate district office of the Commission in ‘ P
writing of the name and location of the well on or before , : .

s, 1971. - : ,
s, L Spldee |
(2) That all operators shall, prior to Eugwse¥, 1971, -
file with the Commission Form C-102 £6r each well showing the -
acreage dedicated to the well. :

~ DONE at*Saétarﬁe, New Mexico, on the day.and yeaxr herein*
above designated. : '
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BEFORE THE

Rer 7 PH 1 6o

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF NEW MEXEGO

R R e

N ‘ /
IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
JACK L. McCLELLAN FOR' CREATION OF A .S e
NEW POOL FOR GAS PFODUCTION, CHAVES . : /7‘ o S 2

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO; OR IN THE
ALTERNATIVE, FOR THE ESTABLISHMENT . v : 5
OF POOL RULES FOR THE SULIMAR AND i
THE DOUBLE“"L" QUEEN POOLS, CHAVES

AND LEA COUNTIES, NEW MEXICO.

APPLICATTION

e e me e - e e e

Comies now Jack L. McClellan, and appliéé'to fhe 0il Conservation
. ’ComéiSSion‘of New Mexico for thc”cteatibn of ‘a new gas ﬁodl'for the production
e Y S o
# of éas from the Queen formation, composed fo the SE/4 of Section 11,

s * v the gsvz/é of Seci;jicn’iz', &w_/«; of Secticn 13, E/2 of Section 14, NE/4 and
‘i- L - Swié‘of Section 23, allrin Townshié 15 South, Range 29 ﬁast,~N.M.P‘M.,
.Chaves County, New Mexiéo.

In the alternative, Apélicant applies for the estabiishment of pool
rules for the Shiimér—Queén Pool, ChSVe§ Couhty,:i:T Mexico and the Double
L~Quéen Pool, Chaves and Lea Counties, New Mexico, with provision for
spacing 6f wglls, classification §§ wélls as gas &ells or as oil wells.

In support of this ‘application, appiicant would sﬁéw the Cormission
he is:anﬂoperatqr of wells in the two,bqols in the area, and adjacent
: B theteto; ‘that thg above-described area constiﬁutes a separate cormon
source of supply fbr the production of gas; or in the alternative, that k

. special pool rules should be adopted for the production of;gas wells, if

said welils are found to be within the vertical and horizontal limits of the
Sulimar-Queen, or the Double L-Queen pools, or both.

;“ ‘ ; : ' Apptoval of thirs application is in the interests of preventing waste,:
and is esseﬁ£ial for the protection of the correlative rights of ths

operators and other interest owners in the area.

> | o DOCKET MallED
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order the relief prayed for.

e g, ST P O AT A

Wherefore applicant prays that this application be set for hearing
before the Commission, or the Commission's duly appointed examiner, and

that after notice and hearing as required by law, the Cormission enter its

Respectfully submitted,

JACK L. McCLELLAN

) Box 1769
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

ATTORNEYS FOR APPLICANT
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